Chester County Historical Society Photograph Collection

Albert Cook Myers Collection Inventory

Inventory by Nancy A. Moll, 2002

Chester County Historical Society 225 N. High St., West Chester, PA 19380

THE ALBERT COOK MYERS COLLECTION

Inventory of Photographs

Table of Contents

BOX 1: Albert Cook Myers—Life and Career	1
BOX 2: Albert Cook Myers—Life and Career (Education)	
BOX 3: Albert Cook Myers—Life and Career (Career)	
BOX 4: Albert Cook Myers—Travels—England	19
BOX 5: Albert Cook Myers—Travels—Other	32
BOX 6: Family—Sarah Cook Myers	
BOX 7: Family—John T. Myers, E. Mae Myers	
BOX 8: Family—Servants, Group Photos, Homes, Graves	54
BOX 9: Moylan Home	60
BOX 10: Genealogy—Cook Family	65
BOX 11: Genealogy—Cook/Cooke Families	77
BOX 12: Genealogy—Myers Family	86
BOX 13: Genealogy—Dudman Family	92
BOX 14: Genealogy—Underhill Family	96
BOX 15: Genealogy—Wierman Family	
BOX 16: Genealogy—Other (A-H)	112
BOX 17: Genealogy—Other—(I-R)	123
BOX 18: Genealogy—Other (S-Z)	132
BOX 19: County histories—Adams County	143
BOX 20: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case, Jim Green	
Murder	155
BOX 21: County histories—Bedford, Berks, Bucks, Cambria, Chester, Cumberla	nd,
Delaware, Lancaster, Montgomery, Westmoreland, York	163
BOX 22: Neighboring States Histories (DE, MD, NJ) and General PA History	173
BOX 23: Philadelphia/ Soldiers and Sailors/ Historical Society of Pennsylvania	180
BOX 24: Historical Markers	189
BOX 25: Historical Markers (continued)	197
BOX 26: William Penn	200
BOX 27: Quaker Research	210
BOX 28: Jamestown Exposition/ Historians	219
BOX 29: Revolutionary War/ Indians	231
BOX 30: Publications	239
BOX 31: Miscellaneous Historical Topics	244
BOX 32: Miscellaneous People A-Z	249
BOX 32A: Very Miscellaneous	253
BOX 33: Oversize 1	255
BOX 34: Oversize 2	258
BOX 35: Oversize 3—16 x 20	263

BOX 36 (gray box): Quaker CDV's	266
BOX 37: (gray box): Loose Postcards	
BOX 38: Framed Photographs	
Postcard Albums of Albert Cook Myers' Travels	
Photograph Albums	270
Loose/ Rolled Photographs	271
Very Oversized Photographs (stored separately)	271
Cased Photographs (stored separately)	

THE ALBERT COOK MYERS COLLECTION

Inventory of Photographs

BOX 1: Albert Cook Myers—Life and Career:

***see also: Photograph Albums, #22, "ACM's Memory Book"

Box 1/File 1: ACM—As a baby and a child (1874-1885):

- 4 cartes-de-visite of Albert Cook Myers as a baby "aged about 8 months," 1875, photo by H. J. Harman, York Springs, Adams Co., PA. Written on the back of one carte-de-visite: "This was sent by my mother to her brother Albert, then in China—ACM. Given me by his son Harry A. Cook, in Johnstown, PA, 1932—ACM"
- 1 copy photo of above carte-de-visite
- 1 tintype of Albert Cook Myers "aged 2," 1876
- 2 copy photos of above tintype
- 3 cartes-de-visite of Albert Cook Myers "aged 4," 1878, photo by H. J. Harman, York Springs, Adams Co., PA. "Early spring 1878, suit made in own home."
- 3 copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- 1 carte-de-visite of Albert Cook Myers at a young age. Photo by H. J. Harman, York Springs, Adams Co., PA
- 1 carte-de-visite of Albert Cook Myers "aged about 10, c. 1884-5. His mother says he was unwell and that this is not a good photo of him at that age." Photo by H. J. Harman, York Springs, Adams Co., PA
- 2 copy photos of above carte-de-visite

Box 1/File 2: ACM—1890-1895 (Portraits as a young man):

- 4 copy photos of Albert Cook Myers "aged 16," cut out from a Dillsburg High School Class Picture. "Dillsburg, York Co., PA, early summer 1891."
 - ***see also: Box 2/ File 11: ACM—Education—Dillsburg High School, York Co, PA 1890-1892
- 3 cabinet cards of Albert Cook Myers, 1892. Photo by Roberts, Harrisburg, PA
- 3 copy photos of above cabinet card, "Albert Cook Myers, Dillsburg, PA, aged 17, summer of 1892."
- 1 copy photo of "Albert Cook Myers, aged 18, from a group of the teachers and pupils of Martin Academy, the Friends' School, at Kennett Square, Chester Co., PA, the fall of 1892. Photo by Anna Belle Swayne, of Kennett Square"- photos cut out from a larger class picture
- 2 copy photos of "Albert Cook Myers, aged 19, 1893-1894" at the Martin Academy
 - ***see also: Box 2/File 12: ACM—Education—Martin Academy Friends' School

- 2 copy photos of Albert Cook Myers, "September 16, 1895, Swarthmore College Student. Then of Kennett Square, Chester Co., PA" Cut out from a Swarthmore College Class Picture
 - ***see also: Box 2/File 13: ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Freshman Year—1894-1895
- 1 copy photo of Albert Cook Myers, "aged 19, Freshman at Swarthmore College, Fall of 1894," cut out from a larger group photo- photo accompanied by note reading "...from a group of the men of Swarthmore College, on the steps of the front walk of the College leading to the Railroad Station"
 - ***see also: Box 33/File 976: Oversize—ACM—Education—Swarthmore College
- 1 copy photo of Albert Cook Myers, cut out from Swarthmore class picture, Spring of 1895
 - ***see also: Box 35/File 1022: Oversize—16 x 20—ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Freshman Class of 1898—Spring 1895

Box 1/File 3: ACM—1900s:

- 2 card-mounted photos of Albert Cook Myers, "5/5/1900," Photo by Lipp Studio, Philadelphia
- 4 card-mounted photos of Albert Cook Myers, "V.4.1903," mounted on cardboard. Photo by Lipp Studio, Philadelphia. "For Mamma," "For Georgia," "For Mae," written on the backs of three photos.
- 7 card-mounted photos of Albert Cook Myers in a different pose, mounted on cardboard. Photo by Lipp Studio, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, 1903. Photo by Frederic J. von Rapp, Philadelphia.
 - ***see also: Box 32/File 965: Misc.—People—U through Z for photo of Frederic J. von Rapp
- 4 copy photos of above photo
- 3 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, June 30, 1903. Photo by Frederic J. von Rapp, Philadelphia
- 5 copy photos of above photo
- 8 platinum prints of Albert Cook Myers, May 1906. William H. Rau
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, posed with hand supporting head, May 1906. Photo by William H. Rau
- 2 copy photos of above photo
- ***see also: Box 33/File 975: Oversize—ACM—1906 and 1911:

Box 1/File 4: ACM—1910s:

- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, standing by front steps of his house in Moylan, PA
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, standing with garden spade in front of Moylan home, with family dog "Bob"

- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, sitting on front porch of Moylan home with family dog "Bob"
- 1 b & w photo, 1 mounted on cardboard of "Albert Cook Myers at his Moylan home with Bob, the family pet, June 1910"
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, January 1911. Photo by Lipp Studio, Philadelphia
- 2 postcards of above photo
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, 1911. "I disliked this photo—ACM" written on back. Photo by William Shewell Ellis, Philadelphia
- 3 b & w photos of "Albert Cook Myers, of Moylan, Delaware Co." Photos by Haeseler, Philadelphia. "From E. H. Marsh 136 Bishopsgate, London, EC" written on back of one photo
- 1 postcard of above photo
- 1 copy photo of above photo by Chappel Studio, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w faded photo of Albert Cook Myers, 1911, holding book
- 2 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, March 3, 1911, hands folded. Photo by Chappel Studio, Philadelphia. One photo in professional folder, accompanied by note "Please take special pains to get all there is, as the original negative made by Haessler was destroyed in Chappel's fire—ACM, Aug. 1932"
- 2 copy photos of above photo
- 1 copy photo of above photo, labeled "Haessler, Philadelphia"
- 1 sheet of ACM's notes explaining photographs taken in 1911
- ***see also: Box 33/File 975: Oversize—ACM—1906 and 1911:
- 2 copy photos of Albert Cook Myers, January 4, 1912. Photo cut out "From a group of members of the Pennsylvania Federation of Historical Societies, in front of the then State Library Building at Harrisburg, PA. Photo by Gilbert Cope"
 - ***see also: Box 3/File 36: ACM—Career—Pennsylvania Federation of Historical Societies
- 1 booklet from Haessler Studios of 5 photo proofs of Albert Cook Myers in 5 different poses
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, 1912, standing by front steps of Moylan home
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, 1917, with top hat and cane
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, June 1917, standing in front of Moylan home with top hat and cane

Box 1/File 5: ACM—1920s:

- 4 b & w and sepia toned photos of "Albert Cook Myers at his home "Kentmere Lodge, Moylan, Delaware County, Pennsylvania, July 16, 1921"
- 3 postcards of above photo
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, Aug. 21, 1921, in derby hat
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, Sept. 11, 1921, in front of Moylan home

- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, Oct. 21, 1921, leaning on a tree, in derbyphoto was cut in half, back of top half reads "ACM at Mr. Isaac Sutton's cabin, at Delmont Camp (Boy Scouts) near Sumneytown, Montgomery Co., PA"
- 1 small b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers in front of steps at Moylan home
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, April 16, 1922 in front of steps at Moylan
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, Feb. 28, 1924 "Secretary of the Pennsylvania State Historical Commission,"- photo by the Renner Studio, Harrisburg, PA
- 1 photo postcard of Albert Cook Myers, May 4, 1924
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, May 1926, at Harrisburg
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, Aug. 21, 1927, "at the mouth of Octoraro Creek" ***see also: Box 21/File 627: County histories—Lancaster Co.—Octoraro Creek
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, cut out from a group photo, June 21, 1929, at the Red Rose Inn
- 5 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, unknown dates in 1920s, standing in front of Moylan home
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, unknown date in 1920s, unknown location

Box 1/File 6: ACM—1930s:

- 3 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, May 16, 1930, standing in front of steps at Moylan home- photo taken by Walter Adams
- 1 strip of b & w photo machine portraits of Albert Cook Myers, Aug. 7, 1931
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, cut from strip of photos, Aug. 7, 1931
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, Aug. 21, 1930, standing in front of steps at Moylan home
- 1 vignette portrait of Albert Cook Myers, 1931, "Poor" written on the back by ACM
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, on proof paper
- 1 b & w touched-up photo of above photo, "Albert Cook Myers at his Moylan home, Sun. June 28, 1931"
- 6 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, Sept. 13, 1931, on front porch at Moylan home
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, May 29, 1933
- 3 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, Jan. 4, 1935- photo by Keystone Kameragraphs, Bridgton, Maine, "photographed in Moylan home"
- 1 8 x 10 copy of above photo
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, in rocking chair on Moylan porch
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, on steps of Moylan porch
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, cut out from a larger photo

Box 1/File 7: ACM—1940s:

- 3 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, Dec. 9, 1941
- 9 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, Sept. 4, 1942, holding pad and pen, "Summer historical work"- photo by John A. Mumper, Gettysburg
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, Oct. 1, 1942
- 3 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, May 31, 1943, at Moylan home
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, June 18, 1945, standing on steps of Moylan home, in white hat
- 4 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, June 18, 1945, standing on steps of Moylan home, holding white hat
- 7 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, Nov, 1949, "in 'mandarin cap' from Shanghai"
- 1 photo postcard of above photo
- 1 8 x 10 copy of above photo
- 3 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, 1949, in beret
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, 1949, in different hat
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, unknown date, holding pad and pen
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, unknown date, standing in front of Moylan porch

Box 1/ File 8: ACM—1950s:

- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, Feb. 2, 1951, standing in front of steps at Moylan home, in long dark coat
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, May 3, 1952, standing in front of Moylan home, in light coat and hat, "photo taken by Pres. White [?] of Haverford College"
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, Oct. 18, 1954, at Moylan, in Mandarin hat
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, in beaver hat, photo cut in half
 - ***see also: Box 3/File 49: ACM & family, for complete photo with sister Edith Myers Dudman
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, holding beaver hat
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, in double frame- first photo (Sept. 1, 1953) ACM at gravestone, second photo (Oct. 18, 1954) ACM in Mandarin hat ***see also: Box 3/File 50: ACM—Gravestone photos

Box 1/File 9: ACM—80th Birthday Celebration- 1954:

- 2 b & w photos of newspaper clippings, Swarthmore College Bulletin clippings, and letters concerning Albert Cook Myers' 80th birthday
- 1 b & w photo- birthday greeting "To Albert Cook Myers on his 80th Birthday, Moylan, Pennsylvania, December 12, 1954," (list of ACM's accomplishments)
- 1 b & w photo of guest registry at ACM's 80th Birthday Party
- 1 b & w photo of map to Mary Arnold and Mabel Reed's home, location of ACM's 80th Birthday Party

BOX 2: Albert Cook Myers—Life and Career:

Box 2/File 10: ACM—Education—Primary Public School, York Springs Public School, Fairmount Public School—1880-1889:

- 1 printed-out paper photo of "York Springs Public School, attended by ACM, 1880-1888, a new building takes its place"- photo mounted on cardboard
- ***see also: Box 17/File 450: Genealogy—Peters family, for photo of Miss M. Kate Peters, ACM's teacher at Primary Public School
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Old public school building in York Spring s, Adams Co., PA- the first school attended by ACM."
- 3 b & w photos of "Fairmount Public School, Menallen Township, Adams Co., PA, Sun. July 6, 1930"
- 2 b & w photos of "Fairmount Public School, Flora Dale, Menallen Twp., Adams Co., PA. Attended by ACM 1888-1889. Aug. 31, 1930"- one photo mounted on cardboard
- 2 b & w photos of Fairmount Public School, July 12, 1931, one photo taken from a distance
- 1 carte-de-visite of "William H. Black, Teacher, Fairmount School"- photo by Tyson of Gettysburg, PA, accompanied by notes taken by ACM

Box 2/File 11: ACM—Education—Dillsburg High School, York Co. PA-1890-1892:

- 1 printed-out paper photo of "Dillsburg Public School. Attended by ACM, 1890-1892. Another building on the site."- photo of large group of young students in front of a school building, photo mounted on cardboard
- 1 card-mounted photo of Dillsburg Summer School students, 1891. Albert Cook Myers toward center
- 1 b & w copy of above photo, captioned "Dillsburg Summer School, 1891. Copied 1940, from original photograph in size 8 x 5 ½ inches, owned by Mrs. C Peter Spath of Dillsburg. Later she presented the original to me—ACM"
- 5 b & w copy photos of a group of Albert Cook Myers, aged 16, and a group of boys, cut out from larger class picture listed above
- 2 b & w copies of above photo, with Albert Cook Myers cut out
- ***see also: Box 1/File 2: ACM—1890-1895 (portraits as a young man)
- 2 card-mounted photos of Dillsburg High School students, summer 1891, standing in front of school. Includes list identifying people in the photo.
- 2 b & w copy photos, cut out from above photo, close-up of "Daniel W, Smyser 1855-1931 (in background). Principal of the Dillsburg, PA, High School, summer 1891. Born March 30, 1855, son of Henry and Rebecca (Bender) Smyser in...Died Sun. Sept. 30, 1931; buried at Warrington Meeting House, near Wellsville, York Co., PA"
 - ***see also: Box 21/File 636:
- County histories—York Co.—Bands for photo that includes Daniel Smyser
- 2 b & w copy photos, cut out from larger class picture, Albert Cook Myers standing behind a fence

Box 2/File 12: ACM—Education—Martin Academy, Friends' School, Kennett Square—1892-1894:

- 1 printed-out paper photo of "Martin Academy, Friends' School, Kennett Square, ACM there, 1892-1894. Building now apartments; school given up."- photo mounted on cardboard
- 1 card-mounted platinum photo of Martin Academy class picture, 1892-1893, Albert Cook Myers in center, toward back- photo by A. B. Swayne
- 1 card-mounted albumen photo of Martin Academy class picture, early 1894, Allen B. Clement, Principal, Albert Cook Myers in center, toward back
- 3 b & w copy photos of Albert and surrounding classmates, cut out from above class picture
- ***see also: Box 1/File 2: ACM—1890-1895 (portraits as a young man)

Box 2/File 13: ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Freshman Year— 1894-1895:

- 2 b & w copy photos of Albert Cook Myers and male classmates, "Albert Cook Myers, Fall 1894, Freshman, Swarthmore College, in center...Roommate Chas. T. Brown in front of him," photo cut out of a larger group photo
- 1 b & w copy photo of Albert Cook Myers and classmates, cut out from larger group photo- photo accompanied by note reading "A detail copied from a photograph of the Freshman Class of Swarthmore College, Class of 1898, Spring of 1895. Original in Friends' Historical Library of Swarthmore College. ACM, 20, middle of top row"
 - ***see also: Box 33/File 976: Oversize—ACM—Education—Swarthmore College and Box 35/File 1022: Oversize—16 x 20—ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Freshman Class of 1898—Spring 1895

Box 2/File 14: ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Junior Year—1897:

- 5 cabinet cards of Albert Cook Myers, "Student at Swarthmore College, 1-16-1897, Junior"- photo by Gilbert & Bacon, Philadelphia
- 4 copy photos of above cabinet card

Box 2/File 15: ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Senior Year—1898:

- 6 cabinet cards of Albert Cook Myers, May 14, 1898- photo by Gilbert & Bacon, Philadelphia
- 2 cabinet cards of Albert Cook Myers in cap and gown, May 14, 1898- photo by Gilbert & Bacon- Philadelphia
- 3 b & w copy photos of "Albert Cook Myers, copied from Senior Class group photograph, taken at front of Parrish Hall, Swarthmore College, prior to graduation, early summer 1898. Original by Gilbert & Bacon, 1034 Chestnut St., Philadelphia"

Box 2/File 16: ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Buildings:

- 1 copy photo of an engraving of a campus building at Swarthmore College, by S. Sartane, Philadelphia
- ***see also: Box 33/File 977: Oversize—ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Clothier Memorial

Box 2/File 17: ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Class Historical Pageant:

- 2 card-mounted photos of members of Swarthmore Class of 1898 performing in a historical pageant, Albert Cook Myers on far right in photo of students in caps and gowns
- 2 card-mounted photos of stage, set, and props of the class play

<u>Box 2/File 18: ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Dean of College, Elizabeth Powell Bond:</u>

1 b & w copy photo of "Elizabeth Powell Bond, Dean of Swarthmore College"

Box 2/File 19: ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—friends at college:

- 1 cabinet card of "Ellwood Comly Parry, Swarthmore College, '97"- photo by Gilbert & Bacon, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of "Robert Fussell, son of Henry Moore Fussell and Mary T. Fussell"- photo by Gilbert & Bacon, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard and badly warped, of Robert Fussell as an older man ***this photo stays on shelf separately and not in box
- 1 cabinet card of "Jonathan Y. Higginson '98"- photo by Gilbert & Bacon, Philadelphia
- 1 card-mounted photo of "Eva Foster," in cap and gown- photo by Phillips', Philadelphia
- 1 card-mounted photo of "Edith Saueb [?] '98," in cap and gown- photo by Phillips', Philadelphia
- 1 small card-mounted photo of a group of Albert Cook Myers' college friends
- 1 cyanotype of a group of Swarthmore students eating in dining hall

<u>Box 2/File 20: ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Roommate Freshman</u> Year, Charles T. Brown:

2 cabinet cards of "Charles T. Brown, from West Chester, PA. ACM's roommate, Swarthmore College, freshman year, 1894-5, 3rd floor, Parrish Hallone photo by Gilbert & Bacon, Philadelphia, the other by Kuebler, Philadelphia

<u>Box 2/File 21: ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Party in dormitory—fall</u> or winter 1896-1897:

1 card-mounted photo of "Swarthmore College, 4th floor, west end hall, night party, fall or early winter 1896-1897. ACM standing in white bath robe, apple in hand, picking teeth. Ellwood Comly Parry, '97, next to his right in light robe."- photo accompanied by a note which identifies some of the students

Box 2/File 22: ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—President William W. Birdsall:

1 cabinet card of "William W. Birdsall, President of Swarthmore College"

Box 2/File 23: ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Professors:

- 1 b & w photo of a painted portrait of "Prof. Wm. Hyde Appleton"
- 1 platinum photo of "Edward Gaylord Bourne"
- 1 cabinet card of "Edward P. Cheyney"- photo by Veritas, Muenchen
- 2 cabinet card of "Charles DeGarner"- photo by Kuebler, Philadelphia, "Gift of Mrs. De Garner, 5-14-98, Georgia Cook Myers"
- 1 copy of a photo from a book, Professor William James, original photo by Pach Bros.
- 1 negative copy of above photo
- 1 card-mounted photo of "Edward H. Magill, 1850, aged 25." Magill wrote on back of photo, "I was just about to enter <u>Yale College</u>, in 1850- and so was 25 years old. This was 53 years ago; and some think I look no older now, at 78!! 1903, EHM"
- 1 cabinet card of "Dr. Edward H. Magill, Swarthmore College"- photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w photo of Edward H. Magill
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified professor- photo by C.M. Gilbert, Philadelphia

Box 2/File 24: ACM—Education—Graduate Studies—University of Pennsylvania-1901-1903:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "view from room of ACM. Dormitories, Univ. of Penna, July 1903"
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, sitting at his desk, "resident graduate student in History, in his room, 338 Foerderer Hall, 3rd floor dormitories, Univ. of Penna., Philadelphia, June 1903."- two photo mounted on cardboard
- 3 b & w photos of fireplace and decorated wall in dormitory room of Albert Cook Myers at University of Pennsylvania

<u>Box 2/File 25: ACM—Education—Graduate Studies—University of</u> Pennsylvania—Harrison, Charles Custis (1844-1929), Dean and Provost:

1 b & w photo of statue of Charles Custis Harrison, at the University of Pennsylvania

<u>Box 2/File 26: ACM—Education—Graduate Studies—University of Wisconsin-1903-1904:</u>

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Langdon Street, looking south- Madison, Oct. 1903, shows Mr. R. G. Thwailes house in center"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Langdon Street, Madison, Oct. 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Gilman Street, Madison, Wisconsin, Oct. 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "view of lake from University Hill, Madison, Oct. 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "walk on University Hill, Madison, Oct. 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "view from University showing dome of Capitol, Madison, Wisconsin, Oct. 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of a building at the University of Wisconsin
- 2 b & w snapshots of general views of Madison, Wisconsin, Oct. 1903
- 3 b & w snapshots of "501 N. Henry Street, Madison, Wisconsin, Dec. 1903. My room, second floor, on the front corner—ACM"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "ACM's rooms, 501 N. Henry Street, Madison, Wisconsin, Dec. 1903"- photo shows ACM's desk, chairs, window, and sofa
- 2 b & w snapshots of "ACM in his room where he lodged in Madison, Wisconsin while a graduate student in the University of Wisconsin"- Dec. 1903
- 4 b & w snapshots of "Mrs. Edward M. Shelton, of Burlington, Iowa, at 501 N. Henry Street, Madison, Wisconsin, Dec. 1903"

Box 2/File 27: ACM—Education—Graduate Studies—Harvard University—1904:

- 11 b & w snapshots of general views of the Harvard Campus, 1904
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Mass. Hall, Harvard, built 1720. June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Library, Harvard, June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Wadsworth House, Harvard, June 1904"
- 4 b & w snapshots of "Harvard Class Day, June 24, 1904—the yard"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Harvard Class Day, June 24, 1904—stadium, senior procession"
- 2 b & w snapshots of "Harvard Class Day, June 24, 1904—procession, old grads crossing Harvard Square to stadium"
- 3 b & w snapshots of "Harvard Class Day, June 24, 1904—the stadium"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Harvard Class Day, June 24, 1904—stadium, throwing confetti colored streamers"

<u>Box 2/File 28: ACM—Education—Doctoral Studies—Franklin & Marshall</u> College—Commencement, May 1932:

- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers in graduation gown, in front of Moylan home, May 22, 1932
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers in cap and gown, in front of Moylan home, May 22, 1932
- 9 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, in graduation gown, at Franklin & Marshall Commencement, May 31, 1932
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers "Doctor of Letters," in cap and gown, at Franklin & Marshall Commencement, May 31, 1932
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers in a group of five other men in caps and gowns (possibly other doctorate recipients), at Franklin & Marshall Commencement, 1932
- 5 b & w photos of commencement procession, Franklin & Marshall College, 1932, Albert Cook Myers included in some photos
- ***see also: Box 3/File 54: ACM—Photos with others—Fachenthal, Dr. B. F., at F & M Commencement, 1932

BOX 3: Albert Cook Myers—Life and Career:

Box 3/File 29: ACM—Career—American Historical Association, at Petersburg, VA, 1913:

- 1 b & w photo of "The American Historical Association, on battleground, the Crater, Petersburg, VA., late Dec. 1913. ACM to left of his longtime friend Charles M. Andrews (Herman V. Ames vack of him). Stout Morse Stevens to right of Andrews. Victor H. Paltsits in brown? to right"- more identifications listed on back- photo mounted on cardboard
- ***see also: Loose/Rolled photographs, for a photo of The American Historical Association at Columbia, S.C., 1913

Box 3/File 30: ACM—Career—Biographies and Accomplishments:

- 2 b & w copy photos of a short Albert Cook Myers biography, includes photo
- 1 b & w copy photo of a page of "Albert Cook Myers—Comments respecting the historical work of the author"
- 3 b & w copy photos of the *Who's Who in America* biography of Albert Cook Myers, Vol. 26 (1950-1951), page 1989

<u>Box 3/File 31: ACM—Career—English Speaking Union, Philadelphia—ACM</u> meeting Frederick G. Sainsburg, Lord Mayor of Reading, England, 1931:

2 b & w photos of "His Worship, Frederick G. Sainsbury, Lord Mayor of Reading, England, at a reception given him by The English Speaking Union, Philadelphia, Sept. 19, 1931. Shaking the hand of Albert Cook Myers, a

member of the Board of Governors of the Union, who presided and introduced the Mayor having previously by request of the Mayor of Philadelphia shown his Worship the places of historical interest in the city. To left, British Vice Consul in Phila."

- 1 paper copy of above photo
- 3 & w copies of above photo, cropped so that only Albert Cook Myers and the Lord Mayor are shown
- 1 b & w copy of above photo, cropped so that only Albert Cook Myers is shown

***see also: Box 35/File 1023: Oversize—16 x 20—ACM—Career—Franklin Inn Club, 1923

Box 3/File 32: ACM—Career—Interviewing/ "Field Work":

- 1 b & w photo of "Albert Cook Myers interviewing tenant farmer, at Eldon Zep [?] Turner Farm, near Woodville, Rappahannock Co., VA, Tues. Sept. 10, 1940 ***see also: Box 20/ Files 574-576: County histories—Adams Co.— "Kidnapped Kitty" Case—Viringia Connections
- 1 b & w photo of "ACM with writing pad in action—field work. Tues. July 2, 1940. Neely farm, north of York Springs, Adams County, east of Carlisle—Hanover Pike"

<u>Box 3/File 33: ACM—Career—Monteros, Antonio E.—Secretary/Chaffeur of ACM in 1924:</u>

- 4 b & w photos (3 enlargements) of "Antonio de los Monteros, 'Monty,' my Mexican sec.-car driver...photo by me at my home, Moylan, PA, August 1924—Albert Cook Myers"
- 1 b & w portrait photo signed "To my dear and respected friend, Dr. Albert Cook Myers—Antonio Monteros 6-17-47"- photo by Chase-Statler, Washington, DC
- 1 accompanying note sheet "Antonio Spinosa de los Monteros, Mexican Ambassador to the US, 1947. (Secretary-Chauffeur to Albert Cook Myers, summer 1924, when he was a Gettysburg College Senior)
- 1 calling card, on which ACM wrote "Gettysburg College student, a fine young gentleman

Box 3/File 34: ACM—Career—Office at Moylan Home, "Kentmere Lodge"—1910:

- 2 b & w photos of "Albert Cook Myers, in his study at his home, "Kentmere Lodge," Moylan, Delaware County, Pennsylvania (near Philadelphia), 1910"-ACM is writing at his desk
- 2 printed-out paper copies of above photo
- 2 b & w photos of "Albert Cook Myers, in his study, at 'Kentmere Lodge,' at Moylan, showing file boxes of historical notes, systematically arranged, on early Pennsylvania," June 1910
- 3 printed-out paper copies of above photo

- 2 b & w photos of "Library of Albert Cook Myers, at Moylan, 1910"
- 2 printed-out paper copies of above photo
 - ***see also: Box 9/File 225: Moylan Home—Interior—Upstairs

Box 3/File 35: ACM—Career—Office at Moylan Home, "Kentmere Lodge"-1940s:

2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, at his desk, in study at Moylan home, July 27, 1946- desk and walls are very cluttered with framed photos

***see also: Box 9/File 225: Moylan Home—Interior—Upstairs

Box 3/File 36: ACM—Career—Pennsylvania Federation of Historical Societies, Harrisburg—1912:

2 b & w photos of the "Pennsylvania Federation of Historical Societies, Meeting at Harrisburg, Jan. 4, 1912," includes list identifying people—photo by Gilbert Cope

Box 3/File 37: ACM—Career—Pennsylvania Historical Commission, Harrisburg, 1924:

1 b & w photo of the "Pennsylvania Historical Commission, Feb. 29, 1924, at Harrisburg"— people identified on back of photo

Box 3/File 38: ACM—Career—Pennsylvania History Club at Fort Christina Marker:

- 1 b & w photo of "Pilgramage of The Pennsylvania History Club to Wilmington, Delaware, October 13, 1906. Photograph by Gilbert Cope, at the marker of Fort Christina, 1638"- people identified below photo
- 1 b & w photo, includes some of the same men as in photo above, at the Fort Christina marker, unknown date

Box 3/File 39: ACM—Career—Presenting Washington's HQ, Morristown, NJ, to US Government—1933:

1 b & w photo of "From left, Harold Ickes, Gov. Moore, NJ, Albert Cook Myers representing Gov. Pinchot, PA, Francis Worley, Morristown, NJ, July 4, 1933, presenting Washington's Headquarters, Morristown, to US Government."

<u>Box 3/File 40: ACM—Career—William Penn Research—ACM's office and collection for the works of William Penn—1921:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, Feb. 7, 1921, at his desk at the Hist. Society of Pennsylvania
- 3 b & w photos of "ACM's collection for Works of William Penn. Feb. 8, 1921"-views of Albert Cook Myers at his desk in the Hist. Society of Pennsylvania

- 1 cut out of Albert Cook Myers from above photo
- 2 b & w photos of "Feb. 12, 1921. Office of the Works of William Penn, in progress on the 3rd floor of the building of The Historical Society of Pennsylvania, 1300 Locust Street, Philadelphia, under the direction of Albert Cook Myers (to right)"- views of Albert Cook Myers at his desk, in two different poses
- 2 8 x 10 photos of "Feb. 25, 1921. The Albert Cook Myers Collection of materials for the Works of William Penn"- view of Albert Cook Myers at his desk at the Hist. Society of Pennsylvania, William Penn materials shown
- 2 postcards of above photo
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers' desk, Feb. 7, 1921
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers' desk and collection of William Penn materials, Feb. 8, 1921
- ***see also: Box 4/File 99: ACM—Travels—England—Office for the Works of William Penn, Devonshire House, London, Box 23/File 724: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Albert Cook Myers & Secretaries—1912, and Box 26/File 801: William Penn—William Penn Commmittee

Box 3/File 41: ACM—Career—William Penn Research—Caricatures of ACM:

- 3 b & w photos of a caricature of Albert Cook Myers- ACM drawn riding a pen labeled "William"
- 2 b & w photos of a caricature of Albert Cook Myers, artist "King"- ACM drawn chasing William Penn data and letters, cartoon labeled "He knew William Penn"
- 1 b & w photo of a cartoon of William Penn shouting at Albert Cook Myers "You're a liar!!"—with accompanying poem "There was a young fellow named Penn/ Who made a mistake now and then./ The worst of his flyers/ Was when he got Myers/ To write "The True William Penn"

Box 3/File 42: ACM—Career—William Penn Research—Misc.:

- 1 8 x 10 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers showing William Penn documents to an unidentified man, Moylan home, May 17, 1943
- 1 8 x 10 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers showing a cane to same man as in above photo, Moylan home, May 17, 1943
- 1 8 x 10 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers showing a William Penn portrait and document to same man as in above photo, Moylan home parlor, May 17, 1943
- 3 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers with William Penn portrait and document, May 17, 1943 –cut out from a copy of above photo
- ***see also: Box 33/File 978: Oversize—ACM—Career—William Penn Research—Red Rose Inn, Jennersville, Chester Co.—June 21, 1919

Box 3/File 43: ACM—Residences—Philadelphia home, 1428 N. Bouvier St.:

- 4 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers' residence at 1428 N. Bouvier St., Philadelphia- photos taken Oct. 4 & 12, 1940- file contains notes sheets about the history of the house
- ***see also: Box 9: Moylan Home and Box 8/File 180-190: Family—Cook Myers family homes, for other ACM residences

Box 3/File 44: ACM—"Friends of the Old Warrington Monthly Meeting," ACM and collage, York, PA—1949:

4 b & w photos, in various sizes of Albert Cook Myers, June 14, 1949, in York, PA, with collage of the "Friends of the Old Warrington Monthly Meeting," made by Myers

Box 3/File 45: ACM—Media Centenary, June 8, 1950—ACM in "Quaker Car":

- 5 b & w photos of "Quaker car in Media Centenary Parade, summer 1950— ACM—Little boy in beaver hat for [?] boy over 100 year old hat"- Albert Cook Myers shown in "Quaker Car" wearing a beaver hat, riding with four other costumed Quakers
- 3 b & w photos of "Albert Cook Myers in 100 year old gray beaver hat, as in Media Centenary Parade, summer 1950"
- 4 b & w photos of School Pharmacy in Media, taken during Media Centenary Parade
- 2 b & w photos of Roger Russell Photo Studio in Media, taken by Russell's young assistant, during Media Centenary parade
- 2 envelops with Albert Cook Myers' notes about the Media Centenary parade

Box 3/File 46: ACM—Sculpted by William Marshall Swayne—1903:

- 7 b & w photos of plaster relief of Albert Cook Myers, sculpted by William Marshall Swayne, Kennett Square, PA, 1906—Albert Cook Myers' notes and criticisms of the sculpture included
- 2 cyanotypes of above photo
- ***see also: Box 31/File 956: Misc. Historical Topics—William Marshall Swayne

Box 3/File 47: ACM—Warrington Friends' Meeting House, 1913:

- 4 b & w photos of "Albert Cook Myers at Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Penna., 1913"
- ***see also: Box 27/File 823: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—York Co.

Box 3/File 48: ACM—York Springs, Adams Co., PA, July 2, 1940—Carriage Ride:

3 b & w photos of "Albert Cook Myers in York Springs, Adams Co., PA, Tues July 2, 1940. Photos by Allan Cleaves Dodge"

Box 3/File 49: ACM—ACM & family (photographs with various family members):

- 1 b & w photo of "Rev. Albert J. Cook and namesake nephew Albert Cook Myers, June 1917"
 - ***see also: Box 10/File 236: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Albert J.
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers and niece Sarah Gilpin Underhill (Nafe), 1917
- ***see also: Box 17/Files 443-445: Genealogy—Nafe family—Nafe, Sarah Gilpin Underhill
- 2 b & w snapshots of Albert Cook Myers and sister Edith Cook Dudman?, probably 1940s
 - ***see also: Box 13/File 319: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, Edith Cook Myers
- 1 b & w snapshot of Albert Cook Myers and brother-in-law Leonard Dudman?., probably 1940s
 - ***see also: Box 13/File 326: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, Leonard
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers and sister Edith Cook Myers Dudman?, in 1950s

Box 3/File 50: ACM—Gravestone photos (photos taken in 1953 and include ACM):

- 5 b & w photos of "ACM at his gravestone, Sept. 1, 1953"
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers' gravestone, taken before his death

<u>Box 3/File 51: ACM—Photos with others—Bitler, Drew—neighbor of ACM at Moylan:</u>

4 b & w photos of "Drew Bitler & ACM, 5-13-43, at Moylan," also labeled "Albert Cook Myers of Moylan, PA, a bachelor. This is a little 5 year old neighbor, frequent caller"

Box 3/File 52: ACM—Photos with others—Cope, Gilbert—1921:

- 1 b & w photo, on mount, of Gilbert Cope and Albert Cook Myers, June 19, 1921, cut out from a larger group photo of Queonemysing Indian Town historical marker researchers ***see also: Box 25/File 766: Historical Markers—Queonemysing Indian Town
- ***see also: Box 28/File 869: Historians—Cope, Gilbert

Box 3/File 53: ACM—Photos with others—Elkinton, Davey and Tommy—neighbors of ACM at Moylan:

- 1 b & w photo of Davey Elkinton "To Dr. Myers, from Davey E."
- 2 color snapshots of Albert Cook Myers with Davey and Tommy Elkinton, June 23, 1949

1 b & w snapshot of "ACM and Davey and Tommy Elkinton, 1949," same photo as one of the color snapshots listed above

Box 3/File 54: ACM—Photos with others—Fachenthal, Dr. B. F., at F & M Commencement, 1932:

- 3 b & w photos of "Dr. B. F. Fachenthal and Dr. Albert Cook Myers, 1932"photos of two men in commencement robes, when Albert Cook Myers received his doctorate at Franklin and Marshall College
- ***see also: Box 2/File 28: ACM—Education—Doctoral Studies—Franklin and Marshall College—Commencement, May 1932

<u>Box 3/File 55: ACM—Photos with others—Himes, Professor Charles F.—American Historical Assoc.:</u>

2 b & w photos of "Dec. 31, 1913, Albert Cook Myers and Prof. Charles F. Himes of Carlisle, PA, at Columbia, South Carolina, attending the sessions of the American Historical Association"- cut out from a larger group photo ***see also: Box 3/File 29: ACM—Career—American Historical Association

Box 3/File 56: ACM—Photos with others—Lewis, John F.:

- 1 b & w photo of "August 8, 1920, from right, John F. Lewis and Albert Cook Myers at Charles Pickering silver mines, Charlestown Township, Chester County, Penna."
- ***see also: Box 23/File 730: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—President John F. Lewis

Box 3/File 57: ACM—Photos with others—Moon, Charles Henry:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "1922 summer to Bucks Co., PA. From r. ACM, Charles Henry Moon"- photo also includes an unidentified man
- ***see also: Box 32/File 963: Misc.—People—L through P for portraits of Charles Henry Moon

Box 3/File 58: ACM—Photos with others—Oberholzer, Dr. Ellis Paxson (headed Historic Hikes to Old Philadelphia with ACM:

1 b & w photo of Dr. Ellis Paxson Oberholzer (fink?) and Albert Cook Myers, heading a Historic Hike to Old Philadelphia, April 6, 1919, World War I ***see also: Box 23/File 699: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Philadelphia—April 6, 1919

<u>Box 3/File 59: ACM—Photos with others—Shoemaker, Col. Henry W., at Harrisburg—1924:</u>

- 2 b & w photos of ACM and Col. Henry W. Shoemaker at Harrisburg, Feb. 29, 1924- cut out from larger group photo of the Pennsylvania Historical Commission
- ***see also: Box 3/File 37: ACM—Career—Pennsylvania Historical Commission, Harrisburg—1924

Box 3/File 60: ACM—Photos with others—unidentified:

- 1 small b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, 1917, in a group with 2 unidentified women and 1 unidentified man
- 1 b & w snapshot of "At Birmingham Mtg. House, summer 1936, ACM to right"-Albert Cook Myers and an unidentified man
- ***see also: Box 33/File 979: Oversize—ACM—Photos with others—Roberts, Charles—Wedding Party, 1902 and Box 33/File 980: Oversize—ACM—Photos with others—Unidentified group

BOX 4: Albert Cook Myers—Travels—England:

***see also: Box 26/File 784: William Penn—England/Ireland, Box 37: Loose Postcards, Postcard Albums of Albert Cook Myers' Travels, and Photograph Albums

Box 4/File 61: ACM—Travels—England—ACM presented to King George V, May 29, 1911:

- 1 b & w photo of a sketch of the court of King George V, with Albert Cook Myers bowing to the king
- 5 b & w photos of a painting of Albert Cook Myers in court costume
- 3 b & w postcard photos of "Albert Cook Myers, as presented to King George V. 1911," ACM in court costume
- 6 b & w photos (4 large and 2 post card photos) of "Albert Cook Myers, Editor of the works of William Penn, a Philadelphia Friend, as presented to King George V at St. James Palace, London, 1911. As a Friend, he had special permission to appear before the King without the sword." Albert Cook Myers standing with sword resting on chair
- 1 b & w photo of a newspaper photo from the "*News and Advertiser*, Kennett Square, Pa., June 28, 1911" of Albert Cook Myers in court costume
- 2 b & w postcard photos of Albert Cook Myers in court costume with "the sword I didn't wear to court"
- 5 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers in court costume in different poses
- 1 b & w photo of U.S. Ambassador Whitelaw Reed, May 29, 1911
- 4 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers being painted in court costume by artist T. Binney Gibbs, Chelsea, London
- 1 cutout mounted on cardboard of artist T. Binney Gibbs
- 1 photographic copy of "the card read to the King by the Lord Chamberlain at the Presentation

- 1 photographic copy of the reverse side of above card
- 1 b & w photo postcard of "T.M. King George and Queen Mary" with message on the back to Mrs. John T. Myers, 17.V.1991, London: "As I crossed the Strand this evening about 9 P.M., I saw a procession of royal carriages on the way to the theater. In one carriage was the King of England and the Emperor of Germany with the little Prince of Wales—then followed the Queen, the Empress of Germany and the Princesses. Other royalty came after, all bare-headed. Saw them quite plainly"
- 3 b & w portrait photos of King George V in different poses
- 1 b & w photo of the throne room of King George V at St. James Palace
- ***see also: Box 4/File 81: ACM—Travels—England—Gibbs, T. Binney—oil portrait of ACM, 1916 and Box 35/File 1024: Oversize—16 x 20—ACM—Travels—England—ACM Presented to King George V, and Very Oversized Photographs: DN19/OV/C14

Box 4/File 62: ACM—Travels—England—ACM photographed in England—1914:

- 3 narrow b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers standing in suit with hat in hand
- 2 b & w postcard photos of Albert Cook Myers "Brighton, England, Sept. 22, 1914"
- 1 b & w photo mounted on cardboard of Albert Cook Myers outside in chair, "summer 1914"
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers standing in a cemetery
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers in carriage on dirt road "on way to the country home of Robert Barclay near Darking Surrey, summer 1914"
- 1 b & w photo mounted on cardboard of Albert Cook Myers in carriage, side view

Box 4/File 63: ACM—Travels—England—ACM photographed in England—1915:

- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers standing by a tree, hat in hand
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers with cane and hat, "at Brambler Castle, Sussex, England, Aug. 1, 1915"
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers at Brambler Castle, different pose
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers standing by a fence at Brambler Castle
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers standing with cane by a garden sculpture of a bird "in gardens of the 'Bull,' Chislehurst, Kent, England
- 3 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers sitting holding papers "June 1915, in gardens of the 'Bull,' Chislehurst, Kent, England

Box 4/File 64: ACM—Travels—England—ACM photographed in England—1916:

- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, "July, 1916, Devonshire House yard, London"
- 1 b & w photo, same as above, without hat
- 2 b & w postcard photos, portrait of Albert Cook Myers in long coat and hat

Box 4/File 65: ACM—Travels—England—ACM photographed in England—1917:

1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers outside in derby and wool jacket

Box 4/File 66: ACM—Travels—England—ACM photographed in England—unknown date:

1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers in front of a door holding a rifle

Box 4/File 67: ACM—Travels—England—Abraham, E. Mitford (descendent of Margaret Fox):

- 1 b & w photo of "E. Mitford Abraham, (descendent of Margaret Fox, of Swarthmore Hall), of the Canadian Army Medical Corps, taken when my guest, at Armfield's Hotel, Moorgate, London, Sun. Aug. 6, 1916"
- 1 b & w photo same as above, without hat

Box 4/File 68: ACM—Travels—England—Bringhurst, Edward:

- 2 b & w photos of Edward Bringhurst, 1917, getting into automobile
- 2 b & w photos of Edward Bringhurst and unidentified man, 1917, standing in front of automobile

Box 4/File 69: ACM—Travels—England—Brukenwich, the Hon. Mrs. Montague (Glentworth), family & London home:

- 1 b & w postcard photo of young girl and boy, Helene and Clarence (Dickie) Brukenwich
- 1 b & w photo of Helene and Clarence Brukenwich, Clarence in top hat
- 3 b & w photos of "the Honorable Mrs. Montague Brukenwich, her two children Helen and Clarence (Dickie) and their cousin Theodore Glentworth, 3rd, of Philadelphia, at Ivy Lodge, Hall Road, St. Johns Wood, London, summer 1914"
- 2 b & w photos of Mrs. Montague Brukenwich and children Helene and Clarence
- 2 b & w photos of Mrs. Montague Brukenwich and cousin Theodore Glentworth 3rd
- 2 b & w photos of Mrs. Montague Brukenwich
- 2 b & w photos of "1914—The Honorable Arthur Capel (son of the Earl of Essex) and Theodore Glentworth, 3rd of Philadelphia, on visit with Albert Cook Myers and Mr. Capel at King John's Farm, where William Penn was married in 1672"
- 3 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "The Honorable Mrs. Montague Brukenwich (née Glentworth) of London and ACM, 1914"
- 1 b & w photo of "Albert Cook Myers and the Honorable Mrs. Montague Brukenwich [Kenwilworth?] Castle, motor trip with her cousin Theodore Glentworth 3rd through midland England, fall 1914" Albert Cook Myers in automobile with Brukenwich

3 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "London home of the Honorable Mrs. Montague Brukenwich (née Glentworth) cousin of my secretary Theo. Glentworth III. There we were often entertained. ACM 1914"

***see also: Box 4/File 82: ACM—Travels—England—Glentworth, Theodore III (1890-1924) of Abington, PA

Box 4/File 70: ACM—Travels—England—Robert Burns birthplace

1 b & w photo of Robert Burns birthplace

Box 4/File 71: ACM—Travels—England—Carlisle, England—1903:

2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "marketplace, Carlisle, England, Aug. 1903"

Box 4/File 72: ACM—Travels—England—Castles:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Castle, Cockermouth, England, Aug. 1903"
- 1 b & w photo of "Shannagans Castle"
- 2 b & w photos (faded to yellow) of an elaborate study in an unidentified caste
- 1 b & w photo of the Entrance Hall of above castle
- 1 b & w photo of Carrickfergus Castle
- 1 b & w photo of Marske Hall, Yorkshire
- ***see also: Box 28/File 872: Historians—Hodgkin, Thomas (English Quaker historian) for photo of Barmoor Castle

Box 4/File 73: ACM—Travels—England—Castles—Pennsylvania Castle

- 2 b & w photo of Pennsylvania Castle, one mounted on card taken from the bottom of a hill
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of castle ruins
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Pennsylvania Castle

Box 4/File 74: ACM—Travels—England—Cathedrals

- 2 b & w snapshots of "York Minster, summer 1903"
- 1 b & w photo of "York Minster, West Front"
- 1 b & w photo of "St. Paul's, London"
- 1 b & w photo of "Canterbury Cathedral"
- 1 b & w photo of "Peterborough"
- 1 b & w photo of "Lichfield"
- 1 b & w photo of "Lincoln Cathedral"
- 1 b & w photo of "Lincoln, Exchequer Cathedral"
- 1 b & w photo of "Ely Cathedral from the park"
- 1 b & w photo of "Gloucester Cathedral"
- 1 b & w photo of "Durham Cathedral"

- 1 b & w snapshot of "interior, Durham Cathedral, Aug. 1903"
- 1 b & w photo of "Winchester Cathedral from Deanery Garden"
- 1 b & w photo of "Holy Trinity Hall," nave of unidentified cathedral
- 1 b & w photo of "St. Mary Redcliffe," Bristol, interior of cathedral
- 1 b & w photo of "St. Mary Redcliffe, Bristol," exterior of cathedral
- 1 b & w photo of a lithograph of an unidentified gothic cathedral

Box 4/File 75: ACM—Travels—England—Churches:

- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Ringmer Church"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Church, Allhallows Barley"
- 1 b & w photo of exterior and cemetery of unidentified church
- 1 b & w photo of interior of unidentified church
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of exterior and cemetery of unidentified church

Box 4/File 76: ACM—Travels—England—Churches—Stoke Pogis Church:

- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Stoke Pogis Church" and cemetery
- 1 b & w photo of interior of Stoke Pogis Church
- 1 b & w photo of "Stoke Pogis; Cenotaph of Poet Gray," gravestone
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified house
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified house covered with ivy, possibly parsonage
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard with calendar, of "Stoke Pogis Church, England"

Box 4/File 77: ACM—Travels—England—The Crown Inn:

1 b & w photo of "Market Place of Wells—The Crown Inn. Photo by Walter F. Price, 1931"

Box 4/File 78: ACM—Travels—England—Cumberland, England—1903:

- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "'Longlands,' Cumberland, England, Aug. 1903," stone house
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Doorway at 'Longlands,' near Uldale, Cumberland, Aug. 1903. ACM. Inscription 'IRF 1688'"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Pardshaw Crogg, Cumberland,"

Box 4/File 79: ACM—Travels—England—English nobility and notable figures:

- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "Sir Gilbert Chesterton (1874-1936)
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "Sir Herbert Beerbohm Tree (1853-1917)
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "Sir Alec Martin—New Knight. Honorary Secretary of the National Art Collections' Fund. A partner in the firm

- of Christie's. A trustee of the Wallace Collection. Member of the Committee of the British Art Exhibition. b. 1884"
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "Sir John Pentland Mahaffy (1839-1917) Provost of Trinity College, Dublin"
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "The 6th Earl of Dartmouth (1851-1936) (William Henage) of 1904 Patshall House, Wolverstra[?]ton, Staffordshire, England"
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "The late Duke of Devonshire, K.G...(1874-1943); Governor-General of Canada, 1916-1921" with lengthy bio
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "Sir Alfred Scott-Gatty (Garter King of Arms, Bearer of the Letters Patent, 1911 Coronation George V (1847-1918)"
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "H.R.H. Prince Arthur of Connaught" with lengthy bio
- 1 negative of a cutout from a book of "Field-Marshal His Royal Highness, the Duke of Connaught and Strathearn, whose death at the age of ninety-one was announced on January 16: A painting by the late Philip de Laszlo, at the Royal Society of Arts" with lengthy bio
- 1 b & w photo of "Sir William Osler (1849-1919)
- 1 b & w photo of a painting of "James Butler, first Duke of Ormond, K.G."
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "The Earl Marshal: The Duke of Norfolk (1847-1917)
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Pappelwell and Sir Ernest Shackleton, artic explorer. ACM standing between. London, about 1914-1915"

<u>Box 4/File 80: ACM—Travels—England—English nobility and notable figures—Duke of Connaught:</u>

1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book, still stuck to glass from frame of of "Field-Marshal His Royal Highness, the Duke of Connaught and Strathearn, whose death at the age of ninety-one was announced on January 16: A painting by the late Philip de László, at the Royal Society of Arts" with lengthy bio 1 printed negative of above photo

Box 4/File 81: ACM—Travels—England—Gibbs, T. Binney—oil portrait of ACM, 1916:

- 1 b & w photo of "1916, oil portrait of ACM by T. Binney Gibbs, Chelsea, London"
 - ***see also: Box 4/File 61: ACM—Travels—England—ACM Presented to King George V, May 29, 1911

<u>Box 4/File 82: ACM—Travels—England—Glentworth, Theodore III (1890-1924) of</u> Abington, PA—ACM's secretary in London:

1 calling card of Theodore Glentworth 3rd

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Theodore Glentworth 3rd at entrance of Newark Historical Society, Newark, N.J., early April 1914"
- 2 b & w photos of "Theodore Glentworth 3rd of Philadelphia on trip with Albert Cook Myers to Surrey, England, 1914"
- 2 b & w photos, same as above, Glentworth not wearing hat
- 1 b & w photo of Theodore Glentworth 3rd standing in a garden
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Theodore Glentworth 3rd, before the door of Worminghurst Church, Sussexm August 3, 1914"
- 1 b & w photo of Theodore Glentworth 3rd, cut out of larger photo
- 1 b & w photo of Theodore Glentworth 3rd with Albert Cook Myers cut out of photo
- 2 b & w postcard photo portraits of Theodore Glentworth 3rd, "Brighton, England, Sept. 22, 1914" accompanied by quote "Theodore Glentworth 3rd died August 30, 1924 in a sanitarium at Easton, Penna. ACM" and Glentworth's obituary
- 2 b & w postcard photo portraits, one mounted on cardboard of "Theodore Glentworth III, (1890-1924) of Abigton, Pa. My kind companion secretary in my Wm. Penn task 1914, Pa. and England."
- Various note sheets Albert Cook Myers wrote about the life and ancestry of Theodore Glentworth 3rd

Folders of negatives of photos in this file

***see also: Box 4/File 69: ACM—Travels—England—Brukenwich, the Hon. Mrs. Montague (Glentworth), family & London home, Box 4/File 97: ACM—Travels—England—Trip to Fishguard Harbor with Theodore Glentworth III, Box 4/File 99: ACM—Travels—England—Office of the Works of William Penn—Devonshire House, Bishopsgate, London, and Box 26/File 801: William Penn—William Penn Committee

Box 4/File 83: ACM—Travels—Gronheit, Arthur Leslie—ACM's secretary in London—1915:

- 1 b & w postcard photo with message addressed to Albert Cook Myers: "With every good wish for a jolly Xmas and a recommencement of "Peace-time-" literary activities. A.L. Gronheit, Dec. 1, 1918, France
- 1 b & w photo of Arthur Leslie Gronheit standing by a fence
- 4 b & w photo (different poses) of Arthur Leslie Gronheit sitting in garden next to a bird statue
- 1 b & w photo of Arthur Leslie Gronheit standing with cane next to bird statue
- 2 b & w photos of Arthur Leslie Gronheit standing with cane "taken at Steyning, Sussex, Aug. 1st 1915
 - ***see also: Box 4/File 99: ACM—Travels—England—Office of the Works of William Penn—Devonshire House, Bishopsgate, London

Box 4/File 84: ACM—Travels—England—Himbleton Village area:

1 b & w photo of "Near Himbleton, Shell of Shelve Manor, home of 'Finchess of Shell' ca. (1549-1750) (now in need of restoration) H.E. Collier, 1947"

- 1 b & w photo of "Himbleton Village, House of Robert Mace (relative by marriage to Finchess), (near church), view taken from church gate, H.E. Collier, 1947
- 1 b & w photo of "Dovecet," Himbleton Village, view from churchyard, 1947, H.E. Collier, this stands in a garden beside the stream that runs down the valley from Shell Manor"
- 1 b & w photo of "Grafton Hyford Church, H.E. Collier, 1947, G. Maris house was in this village. I don't k now where, I think a mile or two away at 'Upper Grafton' [Kington's?] had parish near to Church of Grafton Hovel
- 1 b & w photo of "Entry to 'Old Quaker Meeting House' Friar St. Worcester, Here Finchess was 'taken praying in the street.' H.E. Collier, 1947. Note: Gate through which sun is shining leads to Wyatt's Almshouses. Dark door beyond Yew tree leads to Old Meeting House (which still stands in ruinous state)."
- 1 b & w photo of "Kington ([Wores?]) Church, looking west. This is a tiny little church rather lovely in its own way. 1947, H.E. Collier"
- 1 b & w photo of "Himbleton Church when looking west. 1947, H.E. Collier. The church is longer than appears in this picture. In the trancept, the Finchess of Shell are buried; just beneath the window inside the 'Shell Chapel' as it is called."

Box 4/File 85: ACM—Travels—England—Houses (misc.):

- 1 b & w photo of "Fernside"
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified English house, Tudor style
- 1 b & w photo of a sketch of "Basing House"
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified English house, ivy covering walls
- 1 b & w photo of a painting of "Thomas Elwood's house at Heringer Hill. Original at Friends House, London"
- 1 platinum print of unidentified English stone house
- 1 platinum print of above unidentified house, closer view
- ***see also: Box 32A/File 973: Misc.—Houses and Barns

Box 4/File 85a: ACM—Travels—England—Kentmere Hall:

- 3 b & w (different views) snapshots of Kentmere Hall
- 1 b & w snapshot of lands surrounding Kentmere Hall
- 6 b & w photos (different views), one mounted on cardboard, of Kentmere Hall, "seat of the Gilpin family"
- 1 platinum print of "Kentmere Hall, Westmoreland"
- ***see also: Box 16/File 406: Genealogy—Gilpin family

Box 4/File 86: ACM—Travels—England—Longshore family:

1 carte-de-visite of "Dr. C. Longshore, my brother—L.L. Blankenburg." Photo by Broadbent and Phillips, Philadelphia"

- 1 albumen photo mounted on cardboard of "Dr. Joseph Longshore, son of Abraham Longshore"
- 1 cabinet card of "Abraham Longshore, my grandfather—L.L. Blankenburg"

Box 4/File 86a: ACM—Travels—England—Milton's Cottage, Chalfont, St. Giles:

1 b & w postcard photo of "Milton's Cottage, Chalfont, St. Giles. Message on back from ACM to Mrs. John T. Myers, 1924

Box 4/File 87: ACM—Travels—England—Morley, Arnold of Canada, in London:

- 1 b & w postcard photo of Arnold Morley in uniform signed "Yours sincerely, Arnold Morley"
- 3 b & w photos, different poses, of "Arnold Morely, Canadian, in Armfield's Hotel, London"

Box 4/File 88: ACM—Travels—England—Motor trip, midland England with Mrs. Brukenwich and cousin T. Glentworth III, 1914"

- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Albert Cook Myers and the Honorable Mrs. Montague Brukenwich [Kenwilworth?] Castle, motor trip with her cousin Theodore Glentworth 3rd through midland England, fall 1914" Albert Cook Myers in automobile with Brukenwich
 - ***see also: Box 4/File 69: ACM—Travels—England—Brukenwich, the Hon. Mrs. Montague (Glentworth) and Box 4/File 82: ACM—Travels—England—Glentworth, Theodore III

Box 4/File 89: ACM—Travels—England—Newcastle-upon-Tyne—1903:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Old house, Newcastle-upon-Tyne"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "old castle in Newcastle-upon-Tyne"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Newcastle-upon-Tyne from castle, Aug. 1903"

Box 4/File 90: ACM—Travels—England—Northumberland—1903:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "House of Marquis of Waterford, Northumberland"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Marquis of Waterford U, Northumberland, 1903"

Box 4/File 91: ACM—Travels—England—Official Documents:

2 b & w photos of document "International Congress of Historical Studies, by invitation of His Majesty the King, admit Prof. A.C. Myers to Windsor Castle, April 5, 1913, 3-6 p.m."

- 1 b & w photo of document "This is to certify that Albert C. Myers, Historian (American) of Armsfields Hotel, South Place E.C., has been Registered under the National Registration Act, 1915"
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers' passport for England, 1916

Box 4/File 92: ACM—Travels—England—Oving House, Buckinghamshire, England—ACM's residence—1911:

- 1 b & w photo of coachman in carriage, "Henry Yates Thompson's coachman met me when I went to Oving"
- 1 b & w photo of side view of "Oving House, Bucks, England, April 1911, ACM's room shown second floor."
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "'The Black Boy' Inn, Oving, Bucks, April 1911"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Oving House, Bucks, England, manor house, seat of Yates Thompson, Esq."
- 2 b & w photos of "Stable at Oving House, April 1911"
- 2 b & w photos of "ACM's room at Oving House, Buckinghamshire, England, April 1911"

Box 4/File 93: ACM—Travels—England—English Quakers and Quaker homes:

- 2 cabinet cards of "John William Graham, English Quaker, first visit to America, "photo by Rogers, Trenton, N.J.
- 1 small cabinet card of "Ed. Harold Marsh, a young English Friend who greatly aided me to arrange the Wm. Penn Collection, ACM, Nov. 1911," photo by Mower and Co., Bath, England
- 1 cabinet card of "Home of John Burnyeat, called Crabtreebeck, Loweswater Psh., St. Blees, Cumberland. Photographed c. 15 years ago. 8/16/1903."

Box 4/File 94: ACM—Travels—England—Quaker Meeting Houses:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Friends' Meeting-house, Lancaster, England, August 1903"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Jordans Meeting House," with message to Albert Cook Myers "August 1952. Today I went to this sacred and quiet place! For a few treasured moments I paused at the grave of Wm. Penn. Henry J. Cadbury was with me. G.N. [He---?]"
- 1 b & w photo of "Swarthmore Meeting House, England, Photo by Walter F. Price, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of "Porch, Swarthmore Meeting House"
- 1 b & w photo of "Devonshire House in Bishopsgate London, where the deliberations of the First World Conference of Friends are in session too. Philadelphia Friends are attending the session. Return to John A. Kuder, 237 E. Upsal St., Germantown, Phila." Removed from frame.
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified building and cemetery, possibly a Quaker Meeting House

- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard of "Friends' Meeting House, Warborough, Oxfordshire England in which worshipped our ancestors Thomas Gilpin, sometime Cromwellian Soldier, Quaker Minister, friend of Wm. Penn; also his son Joseph Gilpin, immigrant to Pennsylvania."
- ***see also: Box 33/File 981: Oversize—ACM—Travels—England—Quaker Meeting Houses—Devonshire House Mtg.—unidentified group

Box 4/File 95: ACM—Travels—England—Reeve, Corporal H. Sims:

- 2 b & w photos (different poses) of Reeve in uniform, "Corporal H. Sims Reeve of Ipswich, taken by me in London, Oct. 23, 1916—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of Corporal H. Sims Reeve standing in front of a door, not in uniform
- 1 b & w postcard photo of a group of soldiers with message to Albert Cook Myers "Dear Albert, Please drop me a line to let me know how you are getting along. It is your turn to write, you know. I may be shortly passing through London on my way to Halifax if possible. I am the intruder, as you see here [describing his position in photo], Rex."
- 1 b & w postcard photo of a group of soliers with message to Albert Cook Myers, "Dear A, I have been patiently waiting for a letter from you for? Yours, Rex"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard of a group of soldiers, "Last row standing, second from left, my English friend H. Sims Reeve, of Ipwich, Corporal. Postcard Oct. 20, 1916. B Company, Suffolk..."

Box 4/File 96: ACM—Travels—England—Stuart, Col. Wm. Dugald:

1 b & w photo of "Col. William Dugald Stuart, England" in uniform

Box 4/File 97: ACM—Travels—England—Trip to Fishguard Harbor w/Theodore Glentworth III:

- 2 b & w photos (different poses), one mounted on cardboard, of "Albert Cook Myers and secretary Theo. Glentworth III on S/S '*Lusitania*' on voyage to Fishgard, England, June 1914"
- 1 b & w photo of "Theodore Glentworth 3rd and Abram Pierce, of Taunton, Mass., on S/S 'Lusitania' voyage New York to Fishguard, June 1914"
- 1 b & w photo of "Abram Pierce of Mass. And Albert Cook Myers on S/S "Lusitania" vogage New York to Fishguard, June 1914"
- 2 b & w photos (different poses) of "Theodore Glentworth 3rd, on landing from S/S '*Lusitania*,' Fishguard, Wales, June 30, 1914"
- 1 b & w photo of Theodore Glentworth standing in front of sign for Fishguard Harbor, June 30, 1914
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers standing in front of sign for Fishguard Harbor, June 30, 1914
- ***see also: Box 4/File 82: ACM—Travels—England—Glentworth, Theodore III (1890-1924)

Box 4/File 98: ACM—Travels—England—"Wooton" Castle, home of John Evelyn—1915:

- 1 b & w photo of Wooton Castle, 1915
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers standing in front of Wooton Castle, 1915
- 3 b & w photos (different poses) of Albert Cook Myers outside around Wooton Castle, 1915

<u>Box 4/File 99: ACM—Travels—England—Office of the Works of William Penn—Devonshire House, Bishopsgate, London—1911, 1913, 1914, 1915:</u>

- 19 b & w photos (different poses) of "Albert Cook Myers of Moylan, Pa., Editor of definitive edition of William Penn's Works in his office over the Friends Reference Library, Devonshire House, London, December 1911. In photo with Ellen M. Dawes, his amanuensis who has been helping him for some months. She was once on the library staff at Devonshire House."
- 7 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers at his desk in Devonshire House, 1911
- 7 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard "At Devonshire House, London, Feb. 1913, from left, Albert Cook Myers, Miss Ellen M. Dawes, Miss A.E. Hough"
- 1 b & w photo, somewhat blurry, of Theodore Glentworth 3rd, Albert Cook Myers and Ellen M. Dawes in Devonshire House, Room G., Dec. 12, 1914
- 10 b & w photos (different poses) of "Office of the Works of William Penn, Room G., Devonshire House, Bishopsgate, London. Albert Cook Myers, Moylan, Pennsylvania, Ellen M. Dawes, 30 Fernleigh Rd., Winchmore Hill, London., and Theodore Glentworth 3rd, Abington, Pennsylvania. December 14th 1914." Albert Cook Myers working at table with two secretaries.
- 6 b & postcard photos of Office of the Works of William Penn summer 1915, "from left: ACM and secretaries Arthur Leslie Gronheit, Miss Ellen M. Dawes, and E. Harold Marsh (Dawes and Marsh, Quakers)"
- 3 b & w photos (different poses) of same group as in above postcard photo
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Albert Cook Myers and Ellen M. Dawes in Office of the Works of William Penn
- 2 b & w photos of fireplace in Devonshire House office
- 4 b & w photos of shelves of "the collection of materials for the Works of William Penn, in Room G., Devonshire House, Bishopsgate, London, May 16, 1916"
 - ***see also: Box 4/File 82: ACM—Travels—England—Glentworth, Theodore III (1890-1924) and Box 4/File 83: ACM—Travels—Gronheit, Arthur Leslie
- ***see also: Box 3/File 40: ACM—Career—William Penn Research—ACM's office and collection for the works of William Penn—1921, Box 23/File 724: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Albert Cook Myers & Secretaries—1912, and Box 26/File 801: William Penn—William Penn Commmittee

<u>Box 4/File 100: ACM—Travels—England—Devonshire House—Friends Reference</u> Library:

- 1 b & w photo of "Friends Reference Library, Devonshire House, Bishopsgate, London, Eng." with Miss M. Ethel Crawshaw (Assistant Librarian), Norman Penney F.S.A. (Librarian) and Miss Elosi M. Smith
- 2 b & w photos of maps of Bishopsgate and Devonshire St.
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of Bishopsgate St., London
- 2 b & w photos of "Courtyard, Devonshire House, Bishopsgate, London," with quote on back of photo "Friends are asked to remember that 'conversation in the yard during the sittings of the conference disturbs the deliberations." Unidentified men standing in front of building.
- 1 b & w photo of "A corner of the courtyard, Devonshire House, Bishopsgate, London, where 100 Philadelphians are attending the First World Conference of Friends, Aug. 13-20." Two unidentified men and one woman standing in front of building.
- 2 b & w photos of larger groups of people, "Courtyard, Devonshire House, Bishopsgate, London. Here the Quakers meet at the close gate meetings for chats with each other."
- 2 b & w photos of "Fire proof strong room outside Reference Library"
- 1 b & w photo of "Card Catalogue trucks in D..."
- 1 b & w photo of "Fire proof strong room (new) under Isaac Sharps office"
- 1 b & w photo of a cabinet card of Isaac Sharps
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard of Isaac Sharps, photo by John C. Hughes, South Kensington

Box 4/File 101: ACM—Travels—England—Misc.:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "old mill near Scarborough, England, August 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "York, England, August 1903"
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Wensleydale, Yorkshire, 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "View of Floddonfield from hill"
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified horseman and carriage
- 2 b & w snapshots of unidentified streets in England
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified man in front of English house
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified man on porch, "English mail, Sunday morning, Swarthmore, Aug. 1923"
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of English Navy building, "To the Right Honorable the Principal Officers and Commissioners of Her Majesties Navy. This Prospect of the Navy Office is humbly presented by your Hon. Most humble servant The Taylor, Anno. 1714"
- 1 printed out negative of above photo
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of a map of Lincoln Inn Fields, England "from a rare print by Hollar, in the British Museum, about 1650"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of unidentified man

***see also: Box 33/File 982: Oversize—ACM—Travels—England—Royal Historical Society dinner, Halborn Restaurant, London and File 982a: Travels—England—Playing card illustrations

BOX 5: Albert Cook Myers—Travels—Other:

***see also: Box 37: Loose Postcards, Postcard Albums of Albert Cook Myers' Travels, and Photograph Albums

Box 5/File 102: ACM—Travels—European nobility:

- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "Grand Duke Boris"
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "Grand Duke Boris Vladimirovitch, first cousin of the Czar of Russia, wearing the uniform of his Hussar Regiment"
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "Duke d'Abruzzi, Italy"
- 1 b & w photo of "His Royal Highness of Sweden," 1907, in carriage
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "H.R.H. the Crown Prince of Sweden"
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "H.R.H. the Crown Princess of Sweden"

Box 5/File 103: ACM—Travels—France:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "ACM on the top of Eiffel Tower, Paris, 1911"
- 1 b & w photo copy, mounted on cardboard, of "View of Saumur in the 16th and 17th centuries, extending from the Theatre to the Ardilliers," map of a city on the Loire River, France

Box 5/File 104: ACM—Travels—Germany:

- 1 cabinet card of a German cathedral "Köln, Dom Westseite v.d. Andreaskirche" photograph by Kunstanstalt, Lautz, & Isebeck, Darmstadt, 1900
- 1 b & w photo of German castle, "Heidelberg: Der Schlosshof"
- 1 b & w photo of German castle, "Heidelberger Schloss, Der Friedrichsbau"
- 1 b & w photo of German castle, "Das Heidelberger Schloss"

Box 5/File 105: ACM—Travels—Ireland—1895 & 1912:

- 3 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Blarney Castle, Ireland, ACM a guest"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Huntington Castle, Ireland"
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified man in front of castle
- 1 b & w photo of castle ruins, "Site of Arran, off the coast of Galway, 1895"
- 1 b & w photo of stone Irish cross and unidenfied woman, "between Bundoran and Sligo, co. Sligo"
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified castle ruins
- 1 booklet of snapshots (booklet from John Laird & Co., the Rexall Pharmacy, Limerick), b & w snapshots contained: "Macroom Castle," "Entrance Gate

- Macroom Castle," "Macroom town & castle," "Old Bridge Macroom," "Macroom Demesne" (river), "Kerry Cloak" (man in cloak), "Dromoland Castle," "Ancient Well Head, Dromoland," "Ballycase" (ruins), "Drumline" (ruins), "Tikancor" house
- 1 other booklet of snapshots from John Laird & Co., b & w snapshots contained: "Magh-Adhair" (field and hill), "Pre-historic stone fort," "St. Finghan's Church (about 600 A.D.) and Guin Villaged," "Quin Abbey," "Cloisters, Quin Abbey," "Nave, Quin Abbey," "Bunratty Castle," "The Ougarnee River," "Jasper's Pound" (house and donkey), "Jasper's Pound" (donkey), "Leminagh Castle," "The Burren" (ruins and field)

Box 5/File 106: ACM—Travels—Ireland—Irish Quakers and Quaker homes:

1 b & w photo of "John M. Douglas, Irish Friend, and ACM, Dublin, 1912, taken by G. Herbert Grubb at his home "Swarthmore"

Box 5/File 107: ACM—Travels—Ireland—Grubb, G. Herbert (1883-1952) of Dublin:

1 b & w photo of "G. Herbert Grubb, 1925, (1883-1952), Dublin"

Box 5/File 108: ACM—Travels—Ireland—Moore, William:

1 cabinet card of "William Moore (1864-), M.P. Ireland. I visited him at "Moore Lodge, 1900. Also showed me Parliament 1900, ACM." Photograph by Lee, Portrush

Box 5/File 109: ACM—Travels—Ireland—Quaker Meeting Houses:

- 1 b & w photo of Quaker Meeting House, "the present house at Grange near Moy co. Tyrone"
- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard of "Grange Meeting House, co. Armagh, Ireland. The old house formerly called Churlemont Meeting, now Grange."
- 1 b & w photo of "Lisburn Friends Mtg. House, rebuilt about 1860, co. Antrim"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Lurgen Meeting House, built 1696, repaired 1839," photograph by Trimble & Sons, Dungannon.

***see also: Box 35/File 1025: Oversize—16 x 20—ACM—Travels—Ireland—Map of Kingsale, County Cork

Box 5/File 110: ACM—Travels—Italy—Venice—1911:

1 b & w snapshot of Albert Cook Myers and unidentified man in Venice, 1911

Box 5/File 111: ACM—Travels—Netherlands:

- 1 cabinet card of a windmill river in Rotterdam, "Moel aan de Coolvest"
- 1 cabinet card of a cathedral in Rotterdam, "Groote Kerk"
- 1 b & w photo "photograph of the painting, (26 x 24 ½ inches), by Jeronimus van Diest representing the Royal Charles brought to Holland after its capture in 1667; in the Ryks Museum, in Amsterdam"
- 1 b & w photo of "the poop of the *Royal Charles* in the Ryks Museum, in Amsterdam"

Box 5/File 112: ACM—Travels—Norway—Christiana—1911:

1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, "at Christiana, Norway, 1911"

Box 5/File 113: ACM—Travels—Russia—1911:

- 2 b & w photos (different poses) of Albert Cook Myers on a ship
- 3 b & w photos (different poses) of 2 unidentified men on ship

Box 5/File 114: ACM—Travels—Scotland—1903:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Old house near Holyrood Palace, Edinburgh"
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Canongate, Edinburgh, Aug. 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Edinburgh, 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified castle, possibly at Edinburgh
- 3 b & w snapshots of unidentified cityscapes, probably Edinburgh
- 1 b & w snapshot of long stone house in "Ayr," Scotland
- 1 b & w snapshot of cemetery in "Alloway Kirk, Ayr," Scotland
- 1 b & w snapshot of a house, "Near Branxton Church, Battlefield of Flodden"
- 2 b & w snapshots of unidentified landscape
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of unidentified cemetery
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified house and wall
- 1 b & w snapshot of a ferryboat with group of people and carriage
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Loch Katrine from top of coach at Stronachlacher, August, 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Loch Katrine, Aug. 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Pentland Firth, North coast of Scotland, Aug. 1903"
- 5 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Loch Lomond showing Ben Lomond"
- 3 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Loch Achray, Aug. 1903"
- 11 b & w snapshots (different views) of unidentified lochs and hills
- 1 b & w snapshot of loch and castle in the distance
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified hill and field

Box 5/File 115: ACM—Travels—Switzerland—1894, 1901, 1911:

- 2 cabinet cards (different views) of "The Old Church at Bubendorf, Switzerland"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Bubendorf, Switzerland. Photograph by A.Varady & Cie., Basel, Spalenthorweg."
- 1 b & w postcard photo of view of Bubendorf, Switzerland, with message to Albert Cook Myers: "With kindest regards, from Cl. Scholly, Bubendorf, 14.1.1901"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard of "The Church at Holstein, Switzerland, 1894"
- 1 b & w snapshot of Albert Cook Myers and unidentified man hiking at "Rhone Glacier, Switzerland, 1911"

Box 5/File 116: ACM—Travels—USA—Massachusetts—(while ACM was studying at Harvard)—1904 & 1940s:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Lexington, 19th of April, 1904," minuteman statue
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Lexington, 1904" groups of people with bikes around minuteman statue
- 1 b & w snapshot of "French's statue of the minute man, Concord battle ground, from canoe in overflowing river, May 1, 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot "canoeing on the Concord River, May 1, 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshots of "where the embattled farmers fought on the 19th of April, 1775, from canoe in Concord River, May 1, 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Dr. Baxter, instructor in chemistry at Harvard—canoeing on Concord River, May 1, 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "canoeing on Concord River with Dr. Baxter of Harvard, May 1, 1904," view of three large houses on river's edge
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Concord battleground, May 1, 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "residence of Charles Francis Adams, on Concord River, May 1, 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "view of Concord River from residence of Charles Francis Adams, May 1, 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "view from grounds of Charles Francis Adams, over Concord River, May 1, 1904, ACM to left"
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "the Hudson, summer 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "the Merrimac River, from [Charin?] Bridge, near Newburyport, June 16, 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "the Merrimac River, near Newburyport, June 16, 1904
- 1 b & w snapshot, badly damaged, of "Garrison House, 1648, Newburyport, June 16, 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "the Merrimac River, near Newburyport, June 16, 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified house and grounds
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Gloucester, June 1904"
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Salt Island, off Bass Rocks, Gloucester, Mass., June 1904"

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Miss Helen Way on Salt Island, near Gloucester, Mass., June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Plymouth, Monument, June 1904"
- 5 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Old Burial Ground, Plymouth, June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Plymouth Rock, June 1904, Edith in front of canopy"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Plymouth, June, 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "R.R. Station, Plymouth, June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "view from Bass Rocks, Gloucester, Mass., June 1904"
- 3 b & w snapshots of "Way cottage, Bass Rocks, Gloucester, Mass., June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Bass Rocks, Gloucester, Mass., June 1904—Way cottage in center—Charles E. Pugh cottage at right"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Miss Helen Way on beach at Bass Rocks, Gloucester, Mass., June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "The Way cottage at Bass Rocks, Gloucester, Mass., June 1904, Miss Helen Way in foreground"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Misses Tucker, in old burial ground, Deerfield, Mass., June 1904"
- ***see also: Box 18/File 477: Genealogy—Tucker family, for photos of Ruth and Carolyn Tucker on trip from Amherst to Deerfield
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Trip Amherst to Deerfield, June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "South Deerfield, June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Deerfield trip, June 1904"
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Post Office, Deerfield, June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Old House, Deerfield, June 1904"
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Deerfield, June 1904"
- 3 b & w snapshots (different views) of "the Connecticut River on drive from Amherst to Deerfield, June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Amherst, June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Prof. Morris' home at Amherst, June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Amherst common, June 1904"
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified house and forest
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "50 Irving Street, Cambridge, Mass., Oct. 2, 1944"
- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of unidentified houses
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of interior of unidentified house
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard of statue of "Captain Parker, Lexington, Mass., 19th April 1904," minuteman statue
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard of Plymouth Rock

Box 5/File 117: ACM—Travels—USA—New York—West Point—1904:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "West Point, summer 1904, Georgia and Edith"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "steamer on the Hudson, summer 1904, Mamma and Edith"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "West Point on the Hudson, summer 1904"

- 1 b & w snapshot of "The Hudson...summer 1904, Georgia and Edith," photo torn
- 1 b & w snapshot of "The Hudson, summer 1904"

Box 5/File 118: ACM—Travels—USA—Pennsylvania—Harrisburg—1913:

- 3 b & w snapshots of unidentified man in front of Capitol Building in Harrisburg
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified man in front of obelisk with capitol dome in background
- 1 b & w snapshot of Albert Cook Myers in front of Capitol Building in Harrisburg
- 1 b & w photo of Capitol Building in Harrisburg
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of sculpture on front of Capitol Building
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified house in Harrisburg
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "House, 2nd floor with balcony, where ACM lodged, Harrisburg, summer 1913"

Box 5/File 119: ACM—Travels—USA—"Trip West"—Harrisburg and Chicago:

- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "The Susquehanna near Harrisburg, Penna., trip west via Penna. RR, Oct. 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified capitol dome
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Lincoln statue, Chicago"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Chicago, 1903"

Box 5/File 120: ACM—Travels—USA—Virginia—Hampton Roads—Aboard USS Texas & USS Brooklyn—1907:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "A weekend visit to U.S.S. '*Texas*,'—Sunday inspection—cousin Allen Cook, the central figure"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "A weekend visit to the U.S.S. 'Texas,' 1907—the captain—'Brooklyn' in distance"
- 1 b & w snapshot of U.S.S. '*Texas*,' 1907, cousin Allen Cook first officer to left ***see also: Box 10/File 240: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Allen M. (1870-1941), cousin of ACM
- 1 b & w snapshot of "A weekend visit to the U.S.S. '*Texas*,' Hampton Roads, Va., 1907—launch and sailors who took me ashore"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "A weekend visit to the U.S.S. '*Texas*,' Hampton Roads, Va., summer 1907," general view of ship and sailors
- 1 b & w snapshot, mounted on cardboard, of U.S.S. '*Brooklyn*' May 1907, Diner (12 ovens) on board with Admiral and Mrs. Harrington, Hampton Roads, Va."
- 1 accompanying note: "1907, May 13. After the 5 PM reception on the Varese, of the Duke d'Abruzzi, dined with cousin Allen Cook, Lieut. Commander of the U.S. '*Texas*' to see the illuminated fleet—historical floats—we went down the long line of the battle ships in launch of the '*Texas*.'"

***see also: Box 10/File 240: Geneology: Cook family, Cook, Lt. Comm. Allen and Box 5/File 102: ACM—Travels—European nobility—photo of the Duke d'Abruzzi

Box 5/File 121: ACM—Travels—USA—Washington, D.C.—Library of Congress—1935:

- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Albert Cook Myers, April 23, 1935, Lib. of Congress, Washington, D.C. at back of car (Maine D14) of Allan C. Dodge, of Bridgton, Maine; photo by Dodge"
- 1 b & w photo of "Allan C. Dodge of Bridgton, Maine, at the back of his car at Lib. of Congress, Wash., D.C., April 23, 1935"

Box 5/File 122: ACM—Travels—SS Euxina—1900, and Captain Harrald Neergaard of Copenhagen:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Capt. Harrald Neergarrd, a Dane, of Copenhagen" Photograph by C. Leijenaar, Rotterdam
- 2 b & w snapshots of the SS Euxina
- 3 b & w snapshots, one mounted on cardboard, of Albert Cook Myers on deck, "ACM and the blue bag, which was such a great curiosity to Capt. Neergaard that he wanted a photograph of it
- 1 b & w snapshot of Albert Cook Myers with "the blue bat, somewhat dilapidated from its European travels"
- 2 b & w snapshots, one mounted on cardboard, of Albert Cook Myers on deck, "A cold, windy day on the Atlantic, August 1900"
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Capt. Neergaard of the Euxina"
- 1 cabinet card of Captain Harrald Neergaard, "SS *Euxina*, 22nd August, 1900," photograph by M. Büttinghausen, Amsterdam
- 1 calling card of Captain Neergaard, "with my kindest greetings"

Box 5/File 123: ACM—Travels—SS Friesland—Sept. 16, 1903- Sept. 26, 1903—Liverpool to Philadelphia:

- 3 b & w snapshots (different views) "on board the 'Friesland,' bound from Liverpool to Philadelphia, Sept. 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot "on 'Friesland,' Sept. 1903, from right—Mr. Polack and Mr. Thurs. Lybrand"
- 1 b & w snapshot "on board the 'Friesland,' bound from Liverpool to Philadelphia, September 1903,--Mrs. Philpot of Baltimore to left"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Friends on '*Friesland*,' from left, Mr. Polack, Mrs. Lybrand, Mr. Lybrand, Sept. 1903"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "'Friesland,' Sept. 1903, Lieut. Farmer, Mr. Thurs. Philpot"
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified group
- 6 b & w snapshots of "on board the 'Friesland,' Sept. 1903, steerage passangers"

- 1 b & w photo of "Sept. 1903, on board SS '*Friesland*,' sailed from Liverpool, Sept. 16, 1903, arrived Philadelphia Sept. 16, 1903. From right, Mr. Walker, Mr. Myers (ACM), Mr. Polack, Mr. Lybrand"
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, cut out from above photo and mounted on cardboard

Box 5/File 124: ACM—Travels—SS Kaiserin Auguste Victoria—June 27, 1912–July 5, 1912—New York to Plymouth, England:

- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified man on deck of ship
- 1 b & w snapshot of man on deck of ship, labeled "Brown"
- 1 b & w snapshot of waves in the ocean
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "ACM on SS 'Kaiserin Auguste Victoria," sailed from NY June 27, 1912, arrived Plymouth, Eng. July 5, 1912"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Albert Cook Myers on deck of *Kaiserin Auguste Victoria*

BOX 6: Family—Sarah Cook Myers:

Box 6/File 125: Family—Miss Sarah A. Cook (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)—1865:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Sarah A. Cook. Photo by Tyson Brothers, Gettysburg, Pa., early 1865 (dress made fall 1864). Internal Revenue Stamp of George Washington 3¢ on back, written "Tyson, 1865. I think this was her first photograph—ACM."
- 3 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of Sarah A. Cook, 1865
- 1 tintype of "Sarah A. Cook, of Bendersville, 1865. (1844-1937) Photo by Solomon Dome"
- 9 b & w copy photos of above tintype of "Sallie A. Cook, c. 1865"
- 1 tintype of "Sarah A. Cook (1844-1937). Photographed in Bendersville, summer of 1865 [Age 21] by Solomon Dome; married John T. Myers, 1873; daughter of Jesse and Ruth (McMillan) Cook, of Cook's Mill. Her oldest sister was Mary B. (Cook) Hardy, wife of Benjamin B. Hardy of Bendersville..."
 - ***see also: Box 16/File 412: Genealogy—Hardy family (includes Mary B. (Cook) Hardy, sister of Sarah Cook Myers):
- 9 copy photos of above tintype, some touched-up, some untouched, "Sallie A. Cook, summer 1865, when living in Bendersville and attending the Friends' School of Ruth and Jane Wright, Flora Dale."

Box 6/File 126: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)—1876:

- 1 tintype of "Sarah A. Myers, c. 1876"
- 4 copy photos of above tintype

Box 6/File 127: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)—1888:

5 cabinet cards (different poses) of "Sarah A. Myers, at York Springs, Pa., spring of 1888," photograph by Harman, York Spr. Pa.

Box 6/File 128: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)—1900s:

- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers reading in parlor, "June 1903, Kennett Square, Pa."
- 1 cabinet card of Sarah (Cook) Myers, January 17, 1900, photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia
- 13 copy photos of above cabinet card, 5 mounted on cardboard
- 1 order ticket for above cabinet card, from F. Gutekunst
- 1 photo of an oil portrait of Sarah (Cook) Myers, by T. Binney Gibbs

Box 6/File 129: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)—1910s:

- 2 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers sitting in front of Moylan home with magazine, 1910s
- 2 b & w photos of "Mrs. John T. Myers, at her home, 'Kentmere Lodge,' Moylan, Delaware County, Pennsylvania, June 1912"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of Sarah (Cook) Myers standing in garden at Moylan home
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "Sarah A. Myers [knitting in parlor] at her Moylan home—the room in which Georgia and Ben were married—sat on the two old Truman chairs."
- ***see also: Box 33/File 983: Oversize—Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (ACM's mother)

Box 6/File 130: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)—1920s:

- 3 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers in garden, summer 1920
- 6 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers in garden, 1922
- 4 b & w small photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers standing in front of porch at Moylan home, April 1922, one with calling card of Mrs. John T. Myers"
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers standing by door of Moylan home, May 28, 1922
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers standing in garden, May 28, 1922
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Sarah (Cook) Myers in garden, July 1922
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Sarah (Cook) Myers on front porch at Moylan home, probably 1922 or 1923
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers sitting on garden bench probably 1922 or 1923
- 2 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers in parlor, Dec. 24, 1923
- 4 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers in parlor, probably mid-1920s
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers in rocking chair on front porch, Sept. 1927

8 b & w photos (different views) of Sarah (Cook) Myers knitting in rocking chair on front porch, fall 1927

Box 6/File 131: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)—1930:

- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers standing in front of porch of Moylan home, "June 1. 1930"
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers standing by porch of Moylan home in white dress, "August 21, 1930"
- 4 b & w photos (different views and dresses) of Sarah (Cook) Myers standing by porch of Moylan home, "August 24, 1930"
- 1 b & w photo, cut in half and old showing Sarah (Cook) Myers opening a car door, "August 24, 1930"

Box 6/File 132: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)—1931:

- 14 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard (different views, some with and without hat) of Sarah (Cook) Myers at Moylan, Sunday a.m., May 10, 1931...aged 86, born July 9, 1844 bear Bendersville, Adams Co., Pa. She with her sister Elmira J. Cook went to Gettysburg Nov. 19, 1863, shook hands with Abraham Lincoln and heard his address sitting on the platform. Mrs. Myers also sat on the platform at Valley Forge, May 30, 1931 with Pres. Hoover, heard his address and shook hands with him." Photo by Wide World, N.J.
- 2 b & w photos, inside cardboard photo frame, of Sarah (Cook) Myers with hat, in front of flowers at Moylan, May 10, 1931
- 2 b & w photos of "Sarah A. Myers, at Valley Forge, May 30, 1931"
- 2 b & w photos of "Mrs. John T. Myers at Moylan, Pa., Sun. June 14, 1931"
- 9 b & w photos (different views) of "Sarah A. Myers, June 28, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers in Moylan yard, sometime in 1931
- 3 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers on Moylan porch, sometime in 1931
- 2 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers on Moylan porch, Nov. 26, 1931

Box 6/File 133: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)—1932:

- 3 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers by porch at Moylan, "May 15, 1932"
- 8 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers by flower bush at Moylan, "May 22, 1932, aged 87"

Box 6/File 134: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)—1933:

- 4 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers in rocking chair on Moylan porch, "Sept. 24, 1933"
- 2 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers by porch at Moylan home, "Sunday a.m., Sept. 24, 1933"
- 2 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers by porch at Moylan home, in fur coat, "Sun. Nov. 12, 1933"

Box 6/File 135: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)—1934—some photos by Ann Anthony Bacon:

- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Sarah A. Myers, aged 90" with silver tea service, 1934, "Photo by Mrs. Ann Anthony Bacon, niece of Susan B. Anthony taken in the home of Mrs. Bacon's sister Lucy E. Anthony in Miss Lucy's Moylan home in front of the mantel made by Brigham Young, for Susan B. Anthony. Mantel brought by L.E.A. from S.B.A.'s Rochester home and placed in the Moylan house living room—ACM."
- 4 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers, photos by Ann Anthony Bacon, 1934
- 1 b & w photo, same as above photos, in "Seasons Greetings" folder and frame
- 7 b & w photos (different views) of Sarah (Cook) Myers in Moylan yard, "Sun. 4 p.m., July 22, 1934"
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers in Moylan yard, "Sun. Sept. 2, 1934"
- 2 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers in rocking chair reading, "Sun. Sept. 2, 1934"
- 7 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers in fur coat, with and without hat, "Sun., March 18, 1934"
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers in rocking chair in parlor, "Dec. 23, 1934"
- 2 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers in Moylan yard, 1934
- 2 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers (different views and dresses) in front of Moylan porch, 1934

Box 6/File 136: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (ACM's mother)—1935:

- 6 b & w photos of "Sarah A. Myers at her Moylan home on her 91st birthday, July 9, 1935"
- 2 b & w photos of "Sarah A. Myers at Moylan home, Sun. July 14, 1935 in 92nd year"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of Sarah (Cook) Myers, "At Moylan home, Sunday, Aug. 25, 1935"
- 2 b & w portrait photos (different views) of Sarah (Cook) Myers, "Jan. 4, 1935"
- 2 b & w proofs of above portraits, from Keystone Kameragraphs

Box 6/File 137: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (ACM's mother)—1936:

- 6 b & w photos (different views) of Sarah (Cook) Myers in Moylan parlor, "Sun., Jan. 26, 1936"
- 8 b & w photos (different views) of "Mrs. John T. Myers at her Moylan, Pa. home on her 92nd birthday, July 9, 1936"
- 3 b & w photos of "S.A.M. on front steps, Moylan, Pa., Sun., Aug. 9, 1936, just before she started for meeting, taken by Mrs. Radbill, maybe the last going to meeting."
- 3 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers in rocking chair on porch, "Aug. 9, 1936"
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers in rocking chair on porch, "Sept. 24, 1936"

Box 6/File 138: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers—93rd birthday, July 9, 1937:

10 b & w photos (different views) of "Sarah A. Myers at her Moylan home, on her 93rd birthday, July 9, 1937"

Box 6/File 139: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)— Unknown dates:

- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers on porch of a beach house, 1920s or 1930s
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of Sarah (Cook) Myers in rocking chair at Moylan home, 1930s
- 7 b & w photos (different views) of Sarah (Cook) Myers in Moylan yard, 1920s or 1930s
- 2 sepia-toned photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers in Moylan garden, 1920s
- 4 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers in large hat in front of porch at Moylan home, with dog, 1910s or 1920s
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah (Cook) Myers knitting by fireplace, 1910s or 1920s
- 2 b & w photos of Sarah (Cook) Myers in rocking chair on porch with dog, 1910s or 1920s

Box 6/File 140: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers—Warrington Friends' Meeting House—meeting house of her ancestors:

- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. John T. Myers at Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Penna, 1913. Here her parents and ancestors for several generations were married and worshipped, built 1769—ACM."
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. John T. Myers, <u>née</u> Cook, and her only son Albert Cook Myers, at Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Penna, 1913."
 - ***see also: Box 27/File 823: Quaker Research—Quaker Meeting Houses—York County—Warrington Friends and Box 16/File 416: Genealogy—Hartman family

Box 6/File 141: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers—visiting gravestones of ancestors:

- 6 b & w photos (different views) of "Sarah A. (Cook) Myers at the grave of her immigrant ancestor Peter Cook (from Cheshire, England, 1713, died 1779), to the left, and to the right the grave of her ancestor, his wife Sarah, daughter of Joseph and Hannah (Glouer) Gilpin, at Warrington Friends' graveyard, 1913"
- 1 b & w photo of "Warrington Friends' Meeting House near Wellsville, York County, Pa."
- 4 b & w photos of "Sarah A. (Cook) Myers between the graves of her grandparents Jacob and Ruth McMillan, 1913."
- 4 b & w photos of "Sarah A. (Cook) Myers at the grave of her immigrant ancestor, her grand-grandfather George McMillan, Quaker, from Ireland."

- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Sarah A. (Cook) Myers at her mother's grave in the graveyard, Menallen Friends' Meeting House, 1913"
- 1 b & w photo of "Sarah A. (Cook) Myers between the gravestones, from the left of her grand-father, Henry Cook, and her aunt Mary Cook."
- ***see also: Box 27/File 823: Quaker Research—Quaker Meeting Houses— York County—Warrington Friends and Adams County—Menallen Friends, and Genealogy—Cook Family, Gilpin Family, McMillan Family

Box 6/File 142: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers—Last nurse, Katherine J. Myer:

1 b & w photo of Sarah Myers' last nurse, Katherine J. Myer in rocking chair on porch

Box 6/File 143: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers—"The Empty Chair"—her rocking chair at Moylan after her death:

2 b & w photos (different views) of "the empty chair, Sept. 1, 1937—ACM," Sarah (Cook) Myers' rocking chair on Moylan porch after her death

Box 6/File 144: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (1844-1937) (ACM's mother)—gravestone:

1 b & w photo of gravestone of "Sarah A. (Cook) Myers, 7 mo. 9, 1844- 8 mo. 9, 1937"

Box 6/File 145: Family—Sarah A. Cook—Student—Rocky Grove School:

- 1 b & w photo of Rocky Grove School
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Emmanuel Brown, teacher to Sarah A. Cook at Rocky Grove School above Bendersville, photo by Tyson Bros., Gettysburg, Pa. c. 1864-5. Emmanuel Brown, from Hunterstown, boarded at Samuel Cook for awhile while teaching at Rocky Grove."
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "Miss Alice C. Powers (1842-1905), Lutheran of Gettysburg, Pa. 1863. Teacher of Rocky Grove public school, attended by Sarah A. Cook, Menallen Township, Adams Co., Pa."
- 2 b & w photos of a carte-de-visite of "Edith Wickersham (1835-1918), Quaker teacher of Rocky Grove public school, Menallen Township, Adams County, Pa., attended by Sarah A. Cook, succeeded by Miss Alice C. Powers." And, "Edith Wickersham (m. Jesse Cleaver), photo loaned by her daughter, Florence N. Cleaver, Kennett Square, Pa., Feb. 1940."
- 2 pages describing Adams County schools in which Sarah A. Cook taught, 1864-1874

Box 6/File 146: Family—Sarah A. Cook—Teaching Career—Pine Grove School, Butler Twp., Adams Co.—1864 (fall)-1865 (spring):

- 1 b & w photo of "Pine Grove School, Butler Twp., Adams Co., Pa. Sun., July 12. 1931"
- 2 pages describing Adams County schools in which Sarah A. Cook taught, 1864-1874

Box 6/File 147: Family—Sarah A. Cook—Teaching Career—Bottom School, near Wierman's Mill & York Springs—1865 (fall)-1866 (spring) and 1869 (fall)-1870 (spring):

- 2 b & w photos of "Bottom School House, 1928"
- 1 carte-de-visite of Sarah A. Cook with a young man and woman, "from left Sarah A. Cook, as school teacher near York Springs, Pa., Reverdy Myers* and his sister Fannie Myers* (m. George Hummer). Photo by S.G. Sheaffer, Hanover, Pa., c. 1866-1867 (*children of Philip Myers)"
- 2 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Fanny Myers (married Geo. Hummer). Photo by Von Neida & Coombs, York, Pa."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Tillie Wierman (later m. Charles Harris). Photo by Levi Mumper, Gettysburg, Pa."
- 2 pages describing Adams County schools in which Sarah A. Cook taught, 1864-1874
- **Sarah A. Cook boarded with at the Judge John Wierman homestead 1865-1866 and with the Philip Myers family 1869-1870
- ***see also: Box 15/File 368: Genealogy—Wierman family—Judge John Wierman & family, for Wierman family home

<u>Box 6/File 148: Family—Sarah A. Cook—Teaching Career—Cottage Hill School,</u> <u>near Bendersville—1866 (fall)-1867 (spring) and 1870 (fall)-1871 (spring):</u>

- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Cottage Hill School, Menallen Township, Adams County, Pennsylvania, built 1861 where Sallie A. Cook was teacher, 1866-1867, 1870-1871"
- 1 b & w photo of "Cottage Hill School House and pupils, late 1880s. Daniel P. Delap, teacher." Includes sheet identifying 14 of the 45 students
- 3 b & w photos of a group of elderly people, "In center, Sarah A. Myers <u>née</u> Cook, with four of her former pupils at Cottage Hill School, Menallen Township, Adams County, Penna. To her left, Dorothy Adams, Anna M. Adams. To her right, Nancy Jane Adams. At the back, William S. Adams. Taken at his home near the school house, Sun. a.m., August 4, 1929 by ACM."
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified man, possibly a grandson of one of the above
- 1 b & w copy photo of a daguerreotype of "Maria (Wickersham) Cook, (1822-1890), Second wife of William W. Cook (1806-1864)

- 1 b & w photo of "Maria (Wickersham) Cook home near Cottage Hill School, 1866-1867"
 - **Sarah A. Cook boarded with William W. and Maria W. Cook while she taught at the Cottage Hill School, 1866-1867
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Harlan and Amanda (Wright) Group"
- 1 b & w photo of the Harlan and Amanda Group home, taken July 1, 1940 **Sarah A. Cook boarded with Harlan and Amanda (Wright) Group while she taught at the Cottage Hill School, 1870-1871
- 2 pages describing Adams County schools in which Sarah A. Cook taught, 1864-1874

Box 6/File 149: Family—Sarah A. Cook—Teaching Career—Millersville Normal School, student—1867 (spring):

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Sallie A. Cook as a student at Millersville Normal School, Pa. Photo by Gill's City Gallery...Lancaster, Pa., spring of 1867"
- 3 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Edward Brooks, Principal of Millersville State Normal School, Pa. Photo by Jamison & Benson, Lancaster, Pa., c. 1868"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mrs. Cammel at Millersville, Lancaster Co., Pa. Sallie A. Cook boarded with her when a student at Millersville Normal School. Photo by Alfred Harmony, Lancaster, Pa., 1868"
- 2 pages describing Adams County schools in which Sarah A. Cook taught, 1864-1874

<u>Box 6/File 150: Family—Sarah A. Cook—Teaching Career—Wolford's School,</u> near York Springs—1867 (fall)-1868 (spring) and 1868 (fall)-1869 (spring):

- 2 b & w photos of "Wolford's School, Mon. July 13, 1931"
- 3 b & w photos of Raffensberger house, where Sarah A. Cook boarded from 1868 (fall)-1866 (spring), "Nancy Raffensberger went to school to Sallie A. Cook at the Bottom School House, the R's then living on their farm. The R's then sold the farm and moved to smaller place within the Wolford School District. Nancy married Eli Troup but lived at home when SAC boarded with the R's..." Photos taken Mon. July 13, 1931
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Eli and Nancy Troup, (<u>née</u> Raffensberger) of near York Springs, Pa. Photo by S.G. Sheaffer, Hanover, Pa.
- 1 cabinet card of "Homer P. Troup, [taken] 1891, d. 1948, aged 72, son of Eli Troup and Nancy (née Raggensberger of 'Bragtown,' Bermudian, b. Sept. 17, 1875, d. Jan. 26, 1948. ACM (16) and mother, when living in Dillsburg, visited the Troups, summer of 1891"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Christopher Raffensberger (brother of Nancy Troup) of near York Springs, Pa. Photo by Tipton & Myers, York Street, Gettysburg, Pa. ***see also: Box 17/File 454: Genealogy—Raffensberger family
- 1 carte-de-visite of "John Stevens 'from Harry T. Slaughenhaupt's Gallery of Art, York Springs, Pa.' Went to S.A.M. to school (Wolford's School), nice boy,

- bright, taught school, went to see Aunt Annie, S.A.M. & J.T.M. April 27, 1931—ACM" Includes article about Stevens' death in East Berlin
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Alice McGavern. Photo by Tipton & Myers, York Street, Gettysburg, Pa." Possibly student of Sarah A. Cook.

Box 6/File 151: Family—Sarah A. Cook—Teaching Career—Swamp or Plainfield School, near York Springs—1872 (fall)-1873 (spring):

- 1 carte-de-visite of "William Tudar, pupil of Sallie A. Cook. Photo by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, York Springs, Pa. (Later Dr. Tudar, dentist)"
- 2 pages describing Adams County schools in which Sarah A. Cook taught, 1864-1874
- **Sarah A. Cook boarded with Isaac Worley while at Swamp or Plainfield School, ***see also: Box 18/File 490: Genealogy—Worley Family

BOX 7: Family—John T. Myers, E. Mae Myers:

***see also: Box 11/File 312: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, John T. and Jacob T. (twin brothers):

Box 7/File 152: Family—John T. Myers (1850-1937) (ACM's father)—1870:

1 carte-de-visite of "John T. Myers, Photo by L. Mumper, Littlestown, Pa., Sunbeam Gallery"

Box 7/File 153: Family—John T. Myers (1850-1937) (ACM's father)—1873:

- 6 cartes-de-visite, one cut into an oval, of "John T. Myers, Photo by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, York Springs, Pa. 1873"
- 2 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite

Box 7/File 154: Family—John T. Myers (1850-1937) (ACM's father)—1888:

3 cabinet cards of "John T. Myers, photo by Harman, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa., early 1888"

Box 7/File 155: Family—John T. Myers (1850-1937) (ACM's father)—1901:

- 3 cabinet cards of "John T. Myers, taken 10/12/1901" Photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia, one labeled "For Momma, from Albert"
- 2 albumen same as above photo, which Gutekunst mounted on cardboard
- 1 b & w copy photo of above photo
- 1 notice and order ticket from F. Gutekunst

Box 7/File 156: Family—John T. Myers (1850-1937) (ACM's father—1912, with dog (Bob):

- 12 b & w photos, 4 of them 8 x 10, of "John T. Myers, at his home, 'Kentmere Lodge,' Moylan, Delaware County, Pennsylvania, June 1912," in rocking chair on porch with dog, Bob
- ***see also: Box 33/File 984: Overszie—Family—John T. Myers (ACM's father)—with family dog Bob—1912:

Box 7/File 157: Family—John T. Myers (1850-1937) (ACM's father)—1930:

1 b & w photo of John T. Myers in front of Moylan home, "Sun., Dec. 28, 1930"

Box 7/File 158: Family—John T. Myers (1850-1937) (ACM's father)—1931:

- 6 b & w photos (different poses) of "John T. Myers, June 28, 1931," in Moylan vard
- 3 proofs of above photos, ACM marked "not good"
- 1 proof of another photo of John T. Myers, June 28, 1931
- 3 b & w photos, profile photos, of "John T. Myers, September 13, 1931"
- 6 b & w photos (different poses) of "John T. Myers, September 13, 1931"
- 6 b & w photos (different poses) of John T. Myers, sometime in 1931

Box 7/File 159: Family—John T. Myers (1850-1937) (ACM's father)—1933:

- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "John T. Myers at his Moylan home, Sunday, a.m. Sept. 24, 1933. Photo by ACM."
- 1 b & w photo of John T. Myers standing beside flower bush at Moylan, 1933
- 4 b & w photos (different poses) of John T. Myers in front of Moylan porch, 1933

Box 7/File 160: Family—John T. Myers (1850-1937) (ACM's father)—1934:

2 b & w photos of John T. Myers on steps of Moylan porch, "Sun. March, 18, 1934"

Box 7/File 161: Family—John T. Myers (1850-1937) (ACM's father)—1935:

6 b & w portrait photos (different views), one 8 x 10, of John T. Myers, "January 4, 1935"

Box 7/File 162: Family—John T. Myers (1850-1937) (ACM's father)—Unknown dates:

- 1 b & w photo of a portrait of John T. Myers hanging on parlor wall
- 1 b & w photo of John T. Myers sitting on porch reading a magazine, probably 1910s or 1920s

- 1 b & w photo of John T. Myers on lawn in town, probably 1920s
- 1 b & w photo of John T. Myers sitting outside with unidentified child, probably a grandchild
- 1 b & w photo of John T. Myers pulling above child in wagon
- 1 b & w photo of John T. Myers with unidentified child on front steps of Moylan home
- 1 b & w photo of John T. Myers sitting outside with dog, Bob, probably 1910s

Box 7/File 163: Family—John T. Myers (1850-1937) (ACM's father)—gravestone:

1 b & w photo of gravestone of "John T. Myers, 1 mo. 27, 1850- 5 mo. 12, 1937"

Box 7/File 164: Family—John T. Myers and Sarah (Cook) Myers—(ACM's parents):

- 4 b & w photos (different views, different dates) of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers sitting in rocking chairs on porch of Moylan home with dog, Bob, probably 1910s
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers sitting in Moylan yard, probably 1920s
- 2 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers on steps of Moylan porch, "Sun. Jan. 3, 1931"
- 11 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers on steps of Moylan porch, "Sun. Jan. 10, 1931, entering 58th year of marriage"
- 4 b & w photos, one 8 x 10, of "Mr. and Mrs. John T. Myers, at their Moylan, Pa., home June 28, 1931...will celebrate 60th anniversary of their marriage, Sat. Dec. 23, 1933."
- 1 b & w proof of above photos, marked "Proof, not so good"
- 1 b & w proof of a different view, John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers standing
- 2 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers on steps of Moylan porch, "Sun. Feb. 1, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers, "Sept. 24, 1933"
- 4 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers standing in front of Moylan home in one photo, and a car in the three other photos, "Sun. Dec. 10, 1933"
- 2 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers in Moylan yard, 1934
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers on steps of Moylan porch, "Sun. March 18, 1934"
- 4 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers on Moylan porch, "Sun. a.m. Oct. 7, 1934"
- 2 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers in front of Moylan home, "Oct. 14, 1934"
- 2 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers in front of Moylan home, "Sun. Aug. 25, 1935"
- 2 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers on Moylan porch, "Dec. 25, 1935"

- 2 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers in Moylan parlor, "Sun. Jan 26, 1936"
- 1 b & w photo of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers in Moylan parlor, sometime in 1930s
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers in front of Moylan home, sometime in 1930s
- 4 b & w photos of gravestones, side by side, of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers, "Sun. Oct. 31, 1937"
- 2 b & w photos, one of each gravestone, mounted on cardboard
- 1 xerox copy of a b & w photo of "Home of Squire Isaac D. Worley and wife Caroline, <u>née</u> Griest. As a surprise party in the parlor at the front of the house, the winter of 1872-3, Miss Sallie A. Cook, a boarder with her Worley cousins, while teaching nearby "Plainfield" ("Swamp") public school, first met her future husband, John T. Myers"

***see also: Box 16/File 407: Genealogy—Griest family and Box 18/File 490: Genealogy—Worley family

Box 7/File 165: Family—John T. Myers and Sarah (Cook) Myers (ACM's parents)—wedding Dec. 23, 1873:

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Rev. John W. Lake, Lutheran Minister at New Chester, Adams Co., Pa., who married John T. Myers to Sallie A. Cook, in the parsonage at New Chester, December 23, 1873 (copied Aug. 1931)—ACM"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Old Lutheran Parsonage, New Chester, Adams Co., Pa., where John T. Myers was married, Dec. 23, 1873, by Rev. John W. Lake, to Sarah A. Cook—in front room to right. Photo, Sun. a.m., April 12, 1931—ACM."
 - ***see also: Box 19/File 529: County histories—Adams Co.—New Chester

Box 7/File 166: Family—John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers—61st Wedding Anniversary, Dec. 23, 1934:

- 2 b & w photos of "Mr. and Mrs. John T. Myers, of Moylan, Pa., starting for Friends' Meeting, on the 61st anniversary of their marriage, Dec. 23, 1934," standing in front of car at Moylan
- 2 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers, in Moylan yard "Dec. 23, 1934"
- 5 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers, in parlor, "Dec. 23, 1934"
- 2 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers, on porch, "Dec. 23, 1934"

Box 7/File 167: Family—John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers—62nd Wedding Anniversary—Dec. 23, 1935:

2 b & w photos of John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers in front of Moylan home, "Dec. 23, 1935"

Box 7/File 168: Family—John T. and Sarah (Cook) Myers—63rd Wedding Anniversary—Dec. 23, 1936:

5 b & w photos of "John T. and Sarah A. Myers at their Moylan home, on their 63rd anniversary, Dec. 23, 1936—ACM."

Box 7/File 169: Family—E. Mae Myers (ACM's sister) (1879-1953):

- 3 cartes-de-visite of "E. Mae Myers, photo by H. J. Harman, York Springs, Pa., aged c. 5—1884"
- 1 large carte-de-visite of E. Mae Myers, around age 16-18, photo by Gilbert Studios, Philadelphia
- 1 copy photo of above carte-de-visite
- 2 large cartes-de-visite of E. Mae Myers, around age 18-20, photo by Gilbert Studios, Philadelphia
- 1 p.o.p photograph of E. Mae Myers as part of the G.R. girls club of Martin Academy, Kennett Square, 1894, photo by Anna Belle Swayne, Kennett Square.
- 3 b & w small oval portrait photos, mounted on cardboard, of "E. Mae Myers, Nov. 1902," photo by Lipp Studio, Philadelphia
- 2 platinum portrait photos of "E. Mae Myers, 1900" in graduation cap and gown, photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia
- 2 platinum portrait photos of "E. Mae Myers, April 1906," photo by Frederic J. von Rapp, Philadelphia
 - ***see also: Box 32/File 965: Misc.—People—U through Z for photo of Frederic J. von Rapp
- 1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of E. Mae Myes with bicycle, around age 25-28
- 1 b & w photo of E. Mae Myers standing in front of Moylan home, around age 28-30
- 1 b & w photo of E. Mae Myers in rocking chair on porch with dog, around age 28-30
- 1 b & w photo, very faded, of E. Mae Myers in front of Moylan home with dog, in the snow, around age 30
- 1 b & w snapshot of E. Mae Myers with unidentified girl and dog, by canoes
- 1 b & w snapshot of E. Mae Myers with unidentified girl atop hill
- 1 b & w photo of E. Mae Myers in rocking chair by fireplace, probably 1910s
- 1 b & w photo of E. Mae Myers in garden at Moylan, 1916
- 2 b & w photos of E. Mae Myers in Moylan flower garden, 1910s
- 1 b & w snapshot of E. Mae Myers with unidentified woman in garden at Moylan, 1910s or 1920s
- 1 b & w snapshot of E. Mae Myers in pants and tie, 1920s
- 2 b & w photos of E. Mae Myers in front of Moylan porch, "June 1920"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of E. Mae Myers in Moylan garden, "Sept. 1920"
- 1 b & w photo of E. Mae Myers in front of Moylan porch, "Dec. 25, 1920"

- 2 b & w photos of E. Mae Myers in Moylan garden, "Sept. 1927"
- 2 b & w photos of E. Mae Myers in front of Moylan home, "Dec. 1930"
- 2 b & w photos of E. Mae Myers in front of car, 1930s
- 1 b & w photo of E. Mae Myers on steps of Moylan porch, 1930s
- 2 b & w photos of E. Mae Myers trimming bush at Moylan, 1930s
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of E. Mae Myers on Moylan porch, "Nov. 26, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of E. Mae Myers in front of flower bush at Moylan, "May 15, 1932"
- 1 b & w photo of E. Mae Myers serving soup, 1930s
- 1 b & w photo of E. Mae Myers getting into car, "June 1941"
- 1 b & w photo of E. Mae Myers in front of Moylan porch, "June 1941"
- 1 b & w photo with colors painted over top of a woman in a garden, "Christmas Greetings and much love to Mae from the lady in the garden. Thought thee might enjoy a little memento of the place thee enjoyed." Message probably from ACM

Box 7/File 170: Family—E. Mae Myers (1879-1953)—"Friends Select" group photo:

1 b & w group photo of Friends, for "Records," Friends Select Annual, E. Mae Myers front row, second from right

<u>Box 7/File 171: Family—E. Mae Myers (1879-1953)—photos with her mother, Sarah (Cook) Myers:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of E. Mae Myers in car and Sarah (Cook) Myers beside car, "at Moylan, summer 1928"
- 1 b & w photo of E. Mae Myers with mother Sarah (Cook) Myers in Moylan yard, 1930s

Box 7/File 172: Family—E. Mae Myers (1879-1953)—Teacher at Friends' Select School, 1942:

- 13 b & w photos (different views and sizes), two mounted on cardboard, of "E. Mae Myers of Moylan, Pa., 1942. Photos by her pupil Hugh Russell Radbill of Moylan, Pa. in her class room, Friends' Select School, 17th Street and the Parkway, Philadelphia"
- 5 color slides of E. Mae Myers at Friends Select School, taken by H. R. Radbill
- 2 Kodak film folders
- ***see also: Box 17/File 453: Genealogy—Radbill family

***see also: Box 33/File 985: Oversize—Family—E. Mae Myers (ACM's sister)— Martin Academy, Kennett Square

Box 7/File 173: Family—E. Mae Myers (1879-1953)—gravestone:

1 b & w photo of gravestone of "E. Mae Myers, 11 mo. 17, 1879—3 mo. 2, 1953"

<u>Box 7/File 174: Family—E. Mae Myers (1879-1953) and Georgia Myers Underhill</u> (ACM's sisters)—Swarthmore College group photos:

- 1 cyanotype of group of Swarthmore College students, Georgia Myers in back, E. Mae Myers to her front right
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard of group of Swarthmore College students, E. Mae Myers sitting in front row, second from left, Georgia Myers in second row, last on right
- 1 b & w photo of Swarthmore College Class of 1900, E. Mae Myers sitting in second row, second from left, Georgia Myers in third row, third from left
- ***see also: Box 13/File 319: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, Edith Cook Myers and Box 14/File 334: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Georgia Myers (other two sisters of ACM),
 - and Box 14/File 335: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Georgia Myers and sister E. Mae Myers

BOX 8: Family—Servants, Group Photos, Homes, Graves:

Box 8/File 175: Family—Servants—Cook Marion Roberts—(Albert and sister E. Mae Myers' cook—1940s):

- 1 b & w photo of "Jan. 1940s, Marion, wife of Lewis Roberts, Myers cook," Marion Roberts on steps of Moylan home front porch
- 1 b & w photo of "Marion Roberts, May 19, 1940, colored cook, Myers home" at Moylan
- 1 b & w photo of "Marion Roberts, June 1941" at Moylan

Box 8/File 176: Family—Servants—Cook Ophelia and son Glenroy (Cook Myers family cook)—1920:

- 1 b & w photo of "Ophelia and Glenroy," on porch at Moylan, baby in chair, about 1918
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Ophelia and Glenroy—he came as a babe, Oct. 1920," mother playing with her son in Moylan yard
- 2 b & w photos of Glenroy, "Oct. 1920"

Box 8/File 177: Family—Servants—"White" cook Blanche's daughter as a young girl:

1 b & w photo of "Our white cook Blanche's little girl in little rocker bought for ACM when he was three. *She married a man and went as I recall to Reading, Pa."

Box 8/File 178: Family—Servants—Douglas, Sadie (1910-1939), husband Frederick and children Gloria and David:

- 1 b & w photo of Sadie in wedding dress, with husband, next to car, Sept. 1938
- 1 b & w photo of Sadie in wedding dress, long veil and train
- 1 b & w photo of Sadie with husband, next to car
- 1 b & w photo of Sadie's husband opening car door
- 2 b & w photos of Sadie, husband, son (David) and daughter (Gloria) next to car
- 1 b & w photo of Sadie in front of Moylan home
- 2 b & w photos of David and Gloria in front of Moylan home
- 1 b & w photo of "Gloria Mae Ambrose, lived with her grandmother Rose Etter Scott, Tappahannock, Essex Co., Va. Born in Pennsylvania (Chester hospital) July 6, 1930. Age 8 yr."
- 1 b & w photo of "David Leslie Ambrose, lived with his grandmother Rose Etter Scott, Tappahannock Essex Co., Va. Born in Pennsylvania (Chester hospital) December 11, 1931. Age 7 yr"
- 1 b & w photo of "Sadie, Oct. 4, 1938, at Myers home, Moylan, Pa."
- ***see also: Box 17/File 425: Genealogy—Kennedy family, for photo with Sadie Douglas

Box 8/File 179: Family—Cook Myers family group photographs:

- 1 b & w snapshot of Sarah (Cook) Myers, Georgia Myers Underhill, E. Mae Myers, Edith Cook Myers, dog, and unidentified man and woman on steps of front porch at Moylan home, "1907, Kentmere Lodge"
- 2 b & w snapshots of Sarah (Cook) Myers, Georgia Myers Underhill, E. Mae Myers, Edith Cook Myers, dog, and unidentified man and woman on porch of Moylan home, around 1907-1910
- 1 b & w snapshot of John T. Myers, Edith Cook Myers, Georgia Myers Underhill, Sarah (Cook) Myers, and E. Mae Myers in Moylan yard, around 1907-1910
- 1 b & w snapshot of two E. Mae Myers, unidentified Cook Myers sister, and dog, shoveling snow off porch at Moylan home, "Jan. 1910"
- 1 b & w snapshot of John T. Myers and unidentified man with dog on front lawn of Moylan home, around 1907-1910
- 5 b & w photos (different views), one 8 x 10, of Cook Myers family, and dog, on front porch of Moylan, around 1910, from left: Georgia Myers Underhill, John T. Myers, Sarah (Cook) Myers, Edith Cook Myers, Albert Cook Myers, and E. Mae Myers
- 1 b & w photo of Cook Myers family, and dog, with Benjamin Underhill, on front porch of Moylan, around 1910, from left: Georgia Cook Myers, Benjamin Underhill, John T. Myers, Sarah (Cook) Myers, Edith Cook Myers, Albert Cook Myers, and E. Mae Myers
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of Edith Myers Dudman, Sarah Cook Myers, and E. Mae Myers playing with dog, around 1910

- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of John T. Myers, Edith Cook Myers, Georgia Myers Underhill, Sarah (Cook) Myers, and E. Mae Myers in Moylan yard, around 1910
- 1 b & w photo of Cook Myers family in front of fireplace, 1910s, "At Kentmere Lodge, Moylan. From left: J.T.M., E.M.M., A.C.M., S.A.M., G.C.M., E.C.M." 1 cyanotype of above photo
- 1 b & w snapshot Cook Myers family sitting on porch of Kennett Square home, N. Union St., around 1902-1906
- 1 b & w snapshot of Cook Myers family in yard of Kennett Square home
- 1 b & w snapshot of Sarah Cook Myers and family (daughter Edith Myers Dudman, cousins, and other relatives on deck of a ship, 1910s?
- 2 b & w snapshots, mounted on cardboard, of "John T. and Sarah A. (Cook) Myers, and children: Albert Cook Myers, Georgia Cook Myers, E. Mae Myers, Edith Cook Myers at Kennett Square, Chester Co., Pa., Sept. 16, 1895. Photo by Anna Belle Swayne"
- ***see also: Box 33/File 986: Oversize—Family—Cook Myers family group photos—1895

***see also: Box 33/File 987: Oversize—Family—Cook Myers Family Tree, and Photograph Albums, #14-16, #19, and #25

Box 8/File 180: Family—Cook Myers family homes—York Springs (birthplace of ACM and sisters Georgia and Edith)—Cook Myers home 1874-1888:

- 4 b & w postcard photos of "John T. Myers residence in center back of the wire fence and the two tall silver maple trees, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. Son ACM born 2nd floor from left—also dau. GCM and ECM born 1st floor to right."
- 4 b & w photos, same view of above postcard photo, "The white house to the right back of the wire fence and the two silver maple trees was the home of John T. and Sarah A. (Cook) Myers, on "quality hill," York Springs, Pa., 1874-1888. Taken down 1912."
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Cook Myers family home, York Springs—"Schultz house. 4th above M.E. Church"
- 2 b & w postcard photos of street in York Springs, "Weatherboard house in center, birthplace of ACM, room front to left 2nd floor, Dec. 12, 1874"
- 5 b & w photos, different sizes, of same view as above postcard photo
- 1 b & w photo of same street in York Springs, more of a view of the road, less of houses
- 4 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, of "Former residence of John T. Myers, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa., photo 1901. Children ACM and GCM born 2nd floor front to left in room with the two windows. Dau. ECM born 1st floor, front to right."
- ***see also: Box 19/File 546: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—General views

<u>Box 8/File 181: Family—Cook Myers family homes—York Springs, Main St. (1879-1880)—birthplace of E. Mae Myers:</u>

- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Grove house, E. Mae Myers born in this house on 1st floor front in room with open window"
- 4 b & w photos, 2 mounted on cardboard, same view as above postcard photo, "Home of the John T. Myers family, Main St., York Springs, 1879-1880. Birthplace of E.M.M., portal 1st floor-front, ACM"
- 1 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, of opposite side of house

Box 8/File 182: Family—Cook Myers family homes—"The Farm," Menallen Twp., Adams Co., Summer 1880-Fall 1890:

- 2 b & w snapshots of "view from site of John T. Myers house, spring 1906," tree and field
- 3 b & w photos of barn and dirt road
- 2 b & w photos of barn
- 2 b & w photos of house and barn
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of house
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of house, "The Farm, Sunday, August 31, 1930"
- 1 b & w photo of house and barn, "new barn since owned by J.T.M."
- 5 b & w snapshots of different views of house and barn
- 2 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, (different views) of house, "the John T. Myers Family lived in this brick house on their <u>FARM</u> (160 acres), Menallen Twp., Adams Co., PA. early summer 1888-fall 1890, Guernsey, P.O. Sunny Side Station, 1 mile, Gettysburg and Harrisburg R.R.
- 2 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, (different views) of "the barn on the FARM of John T. Myers, Menallen Twp., Adams Co., Pa."

<u>Box 8/File 183: Family—Cook Myers family homes—Dillsburg, PA—Miller house—Fall 1890-Spring 1891:</u>

- 8 b & w photos of "Home of John T. Myers and family, fall 1890-spring 1891, Dillsburg, York Co., Penna. Rented from Charles Miller. ACM Sat. July 27, 1929"
- 1 b & w photo of street with Cook Myers family house in Dillsburg
- 1 b & w photo of "view of rear from garden"

Box 8/File 184: Family—Cook Myers family homes—Dillsburg, PA—Jelley house—Spring 1891-Spring 1892:

1 b & w photo of "Home of John T. Myers, and family, spring 1891-spring 1892, main street, Dillsburg, York Co., Penna. (Rented from Widow Jelley), ACM. Sat. July 27, 1929"

- 1 b & w photo of "Jelley house, Dillsburg, Sat. AM, Mch. 25, 1939, large window panes for small ones when we lived there—ACM"
- 7 b & w photos of Jelley house, "We lived in this house in Dillsburg, when I wrote for *Phila Weekly Press*—ACM"

Box 8/File 185: Family—Cook Myers family homes—Dillsburg, PA—Hartman house—Spring 1892-Fall 1892:

3 b & w photos (different views) of "Home of John T. Myers and family, spring 1892-fall 1892, Dillsburg, York County, Penna. Rented from John Hartman. ACM, Sat. July 27, 1929"

Box 8/File 186: Family—Cook Myers family house—Kennett Square, PA—326 and 328 E. Linden St.—Fall 1892-Spring 1896:

- 1 b & w photo of "Home of John T. Myers and family, 328 East Linden Street, Kennett Square, Chester Co., Pa., fall 1892-spring 1896. Taken Dec. 15, 1929. The porch has since been added in place of the enclosed storm porch removed and shown at 326 East Linden St.
- 1 b & w photo of "326 East Linden Street"
- 1 b & w photo of "Edith Pennock House, Kennett Square, Pa. Sun. Dec. 15, 1929"

Box 8/File 187: Family—Cook Myers family homes—Kennett Square, PA—133 Magnolia St.—Spring 1896-Spring 1898:

2 b & w photos of "Home of John T. Myers and family, 133 Magnolia Street, Kennett Square, Chester Co., Pa., spring 1896-spring 1898," Theodore Pennock House, "Sun. Dec. 15, 1929"

Box 8/File 188: Family—Cook Myers family homes-Kennett Square, PA—212 Willow St.—Spring 1898-Spring 1901:

2 b & w photos (different views) of "Home of John T. Myers and family, 212 Willow Street, Kennett Square, Chester Co., Pa., spring 1898-spring 1901," Thatcher House, "Sun. Dec. 15, 1929"

Box 8/File 189: Family—Cook Myers family homes—Kennett Square, PA—405 S. Union St.—Spring 1901-Spring 1902:

1 b & w photo of "Home of John T. Myers and family, 405 South Union Street, Kennett Square, Chester Co., Pa., spring 1901-spring 1902. William Gawthrop House, Kennett Square, Sun. Dec. 15, 1929"

Box 8/File 190: Family—Cook Myers family homes—Kennett Square, PA—214 N. Union Street—Spring 1902-Fall 1906:

- 8 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, (different views) of "Home of John T. Myers and family, and son Albert Cook Myers, in Hannum House, 214 N. Union St., Kennett Square, spring 1901-Oct. 1, 1906."
- 2 letters to Albert Cook Myers from Charlotte Hannum Sykes, 1940, regarding photos of Hannum house

Box 8/File 191: Family—Cook Myers family gravestones, Providence Meeting:

- 2 b & w postcard photos of Providence Friends Meeting House, 1931
- 13 b & w photos (different views) of "Providence Friends Meeting House, Media, Pa."
- 1 b & w photo of "Providence Meeting House, Media, 1929"
- 1 b & w photo, removed from frame, of "Providence Friends' Meeting House, Media. Photo presented to Albert Cook Myers by Walter F. Price, Moylan, Pa., 1930"
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified group of children on wall in front of Providence Friends' Meeting House
- 2 b & w photos of rear of Providence Friends' Meeting house and cemetary
- 3 b & w photos of gravestones of Sarah (Cook) Myers, Albert (Cook) Myers, and E. Mae Myers, "Sept. 1, 1953"
- 1 b & w photo of gravestones of Albert Cook Myers and E. Mae Myers
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of gravestones of Georgia Myers Underhill, John T. Myers, and Sarah A. (Cook) Myers
- 1 b & w photo of 5 gravestones of Cook Myers family
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of back side of row of gravestones, one taken Oct. 31, 1937
- 2 b & w photos of gravestones of Sarah P. Truman Underhill, Benjamin Mott Underhill, Georgia Myers Underhill, John T. Myers, and Sarah A. (Cook) Myers
- 2 b & w photos of unidentified gravestones
- 1 set of 2 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, "Rear of Providence Friends' Meeting House, graveyard" and "Myers-Underhill graves"
- ***see also: Box 14/File 368: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill gravestones, Providence Friends' Meeting House

BOX 9: Moylan Home:

***see also: Photograph Albums, for albums of the Moylan Home, and #22, "ACM's Memory Book," for photos of interior of Moylan Home

Box 9/File 192: Moylan Home—Architect Walter F. Price:

1 b & w photo of "Walter F. Price of Moylan, Pa. as the architect of the John T. Myers home at Moylan, built 1906(-7). He, aged 87, presented it to me today Dec. 13, 1943—ACM"

Box 9/File 193: Moylan Home—Site of Moylan house before it was constructed, 1906:

3 b & w photos (different views) of "view from site of John T. Myers house, spring 1906"

Box 9/File 194: Moylan Home—Exterior—1907:

- 6 b & w snapshots (different views) of Moylan home exterior, "Kentmere Lodge," 1907
- 1 b & w snapshot of Moylan home with snow in front yard, "Feb. 1907"
- 8 b & w 5 x 7 photos, one mounted on cardboard of Moylan home exterior, 1907

Box 9/File 195: Moylan Home—Exterior—1910:

5 b & w (different views) of "'Kentmere Lodge,' home of Albert Cook Myers at Moylan, Delaware County, Pennsylvania," October 1910

Box 9/File 196: Moylan Home—Exterior—1917:

6 b & w photos (different views) of "'Kentmere Lodge,' Moylan, Penna.—ACM's home (his study the 2 windows, second story to right, summer 1917"

Box 9/File 197: Moylan Home—Exterior—1920:

- 2 b & w photos (different views) of porch at Moylan, with rocking chairs, 1920
- 1 b & w photo of Moylan home covered in snow, 1920
- 1 b & w photo of Moylan yard, seen from porch, covered in snow, 1920
- 17 b & w photos of yard, lands, and road around Moylan home, 1920
- 37 b & w photos (many different views) of all sides of Moylan home, 1920

Box 9/File 198: Moylan Home—Exterior—1921:

3 b & w photos of Moylan home exterior and driveway, "Sept. 11, 1921"

Box 9/File 199: Moylan Home—Exterior—1922:

5 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, "July 9, 1922"

Box 9/File 200: Moylan Home—Exterior—1923:

- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, "Aug. 26, 1923"
- 4 b & w photos of (different views) of lands around Moylan home, 1923

Box 9/File 201: Moylan Home—Exterior—1924:

- 1 b & w postcard photo of Moylan home exterior, "May 4, 1924"
- 1 b & w photo of Moylan home exterior, "June 1924"

Box 9/File 202: Moylan Home—Exterior—1930:

8 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, "June 1, 1930"

Box 9/File 203: Moylan Home—Exterior—1931:

12 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan house and yard, 1931

Box 9/File 204: Moylan Home—Exterior—1933:

3 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, "Dec. 10, 1933"

Box 9/File 205: Moylan Home—Exterior—1934:

- 16 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, 1934
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan yard, 1934

Box 9/File 206: Moylan Home—Exterior—1935:

5 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, 1935, one photo by Allan C. Dodge of Bridgton, Maine

Box 9/File 207: Moylan Home—Exterior—1937:

- 9 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, Aug. 30 and Sept. 1, 1937
- 11 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan yard and gardens, 1937
- 7 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan front porch and rocking chairs, 1937

Box 9/File 208: Moylan Home—Exterior—1938:

1 b & w photo of Moylan home exterior, "Oct. 4, 1938"

1 b & w photo of Moylan front porch and yard, "Oct. 4, 1938"

Box 9/File 209: Moylan Home—Exterior—1940:

- 1 b & w photo of "view from house, of front cherry tree, May 9, 1940"
- 7 b & w photos (different views), one 8 x 10, of Moylan home exterior, 1940
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of yard around Moylan, 1940
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home and yard in snow, "Sun. a.m., Oct. 20. 1940"

Box 9/File 210: Moylan Home—Exterior—1941:

2 b & w photos of Moylan home exterior, "June, 1941"

Box 9/File 211: Moylan Home—Exterior—1942:

- 5 b & w photos (different views) of lands at Moylan, 1942?
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, 1942?
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior and lands, "May 30, 1942"
- 46 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, yard, and lands, "July 1942"
- 14 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior and lands, "Sun. July 19, 1942"
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of "snow view of Moylan house, Sun. Dec. 6, 1942," Moylan home and yard
- 6 Kodak folders for above photos

Box 9/File 212: Moylan Home—Exterior—1944:

3 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, 1944

Box 9/File 213: Moylan Home—Exterior—1946:

- 4 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, c. 1946
- 1 b & w photo of rear of Moylan home and garden, c. 1946

Box 9/File 214: Moylan Home—Exterior—1947:

12 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior and yard, 1947 4 Kodak folders for above photos

Box 9/File 215: Moylan Home—Exterior—1948:

6 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, "Sun. May 23, 1948"

Box 9/File 216: Moylan Home—Exterior—1949:

- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan home exterior, 1949
- 1 b & w photo of road near Moylan home, 1949

Box 9/File 217: Moylan Home—Exterior—Dog (Bob) on porch and front lawn:

- 9 b & w snapshots (different views) of Cook Myers family dog, "Bobbie," on front porch of Moylan home
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of dog Bob in garden at Moylan home
- 6 b & w snapshots (different views) of dog Bob in front yard, some in snow, at Moylan
- 2 b & w snapshots, one in cardboard frame, of dog Bob on back porch of Moylan home
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of dog Bob on driveway and in front yard of Moylan home

Box 9/File 218: Moylan Home—Exterior—Garage (2-car):

3 b & w photos (different views) of separate 2-car garage at Moylan home

Box 9/File 219: Moylan Home—Exterior—Gardens:

- 10 b & w snapshots (different views) of backyard gardens at Moylan home
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of side-yard gardens with Moylan house in view
- 23 b & w photos (different views) of gardens at Moylan home, mostly backyard gardens
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of backyard gardens and back porch of Moylan home
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of ivy plants on porch of Moylan home

Box 9/File 220: Moylan Home—Exterior—Road and "For Sale" Sign:

5 b & w photos of road by Moylan home and "Sale" sign, for "Kentmere Lodge"?, probably 1950s

Box 9/File 221: Moylan Home—Exterior—Surrounding lands:

27 b & w photos (many different views) of lands surrounding Moylan home 3 b & w photos (different views) of Moylan yard in the snow

Box 9/File 222: Moylan Home—Exterior—Unidentified dates:

70 b & w photos (many different views) of Moylan home exterior, one photo by Allan Cleaves Dodge

Box 9/File 223: Moylan Home—Family cats at Moylan:

- 1 b & w photo, cut out from a larger photo, of a white cat with black spots and milk bowl on steps of Moylan porch
- 1 b & w photo, cut out from a larger photo, of a white cat coming out of a knitting basket

Box 9/File 224: Moylan Home—Interior—Downstairs:

- 1 b & w snapshot of parlor of Moylan home, dog Bob on floor, "July 1907"
- 1 b & w snapshot of front entry hall
- 4 cyanotypes of bookshelves and chairs in parlor
- 1 cyanotype of front entry hall in house
- 1 b & w photo of parlor, with bookshelves and desk
- 2 b & w photos of front entry hall
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of study/parlor
- 8 b & w photos (different views) of parlor
- 1 b & w photo of archway between parlor and dining room
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of dining room, photos by Allan Cleaves Dodge

Box 9/File 225: Moylan Home—Interior—Upstairs:

- 3 b & w photos of hallway at top of stairs in Moylan home
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Albert Cook Myers' study, photo by Allan Cleaves Dodge
- 1 b & w photo, very faded, of storage closet
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of storage room, with boxes of ACM's research
- 1 b & w photo of bed and dresser
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of a bedroom
- 8 b & w photos (different views) of a different bedroom, photos from all sides of the room
- 52 photos (different views and many duplicates) of Albert Cook Myers' bedroom/office at Moylan home, walls entirely covered with picture frames of ACM's accomplishments, friends, and family, 1946
- 1 b & w postcard photo of stuffed fox head mounted on wall of Albert Cook Myers' bedroom
- ***see also: Box 3/Files 34 & 35: ACM—Career—Office at Moylan Home, "Kentmere Lodge"—1910 & 1946

BOX 10: Genealogy—Cook Family:

Box 10/File 226: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook's Mill—House—Cave (cellar):

- 1 b & w photo of "Interior of the cave—arched ceiling of stone, Cook's Mill, Oct. 18, 1942—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Entrance to the cave, part of the original old house, at Cook's Mill, Oct. 18, 1942—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Door to the cave, all that is left of the old original house at Cook's Mill, Oct. 11, 1942"
- 1 b & w photo of the door to the cave, opened

Box 10/File 227: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook's Mill—House—exterior:

- 5 b & w photos, two mounted on cardboard, of "Home of Jesse and Ruth (McMillan) Cook, at Cook's Mill. Here their youngest daughter Sarah A. was born July 9, 1844. It no longer stands, the cave is kept."
- 1 b & w snapshot of Cook's Mill House
- 1 b & w enlargement of above snapshot
- 5 b & w photos, two mounted on cardboard, of "Old Cook Homestead, photo by Harry A. Cook, Aug. 16, 1907"
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views), very faded, of Cook's Mill house
- 3 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of Cook's Mill house from a distance, "Jesse Cook House (now gone) at Cook's Mill, from main road southwest. The bridge crossed Opossum Creek to Mill. Copied from photo, 1970s"
- 3 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Jesse Cook House at Cook's Mill (now gone), copied from a photograph taken in the 1870s"

<u>Box 10/File 228: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook's Mill—House—interior/furniture:</u>

- 2 b & w photos of "Jesse Cook's tall clock now owned by his grandson J. Wilbert Cook at the Cook homestead at Flora Dale, Adams County, Pennsylvania, 1913."
- 4 b & w photos of "Dutch gate leg table from the home of Jesse and Ruth (McMillan) Cook, Cook's Mill—ACM"
- 4 b & w photos of "<u>Franklin Stove</u>, first floor corner room (Peter Edge—Pine Grove), Jesse Cook house, Cook's Mill, in which his daughter Sarah A. was born, July 9, 1844 and in which he died, Nov. 24, 1855—ACM—shows chair board"

Box 10/File 229: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook's Mill—Mill buildings:

- 2 b & w snapshots of main mill building
- 4 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of main mill building, 1870

- 1 b & w photo of "Cook's Mill, about a mill north of Bendersville, Adams Country, Pennsylvania, on the farm owned by Jesse Cook in the 1850s"
- 1 b & w photo of "Cook's Mill, near Bendersville, Pa., Sun. Oct. 12, 1930"
- 7 b & w photos (different views) of "Cook's Mill, Sun. July 19, 1931"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of main mill building, 1941
- 12 b & w photos (different views) of main mill building, 1942
- 3 b & w 8 x 10 photos of "Cook's Mill, on Opossum Creek, at the foot of Round Top Mountain, near Bendersville, Pa."
- 1 cyanotype of main mill building
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of main mill building and creek, "July 19, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of "Cook's Mill, on Possum Creek, 1 mile north of Bendersville, Menallen Township, Adams County, Penna.—Round Top to rear, photo Sunday, Feb. 11, 1940, by Allan Cleaves Dodge-ACM," creek shown with mill building in background
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of main mill building, road, and other mill building to left, 1942
- 1 b & w photo of "Opossum Creek in front of house, Cook's Mill, May 18, 1942"
- 9 b & w photos of main mill building, unknown dates
- ***see also: Box 33/File 988: Oversize—Genealogy—Cook family—Cook's Mill—Mill building:

Box 10/File 230: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook's Mill—Lands surrounding Cook's Mill:

- 11 b & w photos (different views) of lands surrounding Cook's Mill, 1940
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of lands surrounding Cook's Mill, 1942
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of lands surrounding Cook's Mill, around 1942
- 1 b & w photo of two cows in a pasture, near Cook's Mill

Box 10/File 231: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook's Mill—Oak Tree:

- 6 b & w photos of "Great White Oak" at Cook's Mill, Sept. 1942
- 1 b & w photo of "Great oak on the by road leading out to the lot of Bear Mountain and the former Amos? Jones cabin"
- 2 b & w photos of oak with cars around it, 1940s

Box 10/File 232: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook's Mill—Roads around Cook's Mill:

- 2 b & w photos of "View from north on road to Wenksville, towards the entrance to the Cook's Mill land and the "narrows." Bear Mountain to right. Photo, Sunday, June 30, 1940, 12 noon, standard time."
- 1 b & w photo of "approach to Cook's Mill on State Road from Bendersville, May 8, 1942"
- 1 b & w photo of "Round Top Mountain viewed from State Road on way from Bendersville to Cook's Mill, May 18, 1942"

- 2 b & w photos of "Road out of Bendersville, leading to Cook's Mill. Round Top Mountain to right, Bear Mountain to left. Piney Mountain of South Mountain range beyond. Site of Rocky Grove School, one of the buildings to left. June 16, 1942"
- 1 b & w photo of "Entrance Road to Cook's Mill, from main State Road, Sept. 22, 1942"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of road leading to Cook's Mill, mill buildings in background
- 1 b & w photo of road, probably State Road

Box 10/File 233: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook's Mill—Opossum Creek and Bridge:

- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Sun. afternoon, May 12, 1940. 3 views of narrows, Opossum Creek, Cook's Mill"
- 1 b & w photo of "Road opposite Cook's Mill, April 22, 1942"
- 1 b & w photo of "the Narrows, Possum Creek, Cook's Mill, April 22, 1942"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Opossum Creek in front of house on site of old house, Cook's Mill, May 18, 1942"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Opossum Creek, at Cook's Mill, above bridge, Aug. 22, 1942"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Concrete bridge over Opossum Creek at Cook's Mill, Sept. 1942"
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of "the Narrows, Opossum Creek, Cook's Mill," creek and bridge

Box 10/File 234: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook's Mill—Large rock on hill behind Cook's Mill:

3 b & w photos of "Roc—aporhyolite—in great field on hill back of Cook's Mill, August 22, 1942—ACM."

Box 10/File 235: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook's Mill—saw mill:

- 3 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Saw Mill (now gone) at Cook's Mill, on the east side of Opossum Creek on the mill race near the house, on the other side of the road from the road leading to the House from the main road. Copied from photo from 1870s"
- 1 b & w photo of "Ruins of old saw mill, Cook's Mill race, May 18, 1942"

Box 10/File 236: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Rev. Albert J., wife (Amelia) and residence—(brother of Sarah Cook Myers):

- 2 cartes-de-visite of "Albert J. Cook, c. 1865 aged c. 14. Photo by Solomon Dome, Bendersville"
- 2 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Albert J. Cook, student at Millersville State Normal School. Photo by B. Frank Saylor & Co., Lancaster, Pa."
- 2 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- 1 carte-de-visite, a year or two later, of Albert J. Cook, by B. Frank Saylor & Co., Lancaster, Pa.
- 2 cartes-de-visite of "Albert J. Cook, photo Statler, cor. Main and Clinton Sts., Johnstown, Pa.", 1873
- 1 albumen enlargement of above carte-de-visite, mounted in cardboard frame, "from Harry T. Slaughenhaupt's Gallery of Art"
- 1 copy photo of a carte-de-visite of Albert J. Cook, 1870s, by H. Frank Beidel, Shippensburg, Pa."
- 1 cabinet card of Albert J. Cook, 1870s or 1880s, by Zimmerman, Johnstown, Pa.
- 2 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Albert J. Cook, 1880s
- 1 b & w copy photo of above photo
- 1 b & w photo of "Rev. Albert J. Cook, 1911," standing in garden
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of Albert J. Cook and 2 unidentified girls getting ready to bathe in river, 1910s
- 3 b & w postcard photos of Albert J. Cook in forest among ferns, "Osmunda Claytonia," message by Albert J. Cook on back: "This is a fern picture that Harry took a few days ago. The ferns are the object; my picture is merely ornamental. Ruth is making a fern collection. She has us all interested in fern specimens. She preserves the specimens, Harry takes the pictures, I serve as a background."
- 2 b & w postcard photos (different views) of Albert J. Cook at waterfall, "taken by H.A. Cook," with messages to Edith Cook Myers on back, 1907 and 1909
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Albert J. Cook in a dried up creek-bed
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Albert J. Cook and Harry A. Cook in a creek-bed, with Albert J. Cook sitting on a bridge
- ***see also: Box 10/File 259: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Harry A.
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Rev. Albert J. Cook with grandchild?, "my boy, Robert [?] Dunman?"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Albert J. Cook, June 1917, at Moylan, Pa., aged 68, b. 1849, Jan. 30," Cook in front of Moylan porch
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Rev. Albert J. Cook and wife [Amelia], Johnstown, Pa.." 1910s or 1920s
- ***see also: Box 10/File 241: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Amelia (Millie) Benshoff (wife of Rev. Albert J. Cook):
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Rev. Albert J. Cook house, Johnstown, Pa."
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Our double house, taken Nov. 27, '07 at 4 p.m. clear, stop 16, 4 sec, expo.," Albert J. Cook standing in front
- ***see also: Box 17/File 422: Genealogy—Jacobs family—Jacobs, Ruth Cook (daughter of Rev. Albert J. Cook) for photos with Albert J. Cook

<u>Box 10/File 237: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Rev. Albert J.—missionary work in China:</u>

- 1 carte-de-visite of a group two white men sitting, two Chinese men standing, left to right, "Jno. R. Hykes, Lao Jo., A.J.C. [Albert J. Cook], Ming Kwie?" signed "For Uncle Josiah from Albert, Kinkiang, May 20, '77," photo by Kin Tai Chang, photographic artists. Note with photo reads, "This framed photograph of Uncle Albert Cook was presented to me by Maria Cook (daughter of my great uncle Josiah Cook) at her home in Bendersville, Adams Co., pa., Feb. 10, 1924—Albert Cook Myers"
- 3 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- 1 b & w cutout from above photo, of Albert J. Cook, "copy from photo by 'Kin Tai Chang,' photographic artists [Chinese characters],"
- 1 albumen photo of group of 6 white men and 2 Chinese men, from left to right, "Shih-Tseh-Ür, W. J. Benton, Bish. of Hiley, A. J. Cook, S. Stritenatter, V. C. Hart, J. R. Hykes, Hu Pei Sau"
- 2 b & w copy photos of above photo

<u>Box 10/File 238: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Rev. Albert J.—photos with</u> sister Sarah (Cook) Myers:

- 4 b & w photos of "Mrs. John T. Myers, <u>née</u> Sarah A. Cook, and brother Albert J. Cook, June 1917, ACM's mother and uncle…" in front of Moylan home porch
- 1 b & w photo of Albert J. Cook and sister Sarah (Cook) Myers on bench in Moylan home garden, June 1917
- 1 b & w photo of Albert J. Cook and sister Sarah (Cook) Myers in Moylan home garden, 1910s or 1920s
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Sarah A. Myers and Albert J. Cook, near Johnstown, Pa.," sitting by tree in forest, 1910s

<u>Box 10/File 239: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Rev. Albert J. and 2 unidentified men:</u>

1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite or cabinet card of Albert J. Cook and two unidentified men, 1870s, possibly while at Millersville Normal School

Box 10/File 240: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Allen M. (1870-1941), cousin of ACM:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Cousin Allen M. Cook (1870-1941)_ on his U.S.S. "*Texas*." Hampton Roads, Va., May 1907. I was his guest aboard—ACM"
- 2 b & w cutouts of Allen M. Cook, from above photo
- ***see also: Box 5/File 120: ACM—Travels—USA—Virginia—Hampton Roads—Aboard USS *Texas* & USS *Brooklyn*—1907

Box 10/File 241: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Amelia (Millie) Benshoff (wife of Rev. Albert J. Cook):

- 1 cabinet card of "Amelia (Millie) Cook, wife of Albert J. Cook," photo by G. M. Green, Johnstown, Pa.
- 1 calling card for "Mrs. A. J. Cook"
- 1 cabinet card of Amelia Benshoff Cook, and unidentified young girl, probably daughter Ruth. Photo by Clough, Johnstown, Pa.
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Amelia Benshoff Cook, in rocking chair with book
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Albert J. Cook"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Amelia Benshoff Cook, in later years

Box 10/File 242: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Ardella J. (daughter of Charles D. and Elmira J. Cook):

- 1 cabinet card of "Ardella J. Cook," photo by Saylor, Lancaster, Pa.
- 2 calling cards for Ardella J. Cook

Box 10/File 243: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Arthur E. (son of Ellis W. Cook) and daughter Martha:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Arthur Cook and dau. Martha, July 1930"
- 1 b & w photo of "Home of Arthur E. Cook and of his father, the late Ellis W. Cook, near Aspers, Adams Co., Pa., March 26, 1942—ACM"
- ***see also: Box 17/File 427: Genealogy—Lady, Clyde and Eva (Cook) (daughter of Ellis W. Cook), for photo with Arthur E. Cook

Box 10/File 244: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Charles D. and wife Elmira J. Cook (Elmira was a sister of Sarah Cook Myers):

- 2 cartes-de-visite of Charles D. Cook, photo by H. B. Boyd, "successor to Isaac G. Tyson," Gettysburg, Pa.
- 3 cartes-de-visite of Elmira Jane Cook, photo by "L. Mumper, Gettysburg, Pa." ***see also: Box 10/File 253: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Elmira J.

<u>Box 10/File 245: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Charles D.—Farm where ACM spent boyhood summers, 1880s:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of "Farm of the late Charles D. Cook and his wife Jane, <u>née</u> Cook, at Flora Dale, Adams County, Pennsylvania, adjoining Menallen Friends' Meeting House; now owned by a son, J. Wilbert Cook, 1913"
- 3 b & w photos of Charles D. Cook farm, general views
- 1 b & w photo of "The approach to the home of Charles D. Cook and his wife Jane and children. Here ACM came as boy from York Springs to spend his summers. Near Flora Dale, Menallen Twp., Adams Co., Pa."

- 2 b & w photos of "The Charles D. Cook Farm (now his son J. Wilbert Cook), near Flora Dale, Adams Co., Pa. The old springhouse. Here I played as a small boy—ACM, photo Sun., Aug. 30, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of "The barn, pig pen and pig pen lots through which flowed a little run in which ACM played, made dams, molded clay dishes from the clay at the bottom of the run, etc."
- 1 b & w photo of "The springhouse across the road from the house, where ACM churned butter, drank milk, played in the springhouse drain. Once made a dam, upset the cream crocks—was so scared fled to the woods until night."
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of the springhouse, close-up
- 1 b & w photo of "The pig pen—Curtis E. Cook who as a boy played with ACM in the pig pen lot."
- 1 b & w photo of "The old wood shed from which ACM used to bring shavings for the fire in the house, Jay, son of Wilbert [in photo]"

<u>Box 10/File 246: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Curtis E. (son of Benjamin and Catherine Cook) and family:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of "Curtis E. Cook [1876-1928], April 1912, [Omaha, Neb.]" signed "Very truly yours"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Curtis E. Cook and family, "The four of us: Edith, Curtis, Robert, Catherine; October 1927"
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "Curtis E. Cook, 1912, Blair Academy, New Jersey"
- 2 b & w photos of "Curtis E. Cook at his mother's grave, Benders Church, Adams Co., Pa.," 1913
- ***see also: Box 11/File 286: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Robert (son of Curtis E. Cook) and Box 27/File 812: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Adams Co., for photo of Curtis E. Cook

Box 10/File 247: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Donald Bawker:

1 b & w snapshot of "Donald Bawker Cook, Oct. 1919," young toddler on porch

<u>Box 10/File 248: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Edith Ann (daughter of Josiah Cook):</u>

1 cabinet card of "Edith Ann Cook, dau. of Josiah, m. Frank Cook," photo by Miller, Ashland, PA

Box 10/File 249: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Eleanor (widow of Peter Cook, Quaker emigrant from England):

1 b & w photo of document of "Widow Eleanor Cook's First Pennsylvania Settlement, 1713-1714," and notes about Eleanor Cook

<u>Box 10/File 250: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Ellis W. (1846-1910) (brother of Sarah Cook Myers):</u>

- 1 tintype of "Ellis W. Cook, c. 1865"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Ellis W. Cook, photo by Keet & Gemmill, Harrisburg, Pa., c. 1867"
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of "Ellis W. Cookm copied from photo by Tipton & Myers, York Street, Gettysburg, Pa." around 1880s
- 2 b & w copy photos of a tintype of Ellis W. Cook, around 1870s
- 2 b & w copy photos of a tintype of Ellis W. Cook, around 1880s
- 2 b & w photos of a cutout from a book of "Ellis W. Cook, 1846-1910, copied from original photo 2 1/8 x 3 ¼ inches," around 1890s

<u>Box 10/File 251: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Ellis W.—Family, friends & house (group photos):</u>

- 3 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite or cabinet card of "Ellis W. Cook, wife Martha, sons Melvin J., standing, Arthur, and daughter Lola. Copied from photo by Mumper & Co., Baltimore St., Gettysburg, Pa."
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on mount, of "Lola M. Cook, June 9, 1899"
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on mount, of "Eva Cook"
- 1 calling card for "E. W. Cook"
- 1 calling card for "Melvin J. Cook"
- 1 b & w group photo of "Winfield Hartman and wife (Princeton Univ.), Lola M. Cook, Annie Harris, Ellis W. Cook, and Eva Cook"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Annie Harris, Curtis E. Cook, Eva Cook, 1913"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Eva Cook, 1913"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Uncle Ellis Cook House, 1913"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Curtis E. Cook and Eva Cook, 1913," with horse
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Curtis E. Cook and Eva Cook, 1913"
- --above photos from "Visit of ACM and Curtis E. Cook to family of Uncle Ellis Cook from Harrisburg"
- ***see also: Box 17/File 427: Genealogy—Lady, Clyde and Eva (Cook) (daughter of Ellis W. Cook)

Box 10/File 252: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Elmira Jane and brother Ellis W. Cook (siblings of Sarah Cook Myers):

- 1 tintype of "Elmira Jane Cook and brother Ellis W. Cook, by Solomon Dome, Bendersville, 1865"
- 1 b & w copy photo of above tintype
- 1 b & w enlargement and cutout of Elmira J. Cook from above tintype

Box 10/File 253: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Elmira J. (Mrs. Charles D. Cook)—sister of Sarah Cook Myers:

- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of "Elmira Jane Cook, 1865, sister of Sarah Ann Cook (later Myers). Elmira married Charles D. Cook, her second cousin."
- 2 cabinet cards of "Elmira J. Cook, 1892," photo by Roshon, Harrisburg, Pa.
- 1 b & w copy photo of above cabinet card
- 2 b & w photos of "Elmira Jane Cook, after she had a stroke"

Box 10/File 254: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Ethel (1887-1888) (daughter of Rev. Albert J. Cook)

1 cabinet card of "Ethel Cook, child of Albert J. Cook—born April 7, 1887, died September 4, 1888"

Box 10/File 255: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, George M. and wife Amanda McGrail (George was a brother of Sarah Cook Myers):

- 1 b & w copy photo of a tintype? with case, of George M. Cook in Civil War uniform, "born 1836"
- 3 b & w copy photos of above tintype? of George M. Cook in Civil War uniform, without case, but with oval mat
- 1 b & w copy photo of above tintype? of George M. Cook in Civil War uniform, with no case or mat
- 1 b & w copy photo of a daguerreotype with case, of George M. Cook and wife Amanda McGrail
- 4 b & w copy photos of above daguerreotype, without case, but with oval mat, "George M. Cook and wife, Civil War Period, Photo from a daguerreotype in possession of his family near Fort Littleton, Fulton County, Pa."
- 1 b & w copy photos of above daguerreotype without case or mat
- 8 b & w photos (different views) of "Old George Cook home near Fort Littleton, Fulton Co., Pa."

Box 10/File 256: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, George M.—children and descendents:

- 1 b & w photo of "Horace J. Cook, aged 76, 1937, son of George M. Cook, Fulton Co., Pa."
- 2 b & w photos (different views and dates) of Horace J. Cook with dog
- 1 calling card for "Lewis H. Cook," son of George M. Cook
- 1 b & w photo of "Lewis H. Cook"
- 1 b & w photo of "Enos M. Cook," son of George M. Cook
- 1 b & w photo of "Eliza A. Cook," daughter of George M. Cook
- 1 b & w photo of "A. Jack Cook, only son of Lewis H. Cook"

1 b & w photo, in cardboard frame, of "Irvin A. Cook and Jerre L. Cook, 1924," Irvin A. Cook, son? of George M. Cook, and Jerre L. Cook, grandson of George M. Cook

<u>Box 10/File 257: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, George P. and sister Sarah (Sallie) P. Cook:</u>

2 b & w postcard photos of "George P. Cook, 83, and sister Sarah (Sallie) P. at their Harford, Co., Md. Home, 5 miles from Darlington. Sun. afternoon, Sept. 25, 1938, photo by Allan Cleaves Dodge"

2 b & w postcard photos of George P. and Sallie P. Cook and Albert Cook Myers

Box 10/File 258: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Hannah (Walker) (1785-1863), wife of John Cook (1782-1864):

2 b & w copy photos of an ambrotype of "Hannah (Walker) Cook (1875-1863), 1856. Daughter of Abel and Ann (Vale) Walker and wife of John Cook (1782-1864) and her two grandchildren: William R. Cooke (born 1852), aged 4 and Eliza A. Cook, aged 6 (married Andrew B. Shearer). Children of John (1813-1889) and Lydia Marsh (Walker) Cook (? –1873). Copied from the original ambrotype taken, so WRC informed me, at Franklintown, York Co., Pa in 1856, his grandfather John Cook being taken separately at the same time—ACM, Aug. 27, 1931"

***see also: Box 11/File 274: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, John (1782-1864) and Box 11/File 301: Genealogy—Cooke family—Cooke, William R.

<u>Box 10/File 259: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Harry A. (son of Rev. Albert J. Cook), sister Ruth, and grandmother Benshoff:</u>

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Harry A. Cook, photo Lucas, Uniontown, Pa."
- 1 cabinet card of "Harry A. Cook," photo by Zimmerman, Johnstown, Pa."
- 1 cabinet card of Harry A. Cook and young girl (probably sister Ruth), photo by Bonine, Altoona, Pa.
- 1 cabinet card of Harry A. Cook, about age 10-12, photo by Clough, Johnstown, Pa.
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Harry A. Cook,
- 1 b & w postcard photo of woman in garden, "Our sweet peas this summer," probably wife of Harry A. Cook, message from Harry A. Cook to Sarah Cook Myers on back, 1908
- 1 b & w postcard photo of sweetheart/wife of Harry A. Cook, "How could a fellow help but love her?, taken Sun. Sept. 19, 1909," message on back of postcard about drive in country with sweetheart
- 1 b & w postcard photo of group of 5 men in a tree, Harry A. Cook on left, message on back from Harry A. Cook to Edith Cook Myers, 1909
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Harry A. Cook and sister Ruth sitting on rock formation

- 1 b & w postcard photo of woman "A newly laid out suburb of Moxham, taken Jan. 2, '09," woman in photo probably wife if Harry A. Cook
- 1 b & w photo of "'His Highness' and grandmother,' Mrs. J.Q.A. Benshoff and grandson Harry A. Cook, 1911"
- 1 calling card for "J.Q.A. Benshoff, Johnstown, Pa."
- 1 calling card for "Harry M. Benshoff"
- 1 b & w photo, in cardboard frame, of toddler, probably daughter of Harry A. Cook
 - ***see also: Box 11/File 280: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Lois 9 (daughter of Harry A. Cook)

Box 10/File 260: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Harry and Mary:

1 carte-de-visite of "Harry and Mary Cook," two young children, photo by R.W. Kern's, Ashland, Pa.

<u>Box 10/File 261: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Henry—Farm and family</u> gravestones—(son of Jesse & Mary Cook, father of Jesse Cook (1801-1855)):

- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Farm of Henry Cook, (son of Jesse) and his son Jesse Cook (before going to Adams County), near Dillsburg, York Co., Pa. House more recent but barn built by the son Jesse. The father of Eli Troup (of Bragtown) Adams Co., Pa., helped build Grandfather Cook's farm in York Co., Pa.—SAM to ACM, 1896."
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "The Henry Cook Homestead from the Jesse Cook Homestead (his father), Sat. Aug. 29, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of "Road from the Homestead of Jesse Cook approaching the cross road at the Homestead of his son Henry Cook and his grandson Jesse Cook, Sat. Aug. 29, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of "The cross road at the Henry Cook Homestead"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Homestead of Henry Cook and his son Jesse Cook, father of Sarah A. (Cook) Myers. Photo Sat. Aug. 29, 1931. Barn built by Jesse Cook—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "View of Henry Cook Homestead showing Homestead of his father Jesse Cook in the background"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Trees at the cross road"
- 2 b & w photos of "Grave of Henry Cook, son of Jesse and Mary (Wierman) Cook, at Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Penna., and Grave of Mary Cook, daughter of Henry Cook, 1913"

Box 10/File 262: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Henry W. (1807-1876) of Baltimore and wife Ann (brother of Jesse Cook and uncle of Sarah Cook Myers):

2 cartes-de visite of "Henry W. Cook (1807-1876) of Baltimore City, Md.," photo by W.J. Miller, Baltimore

- 2 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- 2 cartes-de-visite of "Ann Cook, wife of Henry Cook of Balitmore," photo by W.J. Miller, Baltimore
- 1 b & w copy photo of above carte-de-visite
- 2 b & w photos of townhouse "Henry W. Cook lived at 16 Hollins St., now (1940) 820 Hollins St., Baltimore, Md.—ACM"
- ***see also: Box 38: Framed Photographs

Box 10/File 263: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Henry ("Uncle Henry"):

1 carte-de-visite of "Uncle Henry Cook," photo by J.C. Lesher, Carlisle, Pa.

Box 10/File 264—Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, (John?) Howard, (son of George M. Cook?):

1 carte-de-visite of a young boy, "Howard Cook, 12th mo. 19th 1868, aged near 5 years. For Aunt Sallie [?]," photo by F.W. Hampe, Baltimore

***see also: Cased Photographs—Daguerreotypes—DG319—Isaac and Mary Cook

Box 10/File 265: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Dr. Isaac E. (1843-1900) of Harrisburg—(son of Thomas E. Cook):

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Dr. Isaac Cook, Harrisburg," in Civil War uniform, photo by W.J. Miller, Baltimore
- 1 cabinet card of "Dr. Isaac E. Cook (1843-1900) of Harrisburg, Pa., b. Jan. 27, 1843, d. Jan. 13. 1900, Hbg." photo by Le Rue Lemer, Harrisburg

BOX 11: Genealogy—Cook/Cooke Families:

<u>Box 11/File 266: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, J. Kersey (1837-1865) (brother of Sarah Cook Myers):</u>

- 3 b & w copy photos of a daguerreotype, in case, of "Jesse Kersey Cook"
- ***see also: Cased Photographs—Daguerreotypes—DG326—J. Kersey Cook
- 3 cartes-de-visite of "J. Kersey Cook (b. 1837) c. 1864," photo by Tyson Brothers, Gettysburg, Pa.
- 3 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- ***see also: Box 27/File 812: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Adams Co., for photo of gravestone at Menallen Friends Meeting House

<u>Box 11/File 267: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Jesse and wife Mary Wierman</u> (great-grandparents of Sarah Cook Myers):

- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "House built by Jesse Cook, 1783, in Warrington Township, York County, Pennsylvania, 1913"
- 2 b & w photos (different views), mounted on cardboard, of Jesse Wierman house, with bicycle in front
- 2 b & w photos of "Cook Homestead near Dillsburg, York Co., Pa. c. 1901. House built by Jesse Cook, 1783 and occupied by him, his son John Cook (1782-1864), the latter's son, John Cook (1813-1889), who's son William R. Cooke still owns and occupies it (1931). Copied from photo c. 1901 by J. E. Taylor, Dillsburg, Pa.—ACM"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "View from Jesse Cook House towards farm of his son Henry Cook and his grandson Jesse Cook"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Jesse Cook House, site of his tan yard in front of the trees below present springhouse"
- 21 b & w photos (different views) of Jesse Cook house, buildings and lands, 1931
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified family in front of the Jesse Cook house
- 2 b & w photos of "Quaker Marriage Certificate of Jesse Cook to Mary Wierman, 9 mo. 24, 1767"
- 4 b & w photos of property inventory f Jesse Cook
- 3 b & w photos of "Original will of Jesse Cook"
- 1 b & w photo of "Grave of Jesse Cook at Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Penna.—1913"
- 1 b & w photo of graves of Jesse Cook and wife Mary Cook, "daughter of Henry and Priscilla (Pope) Wierman"—1913
- 3 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, of "Farm Home of Jesse and Mary (Wierman) Cook, built in 1783, in Warrington Township, York County, Pa...still owned and occupied by descendants of the name (1943)"

Box 11/File 268: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, J. Wilbert, wife Mary, and family (J. Wilbert Cook, son of Charles D. and Elmira Cook):

- 1 cabinet card of "J. Wilbert Cook," photo by Mumper, Gettysburg, Pa.
- 1 cabinet card of "Mr. and Mrs. J. Wilbert Cook," photo by W.H. Tipton, Gettysburg, Pa.
- 1 b & w photo of family on porch, "J. Wilbert Cook, wife Mary, and children (Elmira Jay and Estelle) at his home, near Flora Dale, Adams Co., Pa.—1913"

Box 11/File 269: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, James W. of Harrisburg:

1 b & w photo of "James W. Cook, of Harrisburg, Pa."

Box 11/File 270: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Jesse (1796-1880), first cousin of Jesse Cook (1801-1855) (father of Sarah Cook Myers):

- 1 b & w copy photo of carte-de-visite of "Jesse Cook (1796-1880) of Huntington, first cousin of Jesse Cook of Menallen"
- 1 b & w photo of "Residence of the late Jesse Cook, near Huntington Friends' Meeting House, Adams County, Penna., 1913"
- 1 b & w photo of rear of Jesse Cook house
- 2 b & w postcard photos of Jesse Cook house, Huntington
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Jesse Cook Homestead," house and buildings, 1931

Box 11/File 271: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Jay W. (son of J. Wilbert Cook):

5 b & w photos (different views) of "Jay W. Cook, Dec. 25, 1920, at 'Kentmere Lodge,' Moylan, Penna."

<u>Box 11/File 272: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Jesse (1801-1855) first homestead (York County) (Sarah Cook Myers' father):</u>

- 2 b & w photos of "Barn built by Jesse Cook, son of Henry and grandson of Jesse, in Warrington Township, York County, Pennsylvania, before the 1850s. The farm is now owned by Oliver Cook, of another branch of the Cooks—1913."
- 1 b & w photo of "Barn built by Jesse Cook, father of Sarah A. (Cook) Myers"

Box 11/File 273: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Jesse (1801-1855) and Ruth (McMillan) (1808-1887)—marriage certificate—1831, and gravestones:

- 2 b & w photos of Quaker marriage certificate of Jesse and Ruth (McMillan) Cook, 1831
- 1 b & w photo of "Graves of Jesse Cook and his wife Ruth née McMillan, in graveyard at Menallen Friends' Meeting House, near Bendersville, Adams County, Pennsylvania—1913"

***see also: Box 27/File 812: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—Adams Co., Menallen Friends' Meeting House, and File 823: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—York Co., Warrington Friends' Meeting House

Box 11/File 274: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, John (1782-1864) (son of Jesse and Mary (Wierman) Cook):

- 2 b & w copy photos of ambrotype, in case, of "John Cook (1782-1864). Son of Jesse and Mary (Wierman) Cook. Copied from the original ambrotype taken in Franklintown, York Co., Pa., 1856, now owned by his grandson, William R. Cooke, whose likeness was taken at the same time in a group with his granmother, Hannah (Walker) Cook, wife of above John, and his sister Eliza A. Cook, then aged 6, he being 4. W.R.C.'s acctoun (Sat. Aug. 22, 1931) to me in the old Cook homestead, the home of himself, his father, John Cook, his grandfather, the above John Cook, and his great-grandfather, Jesse Cook, who built the house in 1783."
- ***see also: Box 10/File 258: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Hannah Walker and Box 11: Genealogy—Cooke family—Cook, William R.

Box 11/File 275: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, John ("Uncle" John Cook):

1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "'Uncle' John Cook, [photograph] owned by Mrs. Thomas M. Mauk of 1521 N. 3rd Street, Harrisburg, Pa. (1913), Size 2 ½ x 4 1/8 inches. 'W.H. Tipson & Co., No. 5 York Street, Gettysburg, Pa."

<u>Box 11/File 276: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Josiah (1805-1880) (brother of Jesse Cook (1801-1855):</u>

- 2 b & w copy photos, one mounted on cardboard, of an ambrotype, in case, of "Josiah Cook (1805-1880), son of Henry and Mary (Way) Cook, brother of Jesse Cook (1801-1855) of Menallen." "[Photograph] owned by his [Josiah Cook's] daughter Maria Cook. Size of portrait in the oval 1½ x 2 inches"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Josiah Cook of Flora Dale, Adams Co., Pa. [Photograph] (1913) owned by his daughter Maria Cook, of that place," photo by W. H. Tipson & Co., Gettysburg, Pa."
- 1 b & w copy photo of above carte-de-visite
- 3 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard of "Josiah Cook home in Quaker Valley, Menallen Township, Adams County, Penna. Sunday, August 31, 1930. The stone end to the road built by J.C., 1871—ACM. SAM [Sarah A. Myers], Sept. 6, 1930, says the old wooden end of the house is where the family lived before the stone end was erected—ACM."

Box 11/File 277: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Josiah Jr.:

1 carte-de-visite of "Josiah Cook, Jr. Photo by Tyson's, Gettysburg, Pa."

Box 11/File 278: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Lewis Henry (1837-1861) (brother of Sarah Cook Myers):

- 3 b & w copy photos, touched-up and untouched, of a ambrotype, in case, of Lewis Cook, "Uncle Henry Cook." Case labeled, "The Union Now and Forever," [1861]
- ***see also: Box 27/File 812: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Adams Co., for photo of gravestone at Menallen Friends Meeting House, and Cased Photographs—Ambrotypes—AM370 and AM375—Lewis Cook

Box 11/File 279: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Maria (daughter of Josiah Cook):

1 carte-de-visite of "Maria Cook, dau. of Josiah," photo by Titon & Myers, Gettysburg, Pa.

<u>Box 11/File 280: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Lois (daughter of Harry and Olive Cook and granddaughter of Rev. Albert J. Cook):</u>

- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Mother Gore, Olive, and the baby. Taken when Lois was about 3 mo. old," Mother Gore standing, Olive sitting and holding baby/
- 1 b & w snapshot of toddler Lois playing in yard, labeled "Ready to Work"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Albert J. Cook holding baby Lois, message on back to "Aunt Sallie" from Olive Cook.
 - ***see also: Box 10/File 259: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Harry A.

***see also: Cased Photographs—Daguerreotypes—DG325—Maria Cook (wife of William Cook)

Box 11/File 281: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Martha ("Great Aunt Martha Cook"):

1 carte-de-visite of "Great Aunt Martha Ann Cook," photo by W.H. Tipton & Co.

Box 11/File 282: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, May Bowker:

1 b & w snapshot of "May Bowker Cook and Ida Harris, July 1930"

Box 11/File 283: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Melvin J. (son of Ellis W. Cook):

1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Melvin J. Cook, [as a young boy] copied from photo by Penty Rupp's Building, Centre Square, York, Pa...."
1 b & w photo of "Melvin J. Cook (April 1954)"

Box 11/File 284: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Peter (1700-1779) and wife Sarah Gilpin:

- 5 b & w photos of "Peter Cook II tract, London Grove, Pa. (Augustus Brosius farm, July, Sat. 6, 1935"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Peter Cook homestead, Sat. July 25, 1931"
- 2 b & w photos of "Original will of Peter Cook"
- 1 b & w photo of land title for Peter Cook
- 1 b & w photo of "Grave of Peter Cook, Quaker immigrant from Cheshire, England, 1713 buried at Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Pennsylvania, 1913"
- 1 b & w photo of "Grave of Sarah Cook, wife of Peter Cook, and daughter of Joseph and Hannah (Glower) Gilpin, buried at Warrington Friends' Meeting House near Wellsville, York County, Penna, 1783"
- 1 b & w photo of graves of Peter and Sarah Cook
- 1 b & w photo of "View of Friends' graveyard at Warrington Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Pennsylvania, showing graves of the Cook family: A. Cook 1784, W. Cook 1793, Pet. Cook 1779, S. Cook 1783, and J. Cook, 1792"
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "Albert Cook Myers at the spring on the homestead farm of his maternal great-great grandfather, Peter Cook (born 1700, from Cheshire, England to Pa. 1713) in Warrington Twp., York Co., Pa. Photo Sat. July 25, 1931, by Louis K. Clothier, son of Walter and grandson of Isaac H. Clother"
- ***see also: Box 16/File 385: Genealogy—Brougher, Mary Cook and daughter Marion, for photos of Mary Cook and Marion Brougher and ACM at grave of Peter Cook

Box 11/File 285: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Peter Jr.—Flat Rock, Warrington Twp. where Peter Cook Jr. was found dead:

3 b & w photos of "Flat Rock, Sun. Oct. 22, 1933, Warrington Twp., York Co., Pa., where Peter Cook, Jr. was found dead"

Box 11/File 286: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Robert (son of Curtis E. Cook):

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Robert Cook, son of Curtis E., March 1942, of Cal.," Robert Cook in uniform
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Edith Cook and Robert, March 1942," Robert Cook in uniform, with mother

Box 11/File 287: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Roy (son of Arthur Cook):

3 b & w photos of "Roy H. Cook, son of Arthur Cook (b. May 6, 1923), June 1, 1930, aged 7"

<u>Box 11/File 288: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Ruth McMillan (1808-1887)</u> (Sarah Cook Myers' mother):

- 1 carte-de-visite of Ruth M. Cook, photo by Tyson Brothers, Gettysburg, Pa.
- 4 cabinet cards, enlargement of above carte-de-visite image, of "Ruth M. Cook, widow of Jesse Cook," photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia
- 6 b & w copy photos of above cabinet card, two mounted on cardboard
- 4 b & w copy photos of an ambrotype in case, of Ruth M. Cook, case labeled "Constitution and Union," [c. 1863, by Dome] and family tree of Jesse Cook to ACM
- ***see also: Cased Photographs—Ambrotypes—AM376—Ruth M. Cook
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of "Stone house, rear, in which the widow Ruth M. Cook lived in Bendersville [spring 1865-spring 1867] opposite the Methodist Church, May 19, 1942" and "Sun. a.m., July 28, 1929"

<u>Box 11/File 289: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Samuel—homestead (son of Jesse and Mary (Wierman) Cook?):</u>

2 b & w photos of "Samuel Cook homestead near Warrington Meeting House, 1950"

Box 11/File 290: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Samuel E. of Bendersville, wife Margaret Joyce, and residence:

- 1 b & w copy photo of "daguerreotype of Samuel Cook, of Bendersville, Adams County, Penna., owned by his granddaughter Mrs. Thomas M. Mauk of 1521 N. 3rd Street, Harrisburg, Pa. (1913)."
- 1 b & w copy photo of "daguerreotype of Margaret (Joyce) wife of Samuel Cook, of Bendersville..."

Box 11/File 291: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, T. Elwood (b. 1869) (son of Elmira J. and Charles D. Cook):

1 cabinet card of "T. Elwood Cook," photo by N. A. Voss, Hayes City, Kan. 1 b & w photo of "T. Elwood Cook, son of Chas. D. Cook," in old age

Box 11/File 292: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Thomas E. and wife Mary E. (Thomas—son of Isaac Cook):

- 2 b & w copy photos of a cabinet card of "Thomas E. Cook, son of Isaac," photo by Elosi?, Harrisburg, Pa."
- 2 b & w copy photos of a cabinet card of "Mary E. Cook (née Eldon), wife of Thomas E. Cook (son of Isaac)," photo by Elosi?, Harrisburg, Pa.

Box 11/File 293: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, William (son of Henry Cook of Baltimore):

1 carte-de-visite of "William Cook, son of Henry and Ann Cook of Baltimore, Md., owned by Mrs. Thomas Mauk of 1521 N. 3rd Street, Harrisburg, Pa. (1913)," photo by Scher & Bros., Baltimore

Box 11/File 294: Genealogy—Cook family—Unidentified:

- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified toddler playing with cat in front of house
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified man and woman, probably 1940s
- 1 b & w photo of two unidentified elderly women, in front of Moylan home
- 1 carte-de-visite of unidentified woman, photo by R. K. McMurray & Co., Baltimore
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified elderly man and woman, "June 2, 1948, just before we boarded the plane for London"
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified man and woman, dated "Apr. 25, 1950"
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified elderly man and woman, dated "Sun. June 19, 1945"
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified young man in front of Moylan home
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified woman on rocking chair on Moylan porch
- 6 b & w photos of unidentified young man, possibly in Moylan yard
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of an elderly woman
- 1 cabinet card of "Mrs. ? Cook," photo by Eaton, Harrisburg, Pa.
- 1 b & w photo of two unidentified men standing by trees, one possibly Albert Cook Myers
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified man standing by trees, possibly Albert Cook Myers
- 1 b & w photo of trees and creek bed, from above two photos
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified elderly man sitting on drainage pipe
- 1 b & w snapshot of drainage pipe
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified woman playing with young daughter in snow
- 1 b & w photo of young girl, same as above photo, playing in snow, "Gladys. Lest we forget the lovely "globs" the snow and the girl when she was two"
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified woman holding baby
- 4 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of unidentified young woman
- 1 b & w portrait photo, in cardboard folder, of unidentified man with younger man, photo by Kirkland, Denver

Box 11/File 295: Genealogy—Cooke family—Cooke, Lloyd Gilpin and unidentified man & woman:

- 3 b & w photos of "Lloyd Gilpin Cooke, Sun. Oct. 22, 1933"
- 1 b & w photo of Lloyd Gilpin Cooke with unidentified man
- 1 b & w photo of Lloyd Gilpin Cooke with unidentified woman
- ***see also: Box 11/File 294: Genealogy—Cook family—Unidentified: for photos of above unidentified man and woman

Box 11/File 296: Genealogy—Cooke family—Cooke, Morris Llewellyn (b. 1872) (son of Wm. H. Cooke):

1 b & w photo of "Morris Llewellyn Cook, c. 1920"

Box 11/File 297: Genealogy—Cooke family—Cooke, Persifor Marsden, M.D. (son of William H. Cooke):

1 cabinet card of "Persifor Marsden Cooke, M.D., December 15, 1885, abt. 25...when a student at Hahneman Medical College," photo by Egert, Bethlehem, Pa.

<u>Box 11/File 298: Genealogy—Cooke family—Cooke, Robert Grier (son of William H. Cooke):</u>

1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Robert Grier Cooke, as a boy, owned by Mrs. Thomas M. Mauk, of 1521 N. 3rd Street, Harrisburg, Penna. (1913)"

Box 11/File 299: Genealogy—Cooke family—Cooke, Robert L., Jr. (grandson of Wm. R. Cooke):

- 1 b & w photo of "Robert L. Cooke, Jr., 1951, Warrington Meeting House"
- 1 b & w photo of "Robert L. Cooke, Jr. and wife (left) and aunt Ruth E. Cooke, June 16, 1951, Warrington Meeting House"
- 1 b & w photo of "Robert L. Cooke, Jr., 1951, grandson of Wm. R. Cooke"

Box 11/File 300: Genealogy—Cooke family—Cooke, Dr. William H. of Carlisle (1829-1879):

2 b & w copy photos, one mounted on cardboard, of a carte-de-visite of "Dr. William H. Cooke (1829-1879) of Carlisle, son of Jesse of Huntington, Pa. Meeting, [photograph] owned by Mrs. Thomas M. Mauk of 1521 N. 3rd Street, Harrisburg, Pa. (1913)"

Box 11/File 301: Genealogy—Cooke family—Cooke, William R. (1851-1938) and wife Mary:

- 1 cabinet card of "William R. Cooke, 1892, photo by H.J. Harman, York Springs, Pa."
- 1 cabinet card of "Mary, wife of Wm. R. Cooke," photo by H.J. Harman ***see also: Box 10/File 258: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Hannah (Walker) (1785-1863)

Box 11/File 302: Genealogy—Cooke family—Cooke, William R.—children (group photos):

- 1 b & w group photo on cardboard mount, of "Thomas G., Ruth, Robert, Abbie, Fannie, Celia—children of William R. Cooke," photo by Musser, Harrisburg, Pa."
- 1 cabinet card of "Thomas Gilpin Cooke and Robert Cooke, 1892"
- 1 cabinet card of "Morris Gilpin Cooke, 1892," and obituary, 1899, at age 25
- 1 cabinet card and calling card of "Abbie Cooke," photo by Lurvus Bros., York, Pa
- 1 cabinet card of "Fannie Cooke," photo by Buttorff, York, Pa.
- 1 cabinet card of "Clease? Cooke, 1892"
- 1 cabinet card of "Carrie Cooke, 1892"
- 1 cabinet card and calling card of "Carrie Cooke, 1892, photo by H.J. Harman, York Springs, Pa."
- 1 cabinet card of "Fannie W. Cooke, photo by H. J. Harman, York Springs, Pa."

Box 11/File 303: Genealogy—Cook/Cooke/Myers, etc. family groups at Warrington Friends' Meeting House—1913:

- 3 b & w photos of Cook/Cooke/Myers family group, "From left, Willis Worley, Ruth Cooke, William R. Cooke; at back, Thomas G. Cooke, Ruth Emma Hartman, Mrs. Amos Grist, Sarah A. Myers, 1913, at Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Pennsylvania"
- 4 b & w photo of Cook/Cooke/Myers family group, "From left: Albert Cook Myers, Sarah A. Myers, William R. Cooke and dau. Ruth Cooke, John T. Myers, Truman Underhill, on steps of Warrington Friends' Meeting House, York County, Penna., Aug. 29, 1928—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, Sarah Cook Myers, John T. Myers, and Truman Underhill on steps of Warrington Friends' Meeting House, 1928
- 3 b & w snapshot (different views) of "From right, William R. Cooke, Albert Cook Myers, J. Ernest Hartman, Arnold Garretson, at the grave of their immigrant ancestor, Peter Cook, who came from Cheshire, England, 1713, died 1779, at Warrington Friends' graveyard, 1913"
- 1 b & w snapshot of Warrington Friends' Meeting House

Box 11/File 304: Genealogy—Cook/Cooke/Myers group photographs:

- 1 b & w photo of Sarah Cook Myers with two unidentified women, probably 1920s
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Cook family group on picnic, includes Sarah Cook Myers, Albert J. Cook and wife Amelia, and other unidentified Cooks
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Cook family group sitting near rock in forest, includes Albert J. Cook, Sarah Cook Myers, daughter (Ruth) of Albert J. Cook, and unidentified young woman

BOX 12: Genealogy—Myers Family:

***see also: Photograph Album #24, John T. Myers family in York Springs

<u>Box 12/File 305: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers siblings (John T. Myers' siblings) and friends (group photos):</u>

- 2 tintypes, one in cardboard frame, of "Levi T. Myers and his twin brother, Jacob T. Myers and John T. Myers (photo by Harman, York Springs, Pa.)"
- 3 cabinet cards of Myers family group, "Seated from left, Mr. and Mrs. Levi T. Myers and only son Dustin S. From right, Mrs. And Mrs. John T. Myers. Standing, Mr. and Mrs. Jacob T. Myers—three brothers at Gettysburg, 1882," photo by Tipton, Gettysburg, Pa.
- 3 b & w copy photos of above cabinet card
- 5 b & w copy photos of a cabinet card of Myers family group, "From left: Lizzie Myers, Jacob T. Myers, John T. Myers, Annie Myers. From original owned by their nephew, Dusin S. Myers, of Graham, North Carolina, July 1931. From Harry T. Slaughenhaupt's Gallery of Art, York Springs, Penn., c. 1873"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Miss A. Elizabeth Myers, Joseph E. Wierman, Miss Annie Myers "from H.T. Slaughenhaupt's Photograph and Frame Gallery, Littlestown, Pa., from Aunt Sue Dull"
- 1 carte-de-visite of Myers family group, "From left, 1st row: Lizzie Myers, Emma Power, Annie Myers, 2nd row: Joseph Power, Joseph Myers, Joseph E. Wierman, Luther Power. "From H.J. Slaughenhaupt's Photograph and Frame Gallery. Littlestown, Pa. Myers family then lived at Powers's Mill"
- 4 b & w photos of elderly group: "From left, Mrs. Susan Dull, John T. Myers, Mrs. Annie Wierman, Mrs. Lizzie Detter, Sunday afternoon, July 12, 1931 at Mrs. Wierman's at Arendtsville—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of John T. Myers Mrs. Annie Wierman, and Mrs. Lizzie Detter
- 1 carte-de-visite of "From left: John T. Myers, Jacob T. Myers, Frank Flour (of Clear Spring); photo by L. Mumper, Littlestown, Pa. c. 1870"
- 1 b & w copy photo of above carte-de-visite
- 1 carte-de-visite of "From left: Kate Bushey, John T. Myers, Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, Jacob T. Myers, Lavinia Hess, photo by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, York Springs, Pa., 1873"
- ***see also: Box 19/File 553: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Slaughenhaupt, Harry T., photographer:
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Miss Lavinia Hess, from Harry T. Slaughenhaupt's Gallery of Art, York Springs, Penn."
- ***see also: Box 15/File 369: Genealogy—Wierman family—Joseph and Annie (Myers) Wierman and daughter Eliza and Box 16/File 393, File 397, and File 402: Genealogy—Detter family, Dull family, and Felix family

<u>Box 12/File 306: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, Charles (1812-1870)—</u> <u>Bendersville:</u>

- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite? of "Charles Myers (1812-1870), Bendersville Hotel Keeper, Photo by Solomon Dome, Bendersville, 1865, 1½ x 2 inches, copied from the original owned by his granddaughter, Mrs. Ira M. Schlosser, of Bendersville
- 2 b & w photos of "Elkhorn Hotel, Bendersville, about the 1890s, with alterations of third story, etc. form the original early building as much owned by Charles Myers. Copied from the photograph owned by Mrs. Perry House, of Bendersvillem March 1940. Augustus Leren, landload, center, his son Robert with bicycle, his son Charles with dog on chair, Leighton Taylor with dog in corner"
- 1 b & w photo of gravestone of Charles Myers

Box 12/File 307: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, Clay (son of Jonathan Myers):

1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Clay Myers, [photo by] H.J. Harman, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa."

<u>Box 12/File 308: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, Dustin, S. and wife Nora</u> Fitzgibbon (son of Levi T. Myers):

- 1 carte-de-visite of baby, "Dustin S. Myers, 'J. Dougherty photographer, East End Quinby Block, Bucyrus, Ohio'"
- 1 tintype in cardboard frame of "Dustin Myers, son of Levi T. and Mathilda Myers"
- 1 tintype in cardboard frame of "Dustin S. Myers as a child, aged 4, photo in Mt. Holly and the Mt. Holly photographer"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Dustin Myers, D. Rider photographer, Upper Sandusky, Ohio, c. 1880"
- 1 cabinet card of "Dustin Myers, Upper Sandusky, Ohio," photo by Dozer, Upper Sandusky, Ohio
- 1 cabinet card of "Mrs. Dustin S. Myers," photo by Tschanen, Upper Sandusky, Ohio
- 1 b & w photo of Dustin S. Myers with two dogs
- 2 b & w photos of "Residence of Mr. and Mrs. Dustin S. Myers, at Graham, North Carolina, May 29, 1933"
- 2 b & w photos of "Dustin S. Myers and Albert Cook Myers, at the former's house in Graham, North Carolina May 1943"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mr. and Mrs. Dustin S. Myers at their home in Graham, North Carolina, May 29, 1933, photo by Albert Cook Myers"

<u>Box 12/File 309: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, Elizabeth Toner (Mrs. Solomon Myers):</u>

- 1 albumen photo, on cardboard mount, of "Elizabeth Myers (<u>née</u> Toner), wife of Solomon Myers, and mother of John T. Myers"
- 2 cartes-de-visite of Elizabeth Myers, same image as above photo
- 2 b & w copy photos of above albumen photo
- 3 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- 1 cabinet card of "Elizabeth (Toner) Myers, widow of Solomon Myers"
- 4 b & w photos (different sizes) of "Elizabeth (Toner) Myers, mother of John T. Myers, at the home of her daughter Mrs. Joseph Wierman (née Annie Myers) at the mill home near Arendtsville, about 1890, aged about 73. In dark small white spotted dress, with white apron, customary dress—ACM"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of cemetery where Elizabeth (Toner) Myers is buried
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of gravestone of Elizabeth (Toner) Myers
- 1 b & w photo of "Elizabeth (Toner) Myers died in the house, (1st floor window to left) the home of her daughter Mrs. James Felix, Cashtown, Adams Co., Pa., Franklin Township. Photo Thurs. July 10, 1930—ACM"

Box 12/File 310: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, Howard and wife:

1 tintype, in cardboard frame, of "Howard Myers" 1 cabinet card of "Mrs. Howard Myers," photo by J.I. Mumper, Gettysburg, Pa.

Box 12/File 311: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, Jacob T. (1850-1928) and wife (John T. Myers' twin brother):

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mrs. Jacob T. Myers," photo by Harman, York Springs, Pa.
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of "Jacob T. Myers as a boy about 13—about 1863 when living at Littlestown. A little enlarged from original photograph, a torn stamp on back. Probably taken in Littlestown by Mumper—ACM. Found after death of Jacob T. Myers by his son Wm. P.R. Myers, of Philadelphia, who owns the original. Recognized and identified by twin brother John T. Myers, 1929."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Jacob T. Myers, 'Photographed by L. Mumper, Frederick Street, Littlestown, Pa.' From Aunt Sue Dull."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Jacob T. Myers, aged c. 19, then of Littlestown. Photographed by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa."
- 1 b & w copy photo of above carte-de-visite
- 3 cartes-de-visite of "Jacob T. Myers, Photo by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt's Gallery of Art, York Springs, Pa. Given by HTS.'s brother J. William to ACM at Harney, Md., Aug. 15, 1931"
- 1 tintype, in cardboard frame, of "Jacob T. Myers, 'Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, Photographic Artist, York Springs, Pa.,' from Aunt Sue Dull"
- 1 carte-de visite of Jacob T. Myers, by Slaughenhaupt, 1870s, "from Wiermans"

- 1 carte-de-visite of Jacob T. Myers, Slaughenhaupt, 1870s
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "The old shop in York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. where the twin brothers John T. Myers and Jacob T. Myers had their jewelry store on 1st floor, 1873."
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Shop and residence of Jacob T. Myers, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa.—JTM in doorway—ACM," in same building as W.L. Worley, photographer
- 1 b & w photo of "J.T. Myers & Bro.—Watchmaker" storefront, shared building with "H.T. Slaughenhaupt's Gallery of Art"
- 9 b & w photos (different views) of "Old shop, late Mch. 1939," views of back of building
- 2 b & w photos of "The old shop of the Myers Brothers, 1st floor, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. On the second floor was the photographer, first Harry Slaugenhaupt, then more within the recollection of ACM—Hiram Harman"
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of street scenes in front of J.T. Myers store, "Photo by 'Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, York Springs, Pa.' copied from that owned by Mrs. George Griest, of York Springs, 1929"
- 1 b & w photo of "Jacob T. Myers in door of his shop between his youngest son J. Luther and older son William P.R. Myers. Next the show window Clenroy? Harman, son of Hirman Harman, photographer. c. 1886-7"
- ***see also: Box 8/File 180: Family—Cook Myers family homes—York Springs (birthplace of ACM and sisters Georgia and Edith)—Cook Myers home 1874-1888:
- 2 b & w photos of "Jacob T. Myers, 1928"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of grave of Jacob T. Myers, 1938
- ***see also: Box 11/File 312: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, John T. and Jacob T. (twin brothers):

Box 12/File 312: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, John T. and Jacob T. (twin brothers):

- 1 b & w photo of John T. and Jacob T. Myers in Moylan parlor, "Dec. 23, 1923"
- 5 b & w photos of "Aug. 27, 1928, the twin brothers John T. and Jacob T. Myers at their birthplace, ruin of Kindig's Mill. Now West Manheim Twp., York Co., Pa. Photo by ACM"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Home at Kindig's Mill in which the Myers family lived after the birth of the twin's John T. and Jacob T., Aug. 27, 1928—ACM"
- ***see also: Box 21/File 642: County histories—York Co.—Mills—Kindig's Mill, West Manheim Twp., for photos of John T. and Jacob Myers birthplace

<u>Box 12/File 313: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, John (1784-1834) (father of Solomon Myers):</u>

- 1 b & w photo of "John Myers House, 1790. Fall of 1941—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Barn of John Myers. Fall of 1941—ACM"

- 11 b & w photos of gravestone of John Myers
- 1 b & w photo, removed from frame, of "The gravestone of John Myers and Albert Cook Myers on the day of its erection, July 26, 1950"
- 1 b & w photo of gravestone of John Myers, mounted on cardboard with article "Unmarked Grave of 1812 Vet Honored After Long Neglect," *Philadelphia Inquirer*, Aug. 1, 1950

Box 12/File 314: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, Jonathan B. (house and mill ruins):

- 2 b & w photos of "Old view of house at Jonathan Myers Mill"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "House, somewhat changed, at the site of Jonathan Myers's Mill, on Bermudian Creek, Huntington Twp., Adams Co., Pa., across the road from the site of the old York Sulpher Springs. Photo by ACM, Sun., April 19, 1931"
- 2 b & w photo of ruins of building and bridge "From left: ruins of Jonathan Myers Mill, bridge over Bermudian Creek, and bit of the ruins of the York Sulphur Springs Hotel—Willis Worley neg."

<u>Box 12/File 315: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, Levi T. and wife Matilda Shaffer (brother of John T. Myers):</u>

- 2 b & w copy photos of a tintype, in case, of "Levi T. Myers, 1863"
- ***see also: Cased Photographs—Tintypes—F77—Levi T. Myers
- 2 cartes-de-visite of "Levi Myers, photographed by J. Dougherty, Quinby Block, Bucyrus, Ohio, Sept. 14, 1865"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Levi T. Myers, photo by H.J. Harman, York Springs, Pa., 1884"
- 2 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Levi T. Myers 'Tipton & Myers, Successors to C.J. Tyson," Gettysburg, Pa. From Aunt Sue Dull."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mr. and Mrs. Levi T. Myers and son Dustin. J. Dougherty, photographer, East End Quinby Block, Bucyrus, Ohio. From Wiermans."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mrs. Levi T. Myers (née Matilda Shaffer 'Thorp, Artist, Bucyrus, Ohio.' From Aunt Sue Dull."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mrs. Levi T. Myers. D. Rider, photographer, Upper Sandusky, Ohio, c. 1880"

Box 12/File 316: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, Solomon (1812-1881):

- 3 cartes-de-visite of "Solomon Myers, photo by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, York Springs, Pa."
- 1 albumen enlargement of above carte-de-visite, on oval cardboard mount,
- 5 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite of "Solomon Myers, son of John and Catherine (Runkle) Myers"
- 2 b & w photos of old Solomon T. Myers home, "Sat., Aug. 2, 1930—ACM"

- 6 b & w photos (different views) of "Farney and Bougher Farm House in which Solomon Myers and family lived, 1859-1861. May 16, 1931"
- 8 b & w photos (different views) of house, "Mr. and Mrs. Solomon Myers here had their own home for the last time, spring 1880-spring 1881, in Huntington Township, about a mile west of York Springs."
- 1 b & w photo, removed from frame, of "House at Kindig's Mill, home of Grandfather Myers"
- 8 b & w photos of "House at Powers's Mill, occupied by Solomon Myers and family and Joseph E. Wierman, miller. Photo, Sun., April 19, 1931—ACM" ***see also: Box 19/File 523: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Powers's Mill, on Bermudian Creek, Latimore Twp.
- 1 b & w photo of "Photo Fri. afternoon, Sept. 26, 1941, Absalom Albert house where Grandfather Myers died—ACM."
- 3 b & w photos of gravestone of Solomon Myers
- ***see also: Box 22/File 671: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Frederick Co.—Mills—Clark's Mill

Box 12/File 317: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, William P.R. and Luther Myers (sons of Jacob T. Myers):

- 2 cartes-de-visite of "William P.R. Myers, aged c. 4 months, 1877. Photo by H.J. Harman, York Springs, Pa."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Willie P.R. Myers,' Photo by Mumper & Co., 25 Baltimore Street, Gettysburg, Pa."
- 2 cartes-de-visite of "William P.R. Myers, photo by H.J. Harman, York Springs, Pa., aged c. 4 years, c. 1881"
- 1 cabinet card of "Willie P.R. Myers," photo by Harman, York Springs, Pa.
- 2 cabinet cards of "William P.R. Myers of York Springs, Adams Co., Pa., son of Jacob T. Myers, in front of his father's store," William P.R. Myers on horse, photo by Harman, York Springs, Pa.
- 1 half of a stereograph, on cardboard mount, of "William P.R. Myers and younger brother J. Luther Myers and little yellow dog Penney (which came from the last home of their grandmother Myers). At York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. Photo by Hiram J. Harman, York Springs"
- 1 cabinet card of "Willie P.R. Myers and Herman Reese," in costume
- 1 cabinet card of "William P.R. Myers, 1894," photo by Harman, York Springs
- 1 cabinet card of "Luther Myers, 1894"
- 1 cabinet card of "J. Luther Myers," early 1890s," photo by Harman, York Springs
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of William P.R. Myers as a young man, photo by W.L. Worley, York Springs, Pa.
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of William P.R. Myers, photographer illegible

Box 12/File 318: Genealogy—Myers family—Unidentified:

- 1 carte-de-visite of unidentified man, photo by G.G. Webb, Columbiana, O.
- 1 carte-de-visite of unidentified woman, photo by Israel & Co., Baltimore, "Charles L." written on back
- 1 carte-de-visite of unidentified man, standing, photographer unknown
- 1 carte-de-visite of unidentified man, standing, photo by P.S. Weaver, Hanover, Pa.

BOX 13: Genealogy—Dudman Family:

Box 13/File 319: Genealogy—Dudman, Edith Cook Myers (b. 1885) (ACM's sister):

- 3 cartes-de-visite of "Edith Cook Myers, aged 15 months. Photo by H.J. Harman, York Springs, Pa., 1886"
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of "Edith Cook Myers—taken at Gettysburg, 6-21-1899"
- 4 printing-out paper photos, on cardboard mounts, of Edith Cook Myers, around age17-20
- 1 b & w photo of a snapshot of "Edith C. Myers, Plymouth, June 1906"
- 2 b & w snapshots of Edith Cook Myers next to Moylan flower bush
- 1 b & w photo of Edith Cook Myers in front of Moylan porch, around 1907-1910
- 1 b & w photo of Edith Cook Myers Dudman, probably 1930s
- 6 platinum prints, one mounted on cardboard, of Edith Cook Myers, around age 19-20
- 1 postcard photo, in circular metal frame, of Edith Cook Myers Dudman, around age 20-25

<u>Box 13/File 320: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman L. Henderson (b. 1917)—childhood:</u>

- 2 b & w photos (different poses) of Henderson Dudman, as baby in bed
- 3 b & w photos of "Henderson Dudman at 'Kentmere Lodge,' May 9, 1920," with tricycle in front of Moylan home
- 11 b & w photos (different views) of "Henderson Dudman, Dec. 25, 1920" in front of Moylan home holding teddy bear
- 4 b & w photos (different poses) of Henderson Dudman in front of tree, June 1923
- 2 b & w photos of Henderson Dudman outside Moylan home, mid-1920s
- 2 b & w photos of Henderson Dudman with grandmother Sarah Cook Myers in Moylan yard, mid-1920s
- 2 b & w photos of Henderson Dudman in Moylan garden, mid-1920s

Box 13/File 321: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, L. Henderson (b. 1917)—as a young man:

- 4 b & w photos (different poses) of Henderson Dudman, in suit, outside at Moylan home, late 1920s
- 1 b & w photo of Henderson Dudman in boy scout uniform?, around 1930
- 6 b & w photos (different poses) of Henderson Dudman outside at Moylan home, "July 18, 1930"
- 6 b & w photos (different poses, with and without suit jacket) of "Henderson Dudman at Moylan, Pa., Sun., July 24, 1932"
- 1 b & w photo of Henderson Dudman, in suit, "At Moylan, Aug. 25, 1935"
- 1 b & w portrait photo of Henderson Dudman, early 1930s
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Henderson Dudman dressed as a cowboy, mid-1930s
- ***see also: Box 14/File 344: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman—in photographs with relatives—for photo with Henderson Dudman

Box 13/File 322: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, L. Henderson (b. 1917)—College Years (Lehigh University):

- 1 b & w snapshot of Henderson Dudman in hat and trench coat, late 1930s
- 3 b & w photos of "Henderson Dudman, aged 22, in 1939, at graduation from Lehigh University," in suit
- 7 b & w photos, 3 8 x 10s (different poses) of Henderson Dudman, in cap and gown, holding diploma, 1939, photos by Allan Cleaves Dodge
- 12 b & w photos, 4 8 x 10s (different poses) of "Henderson Dudman, taken at his fraternity house, Lehigh University, Bethlehem, Pa., Monday afternoon, June 12, 1939, the day before his graduation at the University; by Allan Cleaves Dodge, photographer, 4205 Ferne Boulevard, Drexel Hill, Pa."
- 3 b & w photos of Henderson Dudman, in cap and gown holding diploma
- 1 b & w photo of Henderson Dudman, in cap and gown, with parents, "June 13, 1940"
- 1 b & w portrait photo, in cardboard mount and folder, of Henderson Dudman, around 1940, photo by Versluis Studios
- 1 b & w portrait photo, in cardboard mount and folder, of Henderson Dudman, around 1940, Conlter? Studios, Grand Rapids, Mich.
- 1 b & w portrait photo, in cardboard mount and folder, of Henderson Dudman, around 1940, photo by McLaa?, Bethlehem, Pa.

<u>Box 13/File 323: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, L. Henderson (b. 1917)—</u> WWII Army Service:

- 6 b & w portrait photos (different poses) of "Lt. Henderson Dudman" in army uniform (with and without hat)
- 2 b & w snapshots (different poses) of Henderson Dudman in army uniform on beach, 1944

1 b & w portrait photo of "Lt. Henderson Dudman, 1945," in army uniform

Box 13/File 324: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman L. Henderson, wife Mary "Libbie" (Vance), and son Larry:

- 1 b & w 8 x 10 photo of Henderson and Mary Dudman at wedding
- 1 b & w 8 x 10 photo of Henderson and Mary Dudman cutting wedding cake
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Mr. Henderson Dudman and wife," in front of house, 1950
- 1 b & w snapshot of Henderson and Mary Dudman, and Edith Cook Myers Dudman?, 1950
- 1 b & w photo of Henderson, Mary, and baby Larry Dudman, in sitting room
- 1 b & w photo of Henderson, Mary, and baby Larry Dudman, in bathroom
- 1 b & w photo of Henderson, Mary, and toddler Larry Dudman, Dec. 1952. Mary Dudman playing piano.
- 1 b & w photo on a Christmas greeting card of Henderson, Mary, and toddler Larry Dudman, with dog, around 1952.
- 1 b & w photo on a Christmas greeting card of Henderson, Mary, young Larry Dudman, and dog "Copper," 1954
- 1 b & w photo of Mary and toddler Larry Dudman at piano, Henderson in chair with dog
- 1 color photo, badly discolored, of house of Henderson and Mary Dudman, 1953
- 1 photocopy of a postcard to Albert Cook Myers from Henderson Dudman family, skiing in Jackson, N.H., Feb. 1953
- 1 photocopy of a letter to Albert Cook Myers from Henderson Dudman family, Dec. 1953

<u>Box 13/File 325: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, Larry (son of L. Henderson Dudman and grandson of Edith Myers Dudman):</u>

- 1 b & w photo of Larry Dudman on changing table, "1951"
- 1 b & w photo of Larry Dudman, around 1952
- 1 b & w photo of Larry Dudman in backyard child's pool, "Sept. 1952"
- 1 b & w photo of Larry Dudman banging baking pan in sitting room, "Sept. 1952"
- 1 b & w photo of Larry Dudman at piano, "Sept. 1952"
- 1 b & w photo of Larry Dudman in playpen, "Sept. 1952"
- 1 b & w photo of Larry Dudman on wooden horse, "Dec. 1952"
- 1 b & w photo of Larry Dudman, "January 9, 1953"
- 1 b & w photo of Larry Dudman playing with telephone and dog, 1953

<u>Box 13/File 326: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, Leonard (husband of Edith Cook Myers Dudman, ACM's sister):</u>

- 1 b & w snapshot of Leonard Dudman on deck of a ship
- 1 b & w snapshot of Leonard Dudman on front steps of house
- 1 b & w snapshot of townhouse, Leonard Dudman in doorway
- 1 b & w snapshot of Leonard Dudman on front patio of house

- 1 b & w photo of Leonard Dudman on steps of capitol building in Harrisburg
- 3 b & w photos of Leonard Dudman in front of Moylan porch, around 1910s
- 3 b & w photos (different poses) of Leonard Dudman in front of Moylan home, around 1930s

Box 13/File 327: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, Leonard, wife Edith Myers and son L. Henderson:

- 3 b & w photos of Edith Myers Dudman holding baby L. Henderson Dudman
- 2 b & w photos (different poses) of Edith Myers Dudman and husband Leonard Dudman, in front of Moylan porch, 1910s
- 6 b & w photos (different poses) of Leonard, Edith Myers, and L. Henderson Dudman, in front of Moylan porch, "Dec. 25, 1920"
- 1 b & w photo of Leonard and Edith Myers Dudman, in front of Moylan porch with packages, "Dec. 25, 1920"
- 1 b & w snapshot of Leonard and Edith Myers Dudman, 1920s or 1930s
- 1 b & w photo of Leonard, Edith Myers, and Henderson Dudman, late 1920s, Henderson Dudman in boy scout uniform
- 1 b & w portrait photo of Edith Myers, Henderson, and Leonard Dudman, early 1930s

<u>Box 13/File 328: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, Leonard, and Albert Cook Myers:</u>

1 b & w snapshot of Leonard Dudman and Albert Cook Myers in front of building

Box 13/File 329: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, Leonard and unidentified people:

- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of Leonard Dudman and unidentified woman
- 1 b & w snapshots of Albert Cook Myers with unidentified woman, same as above
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified woman (same as above), other woman, and man
- 1 b & w snapshot Leonard Dudman?, unidentified man and woman
- 1 b & w group photo of Dudman family? (Leonard Dudman standing on right)

BOX 14: Genealogy—Underhill Family:

Box 14/File 330: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Benjamin Mott (husband of Georgia Myers Underhill):

- 1 b & w photo of Benjamin Mott Underhill sitting on rock next to river
- 2 b & w postcard photos of Benjamin Mott Underhill
- 1 b & w portrait photo of Benjamin Mott Underhill, photo by W. Gilbert?
- 1 b & w portrait photo of Benjamin Mott Underhill, photo by Halden, 1931
- 3 b & w photos of above b & w photo

<u>Box 14/File 331: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Benjamin Mott and wife</u> Georgia Cook Myers (ACM's sister and husband):

- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Mott Underhill, June 1912," in rocking chairs on Moylan porch, some photos with dog
- 2 b & w photos of 1912 Quaker marriage certificate of Benjamin Mott Underhill and Georgia Cook Myers
- ***see also: Box 14/File 360: Genealogy—Underhill family—Misc./unidentified group photos

Box 14/File 332: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Benjamin (1828-1894) and wife Sarah Pearson Truman (1829-1929) (parents of Benjamin Mott Underhill):

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of Benjamin Underhill
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of Sarah Pearson Underhill
- 2 b & w photos of elderly Sarah P. Truman Underhill at desk
- 3 b & w photos of "Catherine Townsend and Sarah P. Underhill" having tea
- ***see also: Box 14/File 360: Genealogy—Underhill family—Misc./unidentified group photos

<u>Box 14/File 333: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, George Truman (1859-1934) (brother of Benjamin Mott Underhill):</u>

- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of "Geo. T. Underhill"
- 1 b & w photo of "G.T.U., 1917"
- 1 b & w photo of "G.T.U. at Atlantic City, Aug. 1920," George Truman Underhill standing by lifeguard boat on beach
- 1 b & w photo of George Truman Underhill holding baby, Feb. 19, 1929
- 1 b & w postcard photo of George Truman Underhill, "July 1, '23"
- 1 b & w photo in cardboard frame and folder of George Truman Underhill, probably 1920s, photo by Alden H. Wyatt, Knoxville, Iowa
- ***see also: Box 14/File 360: Genealogy—Underhill family—Misc./unidentified group photos:

<u>Box 14/File 334: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Georgia Cook Myers</u> (1877-1926) (ACM's sister):

- 4 cartes-de-visite of "Georgia Cook Myers, aged 15 months, 1879. Photo by H.J. Harman, York Springs, Pa."
- 3 cartes-de-visite of "Georgia Cook Myers. Photo by H.J. Harman, York Springs, Pa., aged about 5, c. 1882"
- 2 printing-out paper photos on cardboard mounts of "Georgia Cook Myers, '97, George School, Pa., 6-16-97"
- 2 platinum prints, mounted on cardboard, removed from frame, of "Georgia Cook Myers, 23: IX: 1904," photographer illegible
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from another photo of Georgia Myers Underhill
- 2 b & w portrait photos of "Georgia (Cook) Myers Underhill"
- 1 b & w photo of Georgia Myers Underhill standing in front of Moylan porch, dog on porch
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Mrs. Benjamin Mott Underhill (Georgia Cook Myers)," in wedding dress in front of Moylan porch
- 4 b & w snapshots (different views) of Georgia Myers Underhill around Moylan home—in garden and on porch
- 1 b & w snapshot of Georgia Myers Underhill in carriage
- 1 b & w snapshot of Georgia Myers Underhill with dog on bench
- 2 b & w photos (different poses) of Georgia Myers Underhill in Moylan parlor
- 2 platinum prints, mounted on cardboard of "Georgia Myers Underhill '97, Swarthmore College, June 1900" in graduation cap and gown, photo by F. Gutekunst
- 1 b & w photo, in cardboard frame and folder, of Georgia Myers Underhill, pjhoto by Flett, Atlantic City, NJ
- 1 b & w photo of Georgia Myers Underhill looking at flower bush in front of Moylan home

<u>Box 14/File 335: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Georgia Myers and sister E. Mae Myers:</u>

- 2 cabinet cards of "Georgia Cook Myers (10) and E. Mae Myers (8), Spring 1888," photo by Harman, York Springs, Pa.
- 1 b & w snapshot of Georgia Myers Underhill and E. Mae Myers in garden
- ***see also: Box 7/File 174: Family—E. Mae Myers (1879-1953) and Georgia Myers Underhill (ACM's sisters)—Swarthmore College group photos

Box 14/File 336: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Georgia Myers and various family groups:

- 4 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Cousin K.L. Spackman and Georgia Myers Underhill"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Oct. 6, 1912. From right Georgia, Ben, seated Geo. T. Underhill and wife"

- 1 b & w snapshot of Georgia Myers Underhill and 3 unidentified women, "Aug. 7, 1916"
- 1 cyanotype on cardboard mount of 4 unidentified people, "Georgia Cook Myers '97" written on back

Box 14/File 337: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Georgia Myers and George School friends:

- 1 printing-out paper photo, on, cardboard mount, of "Georgia C. Myers, Estelle Buxton[?]" and two other unidentified girls, "Thanksgiving '96, George School—'96-'97," photo by W.E. Randall, Newtown, PA
- 1 cyanotype, mounted on cardboard, of Georgia School class group, '97

<u>Box 14/File 338: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman (b. 1914)—as a baby and young child (nephew of ACM):</u>

- 1 b & w snapshot of "James Truman Underhill, Aug. 5, '14"
- 1 b & w snapshot of baby J. Truman Underhill on lawn
- 9 b & w snapshots (many different views) of J. Truman Underhill playing outside, 17-18 months
- 4 b & w snapshots (different views) of "James Truman Underhill, Feb. 10, 1917, 3 yrs. old," in hat and muff
- 6 b & w postcard photos of "Truman Underhill," baby in wicker carriage
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard of J. Truman Underhill in wicker carriage, around 18 months
- 27 b & w photos (many different views) of J. Truman Underhill playing outside at Moylan home, 3-4 years old
- 5 b & w postcard photos, one mounted on cardboard, of J. Truman Underhill in sailor suit, "2 mo. 1919"
- 4 b & w portrait photos, 2 in cardboard folders, of J. Truman Underhill, around 18 months, in chair with toy, photo by Gilbert & Bacon, Philadelphia

Box 14/File 339: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman (b. 1914)—as an older child:

- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "James Truman Underhill, Dec. 25, 1920 at 'Kentmere Lodge,' in wool jacket with hat
- 2 b & w photos of "Truman, Sept. 1923, 4:00 P.M., taken by A.C. Myers," on steps of Moylan porch
- 2 b & w snapshots of "James Truman Underhill, 5-9-20"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "J. Truman Underhill, Atlantic City, Sept. 1924"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "J. Truman Underhill, April 8, 1928," with baseball bat
- 1 b & w snapshot of J. Truman Underhill, probably around 1929
- 2 b & w copy photos, cut out from a larger photo, of "J. Truman Underhill, age 7 in 1921"

Box 14/File 340: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman (b. 1914)—as a young man—1930s:

- 1 b & w photo of J. Truman Underhill in front of Moylan porch, "Aug. 21, 1930"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of J. Truman Underhill on Moylan porch, "Feb. 1, 1931"
- 5 b & w photos of J. Truman Underhill, "Sunday A.M., May 10, 1931"
- 2 b & w photos of "Truman Underhill, Sun. June 21, 1931," in graduation cap and gown
- 1 b & w photo of J. Truman Underhill, "June 21, 1931"
- 2 b & w photos of "Truman Underhill at Moylan, Sun. June 28, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of "Truman Underhill at Moylan, Pa., Sun. Sept. 13, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of J. Truman Underhill in suit, "Aug. 25, 1935"
- b & w photos (different views and dates) of J. Truman Underhill, late-1930s
- 3 b & w portrait photos "For Uncle Albert from J. Truman Underhill (taken December 1934)"

Box 14/ File 341: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman (b. 1914)—early 1940s:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Truman Underhill, 1941, June" on beach
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Truman Underhill, June 1941" on steps of Moylan porch
- 5 b & w snapshots (different views) of J. Truman Underhill, "Long Lake, Ill., June [and July] 1942," vacation snapshots

<u>Box 14/File 342: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman (b. 1914)—</u> WWII army service—1945:

4 b & w photos, with and without hat, of "Lieut. J. Truman Underhill at Moylan house, March 11, 1945"

Box 14/File 343: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman—Nurse Mary E. Stratton:

1 b & w photo of "Mary E. Stratton, Lansdowne, Pa., nurse of James Truman Underhill, born Jan. 31, 1914"

<u>Box 14/File 344: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman—in photographs with relatives:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Benjamin Mott Underhill and son James Truman Underhill, June 1914," Truman Underhill a baby
- 5 b & w snapshots (different views and dates) of Georgia Myers Underhill playing with baby son J. Truman Underhill, 1914 and 1915
- 2 b & w snapshots of Benjamin Mott Underhill and baby son J. Truman, "Aug. 5, '14"

- 1 b & w snapshot of 'James Truman Underhill, mother, and grandfather, Moylan, Aug., 14, 1916," on lawn on Moylan home
- 3 b & w snapshots (different views) of "John T. Myers and grandson James Truman Underhill at 'Kentmere Lodge,' Moylan Penna," July 1914
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of Sarah Cook Myers and baby grandson J. Truman Underhill, June 1914 and July 12, 1914
- 1 b & w photo of "John T. Myers (ACM's father) and grandson James Truman Underhill at 'Kentmere Lodge,' June 1917"
- 3 b & w photos (different views and dates) of Sarah Cook Myers with grandson J. Truman Underhill, 1918 and 1921
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah Cook Myers, grandson J. Truman Underhill, and unidentified man and woman
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah Cook Myers and grandson J. Truman Underhill, in front of Moylan porch, Aug. 24, 1930
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of "Truman Underhill and his Grandmother Myers at Moylan, Sun. Aug. 24, 1930," standing in front of automobile
- 1 b & w photo of "From right, ACM, his mother and nephew Truman Underhill, Aug. 21, 1930"
- 5 b & w (different views) photos of "Truman Underhill and Henderson Dudman, at Moylan, Pa., Sun. July 24, 1932"
- ***see also: Box 13/File 321: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, L. Henderson (b. 1917)—as a young man
- 3 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Albert Cook Myers and nephew James Truman Underhill, Media, Penna, 1914"
- 2 b & w photos of J. Truman Underhill and aunt Edith Cook Myers?, "July 16, 1921"
- 1 b & w photo of "James Truman Underhill, July 26, '14," with aunt E. Mae Myers
- 1 b & w photo of J. Truman Underhill and unidentified man in sailor suit, c. 1919
- 1 b & w snapshot of "James Truman Underhill, 17 mo." and unidentified boy
- 2 b & w photos (different men) of J. Truman Underhill and unidentified man "Feb. 1, 1931"
- 5 b & w photos of J. Truman Underhill, Sarah Cook Myers, John T. Myers, and Albert Cook Myers, "June 28, 1931"
- ***see also: Box 14/File 355: Genealogy—Underhill family—Family group photos

<u>Box 14/File 345: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman and sister Sarah Gilpin Underhill (Nafe):</u>

- 2 b & w photos of J. Truman Underhill, mother Georgia Myers Underhill, in rocking chair holding sister Sarah Gilpin Underhill, around 1918
- 1 b & w snapshot of J. Truman Underhill and sister Sarah Gilpin Underhill in carriage
- 9 b & w photos (different views and years) of J. Truman Underhill and Sarah Gilpin Underhill playing, 1919-1920

- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "James Truman Underhill, 8 yrs. and Sarah Gilpin Underhill, 5 yrs., June 11, 1922"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Sarah and Truman Underhill, Atlantic City, Sept. 1924," on beach
- 1 b & w snapshot of J. Truman and Sarah Gilpin Underhill with grandfather John T. Myers, around 1928-1930
- 3 b & w photos of "Sarah and Truman Underhill at the Cook graves, London Grove Friends' Meeting House, Chester County, Pa., July 4, 1930—ACM."
- 1 b & w photo of "Truman Underhill, July 18, 1930 at Moylan," mounted on same sheet as "Sarah Gilpin Underhill at Moylan, July 18, 1930"
- 1 b & w photo of "Truman and Sarah Underhill at the home of their grandfather John. T. Myers, Moylan, Pa., July 18, 1930"
- 3 b & w photos of J. Truman and Sarah Underhill on steps of Moylan porch, "Sun. A.M. Sept. 13, 1931"
- 2 b & w photos of "home of Truman and Sarah Underhill, 30 East 2nd Street, Media, Pa."
- 1 b & w photo of "32 East 2nd Street, Media, Pa."
- 1 b & w portrait photo of J. Truman Underhill and Sarah Gilpin Underhill with unidentified woman, around 1921, photo by Alden H,. Wyatt, Knoxville, Iowa
- ***see also: Box 17/Files 443-445: Genealogy—Nafe family—Nafe, Sarah Gilpin Underhill

Box 14/File 346: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman and wife Marion (Vilsoet):

- 1 b & w portrait photo of J. Truman Underhill and wife Marion (Vilsoet) Underhill, photo by M. Terr, Newark, NJ, 1945. J. Truman Underhill in WWII uniform
- ***see also: Box 14/File 351: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Marion

Box 14/File 347: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman, wife Marion and sons Billy and Johnny, and ACM:

- 1 b & w photo of "Wm. George Underhill, 17 days old, Dec. 1, 1946," with mother
- 1 b & w photo of "William George Underhill, Christmas Day, 1946," with father
- 1 b & w photo of Marion Underhill holding son William George (Billy) Underhill next to carriage, June1947
- 1 b & w photo of J. Truman Underhill and son Billy Underhill, Dec. 1947
- 1 b & w photo on a Christmas greeting card, "Truman, Billy and Marion," 1948
- 1 b & w photo of J. Truman Underhill and son Billy Underhill, playing with record player, Dec. 1949
- 1 b & w photo of Marion Underhill and son Billy Underhill, Dec. 1949
- 1 b & w photo of Marion Underhill with sons Billy and baby Johnny, June 1950
- 1 b & w photo of J. Truman Underhill holding baby Johnny, June 1950
- 1 b & w photo of Marion Underhill holding sons Billy and Johnny, Oct. 1, 1950

- 1 b & w photo of J. Truman Underhill with sons Billy and Johnny, Oct. 1, 1950
- 1 b & w photo of J. Truman, wife and sons on sofa, Dec. 1950
- 1 Christmas greeting card with above photo
- 1 b & w photo of Billy and Johnny Underhill, around 1950
- 1 b & w photo of J. Truman, wife and sons playing on lawn, August 1951
- 1 b & w photo of Billy and Johnny Underhill, Nov. 1951
- 1 b & w photo of Billy and Johnny Underhill, Billy in cowboy outfit, Dec. 1951
- 1 b & w photo on Christmas greeting card of Billy and Johnny Underhill, c. 1951
- 1 b & w photo on Christmas greeting card of Billy and Johnny Underhill, c. 1952
- 1 b & w photo of J. Truman, wife and sons on sofa, Dec. 1952
- 3 b & w photos of J. Truman, Billy and Johnny Underhill with Albert Cook Myers at Moylan, Aug. 19, 1953
- 1 b & w photo of Marion, Billy, and Johnny Underhill with Albert Cook Myers at Moylan, Aug. 19, 1953
- 1 b & w photo on Christmas greeting card of "The Underhills, 1953"
- 1 b & w photo on Christmas greeting card of "The Underhills, 1954"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "William George Underhill and mother, aged 2 weeks, Nov. 28, 1946"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "William George Underhill, and Dad, aged 2 weeks, Nov. 28, 1946

Box 14/File 348: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman & family—house:

- 1 b & w snapshot of front of J. Truman Underhill family house
- 3 b & w snapshots of rear of J. Truman Underhill family house

<u>Box 14/File 349: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman, children and extended family:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of baby Johnny Underhill with Vilsoet grandparents?, "May 1, 1951"
- 1 b & w photo of Billy and Johnny Underhill, with Vilsoet grandparents (parents of Marion Vilsoet Underhill) and baby Richard, "May 16, 1953, Hillsdale, NJ"
- 1 b & w photo of "Billy, Dad, Johnny, Howard V., Mother, baby Richard, Sue, "May 16, 1953, Hillsdale, NJ"
- ***see also: Box 18/File 482: Genealogy—Vilsoet family
- 1 b & w photo of "Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Lopeman Underhill, Bill and John Underhill, summer of 1953"
- 1 b & w photo of "Theodore Lopeman Underhill, James Truman Underhill, Wm. George Underhill, John Edward Underhill, summer 1953"

Box 14/File 350: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Johnny (b. 1950):

- 2 b & w photos of baby Johnny Underhill, "Oct. 1, 1950"
- 1 b & w photo of Johnny Underhill, "July 1951, 15 mos. old"

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Johnny, Oct. 1952," in coonskin cap

<u>Box 14/File 351: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Marion (Vilsoet)—wife of J. Truman Underhill:</u>

2 b & w photos of "Mrs. J. Truman Underhill, June 1944," at Moylan home ***see also: Box 18/File 482: Genealogy—Vilsoet family, for wedding photos of Loraine Vilsoet, Marion's sister

Box 14/File 352: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Billy & Johnny and Great Uncle ACM:

2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers with great-nephews Billy and Johnny Underhill on Moylan porch, "Wed. Aug. 19, 1953"

Box 14/File 353: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, William George "Billy" (b. 1946):

- 1 b & w photo of "William George Underhill, Jan. 12, 1947" and back of J. Truman Underhill's head
- 1 b & w photo of Billy Underhill playing in yard, Oct. 1947
- 1 b & w photo of Billy Underhill standing up in carriage, Dec. 1947
- 2 b & w photos of Billy Underhill in diaper, c. 1948
- 1 b & w photo of Billy Underhill in garden, May 1948
- 3 b & w photos of "Wm. George Underhill, age 1 ½, May 1948," playing with garden trough
- 1 b & w photo of Billy Underhill in toy rocking chair, July 1948
- 1 b & w photo of Billy Underhill sitting on entrance to cellar, Sept. 1948
- 1 b & w photo of Billy Underhill, Dec. 1948
- 1 b & w photo of Billy Underhill sitting outside, July 1949
- 1 b & w photo of Billy Underhill sitting in front of fireplace, stockings hung, Dec. 1949
- 2 b & w photo of Billy Underhill playing with piano, Feb. 1950, Chicago, Ill.
- 1 b & w photo of Billy Underhill sitting in chair outside, June 1950
- 1 b & w photo of Billy Underhill eating apple, Jan. 7, 1951
- 1 b & w photo on a construction paper Valentine of Billy Underhill playing in snow, 1948
- 1 b & w photo on a construction paper Chrsitmas card of Billy Underhill playing on front steps, c. 1948
- 1 b & w photo of Billy Underhill drinking from hose, July 1949

Box 14/File 354: Genealogy—Underhill/Nafe family—"The 4 cousins"—Billy & Johnny Underhill/ Mary & Kate Nafe:

1 b & w photo of "The 4 cousins, August 1951," Mary Nafe pulling wagon, Billy and Johnny Underhill and Kate Nafe in wagon

***see also: Box 17/File 442: Genealogy—Nafe family—Nafe, Mary M. & Kate

Box 14/File 355: Genealogy—Underhill family—Family group photos:

- 3 b & w photos of J. Truman Underhill, Sarah Gilpin Underhill (Nafe), and L. Henderson Dudman, "July 18, 1930"
- 5 b & w photos of "Sarah A. Myers and her grandchildren Truman and Sarah Underhill at the ancestral Cook graves, London Grove Friends' Meeting House, Chester Co., Pa. July 4, 1930"
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "Sarah A. (Cook) Myers, her grandson Truman Underhill and granddaughter Sarah Gilpin Underhill at the graves of SAM's parents Jesse and Ruth (McMillan) Cook, Menallen Friends graveyard, Flora Dale, Adams Co., Pa., Sun. a.m. Aug. 30, 1931—ACM"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of J. Truman Underhill, Sarah Gilpin Underhill (Nafe), and grandmother Sarah Cook Myers, "May 22, 1932"
- 2 b & w photos of J. Truman Underhill, Sarah Gilpin Underhill (Nafe), L. Henderson Dudman, and grandmother Sarah Cook Myers, "Sun. Aug. 25, 1935, at Moylan home"
- 3 b & w photos of "Mr. and Mrs. John T, Myers at their Moylan home with their three grandchildren, Aug. 25, 1935"
- 2 b & w photos of L. Henderson Dudman, Sarah Gilpin Underhill (Nafe), and J. Truman Underhill, "Sun., Aug. 25, 1935"
- ***see also: Box 17/Files 443-445: Genealogy—Nafe family—Nafe, Sarah Gilpin Underhill, and Box 13/File 321: Genealogy—Dudman family—Dudman, L. Henderson (b. 1917)—as a young man

Box 14/File 356: Genealogy—Underhill family—Family home in Media, PA (3rd and Jackson Sts.):

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Home at 3rd and Jackson St., Media, Pa."
- 2 b & w postcard photos of "Underhill home, 3rd and Jackson, across from Bapt. Ch., Media., Pa."

Box 14/File 357: Genealogy—Underhill family—Family home in Orange, NJ:

- 2 b & w snapshots of "Our house at Orange, New Jersey, Underhills"
- 2 stereographs of "Underhill Home, Orange, NJ. B. Underhill"

<u>Box 14/File 358: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill gravestones, Providence Friends' Meeting House:</u>

- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "Underhill lot, Providence Friends' Meeting House, Media, Pa., Sun., May 31, 1931—ACM. Myers lot next to right."
- 1 b & w photo of "Truman Underhill between the graves of his parents, Providence Friends' Meeting House, Sunday a.m., May 31, 1931—ACM."
- ***see also: Box 8/File 191: Family—Cook Myers family gravestones, Providence Meeting

Box 14/File 359: Genealogy—Underhill family—Unidentified:

- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified man holding baby in front of Daniel Underhill (1819-1883), and wife Letitia (1831-1897), gravestone—possibly J. Truman Underhill and son Billy or Johnny
- 1 b & w photo of large house, "125 E. Elmira St., San Antonio 2, Texas. Oct. 1944"
- 1 b & w snapshot of beach scene, children playing in sand, early 1900s
- 1 b & w photo of a unidentified baby on tricycle, processed May 12, 1932
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified man in front of Moylan porch, "Sun. Feb. 1, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified man in front of Moylan porch
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified woman and large statue/monument
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified woman, same as above, in front of fountain
- 1 b & w snapshot of large mansion with statue garden
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified elderly woman sitting on outdoor steps
- 1 cyanotype, mounted on cardboard, of a college or high school football team
- 1 carte-de-visite of unidentified man, photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia
- 1 carte-de-visite of "C.H. Lummaugh?" photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia
- 1 copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of unidentified man
- 1 copy photo of a carte-de-visite of unidentified elderly woman with bonnet
- 1 copy photo of a carte-de-visite of unidentified elderly man

Box 14/File 360: Genealogy—Underhill family—Misc./unidentified group photos:

- 1 postcard photo of "Nora E. White," with caption "Democratic Candidate for County Superintendent," message to B.M. Underhill on back
- 1 b & w snapshot of 3 elderly women and a young woman on a boat
- 2 b & w snapshots of "The Moore girls, Orange, NJ," two women and an unidentified man
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "The Moore girls," "Jennie and Loucilla Moore, Orange, NJ"
- 1 b & w snapshot of a small storage shed with window
- 1 b & w snapshot of Sarah P. Truman Underhill and 2 unidentified woman on steps of house, possibly beach house

- 1 b & w snapshot of George Truman Underhill and wife, Sarah P. Underhill, Benjamin Mott and Georgia Myers Underhill, and unidentified elderly woman and boy, "Oct. 6, 1912, 518 S. Orange St., Media, Pa., rear of house"
- 1 b & w snapshot of George Truman Underhill and wife, and Benjamin Mott and Georgia Myers Underhill, "Oct. 6, 1912"
- 1 b & w snapshot of Sarah P. Underhill, Georgia Myers Underhill and 2 unidentified woman standing on front steps of house, 30 E. Second St., Media, Pa., Aug. 1916"
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified man and young man, on Moylan porch
- 1 b & w snapshot of Benjamin Mott Underhill and unidentified young man, same as above
- 1 b & w snapshot of Benjamin Mott Underhill and Sarah P. Underhill?
- 1 b & w snapshot of Georgia Myers Underhill and unidentified elderly woman, "5-18-20"
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified woman, man, and young man
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified bride on sidewalk outside house
- 2 b & w snapshots of "G.T. Underhill greeting T. Byrnes, Orange, NJ"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Lillian Underhill and Margaret Floundsers, Media"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "A.O. Reynolds, Mrs. A.O. Reynolds, C.T. Townsend, S.P. Underhill, G.T. Underhill, Willa Underhill, and Lillian Underhill"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Bacon House, Waterloo, NY"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Laing House, Bristol"
- 2 b & w snapshots of 3 unidentified women, 1 unidentified man, and Sarah P. Underhill, sitting on outside steps of house
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of an unidentified woman with baby and young girl
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of R.H. Underhill, 77, and T.C. Underhill, 70, 1906," photo by Byers & Drowny?, Des Moines
- 3 platinum prints (different poses), on cardboard mounts, of unidentified woman and Lillian [Underhill?], 3 yrs. old. Taken 1901, Knoxville, Iowa," photo by Hartman, Knoxville, IA
- 1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Left to right, standing: Catherine Truman Townsend, Dr. James Truman, Mary Truman, George Truman, Jr. Sitting, left to right Anna Truman Laing, Sarah Pearson (Truman) Underhill"

BOX 15: Genealogy—Wierman Family:

<u>Box 15/File 361: Genealogy—Wierman family—Bittenger, John Wierman, Judge of York Co., PA:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of a sketch of "Judge John W. Bittinger of York as a boy"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "John Wierman Bittenger, Pres. Judge of York Co., Pa. Gr.grandson of Judge John Wierman, bro. of Mary Wierman, wife of Jesse Cook," photo by Swords? Bros.
- ***see also: Box 15/File 368: Genealogy—Wierman family—Judge John Wierman and family

Box 15/File 362: Genealogy—Wierman family—Family tree:

1 b & w print from negative of photo of Wierman family tree

<u>Box 15/File 363: Genealogy—Wierman family—Gorman, Fred. J. (drew maps of W. Wierman I's tracts):</u>

8 b & w photos (different poses) of "Fred J. Gorman, Aug. 11, 1943, photo by Albert Cook Myers, at the Myers home, Moylan, Pa."

Box 15/File 364: Genealogy—Wierman family—Harmon Wierman (1780-1865):

- 1 albumen photo on cardboard mount of "Harmon Wierman (1780-1865), photo "from Harry T. Slaughenhaupt's Gallery of Art"
- 1 b & w copy photo of above photo, with different mount
- 1 b & w postcard photo of sideview Harmon Wierman house
- 1 b & w photo of side view of Harmon Wierman house
- 1 b & w copy photo of a photo of "Harmon Wierman's house, near Wierman's Mill, Huntington Township, Adams County, Pennsylvania, originally photographed by 'Harry T. Slaughenhaupt's Gallery of Art' about 1870; rephotographed by 'M.F. Williams, National Park Photographer, Gettysburg, Pa. from which this is copied; owned by Mrs. Robert F. McLean, of 318 S. Frederick Street, Mechanicsburg, Pa."
- 7 b & w (different views) photos of Harmon Wierman house, from different sides, "Sat. August 15, 1931" and "Nov. 8, 1931"
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "Harmon Wierman log barn, Nov. 8, 1931" and "Aug. 15, 1931"

Box 15/File 365: Genealogy—Wierman family—Henry, George, and John Wierman at Wierman's Mill:

2 b & w photos of "From left, Henry H. Wierman, 'Doc,' George Wilson Wierman, John William Wierman at the Old Saw Mill, Wierman's Mill.

- Copied from photo in possession of MRs. Maude Wierman Kennedy (dau. of JWW), 1945—ACM."
- ***see also: Box 19/File 526: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Wierman's Mill

Box 15/File 366: Genealogy—Wierman family—Isaac and Susanna (Comly) Wierman:

- 1 b & w photo of "Residence of Isaac Wieman—West side"
- 1 b & w photo of "Residence of Isaac Wierman—West side and South end"
- 1 b & w photo of "Residence of Isaac Wierman, near Arendtsville, Adams Co., Penn.—East side"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Susanna Comly Wierman (1781-1873), widow of Isaac Wierman, Menallen, Adams Co., Pa., <u>née</u> Comly. "Aunt Susy." Photo Gutekunst, 712 Arch Street, Phila."
- 1 b & w copy photo of above carte-de-visite
- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of Isaac and Susanna Wierman's Quaker Marriage certificate

Box 15/File 367: Genealogy—Wierman family—Joel and Lydia Wierman:

- 1 b & w photo of Joel Wierman house
- 2 b & w postcard photos of Joel Wierman house
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of Joel Wierman and wife Lydia née Lundy (sister of Benjamin Lundy)"

Box 15/File 368: Genealogy—Wierman family—Judge John Wierman & family:

- 4 b & w copy photos of a silhouette of "Ruth (Cox) Wierman (1756-1827). Wife of Judge John Wierman and daughter of William and Naomi (Garretson) Cox. Quaker."
- 4 b & w copy photos of a sketch of "Judge John Wierman (1759-1851)
- 1 b & w small copy photo of each of above silhouettes of Ruth (Cox) Wierman and Judge John Wierman, in small plastic double frame
- 1 b & w photo of "John Wierman's watch"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Home of John Wierman, (son of Henry) and his wife Ruth <u>née</u> Cox, built by them. Near York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. Photo by ACM, Oct. 21 1928."
- 8 b & w photos (many different views) of home of John Wierman and surrounding lands, July 1931. "Stone house built and occupied by John Wierman and wife, Ruth, Huntington Twp., Adams Co., Pa.," "Here Sallie A. Cook boarded with George Wierman when she taught at the Bottom School. Photo Mon. July 13, 1931—ACM"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of home of John Wierman and surrounding lands, Aug. 1931

- ***see also: Box 6/File 147: Family—Sarah A. Cook—Teaching Career—Bottom School, near Wierman's Mill & York Springs
- ***see also: Box 15/File 361: Genealogy—Wierman family—Bittenger, John Wierman, Judge of York Co., PA:

Box 15/File 369: Genealogy—Wierman family—Joseph and Annie (Myers) Wierman and daughter Eliza:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Joseph Wierman"
- 1 cabinet card of "Joseph E. Wierman, m. Annie Myers, photo by Mumper, Gettysburg, Pa."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Annie Myers, photo by H. J. Harman, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. (From her first cousin Maria Mowery's photo album—ACM."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Annie Myers, photo by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, York Springs, Pa."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Eliza O. Wierman, photo by Harman, York Springs"
- 1 cabinet card of "Eliza Otto? Wierman, aged 6," photo by Tipton, Gettysburg
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of "Eliza O. Wierman," photo by Mumper, Gettysburg, Pa.
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Annie Wierman and daughter Eliza O. Wierman at their home in Arendtsville, Adams Co., Pa., Sun. afternoon, July 12, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Annie Wierman at her home in Arendtsville, Adams Co., Pa., Sun. afternoon, July 12, 1931—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Miss Eliza O. Wierman at her home in Arendtsville, Adams Co., Pa., Sunday afternoon, July 12, 1931—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Home of Joseph and Annie (Myers) Wierman, Butler Twp., Adams Co., Pa.—Wierman's Mill, July 6, 1930"
- 1 b & w photo of "Joseph E. Wierman Mill, Butler Twp., Adams Co., Pa."
- 1 b & w photo of "Home of Joseph E. Wierman at his mill"
- ***see also: Box 12/File 305: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers siblings (John T. Myers' siblings) and friends (group photos), for photos with Joseph and Annie Myers Wierman

Box 15/File 370: Genealogy—Wierman family—Sarah (Wierman) Harry, daughter of Sarah Wierman:

1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "Sarah Wierman Harry, dau. of Sarah Wierman"

Box 15/File 371: Genealogy—Wierman family—Joseph Arthur Wierman place "Spotswood," built by Nicolas Wierman, 1772:

- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Joseph Arthur Wierman place called 'Spotswood,' built by Nicolas Wierman, 1772"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Joseph Arthur Wierman home

Box 15/File 372: Genealogy—Wierman family—Thomas T. Wierman:

1 carte-de-visite of "Thomas T. Wierman (1813-1887), photo by F. Gutekunst"

Box 15/File 373: Genealogy—Wierman family—William Wierman I:

- 2 b & w photos of Quaker marriage certificate of William Wierman and Eamey Cox, 1753
- 1 cyanotype of above Quaker marriage certificate, "Photographed by Gilbert Cope, 1.24.1898, 532 N. Church Street, West Chester, Pa."
- 1 b & w photo of page of "William Wierman, his book, wrote by Wm. Wierman, Jr."
- 1 b & w photo of book, probably German Bible listed below
- 1 b & w photo of title page of "Den Bybel," 1598 (Bible printed in German)
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of Wm. Wierman tract and ruins of Harmony? springhouse, Aug. 20, 1944
- 1 Kodak Film folder for above 6 photos

Box 15/File 374: Genealogy—Wierman family—William Wierman II:

- 1 b & w photo of "View of site of William Wierman II home, Round Hill beyond. June 15, 1930—ACM"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Round Hill, Adams Co., Pa., Sat. Aug. 15, 1931. From the southeast on the road, from Hampton to York Springs"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of house and barn on William Wierman II tract
- 11 b & w photos (different views) of William Wierman II tract
- 1 b & w photo of Quaker marriage certificate of William Wierman and Sarah Cleaver, 1790
- 1 cyanotype of above Quaker marriage certificate, "Photo by Gilbert Cope, 1.24.1898"

Box 15/File 375: Genealogy—Wierman family—William H. Wierman:

1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "William H. Wierman, Copied from original photo, 2 1/8 x 3 1/8 inches"

Box 15/File 376: Genealogy—Wierman family—William W. Wierman (1861-1942):

1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "William W. Wierman (1861-1942), photo by L. Mumper & Co., Gettysburg, Pa., loaned by his daughter, Miss Mary E. Wierman, 314 West Market St., York, Pa., Feb. 1940; mailed back March 27, 1940—ACM"

Box 15/File 377: Genealogy—Wierman family—Misc.:

1 b & w postcard photo of a house "Built by J. W. Wierman's father in 1826"

- 1 b & w photo of 3 Wierman family documents, from 1720s, 1797, and an 1822 poem of Naomi W. Sheffer?
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Malone house"
- 1 b & w snapshot of Bermudian Creek, Adams Co., labeled, "Far up the Bermudian"
- ***see also: Box 19/File 505: County histories—Adams Co.—Bermudian Creek
- 1 b & w photo of Wierman family group standing in front of stone building, labeled "Martha Wierman m. Edward Lishey"
- 1 b & w photon in cardboard folder, of unidentified man, labeled "Wierman Family III," photo by J.W. Roshon, Harrisburg, Pa.

BOX 16: Genealogy—Other (A-H):

Box 16/File 378: Genealogy—Albert family:

- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Miss Edna Albert [novelist], photo at her house near York Springs, Adams. Co., Pa. by Allan Cleaves Dodge, late Tuesday afternoon, July 4, 1939—ACM."
- 1 b & w photo of "Miss Edna Albert's house, Sun. May 10, 1940"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of Frank Albert (1838-1931)
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of Frank Albert (1838-1931), photo by Saylor, Lancaster, Pa.

Box 16/File 379: Genealogy—Andrews, Frank:

2 b & w photos of "Frank Andrews, York Springs, Pa., July 4, 1930"

Box 16/File 380: Genealogy—Bancroft family:

- 1 b & w photo of "John Bancroft home, now gone. McCurdy?"
- 1 b & w photo of "Old home at Middle Bank, 1910, (now gone)"
- 1 sketched map of Bancroft tract

Box 16/File 381: Genealogy—Barnes family:

1 carte-de-visite of "Mrs. Barnes, Photo by H.J. Harman, York Springs, Pa."

Box 16/File 382: Genealogy—Beales family:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Great Grandma Beales"
- 1 cabinet card of "Cyrus G. Beales," photographer's name cut off, but photo taken in Gettysburg

Box 16/File 383: Genealogy—Bender family:

- 1 cabinet card of "Rosa Bender, Dillsburg, Pa.," photo by John D. Lemer, Harrisburg, Pa.
- 1 b & w photo of "The milch house on the plantation of John Bender, son of Jacob Bender. Later the home of John's son John and also the home of Isaac son of the 2nd John Bender."
- 1 b & w photo of "John Bender's mansion house"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "John Bender farm, Oct. 8, 1941—ACM," views of house

Box 16/File 384: Genealogy—Black family:

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "William H. Black (William Hugh). Photo 4 mo. 1885, by Richard Watzt (?) 205 Baltimore St., Baltimore Md., loaded by his daughter, Alice Black of Flora Dale, Adams Co., Pa., Feb. 1940; returned there personally by me, Friday March 15, 1940—ACM. Born 10-10-1842. Died 2-28-1921."
- 1 b & w cutout of a larger group photo of "Alice Black," at Huntington Friends' Meeting
- ***see also: Box 27/File 812: Quaker Research—Quaker Meeting Houses—Adams Co.—Huntington Friends' Meeting House

Box 16/File 385: Genealogy—Brougher, Mary Cook and daughter Marion:

- 1 b & w photo of "Spring 1950, Mrs. W. Dale Brougher, née Mary Cook, York, Pa.," Mary Brougher standing in front of home beside automobile
- 2 b & w photos of "Home of Mrs. W. Dale Brougher, 1386 Sleepy Hollow Rd. Southwood Hills, York, Pa."
- 2 b & w photos of "Mrs. Mary Cook Brougher, daughter Marion and Albert Cook Myers, at the spring on the homestead of their immigrant ancestor Peter Cook (1713) in Warrington Twp., York Co., Pa., near Wellsville. Photo Sat., July 25, 1931, by Louis K. Clothier."
- ***see also: Box 11/File 284: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Peter (1700-1779) and wife Sarah Gilpin:

Box 16/File 386: Genealogy—Bucher family:

- 1 b & w photo of Robert Bucher
- 1 b & w photo of Fred Bucher, standing in front of porch at ACM's Moylan home

Box 16/File 387: Genealogy—Cadwallader family:

2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite? of David Cadwallader

Box 16/File 388: Genealogy—Carl, Nettie (?):

1 cabinet card of Nettie (?) Carl, photo by H. J. Harman, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa.

Box 16/File 389: Genealogy—Carlton Asher family:

1 b & w photo on a Christmas greeting card of two boys in front of fireplace at Christmastime, signed "The Carlton Ashers"

Box 16/File 390: Genealogy—Crispin family:

- 2 b & w portrait photos (different poses and dates) of "Miss Betty Crispin," one photo by Davis & Sanford, New York
- 2 b & w portrait photos (different poses) of unidentified Crispin man, photos by E. F. Foley, N.Y.
- 1 b & w photo of Quaker marriage certificate of Benjamin Crispin and Margaret Owenn, 1722?
- 1 b & w photo of will of Silas Crispin, 1711
- 2 b & w photo of document of Ralph Crispin, Ireland, 1690
- 2 b & w photos of Crispin journal
- ***see also: Box 26/File 783: William Penn—Documents for photo of land grant document to Silas Crispin and separate land grant to Ralph Crispin and Box 35/File 1026: Oversize—16 x 20—Genealogy—Crispin family:

Box 16/File 391: Genealogy—Darlington, Nan:

1 platinum print of "Nan Darlington of Media," photo by E. Goldensky, Phila.

Box 16/File 392: Genealogy—Deardorff family:

- 1 b & w photo, removed from frame of "George Deardoff and his house at Deardorff's Mill, near York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. [now owned and occupied by Chester B. Worley"
- ***see also: Box 19/File 520: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Deardorff's Mill

<u>Box 16/File 393: Genealogy—Detter family (includes Elizabeth Myers Detter, sister of John T. Myers):</u>

- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Lizzie Detter, wife of Walter W. Detter, Sunday afternoon, July 12, 1931—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mr. and Mrs. Walter W. Detter, of Bendersville, Adams Co., Pa., Sunday afternoon, July 12, 1931—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Walter W. Detter, of Bendersville, Pa., aged 81"
- 1 b & w photo of "Walter W. Detter, 83, of Bendersville, Oct. 11, 1942"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Harvey Knouse and Mabel, dau. of Walter and Elizabeth (Myers) Deeter, Bendersville, Pa."
- 1 b & w photo of "Mr. and Mrs. Harvey W. Knouse of Bendersville, Adams Co., Pa., Sunday Aug. 23, 1931—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Harvey W. Knouse, of Bendersville, Adams Co., Pa. (née Mabel Detter), Sunday afternoon, July 12, 1931—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of Walter W. Detter, Elizabeth Myers Detter, and Mabel Detter Knouse, July 12, 1931
- ***see also: Box 12/File 305: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers siblings (John T. Myers' siblings) and friends (group photos), for photos with Lizzie Detter

Box 16/File 394: Genealogy—Dick family:

- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Edward Dick House and Store, Dick's Mill, Clear Spring, York Co., Pa., Sat. Aug. 29 1931—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "The old mill house at Dick's Mill, Clear Spring, York Co., Pa., 1890...copied from photo owned by Mrs. Charles E. Dick, of Dillsburg, Pa., 1931," includes list of people in photograph
- ***see also: Box 21/File 640: County histories—York Co.—Mills—Dick's Mill

Box 16/File 395: Genealogy—Dickson family:

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "Martha Eliza Dickson, (1820-1903), wife of John Dickson of near Hunterstown, 1865"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "John Dickson (1802-1880) of near Hunterstown, 1865"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Dr. John R. Dickson (1853-1919) as a boy, 1865"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Nannie Dickson"
- 5 b & w photos of "Dickson House near Hunterstown," 1941

Box 16/File 396: Genealogy—Dixon family:

1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of "Miss Hannah Dixon, Kennett Square"

Box 16/File 397: Genealogy—Dull family (includes Susan Myers Dull, sister of John T. Myers):

- 2 b & w copy photos of a daguerreotype? of "Susan Myers, 1863"
- ***see also: Cased Photographs—Tintypes—F78—Susan Myers
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Miss Susan Myers, photographed by Levi Mumper, opposite Fahnestock's Store, Baltimore Street, Gettysburg, Pa."
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Home of John and Susan (Myers) Dull, Arendtsville, Adams Co., Pa., Sun. July 6, 1930"
- 1 cabinet card of "John Dull and wife Susan (Myers) Dull," photo by Mumper, Gettysburg, Pa.
- 1 carte-de-visite of "From right: Kate and Mary Dull, daughters of John and Susan (Myers) Dull"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Mary Dull and nephew Harry Small"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Susan Dull, Sunday afternoon, July 12, 1931—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Susan Dull and daughter Mary Dull, Sunday afternoon, July 12, 1931—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Susan Dull at her home, Bendersville, Adams Co., Pa., Sun. Apr. 19, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo, in cardboard frame, of "Mrs. Susan Dull/née Myers and grandson Harry Small

- 1 b & w photo, in cardboard folder, of unidentified couple, early 1900s photo by Mumper, Gettysburg, Pa.
- ***see also: Box 12/File 305: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers siblings (John T. Myers' siblings) and friends (group photos), for photos with Susan Myers

Box 16/File 398: Genealogy—Ellis, William and Elizabeth (Fowler):

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of Elizabeth (Fowler) Ellis
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of William Ellis

Box 16/File 399: Genealogy—Edmundson, Frank, M.D. and Dr. Sue:

3 b & w photos of "Frank Edmundson, MD and Mrs. Edmundson (Dr. Sue) back of Media Inn, Media, Pa., Sat. a.m. May 14, 1949—ACM"

Box 16/File 400: Genealogy—Ellison (?) family:

1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Mr. & Mrs. Ellison (?), taken about 1885"

Box 16/File 401: Genealogy—Farquhar family:

1 b & w snapshot of "Old Bladenburg Rd. Silver Spring, [Maryland?], 1952. Home of Roger B. Farquhar, and Emily Farquhar, 1952."

Box 16/File 402: Genealogy—Felix family (includes Mary Myers Felix, sister of John T. Myers):

- 2 b & w copy photos of aambrotype? of "Mary Myers, 1863"
- ***see also: Cased Photographs—Ambrotypes—AM 369—Mary Myers
- 1 b & w copy photo of an ambrotype? of "James Felix and wife Mary <u>née</u> Myers, daughter of Solomon and Elizabeth (Toner) Myers. From original owned by their daughter Sarah (Mrs. Harvey Hartman of Arendtsville, Adams Co., Pa., 1930—ACM"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a postcard photo of "Mary Felix of Cashtown, Pa. by Carl C. Kuhn. Loaned by Harry J. Felix Felix, Cashtown, Pa."
- 2 b & w copy photos of a postcard photo of "James Felix by Carl C. Kuhn. Loaned by Harry J. Felix, Cashtown, Pa."
- 1 b & w photo, cutout from larger photo, of "Harry Felix of Cashtown"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mr. and Mrs. Harry Felix, Cashtown, Adams Co., Pa., July 1930—ACM"
- 2 b & w photos of Harry Felix home
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Mrs. James Felix, and son Charles Felix and wife, Cashtown, Pa.
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Charles Felix, Cashtown, Adams Co., Pa."

1 tintype of "Ida Felix, dau. of James and Mary (Myers) Felix (m. Sanders)" ***see also: Box 19/File 506: County histories—Adams Co.—for toll house photo with Charles Felix

Box 16/File 403: Genealogy—Fisher family:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Miss Lillie Fisher (m. a York, Pa. man), dau. of Abraham of York Sulphur Springs Hotel. "H.J. Harman, photographer, York Springs, Adams Co., Pennsylvania. From Aunt Lizzie Detter."
- 1 tintype of "Miss Cora Fisher, daughter of Abraham Fisher of York Sulphur Springs Hotel. "C.P. Lusby's Photograph Gallery 127 W. Baltimore St., between Calvery & South Sts., Baltimore. From Aunt Lizzie Detter."
- 1 b & w photo, badly faded, of "Michael Fisher gravestone"
- ***see also: Box 19/File 558: County histories—Adams Co.—York Sulphur Springs and Hotel

Box 16/File 404: Genealogy—Garrett, Charles, Gradyville, Delaware County:

1 b & w photo of Charles P. Garrett, April 30, 1952," standing in front of ACM's Moylan home

Box 16/File 405: Genealogy—Garretson family:

- 1 b & w photo of "Margaret, Peg, wife of Donald F. Garretson"
- 3 b & w photos of "From left, Donald F. and Uncle Frank G. Garretson, Sept. 6, 1942," Newberry Meeting House
- 3 b & w photos of "Sun. Oct. 15, 1944, Albert Cook Myers and Donald F. Garretson, door Warrington Friends' Meeting House, York Co., Pa."
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers and Garretson boy, Warrington Friends' Meeting House, Oct. 15, 1944"
- 1 b & w photo of Garretson boy and unidentified woman, Warrington Friends' Meeting House cemetery, Oct. 15, 1944'
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of Donald F. Garretson home and lands, "Near Bendersville, (SW of), Adams Co., Pa., at foot of Rattlesnake Hill"
- 2 b & w photos of unidentified Garretson young man with automobile, 8/9/1941
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "Joel V. Garretson, Flora Dale, Adams Co., Pa."

Box 16/File 406: Genealogy—Gilpin family:

From Wm. Gilpin trunk:

- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? woman, photo by Charles, Knightstown, Ind.
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? baby, July 1886, photo by H.C. Phillips, Phiadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of "Emma Burnham, Nov. 24th '85," photo by Rockwood, NY

- 1 cabinet card of 4 unidentified Gilpin? children, photo by Phillips, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? man, photo by H.G. Smith, Boston
- 2 cabinet cards, different poses, of unidentified Gilpin? woman, "Probably about 1880 or 1881," photo by Scholl, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? child, photo by Phillips, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? young man, "1876 Class Picture," photo by Warren's, Boston
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? baby, "4 ½ Mos., Dec. 1st, '85," photo by H.C. Phillips, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? woman, photo by Chandler & Scheetz, Phila.
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? child, photo by Phillips, Phiadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of same unidentified Gilpin? man as above, "Nov. 1879," photo by Broadbent and Phillips, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? man, "July 1889," photo by Phillips, Phila.
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? man, photo by Charles, Knightstown, Ind.
- 2 cabinet cards of unidentified Gilpin? woman, photo by Phillips, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of 2 unidentified Gilpin? children, photo by Phillips, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? woman, photo by Phillips, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? woman, "May 1880" photo by Scholl, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? child, photo by Phillips, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified "Roberts" woman, "1886" photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? baby, "1 yr., 9 mos., May 1885," photo by Phillips, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? young child, photo by Phillips, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Gilpin? man, photo by Phillips, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w photo of a Gilpin candlestick, marked 1686?
- 1 b & w photo of Quaker marriage certificate of Isaac Gilpin and Mary Painter, 1736
- ***see also: Box 4/File 85a: ACM—Travels—England—Kentmere Hall "seat of the Gilpin Family"

Box 16/File 407: Genealogy—Griest family:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Uncle Josiah Griest," photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of Josiah Griest
- 1 b & w photo of "Hiram Griest of Bendersville, Pa., Friend minister"
- 1 b & w photo, cutout out from larger group photo, of "Hiram & Mary E. Griest at Huntington Friends' Meeting"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "Hiram Griest, in middle life, of Menallen Friends' Meeting, Adams Co., Pa."
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of 'Hiram Griest, Friend minister, at the graves of his father and mother Cyrus and Mary Ann (Cook) Griest, Menallen, 1913"

- ***see also: Box 27/File 812: Quaker Research—Quaker Meeting Houses—Adams Co.—Huntington Friends' Meeting House
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Sabilla? E. Griest (Mrs. Jesse Griest) of Flora Dale, Adams Co., Pa.
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Miss Mary E. Griest"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "Mrs. Content Griest"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Griest home
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "Mary E. Griest (1864-1937). Copied from original photo in size, 2 1/8 x 3 1/8 inches.
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Esther, dau. of Jesse Griest of Flora Dale, Adams Co., Pa.
- 1 calling card of Mrs. Edwin Brosuis Newcomer
- 2 cartes-de-visite of "Mary Ann Griest, <u>née</u> Cook," (1806-1884), photo by Tyson Brothers, Gettysburg, Pa.
- 1 b & w copy photo of above carte-de-visite
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "Mary Ann (Cook) Griest, wife of Cyrus Griest, of Flora Dale, Adams County, Penna., owned by Mrs. Thomas M. Mauk of 1521 N. 3rd Street, Harrisburg, Penna. (1913). Photo by "W.H. Tipton & Co., Gettysburg"
- 2 cartes-de-visite of "Cyrus Griest" (1803-1869)
- 2 b & w copy photos, one mounted on cardboard, of above carte-de-visite
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "'Springdale' Home of Cyrus Griest, (1803-1869). Underground Railroad operator and wife Mary Ann (Cook) Griest (1806-1884) up Quaker Valley near Flora Dale P.O., Menallen Twp. Adams Co., Pa. Taken down 1904, farm bought, 1839."
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Springdale School, photo by ACM of springhouse. School building formerly the property of Cyrus Griest, now owned by Ryland Wright, taken Mon. July 1, 1940"
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of "Edith Griest (1800-1868), Quaker minister of Menallen Meeting, Adams Co, Pa."
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Laetitia Broomell (1837-1898) m. 1861 Cyrus S. Griest"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Laetitia B. Griest [later years] (Mrs. Cyrus S. Griest) of Guernsey, Adams Co., Pa.
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Amos Griest, photo Tyson Bros., Gettysburg, Pa."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mrs. Amos Griest, photo Tyson Bros., Gettysburg, Pa."

Box 16/File 408: Griffith, James (1808-1892) and old William Griffith homestead:

- 1 b & w copy photo of a cabinet card of "James Griffith (1808-1892). Photo by Shadlet Busser, 20 South George St., York, Pa. Loaned by his daughter Mrs. Daniel W. Smyser, near Rossville, Feb. 1940."
- 1 note concerning James Griffith photo, from Mary E. Smyser, April 30, 1940.
- 1 b & w photo of "Site of house of William Griffith, half way between tree (apple) and fence at the lane where camera was placed. Taken Sat. afternoon, Aug. 16, 1930—ACM"

- 1 b & w photo of "View of Round Top from old William Griffith homestead, back of modern barn built by James Griffith, Warrington Twp., York Co., Pa., Sat. Aug. 16, 1930—ACM"
- 2 b & w photos of "Brick house built by James Griffith on the old homestead of his ancestor William Griffith, Warrington Twp., York Co., Pa. near Rossville, Sat. Aug. 16 1930—ACM"

Box 16/File 409: Genealogy—Grove family:

1 cabinet card of "Mrs. Abram Grove," photo by L. Mumper, Gettysburg, Pa.

Box 16/File 410: Genealogy—Gruesen family:

- 1 b & w photo of "Mr.& Mrs. J. H. Gruesen, Sept. 12, 1944"
- 1 b & w photo of "John Henry Gruesen, Sept. 1944"
- 1 b & w photo of "Henry Albert Gruesen & John Henry Gruesen, Sept. 12, 1944"
- 2 b & w photos (different poses) of "Henry Gruesen Jr., Sept. 1944"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mildred E. Gruesen and Henry A. Gruesen, Sept. 1944"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mildred E. Gruesen, Sept. 1944"

Box 16/File 411: Genealogy—Hams, Hiram:

1 carte-de-visite of "Hiram Hams," photo by Tyson's, Gettysburg, Pa.

Box 16/File 412: Genealogy—Hardy family (includes Mary B. (Cook) Hardy, sister of Sarah Cook Myers):

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mary B. & Benjamin B. Hardy," of Bendersville
- 1 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of "Benjamin B. Hardy (1835-1903) of Bendersville, Adams Co., Pa. Copied from original Solomon Dome, 1865, at Bendersville, Sun. afternoon, Jan. 30, 1940."
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of Benjamin B. Hardy
- 4 b & w copy photos (different poses) of "Mary B. Cook, dau. of Jesse and Ruth (McMillan) Cook. Photo by J. McMillan, Carlisle, Pa., c. 1864"
- 4 b & w copy photos of a tintype of "Mary B. Cook (1833-1906), oldest as a girl, of the 8 children of Jesse and Ruth (McMillan) Cook. Married Benjamin B. Hardy, 1866; then lived in Bendersville, 1867-1906…" [in her 18th year]
- ***see also: Cased Photographs—Tintypes—F79—Mary B. Hardy, and Daguerreotypes—DG319—Isaac Cook and Mary Cook [Hardy]
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mary B. Hardy, photo by Harman, York Springs, Pa."
- 2 b & w copy photos of above carte-de-visite
- 1 b & w copy photo, cut out from larger photo, of "Mary B. Hardy, daughter of Jesse and Ruth (McMillan) Cook"
- 1 b & w photo of "Home of Benjamin B. and Mary B. (Cook) Hardy, Bendersville, Adams Co., Pa., Mon. a.m. July 7, 1930—ACM"

- 4 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard of Benjamin B. and Mary (Cook) Hardy home. "They are standing in front, barn to right."
- 1 b & w photo of "House in Bendersville in which Aunt Mary B. Hardy died. Photo March 19, 1942—ACM"
- 3 cartes-de-visite of "Lewis H. Hardy (b. 3 mo. 5, 1868, d. 6 mo. 24, 1879). From Harry T. Slaughenhaupt's Gallery of Art, York Springs, Penna. Must have been taken in 1874 when he was 6."
- ***see also: Photograph Albums, #26, Mary B. Hardy's album

Box 16/File 413: Genealogy—Harnish family:

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "Jacob Harnish, son of Jacob and Sarah (Myers) Harnish"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Jacob Harnish," in later years
- 1 b & w copy photo of a cabinet card of "Jacob Harnish, photo by S.G. Sheaffer, Hanover, Pa. Copied from original owned by his granddaughter Mrs. Martin Bollinger (dau. of Josiah Maul), near Maulstown and near Jacob's Mill, Route 3, Hanover, Pa.—ACM, Aug. 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of "Jacob's Mill, York Co., Pa., Sat. Aug. 8, 1931"
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of "John Harnish, son of Jacob and Sarah (Myers) Harnish"

Box 16/File 414: Genealogy—Harris family:

- 1 b & w photo of "John Harris grave, Harrisburg, Pa., Apr. 25, 1921"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Miriam (Wright) Harris, daughter of Isaac J. Wright and wife of Hirman Harris"
- 1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Harris Homestead, from right: Samuel Harris, dau., Annie Harris, and her first cousin, Kirk"

Box 16/File 415: Genealogy—Hartzell, Roger H.:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Roger H. Hartzell," from his mother, Eulalia B. Hartzell <u>née</u> Bietman
- 1 calling card of Eulalia B. Hartzell, York Springs, Pennsylvania

Box 16/File 416: Genealogy—Hartman family:

- 1 b & w photo of "Home of Mrs. Amos Hartman (née Ruth Emma Cook), Dillsburg, York Co., Pa."
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. John T. Myers and her cousin Mrs. Amos Hartman at Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Pa., 1913" ***see also: Box 6/File 140: Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers—Warrington
 - Friends' Meeting House—meeting house of her ancestors:
- 1 b & w photo, in cardboard folder, of "LeRoy C. Hartman," photo by the Home Studio, Gettysburg, Pa."

Box 16/File 417: Genealogy—Hoover family—(includes Anna Cook Hoover, granddaughter of Albert J. Cook, daughter of Harry A. Cook):

- 1 b & w photo on a Christmas greeting card of "Charles, Anna, Fred, and Berta [Hoover]," standing in front of their house. Anna Cook Hoover, husband Charles Hoover, and children.
- 1 b & w photo on a Christmas greeting card of "Fred, Charles, Kathy, Alberta, and Anna [Hoover]"
- 1 b & w photo on a Christmas greeting card of "Kathy, Berta, and Fred [Hoover]"

Box 16/File 418: Genealogy—Hussey family:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Ruth (Cookson) Hussey, wife of Nathan," photo by Brady's National Photographic Portrait Galleries, Washington, D.C.
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "Nathan and Ruth (Cookson) Hussey ('From E. Wattles'), 'lived near Warrington, later moved to Ohio. Died and buried there, Smithfield, Ohio...'"

Box 16/File 419: Genealogy—Hutton family:

- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified Hutton woman feeding puppies and turkey
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified ruins in forest
- 1 b & w copy photo of a cabinet card of "Margaret Ann Hutton, née Reed, wife of John Hutton, 'Mueser, Harrisburg, Pa."
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "John Hutton, 'D.W. Boss, photographer, Mechanicsburg, Pa."

Box 16/File 420: Genealogy—Hykes, John R.:

1 carte-de-visite of "John R. Hykes, Statlers Photograph rooms, cor. Main and Clinton Street, Johnstown, Pa."

BOX 17: Genealogy—Other—(I-R):

Box 17/File 421: Genealogy—Jacobs family

1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Albert B. Jacobs (1856-1892). Copied from photo by Bultorff, York, Pa."

Box 17/File 422: Genealogy—Jacobs family—Jacobs, Ruth Cook & residence (daughter of Rev. Albert J. Cook):

- 1 b & w postcard photo of Ruth Cook Jacobs sitting on rocks by waterfall
- 7 b & w postcard photos (different views with different captions) of Ruth Cook Jacobs and father Rev. Albert J. Cook among rocks and caves in forest
- ***see also: Box 10/File 236: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Rev. Albert J., wife (Amelia) and residence—(brother of Sarah Cook Myers)
- 1 b & w photo of Ruth Cook Jacobs and residence
- 1 b & w photo of "Home of Mr. and Mrs. Daniel C. Jacobs, Arendtsville, Adams Co., Pa., Feb. 10, 1924"
- 2 b & w portrait photos of Ruth Cook Jacobs, 1916, photo by Tipton's Studio, Gettysburg, Pa.

Box 17/File 423: Genealogy—Jenkins family:

7 b & w photos of Charles F. Jenkins home and surrounding lands, 1921 July 4 b & w photos of Buck Hill Falls, July 1921

Box 17/File 424: Genealogy—Jones family:

- 1 b & w portrait photo of "Lewis Edward Jones"
- 1 b & w photo of "Lake Michigan, 55th Street Promontory, July 11, 1943, Tommy and Dicky [Jones]"
- 1 b & w photo on Christmas greeting card of "The Jones family—Louis, Mary Ruth, Tommy, Dicky and little Margaret," 1944

Box 17/File 425: Genealogy—Kennedy family:

- 1 b & w photo enlargement of "Maude Wierman Kennedy, died Dec. 31, 1954"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Sunday afternoon, Aug. 14, 1938. In center Mrs. Maude Wierman Kennedy, with dog, at her home, ACM standing."
- 1 b & w photo of "Sunday afternoon, Aug. 14, 1938 at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Hilary Kennedy, near York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. From left, Fred Douglas of Media, Pa., his wife, Sadie Douglas, (Myers cook), Hilary Kennedy, Albert Cook Myers, Kennedy cook"
- ***see also: Box 8/File 178: Family—Servants—Douglas, Sadie (1910-1939), husband Frederick and children Gloria and David

Box 17/File 426: Genealogy—King, James R. (1839-1923):

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "James R. King (1839-1923), in 1860, aged 21"
- 1 b & w portrait photo, in cardboard frame, of "Rev. James Bell King, born Oct. 5, 1839, died April 17, 1923," photo by Phipps, Massachusetts

Box 17/File 427: Genealogy—Lady, Clyde and Eva (Cook) (daughter of Ellis W. Cook):

- 1 b & w photo of "Clyde and Eva (Cook) lady and Arthur E. Cook's son Roy H. Cook (b. May 6, 1923), June 1, 1930"
- 1 b & w photo of "Clyde and Eva Lady, Dec. 1917"
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of "Eva Lady, dau. of Ellis W. Cook"
- ***see also: Box 10/File 251: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Ellis W.—Family, friends & house (group photos) and Box 10/File 243: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Arthur E. (son of Ellis W. Cook) and daughter Martha

Box 17/File 428: Genealogy—Landis family:

- 4 b & w photos (different poses) of "David H. Landis, Aug. 14, 1920"
- 2 b & w photos of "David H. Landis and Albert Cook Myers, Aug. 14, 1920," among tobacco crop
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of tobacco crop of David H. Landis? Aug. 14, 1920"
- 9 b & w photos of Tobacco fields of David Landis, n.d.
- 1 b & w photo of "Nelson S. Landis, Aug. 14, 1920"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Mr. and Mrs. David H. Landis, of Windsor, Lancaster, Co., Pa., 1924"
- ***see also: Box 17/File 429: Genealogy—Lewis family

Box 17/File 429: Genealogy—Lewis family:

- 1 b & w photo of "Miss Caroline Lewis 'Indian Hunter,' Aug. 14, 1920"
- 1 b & w photo of "From left, back row, David H. Landis, John F. Lewis, Miss Landis, Mrs. Landis, Nelson S. Landis. Front row, Albert Cook Myers, Miss Lewis, Aug. 14, 1920"
- ***see also: Box 17/File 428: Genealogy—Landis family
- 2 b & w photos (different poses and dates) of John F. Lewis, Aug. 1920
- 4 b & w photos (different views and dates) of "'Morstern,' countryseat of John F. Lewis, near West Chester, Pennsylvania, Aug. 1920"
- 1 cabinet card of "Dorothy Lewis, Dec. 6th 1883, 3 mos. 4 days," photo by Phillips, Philadelphia, from Wm. Gilpin trunk
- 1 cabinet card of "Mrs. Theo. J. Lewis, July 1889," photo by Phillips, Philadelphia, from Wm. Gilpin trunk
- 1 cabinet card of "Sidney Ann Lewis," photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia

Box 17/File 430: Genealogy—McCurdy family:

2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "McCurdy house"

Box 17/File 431: Genealogy—McGrail, George:

1 tintype, in cardboard frame, of "George McGrail, 'Jno. F. Nice, photographer, Lewisburg, Pa.'"

Box 17/File 432: Genealogy—McMillan family:

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "Enos McMillan"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a daguerreotype? of "George G. McMillan (1810-1853) of Baltimore. [brother of Ruth (McMillan) Cook, wife of Jesse Cook"
- 1 b & w photo, cut out from larger photo, mounted on cardboard of "Enos McMillan (1799-1890) and his wife Sarah (Wright) McMillan (1806-189?) and family April 27, 1875, 50th marriage anniversary at their home—Marshalltown, Iowa"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Anna McMillan"
- 1 b & w photo of "Grave of Jacob McMillan at Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York Co., Penna., 1913, and grave of Ruth McMillan, wife of Jacob McMillan and daughter of William and Joanna (Craig) Griffith"
- 1 b & w photo of "Grave of Deborah McMillan, wife of Thomas McMillan and daughter of Joshua Marsh, at Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Penna., 1913—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Grave of George McMillan, Scotch-Irish Quaker, from Ireland, 173-, buried Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Pennsylvania"
- 2 b & w photos of "Grave of Thomas McMillan, Irish Quaker immigrant, buried at Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Penna."
- 8 b & w photos (different views) of McMillan homestead and lands, July 25, 1931

Box 17/File 433: Genealogy—Manchlin, Ester:

1 carte-de-visite of "Ester Manchlin, Maggie Eldon's mother"

Box 17/File 434: Genealogy—Marsh family—Joshua Marsh farm:

5 b & w photos (different views) of "Joshua Marsh Farm, Sat. May 14, 1949"

Box 17/File 435: Genealogy—Mauk family:

- 1 cabinet card of "John J. Mauk, to Mrs. Sarah March, from John J. Mauk, Feb. 16, 1891," photo by Elon Smith, Ohio
- 1 cabinet card of Mr. John Mauk, dau. of Col. Woolford" photo by Gilbert and Bacon, Philadelphia

1 sepia-toned photo, on cardboard mount, of "Louisa (Walker) Mauk, and son Edward," Edward in military uniform, photo by Wark, Marion, O.

Box 17/File 436: Genealogy—Metzger family:

- 1 b & w photo of tombstones of Catharine S. Metzger, Margaret Metzger, and Frederick Metzger, died mid-19th century
- 1 b & w photo, removed from frame, of tombstone of Frederick Metzger

Box 17/File 437: Genealogy—Mowery family:

- 1 tintype of "Susan Myers, daughter or John and Catherine (Runkle) Myers, married William Mowery. (From photo album of her niece, Maria Mowery—ACM)"
- 3 b & w copy photos of above tintype of "Susan Myers (1827-1906), dau. of John Myers"
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of "Mrs. Susan (Myers) Mowery, dau. of John and Catherine (Runkle) Myers, 1879"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a tintype of "Maria Mowery, wife of Eli Mowery, and daughter of Jacob and Sarah (Myers) Harnish"

Box 17/File 438: Genealogy—Muchin, Ezra:

1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Ezra Muchin, now 90 yrs. old"

Box 17/File 439: Genealogy—Nace family:

- 1 b & w photo of the "John Nace homestead, Sat., Aug. 24, 1929"
- 2 b & w photos of "Site of John Nace's Still House, in present West Manheim Township, York Co., Pa., Sat. Aug. 24, 1929—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mr. Nace pointing to remains of wall of the Henry Rohrbaugh Mill, Sun. Dec. 2m 1928—ACM"
- ***see also: Box 21/File 644: County histories—York Co.—Mills—Rohrbaugh's Mill

Box 17/File 440: Genealogy—Nafe family—Nafe, John "Jack" (husband of Sarah Gilpin Underhill Nafe):

2 b & w portrait photos, one mounted on cardboard, of John Nafe, photo by Heade

Box 17/File 441: Genealogy—Nafe family—Nafe, John "Jack" and Sarah Gilpin Underhill—wedding photos:

4 b & w photos (different views) of "Mrs. Sarah Underhill Nafe," in wedding dress

- 3 b & w photo of John Nafe and bride Sarah Underhill Nafe, "1941, Providence Meeting, Media, Pa."
- 2 b & w photos of John Nafe and Sarah Underhill Nafe, with Best Man and Maid of Honor
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah Underhill Nafe and John Nafe leaving Providence Meeting House after wedding
- 1 b & w photo of Providence Meeting House
- 4 color slides of members of wedding party

Box 17/File 442: Genealogy—Nafe family—Nafe, Mary M. and Kate (daughters of John and Sarah Gilpin Underhill:

- 1 b & w photo of Mary and Kate Nafe, reading a storybook
- 1 b & w photo of Mary and Kate Nafe, November 1950
- 1 b & w photo of Mary and Kate Nafe, 1952
- 1 b & w portrait photo of "Mary M. Nafe, aged 3"
- 2 b & w portrait photos of Mary M. Nafe, as a baby
- 1 b & w photo of "Mary Malcolm Nafe, school photograph 1953"
- 1 b & w photo of Mary Malcolm Nafe, as a toddler
- 1 photo booklet, includes 5 photos of Mary M. Nafe, Kate Nafe, the sisters on couch together, and Mary M. Nafe on bed
- ***see also: Box 14/File 354: Genealogy—Underhill/Nafe family—"The 4 cousins"—Billy & Johnny Underhill/ Mary & Kate Nafe:

Box 17/File 443: Genealogy—Nafe family—Nafe, Sarah Gilpin Underhill (b. 1917)—as a baby & a child (niece of ACM):

- 3 b & w postcard photos of "Sarah Gilpin Underhill, August 1920"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of Sarah Gilpin Underhill at Moylan, holding doll, "May 16, 1920"
- 1 b & w photo of "Sarah Underhill, Sept. 1923, 4:00 p.m., taken by A.C. Myers"
- 4 b & w snapshots (different views) of Sarah Gilpin Underhill in bathing suit
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Sarah Gilpin Underhill, April 8, 1928," two photos on bicycle
- 1 b & w snapshot of Sarah G. Underhill, 1930"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a photo of "Sarah G. Underhill, 4"
- 1 b & w photo, in cardboard frame, of Sarah Gilpin Underhill as a toddler, photo by Flex Studio, Atlantic City, NJ

Box 17/File 444: Genealogy—Nafe family—Nafe, Sarah Gilpin Underhill (b. 1917)—as a young woman:

- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of Sarah Gilpin Underhill with dog
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views and dates) of Sarah Gilpin Underhill, probably early 1930s
- 2 b & w photos of "Sarah Underhill at Moylan, Sun. a.m. Sept. 13, 1931"

- 5 b & w photos (different poses) of "Sarah Gilpin Underhill, Nov. 26, 1931," on Moylan home porch
- 3 b & w photo of Sarah Gilpin Underhill, early 1930s
- 2 b & w photos of Sarah Gilpin Underhill "At Moylan home, Aug. 25, 1935"
- 4 b & w snapshots (different poses), from photo ID machine, of Sarah Gilpin Underhill, "June 28, 1934"
- 2 b & w photos, from photo ID machine, of Sarah Gilpin Underhill, early 1930s
- 2 b & w portrait photos, one mounted on cardboard, of Sarah Gilpin Underhill, mid-1930s
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of Sarah Gilpin Underhill at graduation, in cap and gown
- 1 b & w portrait photo, in cardboard frame, of "Sarah Gilpin Underhill in New York City," photo by Apeda, NY"
- 1 b & w portrait photo of Sarah Gilpin Underhill, mid-to-late-1930s, photo by Snellenburgs, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah Gilpin Underhill speaking at an unidentified event, with two men on an outdoor stage

<u>Box 17/File 445: Genealogy—Nafe family—Nafe, Sarah Gilpin Underhill—photographs with relatives and friends:</u>

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Georgia Myers Underhill and Sarah Gilpin Underhill, 5-11-20"
- 1 b & w snapshot of Sarah Gilpin Underhill with grandmother Sarah Cook Myers, May 16, 1920"
- 1 b & w snapshot of John T. Myers and granddaughter Sarah Gilpin Underhill, mid-1920s
- 6 b & w photos (different poses) of Sarah Cook Myers with Sarah Cook Myers, "June 24, 1934"
- 1 b & w photo of Sarah Gilpin Underhill with Sarah Cook Myers, "At Moylan home, Aug. 5, 1935"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Sarah G. Underhill and Myrtle Baker, May 22, 1927"
- 1 b & w snapshot of 4 young women, Sarah G. Underhill third from left
- 3 b & w snapshots (different view) of Sarah Gilpin Underhill and friends
- 1 b & w snapshot of Sarah Gilpin Underhill with 4 of her friends, mid-1930s
- ***see also: Box 3/File 49: ACM—ACM & family (photographs with various family members), Box 14/File 345: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, J. Truman and sister Sarah Gilpin Underhill (Nafe), and Box 14/File 355: Genealogy—Underhill family—Family group photos

Box 17/File 446: Genealogy—Neely family:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "James Neely," photo by H.T. Slaughenhaupt, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa.
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mary Neely," photo by H.T. Slaughenhaupt

1 b & w photo, in cardboard frame, of "J. Harvey Neely of York Springs (1877-1944)"

Box 17/File 447: Genealogy—Orner, James:

1 b & w portrait photo, in cardboard folder, of "James Orner," photo by The Gibbons Studio, York, Pa.

Box 17/File 448: Genealogy—Pagano, Maria:

1 b & w copy photo of a cabinet card of "Maria Pagano, <u>née</u> Reed, wife of Joseph Pagano, "Musser, Harrisburg, Pa."

Box 17/File 449: Genealogy—Pearson family:

- 1 cabinet card of "Dr. Isaac W. Pearson (1824-1900?) of York Springs," [He delivered Albert Cook Myers] (see Photograph Albums, ACM's Memory Book)
- 1 b & w copy photo of above cabinet card
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite, cut out from larger photo, of "Miss Charlotte Pearson of York Springs"
- 1 b & w photo of "The house, with porch, the home of the late Dr. Isaac W. Pearson, now occupied by his daughter, Miss Mary E. Pearson. The Doctor's office was the little building to the left. Photo by ACM, Sun. a.m., May 12, 1940, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa."

Box 17/File 450: Genealogy—Peters family:

- 2 b & w copy photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Miss M. Kate Peters (1857-1928), first teacher of Albert Cook Myers, Primary Public School, York Springs, Pa. Fall 1880-spring 1881, he aged 6."
- 2 b & w copy photos of a tintype, 1887, of "In front from left, Elsie peters and brother Frank Peters. From left seated, Retta Snowden, Miss M. Kate Peters. Standing at back, Miss Myra L. Peters. Copied from the original photo, loaned to me by Harry J. Peters, of 1218-19th Ave. Altoona, Pa. May 1, 1940—ACM"
- 1 b & w copy photo, cut out from above photo, of "Elsie Peters, of York Springs. ACM's schoolmate, she 5, he 7"
- 1 b & copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Miss Myra Peters (ACM's early teacher)"
- 2 cartes-de-visite (different poses and dates) of "Miss Myra Peters, teacher, York Springs, Pa."
- 2 b & w copy photos of a cabinet card of "From left, sitting, Miss M. Kate peters, her father Henry C. Peters (born Nov. 18, 1828, d. May 29, 1913), his daugter Miss Myra L. Peters. From left standing, C. Henry (Harry) Peters (d. Oct. 1928-75), John F. Peters, sons of Henry C. Peters. Copied from the original loaned to me by Harry J. Peters...May 1, 1940. Photo by Sam. Bristow, Wetmore, Kansas"

- 1 b & w copy photo of Harry Peters, cut out from above photo
- 1 b & w copy photo of M. Kate Peters, cut out from above photo
- 1 b & w copy photo of a tintype of "From left, unknown, in center Miss M. Kate Peters, and sister Miss Myra L. Peters," photo probably by H.J. Harman, York Springs, Pa.
- 1 b & w copy photo, cut out from above photo, of Miss M. Kate Peters
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Henry C. Peters (1828-1913)," photo by Hector Kraus, Harrisburg, Pa., 1887
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Harry J. Peters," photo by H.J. Harman, York Springs, Pa.
- 2 b & w photos of "Lawrence House (Henry Peters' son of ??)"
- 1 xerox copy of a letter describing Peters' family graves in Kansas

Box 17/File 451: Genealogy—Petersen family:

- 1 b & w snapshot of front of Petersen home, "A winter scene of our home."
- 1 b & w snapshot of Petersen home, "The back side of our home."
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of Petersen home living room
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Florence and Elmore Petersen at their Mt. Cabin in 1943. With us is my brother Dr. Virgil Eugene Hepp from San Franciso, Calif., and his wife."
- 1 color photo, badly discolored, of "Florence and Elmore Petersen with friends. Our back yard, 1943"
- 1 color photo, badly discolored, of "Three sisters: Florence Hepp Petersen, Zola Hepp Bachman, and E. Hepp Mueller, 1943—our back yard."
- 1 b & w photo of Mrs. Elmore Petersen? Author of Fisher-Stombaugh Family," in living room

Box 17/File 452: Genealogy—Pike family:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Brigham Pike, m. Martha H. Wright, photo by Newell and Pullen, Omaha, Nebraska"
- 1 cabinet card of "Mrs. Martha Pike, photo Omaha, Neb."
- 1 cabinet card of "Mrs. Sarah Pike, winter 1896., of Papillion, Neb., 1st cousin of Sarah A. (Cook) Myers"

Box 17/File 453: Genealogy—Radbill family:

- 3 b & w snapshots (different poses and dates) of "Pamela Christ Radbill, b. 7/11/1954," Aug. and Sept., 1954
- 2 b & w snapshots (different poses and dates) of "Hugh R. Radbill"
- 1 b & w snapshot of Radbill woman
- 1 b & w portrait photo of John Radbill? in military uniform
- 2 b & w portrait photos (different poses and dates) of John Radbill?
- 1 b & w photo of John Radbill? in front of Moylan home
- 1 b & w photo, removed from frame, of "Hugh R. Radbill," at Moylan home

1 b & w photo, in oval plastic frame of unidentified Radbill young man

Box 17/File 454: Genealogy—Raffensberger family:

1 b & w photo of "Harry S. Raffensberger, brick house, Sun. July 6, 1930"
***see also: Box 6/File 150: Family—Sarah A. Cook—Teaching Career—
Wolford's School, for photos of Raffensberger house where Sarah A. Cook
boarded

Box 17/File 455: Genealogy—Reed, Deborah:

1 b & w copy photo of a tintype of "Deborah Reed, wife of Henry Reed, and daughter of Joyce. 'No. 65, Feb. 8, 1881. Copied from original owned by Miss Emma M. Reed, Arendtsville, Adams Co., Pa. (1931)—ACM"

Box 17/File 456: Genealogy—Rice family (and Anna Louisa (Rice) Weaner):

- 1 b & w copy photo of a tintype? of "Peter Rice"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Mrs. Peter Rice (née Elizabeth Plank), mother of Anna Louisa Rice. Copied from photo by Tipton and Myers, York Street, Gettysburg, Pa."
- 1 b & w copy photo of a tintype? of Anna Louisa Rice, photo by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, York Springs, Pa."
- 1 tintype, in cardboard frame, of Anna Louisa Rice (m. George Weaner), photo by Solomon Dome, Bendersville, 1865
- 1 b & w copy photo of above tintype of Anna Louisa Rice
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Anna Louisa Rice (Mrs. George Weaner) (1846-?). Copied from photo by Solomon Dome, album of Mrs. Henry G. Baugher, Aspers, Pa., 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of "Bear Mountain, looking over Rice farmstead, June 12, 1942"
- ***see also: Box 18/File 485: Genealogy—Weaner family, for photo of George W. Weaner

Box 17/File 457: Genealogy—Riegel, Susan:

1 cabinet card of "Susan Riegel"

Box 17/File 458: Genealogy—Rogers, Mrs. Benjamin:

- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of Mrs. Benjamin Rogers, photo by Pascoe, Sandusky, O.
- 1 b & w copy photo of above photo

Box 17/File 459: Genealogy—Rohrbaugh family:

3 b & w photos (different views) of "Henry Rohrbaugh House, Sun. Dec. 2, 1928"

- 1 b & w photo of "Mr. Nace pointing to site of Still House, Dec. 2, 1928"
- 1 b & w photo of "Gravestones of Anna Maria (Runkle) Rohrbaugh and her husband John Henry Rohrbaugh, Baer's Mennonite Meeting House, near Hanover, on the York Road, Sat., Aug. 24, 1929—ACM"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Henry Rohrbaugh House at his mill, Sun. Aug. 25, 1929—ACM"
- ***see also: Box 21/File 644: County histories—York Co.—Mills—Rohrbaugh's Mill

Box 17/File 460: Genealogy—Runkle family:

- 2 b & w photos of "Aaron B. Runkle at the gravestone of his forbearer, Jacob Runkle II, July 1950"
- 2 b & w photos of "Aaron B. Runkle and son Paul S. at the gravestone of their ancestor Jacob Runkle II, July 1950"
- 2 b & w photos of "From right, Aaron B. Runkle, his son Paul S., Paul's son Earl, and the latter's 2 young sons, summer 1950"
- 4 b & w photos of Runkle tombstones in cemetery
- 2 b & w photos (different dates of "broken gravestone of Jacob Runkle II, Wiladsins Graveyard, Manhiem Township, York Co., Pa.," summer 1929 and 1950
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Runkle's on Wildasin's Graveyard, Manheim Township, York County, Pa., Sun. Aug.l 25, 1929"
- 1 b & w photo of Runkle house and buildings
- 1 b & w photo of "At the old spring, the old Jacob Runkle homestead, Manheim Township, York County, Penna. Two descendents of the immigrant Jacob Runkle, from left Claude A. Baumgardner, the present owned and occupant of the farm, and Albert Cook Myers, Sunday August 18, 1929—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Jacob Runkle homestead, Manheim Township, York County, Penn. From the southeast, Sun. Aug. 25, 1929—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Overlooking the old Jacob Runkle homestead from the nother, Sunday August, 18, 1929—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Looking up the vale of the old Jacob Runkle homestead from the road to the east, Sunday, August 18, 1929—ACM"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Ancestral Jacob Runkle farmstead," house and buildings, Aug. 18, 1929
- 1 b & w photo of "Dubbs (St. Pauls) Church—Reformed, Manheim Township, York County, Penna., Sunday August 18, 1929. Site of old church on this side of large tree in right background."
- 4 b & w photos of will of Jacob Runkle Sr., 1794

Box 17/File 461: Genealogy—Runyan family:

1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "John B. Runyan, c. 1888 (1864-1948), photo by Lewis? Harrisburg, Pa."

BOX 18: Genealogy—Other (S-Z):

Box 18/File 462: Genealogy—Schwartz, Mr. and Mrs. David:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "David Schwartz of Littlestown, Adams Co., Pa. Photo by F. Jas. Evans, South George Street, York, Pa."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mrs. David Schwartz (the second wife) from her daughter Emma to ACM, 1931"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Mrs. David Schwartz (the second wife) Copied from photo by S.G. Sheaffer, New Gallery, Hanover, Pa. Gave the original to her daughter Emma in 1931, in exchange as her letter to me."

Box 18/File 463: Genealogy—Seal family:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Thos. F. Seal, Unionville, Pa." Photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Lydia Seal, wife of Thos. F. Seal, Unionville." Photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia
- 1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, of Tyson house

Box 18/File 464: Genealogy—Sherman, "Uncle Frank:"

1 carte-de-visite of "Uncle Frank Sherman son," photo by Tyson Brothers, Gettysburg, Pa."

Box 18/File 465: Genealogy—Smith family:

- 1 b & w copy photo of a daguerreotype of "Jacob C. Smith, as a solider, Civil War," in uniform
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of Jacob C. Smith
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of "Mary Smith, dau. of Gideon and Martha Jane (Cook) Smith, m. Koons," photo by Mumper & Co., Gettysburg"
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of "Annie Smith, dau. of Gideon and Martha Jane (Cook) Smith," photo by Baldwin, Westminster, Md."
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Daniel B. Smith," photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of "Mrs. Gideon Smith, Union Bridge, Md."
- 1 tintype, in cardboard frame, of "Gideon Smith, b. 7-5-1842"
- 1 tintype, in cardboard frame, of "Martha Jane Smith, 'Excelsior Gems by Isaac G. Tyson, Gettysburg, Pa. Furnished in 30 minutes. b. 2-17-1840, m. 2-21-1872"
- 1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, badly damaged, of "Harry J. Smith, Gideon Smith, Mary E. Smith..." group photo in front of house

Box 18/File 466: Genealogy—Snyder family:

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of Noah Snyder
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of Mrs. Noah Snyder

Box 18/File 467: Genealogy—Stock, Leslie V.:

1 platinum print, in cardboard folder, of "Leslie V. Stock," photo by Tipton, Gettysburg, Pa.

Box 18/File 468: Genealogy—Sullivan, Sue:

1 carte-de-visite of "Sue Sullivan"

Box 18/File 469: Genealogy—Taughenbaugh, Jacob Watson:

- 1 b & w photo of "Home of Jacob Watson Taughenbaugh, near Hunterston"
- 1 b & w photo of Jacob W. Taughenbaugh, in rocking chair
- 1 b & w photo of "Jacob W. Taughenbaugh, 92 Dec. 7, 1941, Fri. afternoon, Sept. 26, 1941, at Hunterstown"
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of "Jacob Watson Taughenbaugh, aged 16, in 1865"
- 1 b & w photo of "Jacob Watson Taughenbaugh, aged 90, in 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of tombstone of "Father" A. Taughenbaugh (d. 1864) and "Mother" J.H. Taughenbaugh (d. 1864)
- 1 b & w copy photo of an ambrotype of "Armstrong Taughenbaugh and wife and son Jacob"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a portrait photo of Jacob W. Taughenbaugh

Box 18/File 470: Genealogy—Taylor family:

- 2 b & w photos (different views) of unidentified Taylor young man standing by river, "Oct. 6, 1923"
- 14 b & w photos (many different views) of "Residence of Pusey P. Taylor, Birmingham Twp., Delaware Co., Pa., June 19, 1921," views of house, surrounding buildings, lands, and nearby river
- 2 b & w photos of "Philip and Newell Taylor, Sun. Sept. 4, 1927"
- 2 b & w photo of "Rampike Hall, Bendersville, home of Leighton C. Taylor," one photo formerly mounted on cardboard with newspaper political campaign photos of Leighton C. Taylor

Box 18/File 471: Genealogy—Thoman family (and Wolf):

1 b & w copy photo of a portrait photo of "Judge Leroy D. Thoman (1851-1909) of Evanson, Ill. of First U.S. Civil Service Commission, cousin of John T. Myers (Thoman descendent), taken May 28th, '07"

- 2 b & w photos of "Mr. and Mrs. Ernest S. Wolf (née Thoman) and three sons, Fred, Ben and Horace, at their home 2900 N. 2nd Street, Harrisburg, Pa., Sun. Aug. 3, 1930—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of Horace? Wolf, "Mon. Aug. 4, 1930"
- 2 b & w photos of "Mr. and Mrs. Horace Thoman and sons Jerry, John and Ned at their Broadway home, Hanover, York Co., Pa., Sun. July 27, 1930—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "At the old Jacob Thoman homestead, Heidelberg Township, between Porters Siding and Smiths Station, York County, Penna., Sunday August 18, 1929. From left Earl E. Thoman and small son Robert Thoman, living on the farm. IN center Albert Cook Myers. To right Horace C. Thoman and son Edward W. Thoman of Hanover, all descendents of Jacob Thoman the immigrant settler."
- 1 b & w photo of "Site of the original house of the immigrant settler, Jacob Thoman, at the above spring house, near the present dwelling house, on the Thoman homestead"
- 1 b & w photo of "the Jacob Thoman homestead, Heidelberg Township, York County, Penna., Sunday, August 18, 1929"
- 5 b & w photos of "Will of Jacob Thoman, 1803"
- 1 b & w photo of "Gravestones of Abraham Thoman and wife, Baer's Mennonite Church, near Hanover, on York Road, St. Aug. 24, 1929—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Baer's Mennonite Graveyard, on road from Hanover to York, Sat. Aug. 24, 1929—ACM"
- 2 b & w photos of indenture between Jacob Thoman and the township of Earl, Lancaster County, 1763, photo by Allen Cleaves Dodge, 1939

Box 18/File 472: Genealogy—Toner family:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Adam and Mary (Toner) Miller of St. Louis, Mo. Photo by Wm. Lawrence, photographer on Edmond St., S.E. Corner of Market Square, St. Joseph, Mo. (She a sister of Elizabeth Toner, wife of Solomon Myers)"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mary Toner, dau. of James Toner (brother of Elizabeth Toner, wife of Solomon Myers." Photo by Cobb & Cook, St. Joseph, Mo.
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mrs. James Toner of Troy, Kansas"
- 2 b & w copy photos of a tintype, in case, of "James Toner, son of Patrick and Catherine (Fisher) Toner"
- ***see also: Cased Photographs—Tintypes—F80—James Toner
- 1 b & w snapshot of Bishop family (husband, wife, and two sons), descendents of Toner family, and rough draft of family tree
- 6 b & w photos of "No. 720 (then 247) Mulberry St., Baltimore City (1930), home of John Toner (18117-1891) and wife Elmira Will (1822-1897) and last home of his mother Catherine (Fisher) Toner (1782-1877), widow of Patrick Toner"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Elmira Toner, Oct. 14, 1931"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Miss Margaret Toner, daughter of John and Elmira Toner, of Baltimore 'Tipton & Myers, successors to C.J. Tyson, Excelsior Photo—graphic portrait gallery, York Street, Gettysburg, Pa."

1 tintype, in cardboard frame, of "Miss Margaret Toner, daughter of John and Elmira Toner of Balitmore, photo by J.H. Pope of Baltimore (From Aunt Lizzie Detter)"

Box 18/File 473: Genealogy—Trimmer family:

1 b & w photo of 'Mrs. Cornelius B. Trimmer, widow 17 years, from Hiram Trostle, Sun. July 6, 1930"

Box 18/File 474: Genealogy—Trostle family:

- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of "Miss Nervie Trostle (1863-1950) of York Springs Pa."
- 1 copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Mr. and Mrs. Henry Trostle (née Elizabeth Weaver). Copied from photo by A.S. Trostle, East Berlin, Adams Co., Pa. Album of Mrs. Henry G. Baugher, Aspers, Pa., 1940"

Box 18/File 475: Genealogy—Troth, Henry:

- 1 carte-de-visite photo of a miniature portrait of "Henry Troth, taken when he was about 28 years old, copied from a miniature in 1876. Born 9 mo. 4th, 1794." Photo by Broadbent and Phillips, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w copy photo of a miniature portrait of Henry Troth

Box 18/File 476: Genealogy—Truman family—Truman, Dr. George (Quaker Minister and grandfather of Benjamin Mott Underhill) (1798-1877) and Joseph Truman:

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Dr. George Truman"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Jos. M. Truman, Jr. (?), Young Friends' Association," photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Box 18/File 477: Genealogy—Tucker family:

- 1 b & w photo of a snapshot of "Amherst to Deerfield, June 1904, Mr. Anson Ely Morse, Mrs. Ruth Tucker, Miss Carolyn Tucker," in carriage
- ***see also: Box 5/File 116: ACM—Travels—USA—Massachusetts—(while ACM was studying at Harvard)—1904, for photos of trip from Amherst to Deerfield

Box 18/File 478: Genealogy—Tuckey family:

1 b & w photo of "View overlooking Emanuel Tuckey house (rear) towards Round Top (left) and Bear Mountain (right) with depression where Cook's Mill is located in the narrows (Opossum Creek), Sun. afternoon, May 12, 1940"

Box 18/File 479: Genealogy—Tudor family:

- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Tudor? woman, photo by N.H. Pusey, Baltimore
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Tudor? man, photo by Bieseep? Baltimore
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Tudor? man
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Tudor? woman, photo by Chillman, Philadelphia
- 1 carte-de-visite of unidentified Tudor? woman, in bed, photo by Gutekunst
- 1 cabinet card of "Sara Tudor," photo by Walzl, Baltimore
- 1 cabinet card of unidentified Tudor? man, photo by Walzl, Baltimore
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of unidentified Tudor? man
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Mary Tudor," photo by J.P. Silvers
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Tudor House, photo by Donald F. Garreton, 9 a.m. Mar. 30, 1947"

Box 18/File 480: Genealogy—Tyson family:

- 1 cabinet card of "Chester J. Tyson," photo by Cummins, Baltimore
- 1 cabinet card of "William C. Tyson," photo by Cummins, Baltimore
- 1 cabinet card of "Charles J. Tyson," photo by Gutekunst, Philadelphia
- 1 cabinet card of "Maria E. Tyson, Baltimore," photo by Gutekunst, Phila.
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Rachel Tyson," photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Gettysburg, Pa.
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Isaac Tyson," photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Gettysburg, Pa.
- 1 b & w photo of "Fred Tyson, son of Chester, Sun. June 21, 1931"
- 6 b & w photos (different poses) of "Edwin C. Tyson of Flora Dale, Adams Co., Pa., 1944"
- 1 b & w photo of "Edwin C. Tyson, Sept. 22, 1942"
- 3 b & w photos of "Residence of Edwin C. Tyson, of Flora Dale, Adams Co., Pa., September 22, 1942—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo, cut out from larger group photo, of "Maria E. Tyson at Huntington Friends' Meeting"
- ***see also: Box 27File 812: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—Adams Co. Meeting Houses
- 2 b & w photos of "'Mapleton,' home of Charles J. and Maria E. (Griest) Tyson, Flora Dale, Adams Co., Pa."

Box 18/File 481: Genealogy—Vale family:

- 1 cabinet card of "Wife of Capt. Joseph G. Vale at 17 years," photo by J.N. Choate, Carlisle, Pa.
- 1 cabinet card of "Wife of Capt. Joseph G. Vale of Carlisle, Pa.," photo by J.N. Choate, Carlisle

Box 18/File 482: Genealogy—Vilsoet family:

1 b & w photo of "Marion, Loraine, Mrs. V. & Wm. V., rear row, Howard and Wm. Jr., wedding Feb. 19, 1950"

- 1 b & w photo of "Leaving St. Paul Congregation Church, after wedding ceremony, Feb. 19, 1950," bride Loraine and groom Howard walking down aisle
- 1 b & w photo of "Bridegroom, bride and boy's mother in rear, Loraine's wedding, Feb. 19, 1950. Pictures taken and developed by Wm. V. Jr."
- ***see also: Box 14/File 351: Genealogy—Underhill family—Underhill, Marion (Vilsoet)—wife of J. Truman Underhill:

Box 18/File 483: Genealogy—Walker family:

- 1 silhouette of "Benjamin Walker, Quaker, Warrington Meeting, York Co., Pa."
- 1 b & w copy photo of an ambrotype of "Margaret Ann Walker, wife of Abel Walker, [ambrotype] owned (1913) by a granddaughter Mrs. Thomas M. Mauk, Harrisburg, Pa. Made by J.T. Williams Premium Gallery, York, Pa."

Box 18/File 484: Genealogy—Walter family:

- 1 b & w copy photo of a daguerreotype, in case, of "Elizabeth Walter, wife of John Walter of Carroll County, Maryland"
- 3 cartes-de-visite (different poses) of "Ellen Catherine Walter, daughter of Wm. Walter. Photo by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt's Gallery of Art, York Springs, Pa.
- 1 carte-de-visite of "William Walter, photo by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Mrs. William Walter, photo by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt"

Box 18/File 485: Genealogy—Weaner family:

- 1 b & w photo of "Conrad Weaner house, Menallen Township, Adams Co. Pa."
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Cornelius Weaner. Copied from photo by J. McMillen, Main Street, opposite Marion Hall, Carlisle, Pa. (Album of Mrs. Henry G. Baugher, Aspers, Adams Co., Pa., 1940)"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "George W. Weaner (1840-1919) copied from photo by L. Mumper, Gettysburg, Pa. (Album of Mrs. Henry G. Baugher, Aspers, Pa., 1940)"
- ***see also: Box 17/File 456: Genealogy—Rice family (and Anna Louisa (Rice) Weaner), for photos of Mrs. George Weaner
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Mr. and Mrs. Conrad Weaner (née Sarah Salome Bream) (1798-1882) and (1801-1868). He came rom Germany in his youth. Copied from photo by Tyson's Excelsior Photographic Portrait Galleries, Gettysburg, Pa. (Album of Mrs. Henry G. Baugher, Aspers, Pa., 1940)"

Box 18/File 486: Genealogy—Weidner, Hannah Peter:

1 b & w copy photo of a tintype? of "Hannah Peter, wife of Lazarus Weidner, dau, of Heinrich Peter and his wife Elizabeth Schnerr"

Box 18/File 486a: Genealogy—Whitson, Thomas:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Thomas Whitson, 1863...The property of his daughter, S. Jane Hambleton, Atglen, Chester Co., Penna."
- 1 letter to accompany above photo

Box 18/File 487: Genealogy—Wickersham, Robert:

1 carte-de-visite of "Robert Wickersham, died at Trenton, NJ, 11 mo. 23, 1933," photo by Tyson Brothers, Gettysburg, Pa.

Box 18/File 488: Wolf, Charles W., lawyer:

- 3 b & w photos of Charles W. Wolf, in military uniform, standing in front of office window which reads "Charles W. Wolf, Lawyer"
- 2 b & w photos of "Miss Irene Day, Charles Wolf's secretary"
- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Charles W. Wolf, attorney-atlaw, of Gettysburg in his law office opposite the Court House, on Baltimore St., Dec. 1, 1941"

Box 18/File 489: Genealogy—Wolfe, Mary Content (Worley):

- 1 b & w snapshot of "June 9, 1941, Graduation at George School. Mary Content Worley with the halo"
- 1 b & w photo of "July 10, 1946, Art and Mary Wolfe," wedding photo
- 1 b & w photo of "Mary Content Worley and cousin Grace Ebersole"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Mary Content (Worley) Wolfe, April 1948. Taken after an unsuccessful morning spent fishing for trout, along Spring Creek, Centre County, Pa."

Box 18/File 490: Genealogy—Worley family:

- 1 b & w photo, cut out from larger group photo, of boy Willis L. Worley at Huntington Friends Meeting House
- ***see also: Box 27/File 812: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—Adams Co. Meeting Houses
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of unidentified Worley man
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of unidentified Worley woman, with Quaker bonnet
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of "Mrs. Isaac Worley"
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of "Isaac D. Worley"
- 1 b & w copy photo and negative of a carte-de-visite of unidentified Quaker Worley woman
- 2 b & w photos of Chester Worley and wife?
- 3 b & w photos (different poses and dates) of Worley young man, probably Francis Worley, around 1931

- 1 b & w photo of "Chester Worley"
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified Worley young man in military uniform at beach, "20 years old, May 1943—Virginia Beach, Va."
- 1 b & w photo of "Mr. and Mrs. Francis Worley (née Ruth Gardner) and son Francis, near York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. Taken Jan. 9, 1944"
- 1 b & w photo of "Brooks Hotel, York, Pa." billboard
- 1 carte-de-visite of "From right: Frank Worley, son of Isaac, in the saddler shop of his brother Lewis Worley, York Springs, Pa. Wesley Chroninter. Photo by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, York Springs, Pa. Give me by HTS's brother J.Wm. at his home, Harney, Md., Sat. eve. Aug. 15, 1931—ACM"
- 1 b & w portrait photo, in cardboard folder, of "Melvin S. Worley, 1935," photo by Hoffman's Studio, Hanover, Pa.
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Worley's Nurseries, barn
- 3 b & w photos of "Isaac D. Worley homestead, near York Springs, Adams Co., Pa., Photo by ACM, Sun. April 19, 1931"
- 2 b & w photos of "Residence of Isaac Worley, near Deardorff's Mill, Latimore Township, Adams County, Pennsylvania"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Isaac D. Worley, 1822-1904," in plastic frame
- 1 b & w copy photo of Mrs. Isaac D. Worley, née Caroline Griest, 1825-1892," in same plastic frame as above

Box 18/File 491: Genealogy—Wright family:

- 4 b & w copy photos (2 different poses and dates) of cartes-de-visite of "Emilie Wright" (Emilie Black)
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of "Rachel Wright, 1886," photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Gettysburg, Pa.
- 1 tintype, in cardboard frame, of "Rachel Wright, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Gettysburg, Pa. Made (1879) Sarah A. Myers' gray silk dress—silk brought by Albert J. Cook from China as a gift."
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Eliza Wright (Lida)"
- 1 b & w photo of "Red Rock Farm"
- 1 b & w photo, cut out from larger group photo, of Hannah G. Wright at Huntington Friends' Meeting
- ***see also: Box 27/File 812: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—Adams Co. Meeting Houses
- 3 b & w copy photos, one mounted on cardboard, of a carte-de-visite of "William H. Wright (1812-1884)"
- 4 b & w copy photos, one mounted on cardboard, of a tintype of "Jane (Cook) Wright (1809-1871) Mrs. William H. Wright, daughter of Henry and Mary (Way) Cook, sister of Jesse Cook (1801-1855) of Menallen"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "William H. Wright Home, Butler Township, Adams Co., Pa. Sunday, August 31, 1930—ACM"

- 1 b & w copy photo of a portrait of "William Wright, station keeper on the Underground Railroad, near York Springs, Adams Co., Pa.," photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w copy photo of a portrait of "Phebe, wife of William Wright," photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Residence of William H. Wright, station keeper on the Underground Railroad, near York Springs"
- 2 b & w photos of a painting of "General William Wierman Wright, from the original oil portrait, in the custody of Mrs. Mande Wierman Kennedy (Mrs. Hilary Kennedy) near York Springs, Adams Co., Pa." Photo by John Mumper, Gettysburg, Pa.
- 1 b & w photo of Wright family house
- 2 b & w copy photos of an ambrotype? in case, of "Wm. Wierman Wright"
- 2 b & w copy photos of an ambrotype? in case, of "Gen. Wm. Wierman Wright, (1824-1882) foremost engineer, Civil War, Quaker, of near York Springs, Pa."
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "'Woodburn,' birthplace of General William Wierman Wright, Latimore Twp., Adams Co., Pa."
- 1 b & w photo of "Wm. Wright farm, Aug. 10, 1941"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "'Mountain View,' home of John Wright and children Joel, Ruth M. and Jane F. Wright, in Quaker Valley, near Flora Dale, P.O. Menallen Township, Adams County, Pa."
- ***see also: Box 19/File 534: County histories—Adams Co.—Schools—Mountain View School, for additional photos of the house
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Ruth M. Wright (1818-1883), daughter of John and Alice (Wilson) Wright," photo by Tyson Bros., Gettysburg, Pa.
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "John B. Wright (1821-1884), son of Nathan and Elizabeth (Harris) Wright"
- 2 b & w photos of "Hiram Wright house"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Lizzie Wright, dau. of Hiram Wright, photo by Tipton and Myers, Gettysburg. At Millersville, about 19 yrs. old"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a daguerreotype, in case, of "Charles S. and Hannah (Penrose) Wright"
- 1 b & w photo of Thos. H. Wright house, Mon. July 1, 1940"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a tintype? of "Isaac J. Wright"
- *** see also: Box 33/File 989: Oversize—Genealogy—Wright family (Willaim and Phebe Wright)

Box 18/File 492: Genealogy—Wyerman family:

- 1 b & w photo of certificate of land ownership for William Wyerman, 1740
- 1 b & w photo of William Wyerman land survey, 1741
- 8 b & w photos of will of William Wyerman, 1766

Box 18/File 493: Genealogy—Ziegler family:

- 1 tintype of "Borius? W. Ziegler of York Springs, Pa."
- 1 tintype (different pose and date) of "Borse? W. Ziegler, Mrs. Beames father"
- 1 xerox copy of a rough sketch of Ziegler family tree

Box 18/File 494: Genealogy—Unidentified people:

- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified man and woman on couch, 1950s?
- 1 color snapshot of unidentified man and woman on outdoor walkway, 1950s
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified young man, woman, and elderly woman, 1940s or 1950s
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of unidentified man in sailor uniform, on Moylan home porch
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of unidentifieid man in front of Moylan porch, "May 28, 1922"
- 1 b & w postcard portrait photo of unidentified man, same as above, photo by Lipp Studio, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w photo of house with unidentified elderly woman in yard
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of unidentified young woman, 1880s or 1890s?
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of unidentified you man, 1870s to 1890s?
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of unidentified elderly woman
- 1 b & w copy photo of an other photo of unidentified woman holding baby
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified man and woman beside house
- 3 color photos of unidentified family groups, all taken in the same room, 1950s
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of unidentified man with beard
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified man and two women
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified man at desk in office, 1890s?
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of unidentified woman, 1880s or 1890s?
- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of unidentified girl
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified man, on Moylan porch?
- 3 b & w photos (different poses) of unidentified man, in front of Moylan porch
- 1 b & w copy photo of a cabinet card? of unidentified man with beard
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of unidentified portly man
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of unidentified young man
- 1 b & w copy photo of a daguerreotype? of above unidentified man
- 1 b & w copy photo of a tintype? of unidentified boy
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of unidentified man
- 1 b & w copy photo of a tintype? or unidentified young man
- 1 b & w copy photo of a tintype? of unidentified woman
- 1 b & w photo of a silhouette of unidentified woman in bonnet, probably Quaker
- ***see also: Box 32/File 966: Misc. People—Unidentified, Box 38: Framed Photographs, and Cased Photographs—DG 320 (daguerreotype of

unidentified child in hat), AM 371 (ambrotype of unidentified black woman with white baby), and M12/Box 2 (opalotype of unidentified woman)

BOX 19: County histories—Adams County:

Box 19/File 495: County histories—Adams Co.—Aspers, PA:

1 b & w photo of "View from higher ground back to the east of Aspers (Bendersville Station) looking west over Quaker Valley. From right, Bear Mountain, Rattlesnake Hill over to Yellow Hill, Adams Co., Pa. Thurs. Oct. 31, 1940."

<u>Box 19/File 496: County histories—Adams Co.—Bear Mountain and surrounding mountains:</u>

- 15 b & w photos (different views and dates) of Bear Mountain and surrounding mountains, 1940-1942
- 1 b & w photo of "Bear Mountain, the old William Morrison farm"
- 1 b & w photo of "Bear Mountain to left. Round Top Mountain to right. Piney Mountain of the South Mountain range in the background. Bendersville to left."
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of vegetation and dirt road on Bear Mountain
- 1 b & w photo of "View looking from hill SW towards Bear Mountain to right, Round Top, with Big Hill beyond, to left, Oct. 31, 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of "Bear Mountain from Lutheran Church, Bendersville, June 16, 1942"
- 1 b & w photo of "Ruins of Amon Jones's Log Cabin on Bear Mountain to left overlooking Bendersville and Rampike Hill"
- 1 b & w photo from the summit of Bear Mountain, with ruins of log cabin

Box 19/File 497: County histories—Adams Co.—Bendersville—Bendersville National Bank:

6 b & w photos of "Bendersville National Bank, Summer 1942, June 4"

<u>Box 19/File 498: County histories—Adams Co.—Bendersville—Bucher, Annie E.</u> and her hotel:

- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Annie Bucher"
- 11 b & w photos (different views and dates) of "Mrs. Annie E. Bucher's Hotel, Bendersville, Adams Co., Pa.," 1941 and 1942

Box 19/File 499: County histories—Adams Co.—Bendersville—General views:

- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Bird's Eye View of Bendersville"
- 1 b & w photo of "View over Bendersville, ch. Steeple to Bear Mt.—clouds, July 1, 1940"

- 1 b & w photo of "Rampike Hill viewed over Bendersville Methodist Church and residence, to its right, of Leighton C. Taylor, summer 1942"
- ***see also: Box 19/File 496: County histories—Adams Co.—Bear Mountain, for more views of Bear Mountain and Bendersville

Box 19/File 500: County histories—Adams Co.—Bendersville—McKinnie, Sallie and residence:

2 b & w photos of "Mrs. Sallie McKinnie of Bendersville, 1942, September" 1 b & w photo of residence of Sallie McKinnie, Bendersville, 1942

Box 19/File 501: County histories—Adams Co.—Bendersville—Methodist Church:

1 b & w photo of "Methodist Church, Bendersville, Pa., Mch. 19, 1942"

<u>Box 19/File 502: County histories—Adams Co.—Bendersville—Raunzahn, Jonas (1813-1889):</u>

1 b & w copy photo of a tintype? of "Jonas Raunzahn of Bendersville, carpenter, joiner, cabinet-maker, undertaker (1813-1889)"

Box 19/File 503: County histories—Adams Co.—Bendersville—Richard Hutton Store and Harvey Knouse home:

1 b & w photo of "Richard Hutton Store and Harvey W. Knouse Home, Bendersville, Adams Co., Pa., April 22, 1942"

<u>Box 19/File 504: County histories—Adams Co.—Bendersville—Wilson, William B.</u> (1800-1873) and residence:

- 2 b & w copy photos, one mounted on cardboard, of an ambrotype? of "William B. Wilson (1800-1873) of Bendersville, 1865. Quaker Diarist, 1830-1871."
- 5 b & w photos of "Wm. B. Wilson house, Sun. Jan, 18, 1942"

<u>Box 19/File 505: County histories—Adams Co.—Bermudian Creek and stone bridge:</u>

- 2 b & w photos of "Stone bridge over Bermudian Creek road to right leads to site of Wolford's Mill. To left quarry where dinosaur marked stones were taken out. Photo Sun. Oct. 22, 1944, Adams Co., Pa.—ACM"
- ***see also: Box 15/File 377: Genealogy—Wierman family—Misc.

Box 19/File 506: County histories—Adams Co.—Cashtown, PA—toll house:

1 b & w photo of "Post card photo (copied) of old toll house and gate, Cashtown, Pa. Photo by Carl C. Kuhn. Charles Felix and dog on porch. Loaned by Charles Felix, Cashtown, Pa.," [In present-day Franklin County]

Box 19/File 507: County histories—Adams Co.—Coby, Esther—House ruins:

1 b & w photo of "Esther Coby house ruin, Sat. a.m. Nov. 15, 1941"

Box 19/File 508: County histories—Adams Co.—Gettysburg—Adams County courthouse:

- 1 b & w photo of "Gettysburg—Court House—Adams County Courth-use "
- 1 b & w photo of "The Old Court House in the Square of Gettysburg" (1804-1859)
- 1 b & w photo of "Chambersburg Street, 1863"
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of "Farmers & Mechanics Saving Institution of Adams County"

Box 19/File 509: County histories—Adams Co.—Gettysburg—Battlefield Photos:

- 1 b & w photo of a New York regimental monument on Little Round Top, Gettysburg Battlefield
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers at "Devil's Den," Gettysburg Battlefield-

Box 19/File 510: County histories—Adams Co.—Gettysburg—Homan, Amanda Epley (1845-1947):

- 1 b & w copy photo of a daguerreotype of "Mrs. Amand Homan as Miss Amanda Epley, taken as a daguerreotype, in Gettysburg, the early summer of 1863, when living at Witherow's Mill. Copied from the original in her possession, at her Gettysburg (341 Baltimore Street), March, 1940. Now aged 94. Born October 18, 1845."
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Amand Homan, <u>née</u> Epley at her home, 341 Baltimore Street, Gettysburg, Sunday July 16, 1940 by Allen Cleaves Dodge. In her 94th vear."
- 6 b & w photos of Amanda Homan, "July 16, 1939"
- 1 b & w photo of Amanda Homan and Albert Cook Myers, "July 16, 1939"
- 1 b & w photo of "Home of Mrs. Amanda Homan, 341 Baltimore Street, Gettysburg, Pa. Photo 11 + a.m. Sun., Feb. 25, 1940, by ACM"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Jane Eppley," relative of Amanda Homan?
- 1 b & w copy photo of a daguerreotype "Mrs. George Elpey, <u>née</u> Harriet Wentz...mother of Mrs. Amanda Homan, now (March 1940) of 341 Baltimore Street, Gettysburg, Pa. From a daguerreotype owned by Mrs. Homan."
- 1 xerox copy of a *Gettysburg Times* newspaper article, Fri., Oct. 18, 1946, "Mrs. Homan Marks 102nd Birthday Anniversary"

Box 19/File 510a: County histories—Adams Co.—Gettysburg—McClellan family:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "George Washington McClellan (1806-1873) of Gettysburg"
- 1 b & w photo of a lithograph of "Col. John H. McClellan (1808-1889) of Gettysburg, from page 38, History of Adams County"
- 1 b & w photo of "Gravestones of Col. John H. McClellan (? –1889) and brother George W. McClellan (1806-1873) in Evergreen Cemetery, Gettysburg, Pa. Photo May 15, 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of "George A. McClellan of Gettysburg"
- 2 b & w photos of "McClellan House, Gettysburg"

<u>Box 19/File 511: County histories—Adams Co.—Gettysburg—Roy, Richard Paul</u> (son of editor of *Gettysburg Times*, 1940s)

1 b & w Christmas card photo of "Richard Paul Roy, Gettysburg, Pennsylvania. 3 years, 7 months."

Box 19/File 511a: County histories—Adams Co.—Gettysburg—Stevens, Thaddeus (1792-1868):

1 b & w photo of a painting of "Thaddeus Stevens (1792-1868), from the original life painting 27 x 35 ½ inches, in 1833, by the noted artist, Jacob Eicholtz. In the Library of Gettysburg College"

<u>Box 19/File 512: County histories—Adams Co.—Gettysburg—Wills House (where Lincoln completed his "Gettysburg Address," Nov. 1863:</u>

3 b & w photos (different views and dates) of home of Hon. David Wills, 1909, 1931 and 1940, [where Lincoln completed the "Gettysburg Address in Nov. 1863]

Box 19/File 513: County histories—Adams Co.—Guernsey R.R. Station and Post Office, Butler Twp.:

3 b & w photos (different views) of "Guernsey (R.R. Station, Post Office, formerly Sunnyside Station), Butler Twp., Adams Co., Pa., Reading Railway, August 8, 1941"

Box 19/File 514: County histories—Adams Co.—Hunterstown—Great Conewago Church:

2 b & w postcard photos of "Great Conewago Church, 1787"

Box 19/File 515: County histories—Adams Co.—Menallen Twp.—Election House:

1 b & w photo of "Road to Cook's Mill from Bendersville, Sept. 1942, Menallen Township Election House"

Box 19/File 516: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Aspers Mill (Epplemen's):

5 b & w photos (different views) of "Aspers Mill (Eppleman's) Adams Co., Pa. Sun., July 19, 1931"

Box 19/File 517: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Brickers Mill, Opossum Creek, Butler Twp.:

1 b & w snapshot of "Mill house, Brickers Mill" [Opossum Creek, Butler Twp, Adams Co.]

Box 19/File 518: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Center Mills, Butler Township:

1 b & w photo of "Center Mills, Butler Township. Adams County, Penna. Sunday, August 31, 1930—ACM"

Box 19/File 519: County histories-Adams Co.—Mills—Conewago Creek, Old Mill and bridge:

- 2 b & w photos of "Covered Bridge over Conewago Creek between New Chester and Hampton, Adams Co., Pa., photo, Sun. a.m., April 12, 1931—ACM"
- 3 b & w photos of "Old Mill at above place, same date—ACM"

<u>Box 19/File 520: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Deardorff's Mill, near York Springs, PA:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of "Deardorff's Mill, near York Springs, Pa."
- 1 b & w photo of 'Mill House at Deardorff's Mill"
- 1 b & w photo of mill buildings at Deardorff's Mill
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Deardorff House"
- 3 b & w postcard photos (different views) of mill buildings and equipment
- 1 b & w photo, removed from frame, of Deardorff's Mill, main building
- ***see also: Box 16/File 392: Genealogy—Deardorff family

Box 19/File 521: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Kitzmiller's Mill, Conewago Twp.:

8 b & w photos (different views) of Duttera's Mill, later Bollinger's Mill, later Kitzmiller's Mill

***for McAllister's Mill, see Box 19/File 539: County histories—Adams Co.— Underground Railroad Station south of Gettysburg

Box 19/File 522: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Nunemaker's Mill, on Tom's Creek, Liberty Twp.:

12 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Nunemaker's Mill, at Zora, on Tom's Creek, Liberty Twp., Adams Co., Pa. near Emmitsburg, Md., operated by Grandfather Myers, 1861-1862.," mill buildings and surrounding lands

<u>Box 19/File 523: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Powers's Mill, on</u> Bermudian Creek, Latimore Twp.:

- 1 b & w photo of "Powers's Mill, on Bermudian Creek, Latimore Twp., Adams Co., Pa., Sun. April 12, 1931"
- ***see also: Box 12/File 316: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, Solmon for House at Powers's Mill

Box 19/File 524: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Stambaugh's Mill, near York Springs, PA:

1 b & w postcard photo of "Stambaugh's Mill, now Group's Mill"

Box 19/File 525: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Trostle's Mill, Huntington:

- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Trostle's Mill, Adams Co., Pa., Sun. July 19, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of date-stone in mill building

Box 19/File 526: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Wierman's Mill, near York Springs, PA:

- 4 b & w photos (different views) of Wierman's Mill
- 3 b & w postcard photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Wierman's Mill, of Nicholas Wierman...near York Springs, Pa.—ACM"
- 2 b & w photos of "From left, Henry H. Wierman, 'Doc,' George Wilson Wierman, John William Wierman at the Old Saw Mill, Wierman's Mill. Copied from photo in possession of Mrs. Maude Wierman Kennedy (dau. of J.W.W.), 1945"
 - ***see also: Box 15: Genealogy—Wierman family

<u>Box 19/File 527: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Witherow's Mill, on Marsh</u> Creek, Cumberland Twp.:

2 b & w photos (one mounted on cardboard) of 'Witherow's Mill, on Marsh Creek, Cumberland Twp., Adams Co., Pa. Operated by Grandfather Myers, 1863-1865."

<u>Box 19/File 528: County histories—Adams Co.—Mills—Wolford's Mill, on Bermudian Creek, Latimore Twp.:</u>

5 b & w photos (different views) of "Wolford's Mill on Bermudian Creek, Latimore Twp., Adams Co., Pa. Operated by Grandfather Myers, 1875-1877. Taken down—ACM"

Box 19/File 529: County histories—Adams Co.—New Chester, PA:

- 2 b & w postcard photos (different views) of "New Chester, PA"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "St. Paul's Lutheran Parsonage, New Chester, Adams Co., Pa. Sun. Aug. 9, 1931" [where ACM's parents were married]

Box 19/File 530: County histories—Adams Co.—New Oxford—"Old College:"

1 b & w postcard photo of "The old college in New Oxford, Adams Co., Pa"

Box 19/File 531: County histories—Adams Co.—Pilkington, Thomas:

1 b & w photo of Thomas Pilkington house, Sun. a.m., May 12, 1940, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. by ACM"

Box 19/File 532: County histories—Adams Co.—Schools—Bendersville Public School:

2 b & w photos (different views and dates) of "Bendersville Public School," 1941 and 1942

<u>Box 19/File 533: County histories—Adams Co.—Schools—Delap, Daniel P. (1861-1941)—teacher/postmaster:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book, of "Daniel P. Delap, copied from original photo"
- 1 xerox of D.P. Delap obituary

Box 19/File 534: County histories—Adams Co.—Schools—Mountain View School:

6 b & w photos (different views) of Mountain View School

- 2 b & w photos of registry for "Mountain Views Summer Session, 1866," includes Sallie A. Cook signature (ACM's mother)
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Emilie Hambleton (1831-1876), daughter of James and Esther (Moore) Hambleton, born in Upper Twp., Chester Co., Pa. 1.18.1831"
- 1 business card for Emilie Hambleton, "Lessons in Eloucution"
- ***see also: Box 18/File 491: Genealogy—Wright family for more pictures of Mountain View School

<u>Box 19/File 535: County histories—Adams Co.—Schools—Sheely, Aaron (1836-1914—Superintendent of Public Instruction 1863-1869, 1872-1886+:</u>

2 b & w photos of a cutout from a book of "Aaron Sheely, of Gettysburg, Adams County, Pa. Superintendent of Public Instruction, Adam County, 1863-1869, 1872-1886+ (1836-1914)"

Box 19/File 536: County histories—Adams Co.—Schools—State Road School:

5 cyanotypes of "State Road School, middle 1880s, near York Springs"

Box 19/File 537: County histories—Adams Co.—Schools—West Point Public School:

1 b & w photo of "West Point Public School House, Menallen Township, Adams Co., Pa., April 25, 1942"

Box 19/File 538: County histories—Adams Co.—Schools—Unidentified School Houses:

8 cyanotypes (different views) of school groups posing in front of unidentified school houses

Box 19/File 539: County histories—Adams Co.—Underground Railroad Station south of Gettysburg (McAllister's Mill):

1 b & w photo of "Underground Railroad Station...McAllister's Old Grist Mill, Rock Creek"

***see also: Box 18/File 491: Genealogy—Wright family

Box 19/File 540: County histories—Adams Co.—Wenksville, PA:

1 b & w photo of "View, Sun., July 30, 1939, from hill back of Jacob Blair Garretsons. To right Bear Mountain, to left, Round Top, at the foot of which is Cook's Mill"

Box 19/File 541: County histories—Adams Co.—White, Capt. Samuel—Farm near Idaville:

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Captain Samuel White, of York Springs, Adams Co., Pa., in War of 1812"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Capt. Samuel White farm, near Idaville, Oct. 8, 1941"

Box 19/File 542: County histories—Adams Co.—Wood, John—house ruins:

1 b & w photo of "Ruin of John Wood house, Sat. Nov. 15, 1941"

Box 19/File 543: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs---Blizzard of 1899:

3 b & w photos, on cardboard mounts, of "After the blizzard, at Y.S. (In February-1899)

Box 19/File 544: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Episcopal and Lutheran:

- 1 b & w photo of "From left, Episcopal Church, Lutheran Church, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa."
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Christ Protestant Episcopal Church, built in 1836 in York Springs (then called Petersburg), Pa...."
- 2 b & w photos of "Episcopal Church, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa., Willis Worley neg."

<u>Box 19/File 545: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Gardner, Rev.</u> <u>Leonard M., sister, and residence:</u>

- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Rev. Leonard M. Gardner, at his home in York Springs, Adams Co., Pa—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Rev. Leonard M. Gardner, at his home in York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. July 13, 1912, aged 81. His sister, Mrs. Isaac Tudor (<u>née</u> Rebecca Gardner)"
- 2 b & w photos of "'Meadow Hill,' home of Rev. Leonard M. Gardner (on steps) at York Springs, Adams Co., Pa."

Box 19/File 546: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—General views:

- ***see also: Postcard Albums, #11, for an album of York Springs
- 8 b & w postcard photos (different views) of street scenes and buildings in York Springs
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of street "York springs, Adams Co., Pa. From right, white house with tall silver maple in front, birth place of Albert Cook Myers, then brick house, Methodist Church"

- ***see also: Box 8/File 180: Family—Cook Myers family homes—York Springs (birthplace of ACM and sisters Georgia and Edith)—Cook Myers home 1874-1888:
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of streets in York Springs
- 1 b & w photo of "York Springs, lower end of the town. At left, Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Gardner, Willis Worley, neg."
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of bird's eye views of York Springs and surrounding lands

<u>Box 19/File 547: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Groups of townspeople:</u>

- 2 cyanotypes of group of 5 men with rifles and dog
- 2 cyanotypes of group of 4 men dressed as royalty, "Daniel Gardner, John F. Peters of York Springs, Pa., Wilson Bream, and?"
- 1 cyanotype of 7 African-American men standing in front of barn
- 3 cyanotypes of town gatherings and festivities

<u>Box 19/File 548: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Hamilton, Lieut.</u> <u>Roger—birthplace:</u>

1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of "House in which Lieut. Roger Hamilton was born, March 20, 1899..."

Box 19/File 549: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Harman, Hiram J., photographer:

- 4 blank cardboard mounts for cartes-de-visite, with Harman's stamp on back 1 cabinet card of "Hiram J. Harman, York Springs photographer"
- 5 b & w postcard photos of street and Harman photography studio in York Springs, from side
- 2 b & w photos of front of Harman photography studio, "Jacob T. Myers in door of his shop between his youngest son J. Luther and older son William P.R. Myers. Next to the show window, Cleroy Harman, son of Hiram Harman, photographer. c. 1886-7"
- 2 cyanotypes of "Mrs. Hiram J. Harman"
- ***see also: Box 12/File 311: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, Jacob T. (1850-1928) and wife (John T. Myers' twin brother), and Box 38: Framed Photographs

Box 19/File 550: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Sheffers, Congressman Daniel:

3 b & w photos (different views) of "Home of Dr. Daniel Sheffers, of York Springs, who was elected a Member of Congress in 1836..."

Box 19/File 551: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Jordan, John—Barber:

1 cabinet card of "John Jordan, barber of York Springs," photo by Harman, York Springs

Box 19/File 552: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Marsden, Dr. John H. (1804-1883):

- 1 snapshot of "Dr. John Hatton Marsden of near York Springs," on horseback
- 2 b & w photos (one mounted on cardboard) of "Dr. John Hatton Marsden (1804-1883), Homeopathic physician, Episcopal Clergyman, of near York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. Author of a book on midwifery"
- 1 xerox of a short biography sheet about John H. Marsden

<u>Box 19/File 553: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Slaughenhaupt, Harry T., photographer:</u>

- 1 carte-de-visite of "From left, standing: John T. Myers, Jacob T. Myers; seated: Kate Bushey, Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, Lavinia Hess. Photo by Harry T. Slaughenhaupt, York Springs, Pa. Given me by H.T.S.'s brother J. William at his home Harney, Md., Sat. eve. Aug. 15, 1931—ACM," 1873
- ***see also: Box 12/File 305: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers siblings (John T. Myers' siblings) and friends (group photos)
- 1 stereograph of H.T. Slaughenhaupt's "Gallery of Art," York Springs Pa., photo by H.T. Slaughenhaupt
- 2 stereographs (on either side of cardboard mount) of "Tanyard in ruins, York Springs, Pa.," photo by Slaughenhaupt
- 1 stereograph "shows back of Gardner House, north side of the Hall"
- 1 stereograph of "Lischeys House in York Springs"
- 1 stereograph of "Old Lischey farm owned by Gil. Emmeil," photo by Slaughenhaupt
- 1 stereograph of "Front view, Dr. Sheffers Res."
- 1 stereograph of unidentified house and fence
- 1 stereograph of street scene in York Springs, photo by Slaughenhaupt
- 1 stereograph of "Election day, York Springs," photo by Slaughenhaupt
- 1 b & w photo of "Window of photo gallery of Slaughenhaupt and later of Harman, late Mch. 1939"
- 1 b & w photo of street scene in York Springs
- 1 xerox of a b & w photo of "H.T. Slaughenhaupt's Gallery of Art," for original, see Box 12/File 311: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, Jacob T. (1850-1928) ***see also: Box 38: Framed Photographs

Box 19/File 554: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Snowden, Mr. and Mrs. John—residence:

1 b & w photo of "Residence of the late Mr. and Mrs. John Snowden, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. Photo by ACM, Sun. a.m., May 12, 1940"

Box 19/File 555: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Unidentified buildings and houses:

5 b & w photos, 1 negative, of different unidentified houses in York Springs 1 b & w photo of unidentified building with cupola, York Springs

Box 19/File 556: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Stewart family home:

1 b & w photo of "Residence of the late Dr. William R. Stewart, and children, Col. William W. Stewart, engineer, Miss Kate Stewart, Miss Sallie Stewart, etc. Photo Sun. a.m. May 12, 1940, York Springs, Adams Co., Pa."

Box 19/File 557: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—Worley, W.L., photographer:

1 b & w snapshot of W.L. Worley's Photo Gallery, in same building as Jacob T. Myers' jewelry store

Box 19/File 558: County histories—Adams Co.—York Springs—York Sulphur Springs and Hotel:

- 1 photocopy of article and drawing of York Sulphur Springs
- 5 b & w postcard photos of York Suplhur Springs, buildings, lands and water
- 1 b & w photo of "Bermudian Creek at York Sulphur Springs, Adams County, Penna."
- 1 b & w photo of "York Sulphur Springs, old view—Willis Worley neg."
- 1 b & w photo of "Ruins of York Sulphur Springs Hotel, Willis Worley neg."
- ***see also: Box 16/File 403: Genealogy—Fisher family

Box 19/File 559: County histories—Adams Co.—Misc. Houses and Barns:

15 b & w photos of different unidentified lands, houses, barns, and other farm buildings in Adams County

***see also: Box 32A/File 973: Misc.—Houses and Barns

BOX 20: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case, Jim Green Murder:

***see also: Box 30/File 931: Publications—Kidnapped Kitty, and Photograph Albums, #12 and #13, for two albums/ scrapbooks of "Kidnapped Kitty" Research

<u>Box 20/File 560: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case—Birthplace of Kitty Payne and children:</u>

8 b & w photos (different views) of Little Washington Farm, Virginia, birthplace of Kitty Payne and children

Box 20/File 561: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case—"Bull" Tipton Home:

3 b & w photos of "'Bull' Tipton Home, Aug. 4, 1945, noon"

Box 20/File 562: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case— Documents (photos):

- 1 b & w photo of a letter from Eliza Payne, April 1, 1906
- 1 b & w photo of a letter from Franklin Turner, esq., to the Sheriff of Rappahannock County concerning Kitty Payne's freedom, Aug. 16, 1845
- 1 b & w photo of "Original will of Samuel Maddox, in the hand of Franklin Tuner," July 25, 1837
- 1 b & w photo of a deed of sale from Mary Maddox to Sam Maddox, Jr., May 3, 1843
- 3 b & w photos of "Kitty & c. vs. Maddox, papers," legal papers of Turner, esq.
- 3 b & w photos (3 different pages) of "Kitty vs. Maddox, opinion"
- 1 b & w photo of a subpoena of for Samuel Maddox, Oct. 22, 1845
- 1 b & w photo of execution report, Oct. 30, 1845
- 7 b & w photos of other different legal papers concerning the case, 1843, 1845, 1846
- 5 b & w photos and 5 Photostats of letter from Eliza J. Payne, 1904

:

Box 20/File 563: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case Maria Furnace

- 1 b & w photo of "Ruins of Maria Furnace, two miles from Fairfield, Adams County, Pa. Photographed March 13, 1940 by Allan Cleaves Dodge"
- 1 b & w photo of "Log House at Maria Furnace, 2 miles from Fairfield, Adams County, Pa. Photographed by Allan Cleaves Dodge, March 13, 1940."

Box 20/File 564: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case—PA Court Participants:

- 1 b & w photo of "Gravestone of Joel B. Danner (1804-1885) in Evergreen Cemetery, Gettysburg, Pa. Photo May 15, 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of "Gravestone of Edward B. Buehler (1811-1876) in Evergreen Cemetery, Gettysburg, Pa. Photo May 15, 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of "James Cooper (1810-1863)"
- 1 b & w photo of a half-tone of "Judge Daniel Durkee (1791-1854). The Judge in the trial of Thomas Finegan at Gettysburg, Adams Co., Pa., 1846"
- 1 b & w photo of "Gravestone of Sheriff Benjamin Shriver (1806-1864) in Evergreen Cemetery, Gettysburg, Pa. Photo May 15, 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of a lithograph of "Thomas J. McKang? (1804-1882)"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a daguerreotype of "Daniel M. Smyser, attorney-at-law, Gettysburg"
- 1 b & w photo of "Monument on the grave of Daniel M. Smyser (1807-1873), Evergreen Cemetery, Gettysburg, Pa. Photo May 15, 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of a lithograph of "Dr. Isaac Parrish (1811-1852) Philadelphia Quaker Physician"
- 2 b & w copy photos of a daguerreotype of "Squire James Wilson (1779-1868) of Fairfield, Adams Co., Pa. Photographed from the original daguerreotype...(owned by Miss J. Sherry Scott of Fairfield), by Allan Cleaves Dodge, March 13, 1940—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Home of Squire James Wilson, Fairfield, Adams Co., Pa. Photographed by Allan Cleaves Dodge, March 13, 1940."
- 2 b & w photos of "Monument over the grave of Squire James Wilson (1779-1868), Evergreen Cemetery, Gettysburg, Pa. Photo May 15, 1940"
- 3 b & w copy photos of a daguerreotype of "Squire Thomas Blocher (1803-?) From daguerreotype owned by his daughter-in-law Mrs. James Blocher (<u>née</u> Louisa Rex, b. 1857) of Bendersville, March 1940"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Squire Thomas Blocher's home, in Bendersville, Adams Co., Pa. Photo Fri. March 15, 1940, by ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. James Blocher, May 3, 1942"
- 1 b & w copy photo of tintype of "Louisa Rex Blocher," photo by Slaughenhaupt
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "James Blocher," photo by Slaughenhaupt

<u>Box 20/File 565: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case—Eliza J. Payne—daughter of Kitty:</u>

- 4 b & w photos of "Eliza Jane Payne (1836-1911)"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of Eliza Payne's home in Detroit, Kansas
- 2 b & w photos of "Residence of George W. Hurd, lawyer, 120 North Elm Street, Abilene, Kansas, as it was when Eliza Jane Payne was employed there as cook—housekeeper in her elderly later days, in the 1890s and early 1900s"

- 1 b & w photo of "Later home of Mrs. Alexander Campbell, her daughter Rebecca Campbell and of Eliza Jane Payne, edge of Hunterstown, Adams County, Pa."
- 1 b & w photo of above house, more dilapidated, Oct. 29, 1940
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Miss Rebecca Campbell of Hunterstown, Adams Co., Pa., 1865"
- 2 b & w photos of "Home of Col. Alexander Campbell, near Hunterstown. Here he brought Eliza Jane Payne"
- 1 b & w photo of gravestone of Rebecca Campbell, 1869. Photo Tuesday afternoon, Oct. 29, 1940"

Box 20/File 566: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty"—Kitty Payne's home on Bear Mtn.:

3 b & w photos, 1 mounted on cardboard, 1 Photostat, of a drawing of "Kitty's Bear Mountain home, overlooking Bendersville, 11 miles north of Gettysburg, Adams County, Pennsylvania, 1845. Drawing by Arnold Anderson, Philadelphia, 1946. Based on the remains of the stone chimney, the outline of the foundation, and descriptions of those who had lived in the house—ACM"

Box 20/File 567: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty"—Eliza Jane Payne—Raisin Valley Seminary:

- 1 Photostat of a drawing of "Raisin Valley Seminary, Adrian, Mich.," from a Raisin Valley Seminary newsletter
- 1 b & w photo of Raisin Valley Seminary
- 2 b & w photos (close-up cutouts) of above photo, black servant doing washing on porch, Eliza Jane Payne?
- 1 b & w photo of teacher and students from Raisin Valley Seminary
- 1 b & w photo of a tintype of a young boy holding American flag-
- 2 b & w photos of young Thomas Raeburn White and unidentified boy
- 1 b & w photo of "Thomas Raeburn White, as a boy at Raisin Valley Seminary 1881-1886. Copied from a photograph now, 1946, in his possession," cutout from above photo
- 1 cabinet card of "Mrs. Amy W. Jones as she was when Eliza Payne knew her at Raisin Valley Seminary," photo by W.T. Barnum, Adrian, Mich.
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount of "The Old Oaks (on the campus)," Raisin Valley Seminary
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of "The Principal's House," Raisin Valley Seminary

<u>Box 20/File 568: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case—Mary C. Goins—great-granddaughter of Kitty:</u>

1 b & w postcard photo of "Mary Constance Goins when 7 years old"

1 b & w photo, same as above photo, of "Mary Constance Goins, Great-Granddaughter of Kitty Payne"

Box 20/File 569: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case—Mary Payne Jackson—daughter of Kitty:

- 2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of Mary Payne Jackson?
- 2 b & w photos, one a postcard photo, of "Mary Payne Jackson"

<u>Box 20/File 570: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case---Mrs.</u> <u>Minnie Goins (1876-1945)—granddaughter of Kitty:</u>

- 3 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of Minnie Goins
- 2 b & w copy photos of a printing-out paper photo? of Minnie Jackson, from photograph 1 3/8 x 1 7/8 inches, owned by Mrs. Mabel Collins, of 257 Cross Street, Adrian, Michigan"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a cabinet card of Minnie Jackson, photo by Forney, Abilene, Kas.
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Minne E. Goins (1876-1945) (Mrs. James W. Goins), Daughter of William H.H. and Mary (Payne) Jackson

<u>Box 20/File 571: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case—Payne descendents—Henson family:</u>

- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of "Margaret Morris, Stephen Morris, and friend," photo by Earl Studio, Atlantic City, NJ
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of Charles A. Henson, photo by Recknagel, Boston, Mass.
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Caroline Henson
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of "Lida May Henson," photo by Anderson & Hartshorn, Dayton, O.
- 1 b & w photo of David M. Henson, on front steps of home
- ***detailed descriptions about each of the above people are included in the back of this file

Box 20/File 572: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case—Payne descendents—Mrs. Gandy and children:

- 3 b & w photos of Mrs. Gandy
- 3 b & w photos of Mrs. Gandy and Albert Cook Myers
- 3 b & w photos of Mrs. Gandy, outside next to fence
- 4 b & w photos (different poses) of Mrs. Gandy, son and daughter, outside next to fence, "Washington, D.C., June 11, 1947"
- 1 b & w photo of Mrs. Gandy's son, outside next to fence

Box 20/File 573: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case—William B. and Louisa (Brown) Steer:

- 3 b & w photos of a carte-de-visite of "Louisa (Brown) Steer (1800-1870), wife of William B. Steer, of Waterford, Virginia, Quaker Minister"
- 3 b & w photos of a carte-de-visite of "William B. Steer (1794-1881) of Waterford, Virginia"
- ***detailed description of above photographs at back of this file

Box 20/File 574: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case— Virginia Connection—Ex-slaves/Family Judge R.H. Field:

- 7 b & w photos (different poses) of Albert Cook Myers interviewing "Aunt Mary Stewart"
- 5 b & w photos (different poses) of "Aunt Mary Stewart," sitting by bureau
- 2 b & w photos of "'Aunt' Mary Stewart, at her home 2nd floor, Culpeper, Railroad Avenue, Virginia, May 8, 1940. Aged 100+, ex-slave of Judge Richard Henry Field of Black Walnut Plantation, c. 8 miles north of Culpeper, nurse in Confederate Army," by wood-burning stove
- 1 b & w photo of "Aunt" Mary Stewart and unidentified woman 1 b & w photo, cutout from larger group photo, of "Parker Stewart, copy from photo owned by his widow Mary Stewart, Railroad Ave. Culpeper, Va. (Oct.27, 1940)"
- 4 b & w photos of "Mrs. Eliza Williams, of Washington, D.C., former slave of Judge Richard Henry Field, of Culpeper County, Virginia."
- 1 b & w photo of a walled cemetery plot in a field
- 1 b & w photo of Richard Henry Field (1793-1865) gravestone
- 1 b & w photo of field, with cemetery plot in distance
- 1 b & w photo of an old barn
- 1 platinum print of "Frances Field Norvell, died Feb. 11, 1929. Buried St. Luke's Episcopal Church, Salisbury, Feb. 13, 1929. Age 88 years. Frances Todd Field, only daughter of Judge Field and Phillipa Baurbour Field"
- 1 b & w photo of above platinum print

Box 20/File 575: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case— Virginia Connections—Tate family:

- 4 b & w photos (different views) of William Tate House
- 2 b & w photos of "William Tate House ruin"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "William Tate (1796-1884), from a photograph by E.J. Mote & Co., 102 Main St., Richmond, Ind., in possession of his grandnieces, Cornelia Janney and Mary Tate Shoemaker, of Lincoln, Loudoun Co., Va."
- 1 b & w copy photo of carte-de-visite of William Tate with top hat and cane
- 1 b & w copy photo of carte-de-visite of "Sarah (Tate) Shoemaker) (1801-1885), wife of Naylor Shoemaker and daughter of Levi Tate, sister of William Tate"

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Mary Tate (1809-1889), daughter of Levi Tate, sister of William Tate"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Mary Tate," photo by G.W. Stigleman, Richmond, Ind."
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "Elizabeth Tate (1811-1888), daughter of Levi Tate, and sister of William Tate"

Box 20/File 576: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case—Washington, Va.:

- 2 b & w photos (different views), on a postcard photo, of "Rappahannock County Courthouse, Washington, Virginia," message to Albert Cook Myers from Robert L. Brown on back
- 2 b & w photos of "Washington House, the quaint, comfortable colonial inn where I stayed late December 1939—Jan. 2, 1940, while making the researches on the case of Kitty [Payne] versus Samuel Maddox, Jr. 1845-1846, in the records of the Clerk of the Courts, Washington, Rappahannock County, Virginia—ACM"
- 4 b & w photos of "Court House, Washington, Rappahannock County, Virginia, in which was held the case of Kitty [Payne] versus Samuel Maddox, Jr. 1845-1846—ACM"
- 3 b & w photos of "The Jail, Washington, Rappahannock County, Virginia, in which Kitty Payne and her three little children were kept, 1845-1846."
- 2 b & w photos of "'Little' Washington, County Seat of Rappahannock County, Virginia, Sept. 9, 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of "Stone and bronze monument, Washington, Rappahannock County, Virginia, by ACM, late December 1939"
- 1 b & w photo of above historical marker of "The town of Washington, Virginia, the first Washington of all..."

Box 20/File 577: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case—Misc.:

- 2 b & w photos of an unidentified African-American baby
- 2 b & w photos of unidentified African American young woman, probably related to Mary Payne Jackson
- 1 b & w photo of an unidentified African-American man in military uniform, probably WWII

Box 20/File 578: County histories—Adams Co.—Jim Green Murder—Adams Co. <u>Prison (where Green was hung):</u>

2 b & w photos of a drawing of "Adams County Prison, East High Street, Gettysburg, Pa., 1858, in which James Green, colored, was hung April 15, 1853. Original view 5 x 3 7/8 inches, from Map of Adams County, 1858."

Box 20/File 579: County histories—Adams Co.—Jim Green Murder—Families Connected w/Jim Green:

- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "Michael Warner (1810-?)"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite of "Rhoda Warner, wife of Michael Warner"
- 1 b & w copy photo of original photo of "Hiram Warner"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a tintype? of "John Sowers (1818-1910) brother of Paul Sowers"
- 1 b & w copy photo of original photo of "Paul Sowers, 1827-1913"
- 1 b & w photo of "Paul Sowers House, Menallen Township, Adams County, Pa., near present Cottage Hill public school. He was the owner and occupant of this house, with the farm until 1866. Photo by ACM, July 1, 1940"
- 2 b & w copy photos of carte-de-visite of "Emanuel Tuckey 1819-1898"
- 3 b & w photos (different poses and dates) of "Samuel S. Tuckey, at Bendersville," 1940 and 1942

Box 20/File 580: County histories—Adams Co.—Jim Green Murder—houses and lands relating to murder:

- 7 b & w photos (different views) of "Jim Green House, Menallen Twp., Adams Co., Pa., April 25, 1942"
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of "Jim Green Knob," and other surrounding lands
- 1 b & w photo of Jim Green House and lands
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Views of the sites of the former homes of the colored Mares family of whom Samuel Mares was shot and killed by James Green on Big Hill, April 1, 1852"
- 1 b & w photo of "View from near West Point School, 1 p.m., Sun. June 23, 1940"
- 2 b & w photos of "Ruins of the house on Big Hill, photo Mon., July 1, 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of "Fireplace, kitchen, of house on Big Hill, in which Jim Green shot Sam Mares, April 1, 1852. Photo, Sunday, Feb. 11, 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of "Chimney, house on Big Hill...Feb. 11, 1940"
- 2 b & w photos of "Snapshot of the David Cook property as it looked in 1918. (X) marks the remains of the old oven where the murdered man is reported to have fallen after running from the house when shot."

Box 20/File 581: County histories—Adams Co.—Jim Green Murder—Judge Robert J. Fisher:

1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "Judge Robert J. Fisher (1806-1888)"

<u>Box 20/File 582: County histories—Adams Co.—Jim Green Murder—David McConaughy (1823-1902):</u>

1 b & w photo of "Gravestone of David McConaughy (1823-1902), in Evergreen Cemetery, Gettysburg, Pa., Photo May 15, 1940"

Box 20/File 583: County histories—Adams Co.—Jim Green Murder—Dr. Edward Mumma:

1 b & w copy photo of a woodcut Of "Dr. Edward W. Mumma, of Bendersville, Pa."

Box 20/File 584: County histories—Adams Co.—Jim Green Murder—"Point of Rocks"—B. & O. RR:

- 1 b & w photo of a drawing from a book of "Point of Rocks, Baltimore & Ohio Railroad, seventy miles from Baltimore. Chesapeake & Ohio Canal and Potomac River are seen in view"
- 1 Photostat of above drawing

Box 20/File 585: County histories—Adams Co.—Jim Green murder—Rattlesnake Hill:

2 b & w photos (different views) of Rattlesnake Hill, town included in one photo

<u>Box 20/File 586: County histories—Adams Co.—Jim Green murder—Sheriff John Scott (1812-1882):</u>

2 b & w copy photos of a carte-de-visite of "Sheriff John Scott (1812-1882) who hung Jim Green, April 15, 1853, in the Adams County Prison, Gettysburg, Pa."

BOX 21: County histories—Bedford, Berks, Bucks, Cambria, Chester, Cumberland, Delaware, Lancaster, Montgomery, Westmoreland, York:

***see also: Box 37: Loose Postcards

Box 21/File 587: County histories—Bedford Co.—Bedford, PA—Old Bridge on Juniata River:

1 b & w photo of "View overlooking Bedford, Pa., April 1935"

1 b & w photo of "Old Bridge on Juniata River, Easter, Sun. April 21, 1935"

Box 21/File 588: County histories—Berks Co.—Barn near the White Bear Station:

1 b & w photo of "Barn near White Bear Station, Berks County, 1893-4-28," photo by Gilbert Cope

Box 21/File 589: County histories—Berks Co.—Berks County Historical Society:

1 b & w photo of "Berks Co. Hist. Soc., Reading"

<u>Box 21/File 590: County histories—Berks Co.—Documents—Marriage Certificate</u> of David Jackson & Elizabeth Morris:

1 cyanotype of Quaker Marriage Certificate of David Jackson and Elizabeth Morris, 1769, photo by Gilbert Cope, 7-20-1888

Box 21/File 591: County histories—Bucks Co.—Doylestown—Mercer, Henry C.— House:

1 b & w photo of "Henry C. Mercer's House, at Doylestown"

Box 21/File 592: County histories—Bucks Co.—Falls Township—Map:

1 b & w photo of "Map of Falls Township, Bucks Co., Pa, by Thomas Hughes, 1858, Phila."

***see also: Box 26/File 802: William Penn—Pennsbury Manor

<u>Box 21/File 593: County histories—Bucks Co.—Graeme Park, built 1722, home of Sir Wm. Keith, Gov. of Pennsylvania:</u>

- 1 b & w snapshot of date-stone at the Keith House
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of the Keith House
- 6 b & w photos (different views and dates) of "Graeme Parks, Keith House, Horsham, Pa."
- 1 b & w photo of front steps of Graeme Park, photo by PH. B. Wallace

- 5 b & w photos (different views) of Keith House interior
- 1 b & w photo of 2 drawings in one frame of Gov. Keith and Lady Keith, "Presented to the Historical Society of Pennsylvania by W.A. Whitehead, 1851"
- 2 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, of a drawing of "Graeme Park, built 1722, seat of Sir Wm. Keith, Governor of Penna., photographed from painting made about 1755, owned by Miss Sarah W. Hicks of Newtown, Bucks Co., Pa."

<u>Box 21/File 594: County histories—Bucks Co.—Mills—Grist Mill between Hatboro and Hartsville:</u>

1 b & w photo of "Ancient Grist Mill of Hatboro...Hatboro and Hartsville"

<u>Box 21/File 595: County histories—Bucks Co.—Neshaminy Creek and State</u> <u>Highway bridge, built 1929:</u>

11 b & w photos (many different views) of Neshaminy Creek, 1923 and 1948 4 b & w photos of State Highway Bridge of Neshaminy Creek (built 1929), Oct. 1948

Box 21/File 596: County histories—Bucks Co.—Red Lion Inn on the Bristol Pike:

1 b & w photo of "Red Lion Inn on the Bristol Pike...from Phila. To Lakewood"

Box 21/File 597: County histories—Cambria Co.—Johnstown Flood, May 31, 1889:

1 stereograph of "The Great Johnstown Flood, May 31, 1889, Stereoscopic Views Published by R.K. Bonine, Tyrone, Pa."

Box 21/File 598: County histories—Chester Co.—Churches—Baptist Church, London Tract:

- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Baptist Church, London Tract, Chester Co., Pa., 9-8-1888, from negative taken by Gilbert Cope"
- 1 b & w photo of "Interior of Baptist Church, London Tract, Chester Co., Pa., from negative taken by Gilbert Cope, 9-8-1888"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Baptist Church, cemetery, and wall

Box 21/File 599: County histories—Chester Co.--Cope, Morris (1800-1892):

1 b & w photo of "Morris Cope, born East Bradford, Chester Co., 1800-7-26, died 1892-7-7," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1888-6-16

Box 21/File 600: County histories—Chester Co.—Court Minutes, 1682:

4 b & w photos (different pages) of Chester County Court Minutes, 1682

Box 21/File 601: County histories—Chester Co.—Court Documents, early 1700s:

- 1 b & w photo of a court document, 1722, signed by James Peterson and Ezekiel Harden
- 1 b & w photo of a court document, 1728, signed by Jno. Wright, Sa. Blunston, Ed Smout, S. Akinson?, James Hendrick, and Wm. Wilson
- 1 b & w photo of a letter to the court of Chester from John Watson
- 1 b & w photo of a petition to the court of Chester, 1747, from William Montgomery
- 1 b & w photo of a petition of Edwd. Dougherty, 1728, signed by Jno. Wright, Sa. Blunston, Ed. Smout, S. Akinson?, James Hendrick, and Wm. Wilson
- 2 b & w photos of a petition of Thomas George, 1728, signed by Aaron Harlan, Robert Hannum, Wm. Miller, etc.
- 2 b & w photos of a document of the "free-holders" of Chester County, 1724, signed by Rich Woodward, Joseph Brinton, William Pyle, Henry Obourne, Moses Roy, and Jacob Vernon
- 2 b & w photos of a petition of John Ross, 1735
- 2 b & w photos of Thomas Perrin, Indian Trader, 1724, signed by John Hendricks, John Roberts, Thomas Wilkins, etc.

Box 21/File 602: County histories—Chester Co.—Cox, John and Hannah— Longwood residence:

1 b & w photo of "John and Hannah Cox home, Longwood, in original state"

Box 21/File 603: County histories—Chester Co.—Documents—Quaker:

1 cyanotype of a letter to the Monthly Meeting at Caln, 1739, apologizing for "expressions unbecoming of my profession," from Joseph Wilkinson, photo by Gilbert Cope, 9-3-1894

Box 21/File 604: County histories—Chester Co.—Documents—Misc.:

- 2 b & w photos of an indenture between John Taylor, Sheriff of Chester County, and Samuel Nutt, William Webb, George Aston, James Abraham, John Jones, and Philip Taylor, 1724
- 1 b & w photo of an indenture between John Taylor, Sheriff of Chester County, and Nathaniel Newlin, George Ashbridge, Joseph Pennock, Jacob Howell, John Parry, and John Davis, 1727
- 2 b & w photos of a document concerning Indian traders, 1725, signed by Jo. Cloud, Joseph Joris?, etc.
- 2 b & w photos of a document, 1728, signed by Joshua Lowe and Adam Shill
- 2 b & w photos of contract? between John Wright and Ruth Hoskins, 1710
- 1 cyanotype of the will of Albertus Houriscon, 1714, photo by Gilbert Cope, 3-19-1917

- 1 cyanotype of an inventory of the goods of Albertus Houriscon, photo by Gilbert Cope, 3-19-1917
- ***see also: Box 31/File 945—Misc. historical topics—Indentured Servitude—Documents, Box 31/File 951: Misc. historical topics—Caleb Pusey—Documents and Artifacts, and Box 32A/File 972: Misc.—Documents

Box 21/File 605: County histories—Chester Co.—Downingtown Log Cabin:

1 b & w photo of the Downingtown Log Cabin, "Probably the oldest house in Downingtown, Chester County," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1900-5-3

Box 21/File 606: County histories—Chester Co.—Hoopes, Joshua—House—1756, East Bradford:

1 b & w photo of "Residence of the late Joshua Hoopes, E. Bradford; erected about 1756," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1887-12-3

Box 21/File 607: County histories—Chester Co.—Kennett Square—Street Scenes:

- 1 b & w photo of "Old Kennett Hotel, Kennett Square, owned by Miss Minnie Worrall, of Kennett Square...Fir. afternoon, June 14, 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of building and street scene with horses and carriages
- 1 b & w photo of street scene; street covered in snow, Chalfant building to left
- 2 b & w photos, "Mrs. Emma Taylor Lamborn's residence at Kennett Square, Feb. 1905."

<u>Box 21/File 608: County histories—Chester Co.—Marshall, Humphrey—House in Marshallton:</u>

2 b & w photos of Humphrey Marshall house, Marshallton, photo by Gilbert Cope

Box 21/File 609: County histories—Chester Co.—Mills—Capt. Robert Kirk's Mill, near Chrome, PA:

2 b & w photos of "Old Mill built and operated by Capt. Roger Kirk, near Chrome, Chester Co., Pa. and a bit of the 'Christeen' road he laid out"

<u>Box 21/File 610: County histories—Chester Co.—Moses Pennock Homestead, East Marlborough Twp.:</u>

1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Pennock Homestead, East Marlborough Township, Chester County, Penn., showing Moses Pennock and wife. Photographed by Gutekunst from an ambrotype made about 1855 by Ann P. Baily, of Marlborough, Chester County, Pennsylvania. Presented to Albert

Cook Myers, November 28, 1905, by Edith Pennock of Kennett Square, Penna., daughter of Moses Pennock"

Box 21/File 611: County histories—Chester Co.—Spring City—Peter's Island:

2 b & w photos of "Peter's Island at Spring City, Chester Co., Pa., Sunday afternoon, Aug. 21, 1921, from the west bank"

Box 21/File 612: County histories—Chester Co.—Abiah Taylor house, built 1724:

- 1 b & w photo of "House built by Abiah Taylor in 1724, in East Bradford, Chester County," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1897-5-4
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of the "Abiah Taylor House, Chester County, August 11, 1934"

Box 21/File 613: County histories—Chester Co.—Taylor, Jesse—House—1734:

1 b & w photo of "Residence of Jesse J. Taylor, near West Chester, built by John Hoopes, 1734," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1887

Box 21/File 614: County histories—Cumberland Co.—Boiling Springs, PA:

2 b & w photos (different views) of "Boiling Springs, photo by Allan Cleaves Dodge, Sun. July 30, 1939"

Box 21/File 615: County histories—Cumberland Co.—Pine Grove Furnace:

- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Pine Grove Furnace, Pa., in 1883"
- 2 b & w postcard photos of "The Mill, Pine Grove Furnace, Pa."
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "The Mansion, Pine Grove Furnace, Pa."
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Furnace, Pine Grove Furnace, Pa."
- 2 b & w postcard photos of "Ruins of the furnace, Pine Grove Furnace, Pa."
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Pine Grove Furnace, photo by Allan Cleaves Dodge, July 30, 1939"
- 11 b & w photos (many different views) of "Pine Grove Furnace, Sun. Oct. 12, 1930," various buildings, houses, and furnace
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of structures and forest around furnace
- 2 b & w postcard photo of "Pine Grove Cemetery, Pine Grove Furnace, Pa.," gravestone to the memory of Jane, consort of Peter Ege
- 1 albumen photo, on cardboard mount, of "Guests at J.C. Fuller's Fifth Annual Reunion, Pine Grove Park, Tuesday, Sept. 18th, 1883," photo by P.S. Weaver, Hanover, Pa.

Box 21/File 616: County histories—Delaware Co.—Bartram's Gardens, Darby & Lansdowne:

- 1 b & w photo of "Historic Bartram house, Bartram's Gardens, Darby & Lansdowne"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mammoth Bald Cypress tree at Bartram's Gardens"
- 1 b & w photo of "Old cider press in Bartram's Gardens"

Box 21/File 617: County histories—Delaware Co.—Chester—Black Bear Inn:

1 b & w photo of "Chester's Famous Black Bear Inn"

Box 21/File 618: County histories—Delaware Co.—Chester—Shamboat Hotel:

1 b & w photo of "Shamboat Hotel of Chester"

***see also: Box 33/File 990: Oversize—County histories—Delaware Co.—Media Court House

Box 21/File 619: County histories—Delaware Co.—Minshall House:

1 b & w photo of "Minshall house, 1870"

Box 21/File 620: County histories—Delaware Co.—Naaman's Creek:

3 b & w photos of "Mouth of Naaman's Creek, Sept. 4, 1927"

<u>Box 21/File 621: County histories—Delaware Co.—Painter, Jacob Minshall—</u> <u>House near Lima, PA:</u>

2 b & w photos of "Jacob Minshall Painter house, near Lima, Pa., 1870"

Box 21/File 622: County histories—Delaware Co.—Ridley Creek:

3 b & w photos (different views) of Ridley Creek

Box 21/File 622a: County histories—Delaware Co.—Springfield Twp.—1752 Map:

1 cyanotype of a Feb. 1752 map of part of Springfield Twp., photo by Gilbert Cope, 6-13-1915

Box 21/File 623: County histories—Delaware Co.—Francis Stanfield House:

4 b & w photos (different views and dates) of "Francis Stanfield House, Marple Twp., July 20, 1935"

Box 21/File 624: County histories—Lancaster Co.—Indian Town Loop in Conestoga Creek, Edmund Cartlidge plantation & Stephen Atkinson mill:

- 19 b & w photos (different views) of "Indian Town Loop in Conestoga Creek, Fri. Sept. 30, 1927, Lancaster Co., Pa."
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Stephen Atkinson mill dom. in Conestoga Creek, Indian Town Loop, Fri. Sept. 30, 1927"
- 11 b & w photos (different views) of "Edmund Cartlidge Loop in Conestoga Creek, Fri. Sept. 30, 1927"
- 1 b & w photo of "Bridge over Conestoga Creek, Fri. Sept. 30, 1927"

Box 21/File 625: County histories—Lancaster County, Lancaster City:

- 2 b & w photos of 2 different drawings of Lancaster City street scenes, late 1700s and 1840s?
- 2 xeroxes of two articles, "When Lancaster was the Nation's Capital" and "Lancaster in 1840: An Historic and Interesting Town Greeted the Coming of the Railroad," by the Lancaster Trust Company

<u>Box 21/File 626: County histories—Lancaster Co.—Lancaster Borough—Bailey,</u> Francis, Printer 1775:

1 b & w photo of "David B. Landis, Printer, Lancaster, Pa. characterizing Francis Bailey, Printer, Lancaster Borough, 1775 (After news from Lexington), before Hensel Hall, College Campus, July 7, 1926 (Pageant of Liberty)"

Box 21/File 627: County histories—Lancaster Co.—Octoraro Creek:

- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Octoraro Creek Mouth—looking to the Susquehanna River, Sun., Aug. 21, 1927—ACM"
- 15 b & w photos (different views) of "Octoraro Creek Mouth—looking from the Susquehanna River, Sunday, Aug. 21, 1927—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Octoraro Creek Mouth—looking north over creek to hill and new concrete bridge, Aug. 21, 1927—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo "From R.R. bridge to hill to north"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Octoraro Creek Mouth—looking north from a Susquehanna Indian Town site, Aug. 21, 1927—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of railroad bridge over Octoraro Creek
- ***see also: Box 1/File 5: ACM—1920s, for photo of ACM at Octoraro Creek

Box 21/File 628: County histories—Lancaster Co.—Pequea Presbyterian Church:

1 b & w photo of "Pequea Presbyterian Church, Lancaster County," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1893-7-22

<u>Box 21/File 629: County histories—Montgomery Co.—Conshohocken—General</u> Wayne Inn:

2 b & w photos (different views) of "General Wayne Inn, Conshohocken"

Box 21/File 630: County histories—Montgomery Co.—Hatboro—Library:

1 b & w photo of "Ancient Library of Hatboro"

<u>Box 21/File 631: County histories—Montgomery Co.—Indian Council House,</u> <u>Delmont Boy Scout Camp, Sumneytown, 1921:</u>

- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers, leaning on tree at Delmont Boy Scout Camp, around 1921
- 1 b & w photo of "Isaac Sutton in front of his cabin, Delmont Boy Scout camp, near Sumneytown, Montgomery Co., Pa., Sun. Oct. 23, 1921"
- 1 b & w photo of "Indian Council House, Delmont Boy Scout Camp, near Sumneytown, Montgomery County, Pa., 1921
- 1 b & w photo of a row of cabins at the Boy Scout Camp

Box 21/File 632: County histories—Montgomery Co.—King of Prussia Inn:

1 b & w photo of "Old King of Prussia Inn on the road to Valley Forge"

Box 21/File 633: County histories—Montgomery Co.—Leech, Toby—stone mansion:

1 b & w photo of "Toby Leech's old stone mansion built over two centuries ago"

<u>Box 21/File 634: County histories—Montgomery Co.—Old Trappe Church, 1743—Oldest Unchanged Lutheran Church in America, New Providence Twp.:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of "Oldest Lutheran Church in America at Trappe," view of exterior of church
- 1 b & w photo of "Old-time high pulpit in Trappe Church," interior of church
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Interior of Trappe Church"

Box 21/File 634a: County histories—Montgomery Co.—Whitemarsh—Hope Lodge:

1 b & w photo of steps of Hope Lodge, built 1724, Whitemarsh, Pa. "as in May 1920," photo by PH B. Wallace

Box 21/File 635: County histories—Westmoreland Co.—Nathan Fullerton House:

1 b & w photo of "Residence of Nathan Fullerton, Sewickly Township, Westmoreland Co.; formerly Saml. McGrew," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1887-4-30

Box 21/File 636: County histories—York Co.—Bands:

- 2 cyanotypes of "Rossville Band, York Co., Pa., Daniel W. Smyser, 3rd left, in doorway," band posed in front of H.J. Harman's photo gallery
- 1 cyanotype of "Franklintown Band, York Co., Pa., middle 1880s, photo by Hiram J. Harman, in York Springs, in front of Mrs. Brough's house"
- 1 cyanotype of "Clear Springs Band, York Co., Pa., mille 1880s, taken by Hiram J. Harman, in front of Borin Ziegler store, York Springs"
- 1 b & w photo of a band in street, ready to march, possibly a York Co. band?

Box 21/File 637: County histories—York Co.—Conewago Creek:

1 b & w photo of "Conewago Creek, York County, Penna."

Box 21/File 638: County histories—York Co.—Dillsburg, PA:

- 2 b & w postcard photos (different views) of "Baltimore St...Dillsburg, PA"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Center Piece and Circle Drive—Dillsburg Cemetery"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "C.V. Station, Dillsburg, PA"
- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified house in Dillsburg?
- 1 colored postcard photo of "School Building, Dillsburg, PA"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Presbyterian Church, Dillsburg, PA"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Rear view of birthplace of Matthew Stanley Quay?, Dillsburg, PA—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of gravestone inscription, "In Memory of Capt. Matthew Dill, esq. who deceased October ye 13th 1750, aged 52 years"
- 1 roughly sketched property map of Dillsburg

Box 21/File 639: County histories—York Co.—Emig's Dam:

- 1 b & w photo of covered bridge near Emig's Dam
- 1 b & w photo of "Emig's Dam"

Box 21/File 640: County histories—York Co.—Mills—Dick's Mill, Clear Spring, Franklin Twp.:

- 4 b & w photos of "Dick's Mill, at Clear Spring, Franklin Twp., York Co., Pa., Grandfather Myers, operator, 1869-1873"
- 1 b & w photo of "Dick's Mill, Clear Springs, York Co., Pa., 1885"
- 1 b & w photo of "The old mill house, Dick's Mill, Clear Spring, York Co, Pa., 1885. To right of woodpile, Edward Dick, daughter Lottie Dick, Mrs. Edward Dick. Copied from photo owned by Mrs. Charles E. Dick, of Dillsburg, Pa., 1931—ACM"

1 b & w photo of "The saw mill at Dick's Mill, Clear Spring, York Co., Pa., 1890. From left: Charles E. Dick, Charles Parker Dick, aged 2, Lewis Bloch, worked in Dick's Mill (a German peddler). Copied from photo owned by Mrs. Charles E. Dick, of Dillsburg, Pa., 1931—ACM"

***see also: Box 16/File 394: Genealogy—Dick family

Box 21/File 641: County histories—York Co.—Mills—Dubbs Mill, Manheim Twp.:

2 b & w photos (different views) of "A Dubbs Mill standing 1928, Manheim Twp., York Co., Pa."

Box 21/File 642: County histories—York Co.—Mills—Kindig's Mill, West Manheim Twp.:

2 b & w photos (different views) of "Stone work, the remains of Kindig's Mill, Aug. 27, 1928," birthplace of John T. (ACM's father) and Jacob T. Myers ***see also: Box 12/File 312: Genealogy—Myers family—Myers, John T. and Jacob T. (twin brothers)

Box 21/File 643: County histories—York Co.—Mills—Old Log Mill:

7 b & w photos (different views) of "Old Log Mill, York Co., Pa., 7/30/38," photos by Allan Cleaves Dodge

<u>Box 21/File 644: County histories—York Co.—Mills—Rohrbaugh's Mill, on Codorus Creek, Manheim Twp.:</u>

- 3 b & w photos of "Rohrbaugh's Mill, on Codurus Creek, Manheim Twp., York Co., Pa. Operated by Grandfather Myers, 1837-1844."
- 3 b & w photos, two mounted on cardboard, of "Henry Rohrbaugh's Mill, Manheim Township, York County. Torn down, 1926. Concrete road crosses the site"
- ***see also: Box 17/File 459: Genealogy—Rohrbaugh family and Box 17/File 439: Genealogy—Nace family

<u>Box 21/File 645: County histories—York Co.—York County Historical Society—Young, Henry James, Director & others:</u>

- 2 b & w photos of "Henry James Young, Director of The Historical Society of York County, York, Pa., Oct. 11, 1945," in WWII uniform
- 1 b & w photo of Henry James Young in suit
- 2 b & w photos of Henry James Young in group with five women and one man, staff of The Historical Society of York County?, "Oct. 12, 1945"

BOX 22: Neighboring States Histories (DE, MD, NJ) and General PA History:

***see also: Box 36: Loose Postcards

<u>Box 22/File 646: Neighboring states histories—Delaware—Historical Society of Delaware, in Wilmington:</u>

1 b & w photo of Historical Society of Delaware, at Wilmington

Box 22/File 647: Neighboring states histories—Delaware—Monument of the Swedish landing, 1638, Wilmington:

2 b & w photos (different views), one mounted on cardboard of "Memorial stone commemorating the landing of the Swedes at Christiana (now Wilmington) in 1638

Box 22/File 648: Neighboring states histories—Delaware—Painting of the Landing of the Swedes, 1638, Wilmington, by Stanley Arthurs:

1 b & w photo of the painting by Stanley Arthurs of Wilmington, Delaware, ACM associated him with Indian costume information. 'The Landing of the Swedes, under Peter Minuit, at present Wilmington, Delaware, spring of 1638, the first permanent settlement in the basin of the Delaware.'"

Box 22/File 649: Neighboring states histories—Delaware—"Old Swedes Church":

- 1 b & w photo of "Old Swedes Church on the Banks of the Christiana"
- 1 b & w photo of "Quaint-type of old-fashioned outside entrance to church gallery at 'Old Swedes'"
- 1 b & w photo of "Interior of 'Old Swedes Church' with high wall pulpit of ancient days"

***see also: Box 33/File 991: Oversize—Neighboring states histories—Delaware—"Old Swedes Church"

Box 22/File 650: Neighboring states histories—Delaware—Axel Oxenstierna (1583-1654), Chancellor of Sweden & Director of Colonial Affairs during New Sweden on the Delaware:

1 b & w photo of a painting of "Axel Oxentriena (1583-1654), Chancellor of Sweden and director of the Colonial affairs of the nation during the period of New Sweden on the Delaware. From a painting by Dumonttier (1633), now in the National Museum at Stockholm, Sweden"

Box 22/File 651: Neighboring states histories—Delaware—New Castle Co.— Churches and land and river views:

- 2 b & w photos (different views) of a church and cemetery, "New Castle, Sept. 5, 1927"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Pencader Baptist Church, New Castle Co., Del., 1927"
- 1 b & w photo of road and house in New Castle Co., Delaware
- 1 b & w photo of river in New Castle Co., Delaware
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of bridge in New Castle Co., Delaware
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of river and large tree in New Castle Co.

<u>Box 22/File 652: Neighboring states histories—Delaware—New Castle Co.—</u> <u>Documents:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of a document concerning commissions for new magistrates and justices, New Castle. 1676
- 1 b & w photo of title page for "Records of the Court of New Castle, 1679"
- 1 b & w photo of court minutes for 7th 28th 1676
- 2 b & w photos of a will of Amon Thomas?, 1685

Box 22/File 653: Neighboring states histories—Delaware—New Castle Co.—Simon Hadley Homestead:

- 1 b & w photo of "Simon Hadley Homestead, Mill Creek Hundred, New Castle County, Delaware, 5-2-1908"
- 1 b & w photo of "Barn at Simon Hadley Homestead, Mill Creek Hundred, New Castle Co., Delaware, 5-2-1908"

<u>Box 22/File 654: Neighboring states histories—Delaware—New Castle Co.—</u> Hollingsworth-Atkinson Marriage Certificate:

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Marriage certificate of Henry Hollingsworth and Lidia Atkinson Hollingsworth, 1688," photo by Douglas E. Brinton

Box 22/File 655: Neighboring states histories—Delaware—Old Church in Delaware:

1 b & w photo of "Old Church in Delaware"

<u>Box 22/File 655a: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Anne Arundel Co.—West River and "Tulip Hill":</u>

- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "West River, Anne Arundel County, Maryland, Sunday, May 24, 1930"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "'Tulip Hill,' seat of the Gadoway family, West River, Anne Arundel County, Maryland, Sunday May 25, 1930"

Box 22/File 656: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Carroll Co.— Bachman's Church and unidentified houses:

- 3 b & w snapshots of unidentified houses, probably Carroll Co., Maryland
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "Bachman's Church (Jerusalem), Bachman Valley, Carroll Co., Md., Sat. July 18, 1931"

<u>Box 22/File 657: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Carroll Co.—Bridgeport—Old covered bridge:</u>

1 b & w photo of "Old covered wooden bridge at Bridgeport, over Monocacy Creek, Carroll County, Maryland. Photo from George Mathes, Westminster, Maryland. Removed about 1926."

<u>Box 22/File 658: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Carroll Co.—Gas station:</u>

3 b & w photos (different views) of gas station, Carroll Co., Maryland?, Sun. Aug. 16, 1931

<u>Box 22/File 659: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Carroll Co.—Mills—Bachman's Mill:</u>

- 5 b & w photos (different views) of Bachman's Mill, Carroll Co., Md.
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Old Mill House at site of Bachman's Mill, Sat. July 18, 1931—ACM"
- 8 b & w snapshots (different views) of Bachman's Mill, "From films loaned by the owner Mr. Clarence Bachman of Westminster, Md., July 18, 1931—ACM"

<u>Box 22/File 660: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Carroll Co.—Mills—Eversole Mill, on Muddy Creek:</u>

- 1 b & w photo, in cardboard frame, of "Picture of the Old Eversole Mill on Muddy Creek, Carroll Co., Maryland
- 1 document explaining mill and photo

<u>Box 22/File 661: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Carroll Co.—Mills—</u> Jamison's Mill, Monocacy Creek:

3 b & w photos (different views) of Jamison's Mill, Monocacy Creek, "Sunday, August 16, 1931"

Box 22/File 662: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Carroll Co.—Mills—Linn's Mill, on Sam's Creek:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard album page of "Linn's Mill, on Sam's Creek, between McKinstry's Mill and Union Bridge. Mill now torn down. Photo made about 1891."
- 1 b & w photo on reverse side of above album page of a train station

<u>Box 22/File 663: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Carroll Co.—Mills—Andrew Nicodemus Mill, New Windsor, MD:</u>

1 b & w photo of "Andrew Nicodemus Mill, New Windsor, Md. on Dickinson's Branch"

<u>Box 22/File 664: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Carroll Co.—Pipe Creek stone bridge:</u>

1 b & w photo of "Old Stone bridge near Key-Mar, over Double Pipe Creek"

Box 22/File 665: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Cecil Co.—Bohemia Manor:

4 b & w photos (different views) of "Bohemia River, Cecil County Maryland, September 5, 1927, Augustine Herrman's plantation," views of river 1 b & w photo of Bohemia Manor house

<u>Box 22/File 666: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Cecil Co.—Elkton Landing, Elk River:</u>

2 b & w photos (different views) of "Elkton Landing, Elk River, September 16, 1927—ACM"

Box 22/File 667: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Cecil Co.—Documents:

- 1 b & w photo of a will of John English, 1692
- 1 b & w photo of a document, also concerning will of John English, 1679

<u>Box 22/File 668: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Cecil Co.—Frenchtown, Elk River:</u>

2 b & w photos (different views) of "Frenchtown, Elk River, Cecil Co., Md. Sat. Sept. 16, 1927—ACM"

<u>Box 22/File 669: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Cecil Co.—Octoraro</u> Creek at Rowlandsville:

2 b & w photos (different views) of "Octoraro Creek at Rowlandsville, Aug. 21, 1927—ACM"

Box 22/File 670: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Elk River and Back Creek:

4 b & w photos (different views) of "Elk River, Maryland, Saturday, September 16, 1927—ACM"

<u>Box 22/File 671: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Frederick Co.—</u> Annandale Public School:

1 b & w photo of "Annandale Public School, Frederick Co., Md. Wm. Gamble tall man at door"

Box 22/File 672: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Frederick Co.—Mills—Clark's Mill, on Tom's Creek:

2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Clark's Mill, on Tom's Creek, Frederick Co., Md., near Emmitsburg, operated by Grandfather Myers, 1865-1868. Taken down 1920—ACM"

Box 22/File 673: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Frederick Co.—Mills—Wagerman Mill, on Turkey Run:

1 b & w photo of "Wagerman Mill on Turkey Run, Frederick Co., Md."

Box 22/File 674: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Frederick Co.— <u>Monocacy River and bridges:</u>

- 5 b & w photos (different views) of Monocacy River, "Sun. Aug. 16, 1931"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of bridge over Monocacy River
- 1 b & w photo of two bridges, side by side, over Monocacy River
- 1 b & w photo of road on bridge over Monocacy River

***see also: Box 33/File 992: Oversize—Neighboring states histories—Maryland— Kent Co.—J. Warner Mifflin—Document Freeing his slaves

<u>Box 22/File 674a: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Maidstone, Compton</u> Wilson house:

8 b & w photos (different views) of "Maidstone, photo Nov. 15, 1930, by Charles E. Fischer of Swarthmore, Pa., son-in-law of Burton Alva Konkle. Owned by Compton Wilson and sister, at Wilson on Chesapeake Black RR," Chew family home?

Box 22/File 675: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—unidentified house and barn:

2 b & w photos (different views) of unidentified house, "Sun. Aug. 16, 1931"

3 b & w photos (different views) of unidentified barn, "Sun. Aug. 16, 1931"

Box 22/File 676: Neighboring states histories—New Jersey—Burlington, NJ:

- 1 b & w photo of "Old office, Surveyor General of New Jersey at Burlington"
- 1 b & w photo of a photo of "John Smith's house built 1720, date on NW end of gable roof, on High Street, Burlington. Lately occupied by J.H. Cameron, Drug Stores"
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of "Small brick building was the colonial office of Samuel Jenings, Deputy Governor of West New Jersey, on west side of High Street between Pearl and Union Streets, removed about 1882. Drawn from intimate recollection by Henry J. Haines (1835-) of Burlington, NJ c. 15 years ago. In this building Benjamin Franklin printed colonial money c. 1737 and Isaac Collins printed Continental Money there and the New Jersey Gazette—(1913)"
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of "View of end of Richard Smith's house, High Street, Burlington, NJ, made about 1860 by Henry J. Haines. Built 1720, date in large black-headed bricks in gable end. Recently occupied by John A. Vandergrit (c. 40 years) druggist. Nathaniel Coleman, silversmith lived there—(1913)"

Box 22/File 677: Neighboring states histories—New Jersey—Burlington, NJ— Marriage certificate of Benjamin Crispin and Margaret Owenn":

1 b & w photo of Quaker marriage certificate of Benjamin Crispin and Margaret Owenn, 1722

Box 22/File 678: Neighboring states histories—New Jersey—Haddonfield— Elizabeth Haddon place:

1 b & w photo of "Elizabeth Haddon place, Haddonfield, NJ"

Box 22/File 679: Neighboring states histories—New Jersey—Trent House:

5 b & w photos (different views) of "Trent House, Tuesday July 24, 1934"

<u>Box 22/File 680: Neighboring states histories—New Jersey—Washington's HQ after crossing the Delaware:</u>

1 b & w photo of "Washington's headquarters after the famous 'Crossing of the Delaware' near Trenton"

Box 22/File 681: General Pennsylvania history—Maps—1715 map of original three counties (Chester, Philadelphia & Bucks) and early highways between Delaware & Susquehanna Rivers:

- 1 b & w photo of 1715 map of original three counties in Pennsylvania (Chester, Philadelphia & Bucks)
- 2 cyanotypes, same as above
- 1 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, of "Map showing location and date of the Earliest Highways leading from the Delaware and Schuylkill Rivers to the Susquehanna River"
- ***see also: Box 33/File 993: Oversize—General Pennsylvania history—Maps—Early Maps of Pennsylvania—1660-1690, and File 994: Early Maps of Pennsylvania—1715 and 1735

Box 22/File 682: General Pennsylvania history—Pennsylvania Governors:

- 1 b & w photo of a lithograph? of "Francis Rawn Shunk (1788-1848), Governor of Pennsylvania (1845-1848)"
- 1 b & w portrait photo of "Martin G. Brumbaugh, Gov. of Pennsylvania (1915-1919)," photo by Gutekunst
- 1 b & w portrait photo of "Gifford Pinchot, Jan. 18, 1927"
- 1 b & w portrait photo of "Gifford Pinchot, Gov. of Pa., Jan. 8, 1935. Photo in his office by Allan C. Dodge"
- 1 b & w photo of Gifford Pinchot holding coat and hat"
- 2 b & w photos of documents of Pennsylvania Governor Thomas Mifflin, 1791 and 1794

***see also: Box 30/File 933: Publications—Hannah Logan—Misc. for portraits of early Pennsylvania leaders

BOX 23: Philadelphia/ Soldiers and Sailors/ Historical Society of Pennsylvania:

***see also: Box 35/File 1028: Oversize—16 x 20—Philadelphia—Aerial Views of the city, 1914, and Box 37: Loose Postcards

Box 23/File 683: Philadelphia—30th St. Station and Main Post Office:

- 3 b & w postcards of "Pennsylvania R.R. Station, 30th Street, Philadelphia"
- 2 b & w postcards of "Main Post Office and Pennsylvania R.R. Station, Phila."

Box 23/File 684: Philadelphia—Apprentices Library Co. of Philadelphia:

- 1 b & w photo of Apprentices' Free Library, view from street
- 1 b & w photo of Apprentices' Free Library, interior
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book, mounted on cardboard, of seal of "Apprentices' Library Co. of Philadelphia, instituted 1820"

Box 23/File 685: Philadelphia—Carpenter's Hall:

3 b & w photos (different views) of Carpenter's Hall

Box 23/File 686: Philadelphia—Early view of the city:

- 2 b & w photos of a drawing of "Schull and Heap's view of Philadelphia, 1754, from print in Hist. Soc. Pa."
- ***see also: Box 34/File 995: Oversize—Philadelphia—Diagram of historic sites in the city—1702

***see also: Photograph Albums #23, "Sketches of Fairmount Park"

Box 23/File 687: Philadelphia—Free Library of Philadelphia—Librarian Franklin H. Price:

1 b & w photo of "Franklin H. Price, b. 1882, Librarian of the Free Library of Philadelphia"

Box 23/File 688: Philadelphia—Germantown—Chew Mansion "Cliveden":

1 b & w photo of "'Cliveden,' Chew Mansion, center of the revolutionary battle"

Box 23/File 689: Philadelphia—Houses—Thomas Fairman House:

1 carte-de-visite of a drawing of "Fairman Mansion and Elm Tree, Penn's Treaty," photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia"

1 b & w photo, same as above drawing

Box 23/File 689a: Philadelphia—Houses—Mount Pleasant:

1 b & w photo of Mount Pleasant, Fairmount Park

Box 23/File 690: Philadelphia—Houses—Betsy Ross house:

1 b & w photo of Betsy Ross house

Box 23/File 691: Philadelphia—Houses—George Washington's Mansion, 1791:

- 1 b & w photo of "The Washington House, High Street, Sesqui-Centennial, 1926"
- 1 b & w postcard of a drawing of "Washington's Mansion, 1791, Philadelphia, by Arnold Anderson," message to ACM from Arnold on back, 1948

Box 23/File 692: Philadelphia—Houses—"Woodlands" of Hamilton family:

1 b & w photo of "Historic 'Woodlands' of Hamilton fam."

***for Stenton Mansion, see Box 26/File 790: William Penn—Logan, James— "Stenton," Fairmount Park (Logan's Mansion)

Box 23/File 693: Philadelphia—Independence Hall:

- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Independence Hall, Rear Entrance"
- 1 b & w photo of Independence Hall

Box 23/File 694: Philadelphia—Liberty Bell:

- 2 b & w postcard photos (different views) of the Liberty Bell
- 1 b & w photo of the Liberty Bell outdoors for a ceremony
- 3 b & w photos, one mounted in cardboard frame, of the Liberty Bell

Box 23/File 695: Philadelphia—Pennypack Church, Bustleton:

1 b & w photo of "Interior of Historic Pennypack Church"

Box 23/File 696: Philadelphia—Robert Longshore Map:

4 b & w photos (different views) of sections of the Robert Longshore Map of Philadelphia

Box 23/File 697: Philadelphia—Smith and Windmill Islands:

1 b & w photo of "Smith and Windmill Islands, Philadelphia, before their removal by the US Government. Copied from photo by Gutekunst, Phila. (H.S.P.)"

Box 23/File 698: Philadelphia—State Penitentiary, for the Eastern District of Pennsylvania:

- 1 b & w photo of entrance of Eastern State Penitentiary
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of a bird's eye view of Eastern State Penitentiary

Box 23/File 699: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—April 6, 1919:

3 b & w photos, two postcard photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Dr. Ellis Paxson Oberholtzer and Dr. Albert Cook Myers conducting Historical Hikes to Old Philadelphia for soldiers, sailors and Marines, Sun. afternoon, Apr. 6, 1919" ***see also: Box 34/File 996: Oversize—Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Philadelphia—April 6, 1919

Box 23/File 700: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—July 6, 1919:

2 b & w photos of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia, Sunday afternoon, July 6, 1919"

Box 23/File 701: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—July 13, 1919:

2 b & w photos, one a postcard photo, of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia, Sunday afternoon, July 13, 1919, conducted by Albert Cook Myers," group standing in front of Barry statue

Box 23/File 702: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—July 20, 1919:

1 b & w photo of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia, Sunday afternoon, July 20, 1919, conducted by Albert Cook Myers"

Box 23/File 703: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—July 27, 1919:

- 2 b & w photos of "Historical Hikes to Old Philadelphia, Sunday afternoon, July 27, 1919," group in front of Barry statue
- 2 b & w photos of "Historical Hikes to Old Philadelphia, Sunday afternoon, July 27, 1919, taken at the Franklin statue at the US Post Office on Chestnut Street, conducted by Albert Cook Myers"
- 2 b & w photos of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia, Sun. afternoon, July 27, 1919," taken in front of Independence Hall

Box 23/File 704: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Aug. 3, 1919:

- 4 b & w photos of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia, Sunday afternoon, August 3, 1919, taken at the Barry statue in Independence Square, conducted by Albert Cook Myers"
- 2 b & w photos of Historical Hike, Aug. 3, 1919, in front of Independence Hall Box 23/File 705: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Aug. 10, 1919:
 - 2 b & w photos, one a postcard photo, one mounted on cardboard, of Historic Hike, Aug. 10, 1919, in front of Barry statue
 - 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia, Sunday afternoon, August 10, 1919, conducted by Albert Cook Myers," taken in front of Independence Hall

Box 23/File 706: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Aug. 17, 1919:

2 b & w photos of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia, Sunday afternoon, August 17, 1919, taken in the rain, in front of Carpenter's Hall, 83 service men in the party, conducted by Albert Cook Myers"

Box 23/File 707: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Aug. 24, 1919:

- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia, Aug. 24, 1919," taken in front of Barry statue
- 3 b & w photos, Historical Hike, Aug. 24, 1919, taken in front of Franklin statue
- 4 b & w photos, Historical Hike, Aug. 24, 1919, taken in front of Soldiers, Sailors and Marines Information Booth

Box 23/File 708: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Aug. 31, 1919:

- 1 b & w photo of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia, Sunday afternoon, August 31, 1919, Franklin statue 9th and Chestnut Sts."
- 1 b & w photo of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia, Sunday afternoon, August 31, 1919, Barry statue, Independence Square"

Box 23/File 709: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Sept. 7, 1919:

- 2 b & w photos of Historical Hike, Sept. 7, 1919, taken by steps of Independence Hall
- 2 b & w photo from Historical Hike, Sept. 7, 1919, taken in front of Barry statue

Box 23/File 710: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Sept. 14, 1919:

- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia, Sunday afternoon, September 14, 1919, taken at the Barry statue in Independence Square, conducted by Albert Cook Myers"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of Historical Hike, Sept. 14, 1919, in front of Barry statue

Box 23/File 711: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Sept. 21, 1919:

6 b & w photos (different views), one postcard photo, of Historical Hike, September 21, 1919," in front of Barry statue

Box 23/File 712: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Sept. 28, 1919:

- 6 b & w photos (different views) of Historical Hike, Sept. 28, 1919, in front of Barry statue
- 6 b & w panoramic photos (2 to a page) of Historical Hike, Sept. 28, 1919, in Independence Square

Box 23/File 713: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Oct. 5, 1919:

- 6 b & w photos (different views) of Historical Hike, October 5, 1919, in front of Barry statue
- 4 b & w panoramic photos (2 to a page) of Historical Hike, October 5, 1919, in Independence Square

Box 23/File 714: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Oct. 12, 1919:

- 2 b & w photos of Historical Hike, Oct. 12, 1919, in rain, in front of Barry statue
- 4 b & w panoramic photos (2 to a page) of Historical Hike, Oct. 12, 1919, in rain

Box 23/File 715: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Nov. 2, 1919:

3 b & w photos of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia, Sunday afternoon, November 2, 1919, taken at the Barry statue in Independence Square, conducted by Albert Cook Myers"

Box 23/File 716: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Nov. 9, 1919:

- 2 b & w photos of Historical Hike, Nov. 9, 1919, taken in front of Barry statue
- 4 b & w panoramic photos (2 to a page) of Historical Hike, Nov. 9, 1919, in Independence Park

Box 23/File 717: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Dec. 14, 1919:

2 b & w photos of Historical Hike, Dec. 14, 1919, in front of Barry statue

<u>Box 23/File 718: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Unknown</u> dates—1919 (probably Spring-Summer):

- 2 b & w photos of Historical Hike, unknown date, 1919, probably Spring or Summer, in front of Franklin statue
- 1 b & w photo of Historical Hike, unknown date, 1919, probably Spring or Summer, in front of Young Men's Christian Association building

Box 23/File 719: Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Phila.—Unknown dates—1919 (probably Fall—Winter):

- 1 b & w postcard photo of Historical Hike, unknown date, 1919, probably Fall or Winter, in front of Trout Direct Filing Co.
- 5 b & w photos (all different dates), unknown dates, 1919, probably Fall or Winter, in front of Barry statue
- 4 b & w panoramic photos (2 to a page), unknown dates, 1919, probably Fall or Winter, alongside Barry statue

***see also: Very Oversized Photographs: DN19/OV/A36 and DN19/OV/F3, for photos of Historical Hikes

***see also: Box 35/File 1027: Oversize—16 x 20—Soldiers and Sailors—Reception at the Historical Society of Pennsylvania, and Very Oversized Photographs: DN19/OV/C9 and DN19/OV/D6, for photos of reception

Box 23/File 720: Soldiers and Sailors—Landers, Mid. John J.:

1 b & w portrait photo of "Mid. John J. Landers," by White Studio, New York

Box 23/File 721: Soldiers and Sailors—Tchinovikoff?, I.O.:

1 b & w photo of I.O. Tchinovikoff, "With Best wishes to Mr. Albert C. Myers, from I.O. Tchinovikoff, July 14, 1919, one 28th, Y.M.C.A."

Box 23/File 722: Soldiers and Sailors—Wahl, Bob of Moylan, PA:

2 b & w portrait photos (different poses) of Robert Arnold Wahl, "To my neighbor and? companion, Albert Cook Myers. Bob Wahl, Moylan, 1947"

<u>Box 23/File 723: Soldiers and Sailors—WWI Committee—Albert Cook Myers, Secretary:</u>

1 b & w photo of WWI Committee (group of soldiers, sailors, ACM, and unidentified woman) in front of Carpenter's Hall

<u>Box 23/File 724: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Albert Cook Myers & Secretaries—1912:</u>

- 3 b & w photos of "Office of the Works of William Penn, May 1912, 1300 Locust Street, Philadelphia (The Historical Society of Pennsylvania). Albert Cook Myers and his four assistants: Miss. Elle M. Dawes (London), Miss. Edna P. Leibfried, Miss Hannah W. Moore, Miss E. Mae Myers"
- 7 b & w photos (different views) of "Albert Cook Myers in his office at the Historical Society of Pennsylvania, in Philadelphia, 1912"
- 2 b & w postcard photos of Albert Cook Myers in his office at the Historical Society of Pennsylvania, Aug. 1912
- 1 xerox copy of a letter from Frank L. Battan, Assistant Director, Longwood Library, to Bart Anderson, Director, Chester County Historical Society, accompanying photo of Albert Cook Myers at his desk with four secretaries
- ***see also: Box 3/File 40: ACM—Career—William Penn Research—ACM's office and collection for the works of William Penn—1921, Box 4/File 99: ACM—Travels—England—Office of the Works of William Penn—Devonshire House, Bishopsgate, London, and Box 26/File 801: William Penn—William Penn Committee

Box 23/File 725: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Collections:

- 1 b & w photo of an iron stove?
- 1 b & w photo of a bronze statue of a rooster
- 1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, of a wooden chair
- 1 b & w photo of a display of paintings at HSP?
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of a compass
- 1 b & w photo of 10 different carpetbags
- 1 b & w photo of many different baskets
- 1 b & w photo of many different hat boxes
- 1 b & w photo of pewter dishes
- 1 b & w photo of decorative glassware
- 1 b & w photo of silver tea service
- 1 b & w photo of the title page of a German Bible, 1743
- 1 b & w photo of "Iron strong box of Robert Morris, Financier of the Revolution, in HSP"
- 1 b & w photo of the "Lincoln Collection, HSP"
- 1 b & w photo of "Clock made by David Rittenhouse"
- 1 b & w photo of a toy soldier
- 1 b & w photo of an official seal, "Ticket for the Meshcianza"
- 1 b & w photo of "William Markham's Diary, 1 page only, in size 9 x 14 1/8 inches in HSP, 1686 Aug. 9"
- 1 b & w photo of a glass case displaying ornate dresses, late 18th century

Box 23/File 726: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Employees—c. 1910:

6 b & w snapshots (different views) of one of ACM's secretaries? "This was when I heard ACM's voice over the gallery and Miss Townsend took the picture while I was "listening in", from Kitty"

1 b & w photo of 3 of ACM's secretaries?, Historical Society of Pennsylvania

Box 23/File 727: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Exhibits:

- 1 b & w photo of different types of fabric in glass case
- 1 b & w photo of silver tea ware in glass case
- 1 b & w photo of pewter dishes in glass case
- 1 b & w photo of glassware in glass case
- 1 b & w photo of Quaker costume, quilts, embroidery, etc. in glass case
- 1 b & w photo of wooden kitchen tools, butter churns, buckets, etc.
- 1 b & w photo of Quaker costumes, male, female, children, in glass case
- 1 b & w photo of Quaker costumes, men and women, in glass case
- 1 b & w photo of Quaker costumes, female, in glass case
- 1 b & w photo of model clipper ships, in glass case
- 1 b & w photo of wooden/iron strongbox
- 1 b & w photo of farming tools and equipment
- 1 b & w photo of Conestoga wagon and horse-drawn carriage scene
- 7 b & w photos (different views) of galleries at the Historical Society of PA

Box 23/File 728: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Former home of HSP (13th & Locust):

1 b & w photo of "Patterson Mansion, with annexes, former home of the Society (site of present fireproof building), 13th & Locust"

<u>Box 23/File 729: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Keen, Gregory B. (1844-1930)—Curator of HSP:</u>

1 b & w portrait photo of "Gregory B. Keen (1844-1930)," Curator of the Historical Society of Pennsylvania

Box 23/File 730: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Lewis, John Frederick, Esq.—President of HSP:

- 1 b & w photo of "John F. Lewis, Aug. 8, 1920," next to automobile
- 1 b & w photo of "John F. Lewis at his county seat, 'Morstern,' near West Chester, Penna."
- 1 b & w photo of a painting of "John Frederick Lewis, Esq., eminent Philadelphia Lawyer and Citizen President of the Historical Society of Pennsylvania, President of the Pennsylvania Academy of the Fine Arts. From the painting...by B.S. George Phillips."
- ***see also: Box 3/File 56: ACM—Photos with others—Lewis, John F.

Box 23/File 731: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Paintings/Portraits:

- 1 b & w photo of a portrait of a Revolutionary War officer?, "Konkler [?]" written on back
- 1 b & w photo of two miniature portraits, "Mr. and Mrs. John W. Kittera, by Robert Fulton"
- 1 b & w photo of a circular painting of a man kissing a woman
- 1 b & w photo of a "Pencil sketch of General Washington, from life, taken by Chas. Wilson Peale, 1777-1787"
- 1 b & w photo of a portrait of two young women
- 2 b & w photos of a portrait of unidentified noblewoman, late 18th century, with dog
- 1 b & w photo of a portrait of an African-American man in stocking-cap, "Bobby Lee"
- 1 b & w photo of a portrait, in circular frame, of "T. Buchanan Read, by Himself"

Box 23/File 732: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Unidentified Celebration:

- 1 b & w photo of an unidentified celebration at HSP, Albert Cook Myers at front in center
- ***see also: Box 34/File 998: Oversize—Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Unidentified Celebration

***see also: Box 34/File 997: Oversize—Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Reception and U.S. Marine Guard and Very Oversized Photographs: DN19/OV/D5

BOX 24: Historical Markers:

***see also: Photograph Albums, #20, for an album/ scrapbook of ACM's Historical Marker research

<u>Box 24/File 733: Historical Markers—Battle of Bushy Run, 1763, Greensburg—</u> Monument:

1 b & w photo of "Battle of Bushy Run, groundbreaking, 1924, Greensburg, Flour bag fort monument"

Box 24/File 734: Historical Markers—Blue Anchor Inn:

- 2 b & w photos of historical marker for the Blue Anchor Inn, marked 1932
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of "The Blue Anchor Inn, Philadelphia, Spring of 1683," by Arnold Anderson, 1931

Box 24/File 735: Historical Markers—Martin Chartier, 1925:

- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers standing alongside historical marker for Martin Chartier, Indian trader and interpreter, marked 1925
- 3 b & w photos, close views, of Martin Chartier historical marker
- 1 b & w photo of rock on which Martin Charier historical marker was placed
- 4 b & w photos of "At the unveiling of the Martin Chartier Marker, on the East Bank of the Susquehanna River, in Washington Borough, Lancaster County, Sept. 26, 1925."
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of people at historic house, Martin Chartier marker ceremony

Box 24/File 736: <u>Historical Markers—Conestoga Indian Town:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of a document concerning land for Conestoga Indian Town, 1775
- 2 b & w photos of unidentified man concerned with Conestoga Indian Town
- 2 b & w photos (different poses) of Albert Cook Myers at Conestoga Indian Town marker ceremony
- 1 b & w photo of "Conestoga Indian Town Marker [Ceremony] Sept. 13, 1924"
- 1 b & w photo of Indian, in costume, in front of Conestoga Indian Town marker
- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Conestoga Indian Town Marker, Sept. 13, 1924. From left, Albert Cook Myers, David H. Landis, Indian Strong Wolf, Albert K. Hostetler"
- 4 b & w photos (different views), one mounted on cardboard, of "Conestoga Indian Town Marker, 1924"
- 11 b & w photos of landscape in the area of the Conestoga Indian Town, shows a river, hills, and corn fields.

Box 24/File 737: Historical Markers—Thomas Cresap:

- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Thomas Cresap Marker and Albert Cook Myers, photo Sat., July 25, 1931, by Louis K. Clothier"
- 8 b & w photos (different views) of Thomas Cresap Marker, marked 1924
- 1 b & w photos of three unidentified young girls standing in front of Thomas Cresap marker
- 1 b & w photo of "At the unveiling of the Thomas Cresap Marker, Sept. 27, 1924"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Albert Cook Myers looking at Thomas Cresap marker

Box 24/File 738: Historical Markers—Thomas Cresap, 1931:

- 1 b & w photo of "Susquehanna River from Long Level, Turkey Point is destroyed—about 3 miles between Wrightsville, York Co., Pa
- 1 b & w photo of "Old Dritt House owned by Bert Leiphard, Long Level, on west bank of the Susquehanna River, 3 miles below Wrightsville, York Co., Pa."
- 1 b & w photo of "Cellar vault, under Driff house, 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of "Oscar Leiphard and his Indian Collection, Long Level, 3 miles below Wrightsville on Susquehanna River, York Co., Pa., 1931"
- 1 b & w photo of "Indian collection of Charles Leiphart of Wrightsville, 1931, from graves on his farm at Long Level, about 3 mile below
- 10 b & w photos of lands of Oscar Leiphart, includes photos with Albert Cook Myers
- 1 b & w photo of "Turkey Point, on Susquehanna River, Sat. July 25, 1931"
- 10 b & w photos of rocks and water, along Susquehanna River
- 4 b & w photos of home and lands of Oscar Leiphart?
- 5 b & w photos of Turkey Point, Susquehanna River
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified man

Box 24/File 739: Historical Markers—Falls Monthly Meeting of Friends:

1 b & w photo of a historical marker for Falls Monthly Meeting of Friends 1683-1933

Box 24/File 740: Historical Markers—The Famous Indian Walk:

- 5 b & w photos (different views) of historical marker for The Famous Indian Walk, 1737, marked 1925
- 2 b & w photos of ceremony for Famous Indian Walk historical marker, Sept. 19, 1925

- ***see also: Loose/ Rolled photographs, for photos of Marker Dedication at Edelman's Mill
- 1 b & w photo of Chief Strong Wolf standing next to Famous Indian Walk marker
- 4 b & w photos (different groups of people) of groups of people standing next to Famous Indian Walk marker, includes Chief Strong Wolf and some Boy Scouts, photo by Edmund Huttel, Bethlehem, Pa.
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Hockendauqua Creek at Edelman's Mill, July 22, 1921"
- 1 program from the unveiling ceremony of the Famous Indian Walk marker, 1925
- 3 b & w photos of Haycock Mountain and Tohialson [sic] Creek, July 22, 1921.
- 1 b & w postcard and history flyer, The General Green Inn, Buckingham, Pa., 1920.
- 2 b & w postcards of Newtown Bucks County showing Chanellor St. and the Friends Meeting.

Box 24/File 741: Historical Markers—Enoch Flower, schoolmaster:

1 b & w photo of city street and buildings, "Bronze tablet in memory of Enoch Flower, first schoolmaster of Penna., to be erected at 234 S. Front Street"

Box 24/File 742: Historical Markers—Fort Halifax:

- 2 b & w photos of Fort Halifax historical marker, marked 1926
- 3 b & w photos (different people in photos) of Indian Chief, unidentified man and unidentified woman standing next to Fort Halifax marker
- 3 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, "At the unveiling of the Fort Halifax Marker, May 15, 1926"

Box 24/File 743: Historical Markers—Fort Littleton:

- 8 b & w photos (different views) from the unveiling ceremony of the Fort Littleton historical marker, July 24, 1924
- 7 b & w photos (different views) of lands and houses surrounding the Fort Littleton historical marker?
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of the Fort Littleton historical marker, marked 1924

Box 24/File 744: Historical Markers—Fort Necessity:

- 1 b & w photo of Indian Chief standing next to Fort Necessity marker
- 4 b & w photos (different views), one mounted on cardboard, of Fort Necessity historical marker, marked 1926

Box 24/File 745: Historical Markers—Fort Shirley:

3 b & w photos (different views) of Fort Shirley historical marker, marked 1926

2 b & w photos (different views) from the unveiling ceremony of the Fort Shirley historical marker

***see also: Box 35/File 1029: Oversize—16 x 20—Historical Markers—Fort Shirley

Box 24/File 746: Historical Markers—Fort Swatara:

- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Capt. H.M.M. Richards, and Pice? Prest, Charles R. Wolfe, in Indian costume, to the right," at unveiling ceremony for Fort Swatara marker
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Main Boulder, Capt. H.M.M. Richards, second Pice? Prest, Chas. E. Roger, Chas. D. Herrick, Esq., Secy., County Commissioner Geo. A. Speck, and Mrs. Florence Speck, who unveiled tablet," at unveiling ceremony for Fort Swatara marker
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Boulder, which stands on site of Fort Swatara—500 feet south of main boulder which stands on the highway"
- 1 b & w photo of "Main boulder located on the highway 500 feet north of Fort Swatara, this highway leads to Indiantown Gap. The direct road to the new P.M.G.? encampment grounds," photo by J. Edward Gantz

Box 24/File 747: Historical Markers—Friends Meeting House, Philadelphia, 1683:

- 1 b & w photo of historical marker for "The First Friends Meeting House in Philadelphia, 1683," marked 1932
- 2 b & w photos of "Unveiling of bronze tablet to Friends' First Meeting House, Phila., Oct. 24, 1932"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Mr. and Mrs. Charles Francis Jenkins at tablet, Oct. 24, 1932"

Box 24/File 748: Historical Markers—Gallows Hill:

- 1 b & w photo of Gallows Hill historical marker, marked 1925
- 2 b & w photos of "At the unveiling of the Indian Walk Gallows Hill Marker, November 21, 1925," photo by Edmund Huttel, Bethlehem, Pa.

Box 24/File 749: Historical Markers—The Great Trail:

- 1 b & w photo of an old property map of Delaware County
- 6 b & w photos (different people standing next to marker in different photos) of The Great Trail historical marker, along with Indian Chief, Albert Cook Myers, and two other unidentified men
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "At the unveiling of the Great Minquas Indian Trail Marker, at Rose Valley, June 5, 1926"
- 3 b & w photos of bronze beaver sculpture, to be placed on The Great Trail historical marker, photo by H. Troth, Philadelphia

- 1 b & w photo of clay model for The Great Trail historical marker, by Albert Laessle, photo by W. Vivian Chappel
- 1 b & w photo of a bronze turkey sculpture
- 1 b & w photo of a bronze goat sculpture
- 8 b & w photos (different views), one mounted on cardboard, of The Great Trail historical marker, marked 1925

Box 24/File 750: Historical Marker—Indian Hannah:

- 1 b & w photo of "John Russell Hayes speaking, Sept. 11, 1909," at unveiling ceremony for Indian Hannah marker?
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "AC Myers speaking, Sept. 11, 1909," at unveiling ceremony for Indian Hannah marker?
- 3 b & w photos, two mounted on cardboard, "At the grave of Indian Hannah. From the left, John Russell Hayes, Albert Cook Myers, John W. Jordan, Geo. M. Philips, Gilbert Cope, Sept. 11, 1909"
- 1 b & w photo of "Basket made by Indian Hannah, made for a Lamborne? Family, now in possession of a descendent of family—Edith Pennock, Kennett Sq., Pa. Photograph, 1904, taken by ACM"
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers and unidentified man looking at Indian Hannah historical marker
- 2 b & w photos of Albert Cook Myers and chauffer? with automobile at Indian Hannah historical marker, "summer 1925"
- 4 b & w photos of unidentified man sitting on top of automobile, taking photo of Indian Hannah historical marker
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified man, same as above, standing and taking photo
- 7 b & w photos (different views) of "Marker Birthplace of Indian Hannah, last of the Lenni Lenape, on estate of Pierre S. duPont, Hamorton, near Kennett Square, 1925"
- 2 b & w photos (different parts of same document) of a document dictating how the community would care for Indian Hannah when she contracted rheumatism, 1798

Box 24/File 751: Historical Markers—Indian Hannah—Jesse Chandler homestead:

- 1 b & w photo of "Jesse Chandler homestead, July 2, 1921," house
- 1 b & w photo of lands surrounding Jesse Chandler house, "June 19, 1921"

Box 24/File 752: Historical Markers—Hockendauqua Indian Town:

- 10 b & w photos (different views) of Hockendauqua Indian Town historical marker, marked 1925
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "At the unveiling of the Indian Walk Hockendauqua Indian Town Marker, on the anniversary of the Walk, September 20, 1925"

1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers standing alongside Hockendauqua Indian Town marker, "June 14, 1935," photo by Allan Cleaves Dodge

Box 24/File 753: Historical Markers—Thomas Holme—Cemetery:

19 b & w photos (different views) of Thomas Holme cemetery and surrounding lands

Box 24/File 754: Historical Markers—Thomas Holme marker dedication:

- 1 b & w photo of Indian Chief, in costume, at Thomas Holme marker dedication
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified woman, holding bouquet of flowers, at Thomas Holme marker dedication
- 8 b & w photos (different views) of Thomas Holme marker dedication ceremony
- 2 b & w photos of Indian Chief and unidentified woman standing alongside Thomas Holme historical marker
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of Captain Thomas Holme 1624-1695 historical marker, marked in 1924
- 1 b & w photo of a group of 5 men, possibly planning committee for Thomas Holme historical marker?
- 1 card announcing Albert Cook Myers' upcoming address, "Captain Thomas Holme: William Penn's First Surveyor General of Pennsylvania," Nov. 10, 1924 at The Historical Society of Pennsylvania

Box 24/File 755: Historical Markers—Thomas Holme monument:

- 2 b & w photos of unidentified woman standing next to Thomas Holme monument
- 1 b & w photo of group of people standing next to Thomas Holme monument
- 3 b & w photos (different groups) at ceremony for Thomas Holme monument
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of Thomas Holme monument
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "Thomas Holme's burial grove, Aug. 25, 1923..."

Box 24/File 756: Historical Markers—Thomas Holme—Research:

- 1 b & w "Photogravure from an aquatint engraving by J. Thornton 'View? Coniston Water'..."
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "Coniston from across the Lake, by Joseph Pennell, in A.G. Bradley, <u>Highways and Byways in the Lake District</u>"
- 1 b & w photo of a "Halftone view of 'Wexford Town from the Windmill Hill,' in Philip Herbert Hare, <u>Hist. Wexford</u>"
- 1 b & w photo of a "Halftone view of 'Hawkshead from the East (Before 1875) in H.S. Cowper, Hawkshead Parish Register"
- 6 b & w photos (in 6 different parts) of a "Map of the Improved Part of the Province of Pennsylvania in America," by John Thornton and Robert Greene

- 1 b & w photo of a letter from Thomas Holme to J. Harris, 1684
- 1 b & w photo of a letter from Thomas Holme to J.H., 1684
- 1 b & w photo of a letter from Thomas Holme to "Friends," 1684
- 10 b & w photos (different views) of Holmesburg
- 1 letter to accompany above 10 photos to ACM from P.A.? Smith
- 1 b & w photo of "Thomas Holme school, Aug. 25, 1923, rear view

Box 24/File 757: Historical Markers—Kittanning or Attiqué Indian Town:

- 1 b & w postcard photo of a bronze seal of "The gift of the corporation of the city of Philadelphia"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of a bronze seal of "Kittanning Destroyed by Col. Armstrong, Sept. 8, 1756"
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of Kittanning or Attiqué Indian Town historical marker, marked 1926
- 1 b & w photo of "At the unveiling of the Kittanning Indian Town Marker, on the 170th Anniversary of the Destruction of the Town by Colonel John Armstrong, Sept. 8, 1926"
- 1 b & w photo of "Albert Cook Myers and Kittanning marker, Sept. 2, 1926"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Gov. John S. Fisher and Indian Strong Wolf, Sept. 8, 1926, Kittanning marker"

Box 24/File 758: Historical Markers—Minguannan Indian Town marker at London Tract Baptist Church:

- 7 b & w photos (different views) of London Tract Baptist Church and cemetery
- 9 b & w photos (different views) of lands surrounding London Tract Baptist Church
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of Minguannan Indian Town historical marker, marked 1924

Box 24/File 759: Historical Markers—Okehocking Indian Town:

- 1 b & w photo from Okehocking Indian Town marker ceremony, Boy Scout next to marker
- 1 b & w photo of date stone? 1764, with Okehocking Indian marker sketch on back of photo
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Okehocking Indian Town Marker, on West Chester Pike—1924"

Box 24/File 760: Historical Markers—Francis Daniel Pastorius:

- 4 b & w photos (different views) from the unveiling ceremony of Francis Daniel Pastorius historical marker, "Oct. 25, 1924"
- 2 b & w photo of Indian Chief showing unidentified boy and girl peace pipe at unveiling ceremony

- 2 b & w photos of Francis Daniel Pastorius, Founder of Germantown 1651-1719, historical marker, marked 1924
- 5 b & w photos of documents concerning Francis Daniel Pastorius

Box 24/File 761: Historical Markers—Gulielma Maria Penn:

3 b & w photos of Gulielma Maria Penn 1644-1693, (first wife of William Penn), historical marker, marked 1932

Box 24/File 762: Historical Markers—Hannah Penn:

- 3 b & w photos of Hannah Penn 1670-1726, (second wife of William Penn), historical marker, marked 1926
- 5 b & w photos from dedication of Hannah Penn marker, "Dec. 3, 1926"

Box 24/File 763: Historical Markers—John Penn:

- 2 b & w photos of John Penn 1729-1795 (grandson of William Penn), historical marker, marked 1932
- 1 b & w photo with ink marking showing proposed placement of John Penn marker.

Box 24/File 764: Historical Markers—William Penn:

- 17 b & w photos (different views) of unveiling ceremony for William Penn's Slate Roof House historical marker, includes photos of speakers, Indian Chief, and crowd, Nov. 8, 1924
- 3 b & w photos of William Penn's Slate Roof House historical marker, 1924
- 7 b & w photos (different views) of Albert Cook Myers and Raymond Bureau erecting William Penn "clapboard cottage" historical marker, Oct. 1932, William Penn Commemoration 1682-1932
- 3 b & w photos of William Penn "clapboard cottage," historical marker, 1932
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of William Penn "Essex House" historical marker, 1932
- 1 b & w photo of William Penn First Assembly of Pennsylvania historical marker, marked 1932
- 2 b & w photos of William Penn Schuylkill River historical marker, marked 1926
- 1 b & w photo of dedication ceremony for William Penn Schuylkill River historical marker, 1926
- 1 b & w photo of historical marker of "William Penn's Prayer for Philadelphia, 1684"
- 2 b & w photos with ink markings showing proposed placements for two historical markers, one on Henderson & Co. Wool building, the other on the Philadelphia Local Telegraph Co.

BOX 25: Historical Markers (continued):

Box 25/File 765: Historical Markers—Playwicky Indian Town:

- 7 b & w photos (different views) of unveiling ceremony for Playwicky Indian Town historical marker
- 10 b & w photos (different view) of Playwicky Indian Town historical marker, marked 1925
- 2 b & w photos of unidentified man and two children next to Playwicky Indian Town marker, "Fall 1925"
- 2 b & w photo of "Richard Thatcher Tract to left and Upper Twin Railroad Bridge, from the Iron Highway Bridge looking South, Sun. Oct. 21, 1923"
- 32 & w photos (different views) of Playwicky and surrounding lands
- 1 b & w photo of "Playwicky—Rayner W. Kelsey, Aug. 16, 1923"
- 1 b & w photo of "Roadside c. 500 yards to Playwicky site, Sept. 16, 1923," Rayner W. Kelsey? in photo
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Albert Cook Myers at Playwicky, "Aug. 16, 1923"
- 40 b & w photos (different views) of Neshaminy Creek, Hayhurst Tract, and railroad bridge, Aug. 16, 1923 and Oct. 21, 1923
- 3 b & w photos (different sections of map) of an old map of parts of Bucks County and Montgomery County
- 2 b & w photos of a document, "A Description of Two Grants of Lands made by the Indians to Wm. Penn, Deceas'd"
- 3 b & w photos of "Original land warrant of William Penn to his little daughter Laetitia Penn, 7 mo. (September) 8, 1683. The text being in the hand of Penn's Saxon Quaker Secretary, Philip Theodore Lehnmann, but signed by Penn himself"
- 7 b & w photos of different documents concerning Playwicky Indian Town
- 1 b & w photo of "Site of Playwicky, showing the run and to right the Asparagus Bed"
- 1 b & w photo, torn, of "Playwicky Vale, looking west—Playwicky Run"
- 1 b & w photo, landscape having to do with Playwicky.

Box 25/File 766: Historical Markers—Queonemysing Indian Town:

- 5 b & w photos (different views) of lands and house near Queonemysing Indian Town
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of bronze tablet to be put on rock for Queonemysing Indian Town historical marker
- 3 b & w photos of large rock, to be the site of Queonemysing Indian Town marker
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of Queonemysing Indian Town historical marker, "3 mi. south of Chadd's Ford, Pa.," marked 1924
- 4 b & w photos of "At the unveiling of the Queonemysing Indian Town Marker, October 4, 1924"

- 2 b & w photos (different views) of Indian Chief by pool of water at Queonemysing
- 3 b & w photos of a group of people, "In quest of Queonemysing, June 19, 1921," researchers for the historical marker, Jared Darlington, Caroline S. Darlington, Marion B. Darlington, J. Chauncey Shortlidge, Gilbert Cope, Albert Cook Myers, S.R.S., Joseph Malcolm Shorts?, J. Enger Walker"

Box 25/File 767: Historical Markers—Joseph Trimble Rothrock:

1 b & w photo of historical marker for Joseph Trimble Rothrock, 1839-1922, "Father of American Forestry"

Box 25/File 768: Historical Markers—Shippensburg:

- 1 b & w photo of Shippensburg historical marker, marked 1925
- 1 b & w photo of unveiling ceremony for Shippensburg historical marker
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified woman and Indian Chief standing next to historical marker
- 4 b & w photos of unveiling ceremony of Shippensburg historical marker.

Box 25/File 769: Historical Markers—Captain John H. Steelman:

- 9 b & w photos (different views) of John Hanson Steelman, 1655-1749, Indian trader and interpreter, historical marker, marked 1924
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of unveiling ceremony for the John Hanson Steelman historical marker
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified girl and Indian Chief standing next to John Hanson Steelman historical marker after unveiling
- 1 letter to Albert Cook Myers from M.F. Williams, The National Park Photographer, Dec. 2, 1924, concerning photos of unveiling ceremony

Box 25/File 770: Historical Markers—Captain John H. Steelman—Research:

- 3 b & w photos (different views) of the Krise Mansion and barn, "Capt. Steelman's Pennsylvania neighbors"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of Steelman Cross Roads
- 20 b & w photos (different views) of lands surrounding site of Capt. John H. Steelman historical marker

Box 25/File 771: Historical Markers—The Manor of Steyning:

4 b & w photos (different views) of "Marker of Laetitia Penn's Manor of Steyning, Kennett Square—1926"

Box 25/File 772: Historical Markers—White Oak:

2 b & w photos (different views and different people in photo) of "'White Oak' presented to the State of Pennsylvania by Mr. and Mrs. Alexander H. Crockett, at King-of-Prussia, Pa. and dedicated, August 19, 1933 to Dr. Henry S. Drinker, Pres. Emeritus, Penna. Forestry Assn. Photograph shows Mr. and Mrs. Crockett, Mr. Carl Birkinbine, Secty. of Penna. Forestry Assn., Mr. Henry R. Frorer, Valley Forge Nurseries, who has been taking care of the tree. Photo by Edw. Woolman, V.-Pres. Pa. Forestry Assn."

Box 25/File 773: Historical Markers—Yellow Springs:

2 b & w photos (different views) of "Chester Springs"

Box 25/File 774: Historical Markers—Unidentified:

- 1 b & w photo of unidentified obelisk monument behind fence
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified monument, pyramid of rocks, "Pres. James Buchanan" written on back of photo
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified historical marker, bronze tablet mounted on rock, under 2 trees
- 35 b & w photos (different views) of unidentified lands, sites of historical markers
- 1 b & w photo of an outdoor ceremony, unveiling ceremony?
- 1 b & w photo of outdoor ceremony, Indian Chief included in photo, train in background
- 9 b & w photos (different views) of site historical marker, Albert Cook Myers included in one photo, two photos labeled, "Quaker Lane Car Stop, site of marker..." photos from folder labeled, "Mr. Myers, June 1, 1924"
- 1 b & w snapshot of land near a historical marker

BOX 26: William Penn:

***see also: Box 34/File 999: Oversize—William Penn—Artifacts

Box 26/File 775: William Penn—Commemorative Plaques:

- 1 b & w photo of commemorative bronze plaque "1682-Arrival of William Penn in America-1932"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of commemorative bronze plaque, scene of William Penn treaty with Indians

Box 26/File 776: William Penn—Descendents:

- 1 carte-de-visite of "Jennie Penn-Gaskell," photo by Broadbent & Co., Phila.
- 1 b & w photo of "Lieut. Harold Penn Gaskell, descendent of Wm. Penn, of London, 1916"
- 1 b & w photo of "Bernard Penn-Gaskell McGraw? June 22, 1924," in front of Moylan home
- 1 b & w photo of "Thomas Penn Gaskell, 20 Dec. 1916"
- 2 b & w postcard photos of "Philip P.-G. Hall, Jr. Turney Road: Wallingford, Pa., aged 26, photo Oct. 25, 1938—by ACM"
- 1 b & w photo, cut out and mounted on cardboard, of "Wm. Penn Gaskell Hall III," in Indian costume with American flag
- 1 b & w photo cut out and mounted on cardboard, of "Dr. Penn-Gaskell Skillern, Jr., descendent of William Penn"
- ***see also: Box 26/File 777: William Penn—Descendents—Celebration with Indians
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Emily Penn-Gaskell, Papa's aunt," photo by J.W. Hurn, Phila.
- 1 carte-de-visite of Emily Penn-Gaskell, photo by J. Gurney & Son, N.Y.
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Penn-Gaskell Skillern"
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Penn Skillern, Feb. 25, '69. For my Dear Mother," photo by Wenderoth, Taylor & Brown, Philadelphia
- 2 b & w photos of Penn-Gaskell Skillern, 1859—at the age of 3 yrs.," photo by Wenderoth & Co., Philadelphia
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Dr. Penn-Gaskell Skillern," photo by Gilbert & Bacon, Phila.
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Dr. Penn Skillern, Sr.," photo by Wenderoth, Taylor & Brown, Philadelphia
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Doc's grandfather Penn-Gaskell, Peter Penn-Gaskell m. Louisa Heath," photo by Wenderoth & Taylor, Philadelphia
- 1 carte-de-visite of "Doc' grandmother Penn-Gaskell, Mrs. Peter Penn-Gaskell, née Louisa Heath"
- 1 b & w photo of "Esme Stuart, 2nd Lieut. Wm. Esme Montagu Stuart, only son of Col. Wm. Dugald Stuart, born Nov. 22, 1895, killed in action at the Battle of the Somme, Oct. 7, 1916, 7th in descent from Wm. Penn"

- 2 printing-out paper photos (different poses) on cardboard mounts, of "Capt. William Penn-Gaskell, b. Nov. 9, 1871, head of the William Penn descendants being 8th in descent of Shannagarry Castle, Ireland. Killed in action at the Battle of the Somme, Oct. 12, 1916," photo by Lafayette Ltd., London…"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Capt. Wm. Penn-Gaskell"
- 1 b & w photo of "John Penn Bowen, direct descendent of Wm. Penn, England, July 1916"
- 1 b & w photo of "Philip Penn-Gaskell Hall, 9th in descent from Wm. Penn, Mrs. Hall and daughter Amy, aged 6, born Oct. 24, 1941 on Penn's birthday," 1948
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. William Penn-Gaskell Hall and children, William Penn-Gaskell Hall III, Mary Hall"

Box 26/File 777: William Penn—Descendents—Celebration with Indians:

- 1 b & w photo of descendents of Wm. Penn and Indians
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1000: Oversize—William Penn—Descendents—Celebration with Indians

Box 26/File 778: William Penn—Descendents—Lady Constance Milnes Gaskell:

- 4 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Lady Constance Milnes Gaskell (holding flowers). Daughter of the Earl of Ranfurly, 7th in descent from Wm. Penn. Lady in waiting to Queen Mary, Jan. 28, 1934"
- 2 b & w photos, cut out from above photo, of "Lady Constance Milnes Gaskell"

Box 26/File 779: William Penn—Descendents—Uchter John Mark Knox, 5th Earl of Ranfurly (1856-1933) and wife, Constance Countess of Ranfurly:

- 1 b & w snapshot, mounted on cardboard, of "Northland House,' home of the Earl of Ranfurly, Dungannon, Ireland, 1912"
- 4 b & w photos of a painted portrait, 2 mounted on cardboard, of "Uchter John Mark Knox, 5th Earl of Ranfurly (1856-1933), 6th in direct descent from William Penn"
- 2 copies of a retouched photo, one mounted on cardboard, of "Constance, Countess of Ranfurly, d. 1932, daughter of Vicount Charlemount (1830-1913)"

Box 26/File 780: William Penn—Descendents—P (1699-1746), son of William Penn:

- 1 b & w photo of a painted portrait, mounted on cardboard, of "John Penn (1699-1746), 'The American' resembled his father William Penn'
- 1 b & w photo of a painted portrait, labeled: "John Penn eldest son of William Penn and Hannah Callowhill, 1699-1746...."

Box 26/File 781: William Penn—Descendents—Richard Penn (1783-1863):

1 b & w photo of a painted portrait of "Richard Penn, 1783-1863, presumed to be by Raeburn"

Box 26/File 782: William Penn—Descendents—Major Percy Penn-Gaskell:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Albert Cook Myers takes Maj. Penn-Gaskell, head of Penn descendents to see Wm. Penn's Charter, 1682, Independence Hall"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Albert Cook Myers shows Major Percy Penn-Gaskell, 8th in descent from Wm. Penn, the original Penn Charter, 1682"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Capt. Percy Penn-Gaskell," in military uniform
- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of "Major Percy Penn-Gaskell, of Shannagarry Castle, Ireland, 8th in descent from Wm. Penn"

Box 26/File 783: William Penn—Documents:

- 1 b & w photo of page of prison registry for London, William Penn listed under "Prisoners Upon Bail," 1670
- 1 b & w photo of 3 different London prison documents, William Penn listed on last one
- 1 b & w photo of a letter to the King of England from "The Kings and Sachems of the Ancient Nations of the Susquehanna Shavanah Nations," concerning William Penn's benevolence, 1701
- 1 b & w photo of a letter of the Indian Sokotarius, granting land to William Penn, 1683
- 2 b & w photo of a document describing land boundaries, signed by Indian Chiefs, 1676
- 2 b & w photos of a document listing goods exchanged for land from the Indians, 1675
- 7 b & w photos (different pages from the same journal), probably from William Penn's journal, descriptions of the Indians and the land of Pennsylvania
- 1 b & w photo of the title page of "Truth Exalted; in A Short by true testimony against all those Religions, Faiths, and Worships that have been formed and followed in the darkness of Apostacy..." by William Penn the Younger...1668
- 1 b & w photo of the title page of "The Sandy Foundation Shaken: or Those so generally believed and applauded Doctrines..." by W.P., j. 1668
- 1 b & w photo of a document of a list of people recorded in a book, "23 William Penn of William Penn and Margaret his wife...." "Wm. Penn 1644 written on back of photo
- 1 b & w photo of a letter to ? William signed "Your very affectionate father, W. Penn"

- 1 b & w photo of "Autograph letter, signed of William Penn, to his children, just before leaving England on his first voyage on the ship "Welcome," for Pennsylvania, 1682"
- 1 b & w photo of a book of records "1643, June 6th, William Penne and Margaret Vander Shuren?, widow, by McDyke"
- 1 b & w photo of a section of a map, "Worminghurst Place" shown
- 1 b & w photo of an official document describing land boundaries in Pennsylvania, William Penn's name begins the document
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "The Oath and signatures of the members of Deputy Governor Markham's Council, 1681"
- 1 b & w photo of "A Loving Exhortation to Friends, From a Yearly Meeting held at Philadelphia, the 4th of the 7th Moneth, 1689. Printed by William Bradford at Philadelphia, Anno 1689"
- 1 b & w photo of a document describing land agreement between settlers and Indians
- 1 b & w photo of a document granting five thousand acres of land to Silas Crispin, signed Wm. Penn., 1683
 - ***see also: Box 16/File 390: Genealogy—Crispin family
- 2 b & w photos (different parts of same document) of a letter to Governor Markham from William Penn, 1685?
- 1 b & w photo of official document granting land to Ralph Crispin nominating several men for government posts
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of document "John Latcher and Mary Loftie? Left in charge of the Estate of Penns Manor, were married in 1701. Certified witnessed by William Penn and other notables. Presented by Mrs. S. S. Swain, Philadelphia, Pa."
- ***see also: Box 32A/File 972: Misc.—Documents

Box 26/File 784: William Penn—England/Ireland:

- 1 b & w photo of "Modern view of 'Penn Lodge"
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of wooden sign on signpost reading "Ringmer Hasting—27," with other names including "William Penn m. Gulielma Springett, 1672"
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of William Penn portrait on wall, interior of "Pennsylvania Castle, near Weymouth, Dinshire"
- 1 b & w photo of Pennsylvania Castle, exterior
- 2 b & w snapshots of "Macroon Castle, Ireland"
- 1 b & w photo of "Sunville House, near Shanagarry Co. Cork, where Penn's son and grandson lived. Later owned by Durdins. Photo taken 1946. Presented to ACM by R. Ivin Allen, of Shanagarry Co. Cork, Ireland, Dec. 7, 1946"
- 1 b & w photo of "Macroon Castle, Co. Cork, where Penn first heard Thomas Low speak, then Penn was 12 yrs. old. Photo taken Spring 1946. Presented to ACM by R. Ivin Allen, of Shanagarry Co. Cork, Ireland, Dec. 7, 1946"

- 1 b & w photo of "Ruins of Shanagarry Castle in East Cork, where Penn came at age of 22. Photo taken 1946. Presented to ACM by R. Ivin Allen, of Shanagarry
 - Co. Cork, Ireland, Dec. 7, 1946"
- 2 b & w snapshots of "Geraldine Coat of Arms, Ireland," from Wm. Penn's mother's habitat
- 1 b & w snapshot of "St. John's Gate, Limerick," from Wm. Penn's mother's habitat
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Quirr? Abbey, Co. Clare, Ireland," from Wm. Penn's mother's habitat
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Magh Adhuir crowing? of Kings of Thormond? Co. Clare, Ireland," from Wm. Penn's mother's habitat
- ***see also: Box 4/File 73: ACM—Travels—England—Castles—Pennsylvania Castle, and Loose/ Rolled photographs, for photo of Penn's Meeting House and grave

Box 26/File 785: William Penn—King James II (1633-1701) painted by Sir Godfrey Kneller:

1 b & w photo of a painted portrait of "King James II (1633-1701), painted by John Riley in 1684-5, by Sir Godfrey Kneller, in Nat. Portrait Gallery, London"

Box 26/File 786: William Penn—King John's Farm, where Penn was married, 1672:

- 1 b & w photo of "King Johns Farm," where Wm. Penn was married, 1672
- 1 b & w photo, cut out and mounted on cardboard, of "Hon. Arthur Capel (son of the Earl of Essex of King John's Farm, where Wm. Penn was married, 1672. I visited him there several times, 1911, 1914, etc."

<u>Box 26/File 787: William Penn—Landing in America—New Castle, Delaware—Oct. 28, 1682:</u>

1 b & w photo of a drawing of "William Penn's first landing in America at New Castle, Delaware, October 28, (O.S.) 1682," by Arnold Anderson, 1931

Box 26/File 788: William Penn—Leicester B. Holland as Wm. Penn at American Hist. Assoc.—Dec. 1917:

2 b & w photos of "Leister B. Holland of Phila. as William Penn, at the luncheon of the American Historical Association, Ball Room, Bellevue Stratford Hotel, Philadelphia. Thurs. Dec. 27, 1917 (Phila. Pub. Ledge photo)"

<u>Box 26/File 789: William Penn—Logan, James—Administrator of William Penn</u> family, Secretary of Gov. of PA:

2 Photostats of a document of a page of a ledger book of James Logan, 1728

<u>Box 26/File 790: William Penn—Logan, James—"Stenton," Fairmount Park (Logan's Mansion):</u>

- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Stenton," James Logan mansion
- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of front steps and front door of "Stenton"
- 10 b & w photos (different views) of different rooms and front hall of "Stenton"
- 1 b & w photo, badly damaged, of front exterior view of "Stenton"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "North Parlor, Stenton"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, touched-up, of "James Logan's Library, Second Floor, Stenton"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, touched-up, of "Entrance Hall, Stenton"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Tailpiece—Fireplace, Bedroom, Stenton"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, touched-up, of "Dining Room, Stenton"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, touched-up, of "South Parlor, Stenton"

Box 26/File 791: William Penn—Letter from G. Stott, about Chigwell School in Phila.:

- 1 letter from Godfrey Stott, RPAF School, Pakistan, to Albert Cook Myers, 25.3.1955, concerning William Penn topics and Chigwell School in Philadelphia
- 1 small b & w photo of Godfrey Scott, pasted to above letter

Box 26/File 792: William Penn—New Castle upon Delaware—Map:

1 b & w photo of "The Old Town of New Castle, Delaware, as William Penn saw it. Issued to commemorate the 250th Anniversary of William Penn's first landing in America, October 25, 1682-October 28, 1682

Box 26/File 793: William Penn—Painting of Penn's Land Sale Treaty with Chief Tammany, by Paul Domville:

- 7 b & w photos (different views) of "Paul Domville's Painting [1923] of William Penn's Land Sale Treaty with Chief Tammany and Delaware Indians, at Philadelphia, June 23, 1683"
- 1 cut out from a page of the *Public Ledger*, Philadelphia, Feb. 3, 1924, with photo of Albert Cook Myers at his desk and photo of Paul Domville's painting

<u>Box 26/File 794: William Penn—Painting of William Penn's Landsale Treaty—Artist Paul Domville:</u>

3 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Paul Domville, painter of William Penn's Land Sale Treaty with Chief Tammany and Delaware Indians, Philadelphia, 1683"

Box 26/File 795: William Penn—Penn's Chair:

1 carte-de-visite of "Wm. Penn's Chair," photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia 4 b & w photographs showing William Penn's furniture in the Historical Society of Pennsylvania collection. Shown are a chair, a cupboard, a chest and a secretary. Three photos by Phillip B. Wallace.

2 b & w copy photographs of stereographs – labeled: William Penn Parlor 1864, Wm. Penn chairs.

Box 26/File 796: William Penn—Penn, Hannah—wife of William Penn:

3 b & w photos of a charcoal sketch? of Hannah Penn, original in the collection of the Historical Society of Pennsylvania

Box 26/File 797: William Penn—Penn, Thomas—Documents:

3 b & w photos of different documents concerning Thomas Penn's work as a lawyer and executor of estates, such as George Houpe

Box 26/File 798: William Penn—Penn, the Honorable Thomas and Lady Juliana Penn:

- 1 b & w photo of a painted portrait of "The Right Hon. Thomas Penn, Governor of Pennsylvania, died 1775, by Peter Vandyck"
- 1 b & w photo of a painted portrait of "Lady Juliana Penn, daughter of the Earl of Pomfret, b. 1728, d. 1801, by Peter Vandyck"

Box 26/File 799: William Penn—Penn Charter Commemoration—March 1928:

- 1 b & w photo of two women at the Penn Charter Commemoration
- 1 b & w photo of man and woman standing with Pennsylvania Governor Gifford Pinchot at Penn Charter Commemoration
- 1 b & w photo of Governor Pinchot, Chief Strong Wolf and two other men
- 1 b & w photo of WWI cannon being fired at Penn Charter Commemoration
- 2 b & w photos of "Ceremonies, March 25, 1928, in the House of Representatives at Harrisburg, of the Presentation of William Penn's First Charter of April 23, 1682 to the people of Pennsylvania—ACM speaking"

6 b & w photos (different views) of "Participants in the Ceremonies, March 25, 1925, in the Capitol Building at Harrisburg, of the Presentation to the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania of William Penn's First Charter, April 25, 1682, to the people of Pennsylvania," includes list identifying people in photo

Box 26/File 800: William Penn—Penn Commemoration—October 1932:

- 2 b & w photos of "William Penn Commemoration, Convention Hall, Phila., Oct. 24, 1932"
- 1 b & w photo of William Penn impersonator on horse, Indians in background
- 1 b & w photo of "From left, Mayor Bankson Holcombe of New Castle, Gov. C. Douglass Buck, of Delaware, Mayor J. Hampton Moore, Phila., Mayor William Ward, Jr. of Chester, Pa."
- 2 b & w photos of "Friends' Select School Days holding seals, Oct. 24, 1932"
- 2 b & w photos of "Rayner W. Kelsey as Wm. Penn, Convention Hall, Philadelphia, Oct. 24, 1932"
- 2 b & w photos (different poses) of a group of people celebrating Penn Commemoration, some women in Quaker costume, two men in Indian costume
- 1 b & w photo of Penn celebration, outside on grounds of Pennsbury or Stenton?
- 1 b & w photo of a model ship, probably the Welcome?, Oct. 24, 1932
- 1 b & w photo of two Indians sitting by campfire, pageant for the Penn Commemoration
- 2 b & w photos of "From right—Chief War Eagle, Mayor Moore, Chief Anders, Oct. 1932, City Hall, Phila."
- 3 b & w photos of "William W. Price as William Penn, Chief War Eagle, Chief Anderson, Oct. 24, 1932," pageant at City Hall
- 7 b & w photos (different views) of "From left, Thomas E. Wynne, Wm. W. Price, Edward R. Barnsley, Gladys, Oct. 24, 1932," pageant at City Hall
- 3 b & w photos of "Sat. Oct. 29, 1932, Hist. Soc. Pa. From left, Chief War Eagle, Chief Anderson, Gladys"
- 2 b & w photos of "Sat. Oct. 29, 1932, Hist. Soc. Pa. From left, Chief War Eagle, Chief Anderson"
- 1 b & w photo of "Sat. Oct. 29, 1932 at H.S.P., from right, Chief War Eagle, Chief Anderson"
- 2 b & w photos of Chief War Eagle
- 2 b & w photos of "Sat. Oct. 29, 1932, Hist. Soc. Pa., Chief Anderson"
- 1 b & w photo of "Sat. Oct. 29, 1932, Hist. Soc. Pa. From left, Ernest Spofford, Chief War Eagle, Chief Anderson"
- 2 b & w photos of "Sat. Oct. 29, 1932, Hist. Soc. Pa. From left, Maurice Babb, Ernest Spofford, Albert Cook Myers, Chief War Eagle, Chief Anderson, Gladys"
- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers, Chief War Eagle, Chief Anderson, Ernest Spofford
- ***see also: Box 29: Indians

Box 26/File 801: William Penn—William Penn Committee:

- 1 b & w photo of a letter commending Albert Cook Myers' work on the Works of William Penn, signed by members of the William Penn Committee
- 4 b & w photos of "American Penn Committee in Phila., May 18, 1914"
- 3 b & w postcard photos of "the above Committee of The Historical Society of Pennsylvania, in Philadelphia, taken in May 1914. From left: Mr. Penn-Gaskell Hall, Prof. Hull, Col. Rawle, Ex-Gov. of Pa. Pennypacker, Mr. Myers, Mr. Tower, Prof. McMcaster, President Sharpless," photo by William H. Rau
- 1 b & w photo, same group as above, with Albert Cook Myers' secretary Theodore Glentworth III standing behind him
- ***see also: Box 3/File 40: ACM—Career—William Penn Research—ACM's office and collection for the works of William Penn—1921, Box 4/File 99: ACM—Travels—England—Office for the Works of William Penn, Devonshire House, London, Box 23/File 724: Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Albert Cook Myers & Secretaries—1912

Box 26/File 802: William Penn—Pennsbury Manor:

- 1 b & w photo of a map of Pennsbury Manor and surrounding lands, surveyed 1736
- 1 b & w photo of a close-up of Pennsbury Manor house, from above map
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of Pennsbury Manor—house and gardens, by G. C. Sponsler, Jr.
- ***see also: Box 21/File 592: County histories—Bucks Co.—Falls Township—Map, and Box 34/File 1001: Oversize—William Penn—Pennsbury Manor—Aerial view

Box 26/File 803: William Penn—Pennsbury Manor—Reconstruction:

- 2 b & w photos of aerial view of Pennsbury, Oct. 29, 1932
- 1 b & w photo of 2 photos (one placed at corner of larger photo as an inset) of Pennsbury restoration celebration and group of men, probably restoration committee
- 1 b & w photo of "Pennsbury Memorial Site," excavation shown in photo
- 1 b & w photo of "Excavations house foundations Pennsbury, August 1934"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Wall of Garden at Pennsbury, August 1934"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Excavations on site of Brewhouse, etc. Photo Aug. 1934"
- 1 b & w photo of Present house at Pennsbury, Sunday, May 21, 1934"
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of "Pennsbury House, ruins of cellar walls, photo Aug. 1934"
- 23 b & w photos (different views) of other miscellaneous photos of Pennsbury reconstruction, 1934
- 1 b & w photo of "The wall at 'Descending Steps,' the above photograph was taken after the under-pinning was placed, in the 8th. Month, 1933"

Box 26/File 804: William Penn—Paintings, Portraits and Busts:

- 1 b & w photo of a painting of William Penn and other Quakers with Indians
- 1 engraving of William Penn "by J. Sartain, from the original picture in the possession of the Historical Society of Penna. Painted from life in 1666."
- 6 b & w photos of above painting, "The portrait of William Penn in armour, from an original painting in possession of Col. William Dugald Stuart, of London, the present head of the Penn family"
- 1 engraving of a painting of Adm. William Penn
- 1 b & w photo of a carte-de-visite of above painting, "Admiral Sir William Penn, from original painting in the Painted Hall." Photo by T.L. Booker & Co., Greenwich
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of a drawing of William Penn
- 2 b & w photos of a charcoal drawing? of William Penn
- 1 b & w "photographic reproduction of an oil portrait of William Penn, painted at the request of Dr. E.A. Glatfelter, principal of William Penn Senior High School...by Walter C. Trout" 1944
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of William Penn bust
- 1 b & w photo of a painting, with portraits of George Monck, Martin Tromp, and William Penn, and a fleet of ships in painting below them
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1002: Oversize—William Penn—Portraits and Busts and Box 36: Quaker CDV's—William Penn, and Very Oversized Photographs: DN19/OV/E18, for portrait of William Penn

Box 26/File 804a: William Penn—Seals:

- 1 b & w photo of a wax document seal
- 1 b & w photo of a seal reading "Truth-Peace-Love-and-Plentey-1699"
- 1 b & w photo of 3 seals of William Penn, Governor of Philadelphia, Bucks, and Chester Counties
- 1 b & w photo of a seal reading "William Penn, Chief Propriator and Governor of Pensilvania"
- 1 b & w photo of two bronze naval seals
- 1 b & w photo of 4 different wax seals

<u>Box 26/File 805: William Penn—Sir William Springett (1620-1643-4) (father of Gulielma Springett Penn):</u>

- 1 b & w photo of the front of Sir William Springett's tomb, in marble, with bust and bronze marker
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a bust of Sir William Springett, from top of tomb decoration

Box 26/File 806: William Penn—Slate Roof House:

1 carte-de-visite of a painting of the Slate Roof House, photo by J.W. Hurn, Phila.

- 1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, of a painting of the "Slate Roof House, or Gov. Penn's Mansion. Photograph from the Original Picture painted by Veron Fletcher, for Samuel Croft, Esq. March 15th, 1867"
- ***see also: Box 35/File 1030: Oversize—16 x 20—William Penn—Slate Roof House, and Box 36: Quaker CDV's—Slate Roof House

Box 26/File 807: William Penn—The "Welcome"—ship from England that took Penn to Pennsylvania:

- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of "William Penn first arrived in Pennsylvania on the Ship, "Welcome" at Upland, (now Chester) Oct. 25 (O.S.), 1682," by Arnold Anderson
- 1 b & w photo of "Strand at Deal, England. (x) Marks the site of old wharf where William Penn embarked on the Welcome, for his first voyage to Pennsylvania"

BOX 27: Quaker Research:

***see also: Box 4/File 93: ACM—Travels—England—English Quakers and Quaker homes, File 94: England—Quaker Meeting Houses, Box 5/File 106: ACM—Travels—Ireland—Irish Quakers and Quaker homes, and BOX 36 (gray box): Quaker CDV's, and Photograph Albums, #21, for an album/scrapbook of ACM's Quaker research

Box 27/File 808: Quaker Research—Certificates from England and Ireland:

- 2 cyanotypes of a letter recommending George Marsh in his emigration to America, 1728, photo by Gilbert Cope, 5-27-1900
- 2 cyanotypes of a letter to the "Friends and Brethren in the Province of Pennsylvania," describing Elizabeth Clerk, who wanted to emigrate to America, from the Men's Meeting, north of Belfast, Ireland, 1735, photo by Gilbert Cope, 5-13-1895
- 1 cyanotype of Samuel and Joshua Fayle—Certificate to emigrate from Ireland, 1742, photo by Gilbert Cope, 5-27-1900
- 1 cyanotype of John Clark's certificate to emigrate from Ireland, 1729, photo by Gilbert Cope, 5-27-1900
- 2 cyanotypes of Samuel Clark's certificate to emigrate from Ireland, 1735, photo by Gilbert Cope, 5-13-1900
- 1 b & w photo of Mary Varman's certificate to emigrate from Ireland, 1729, photo by Gilbert Cope, 5-27-1900
- 2 cyanotypes (different parts same document) of John and Christian Gibson's certificate to emigrate from England, 1736, photo by Gilbert Cope, 7-24-1888
- 1 cyanotype of William Purdey's certificate to emigrate from Ireland, 1737, photo by Gilbert Cope, 9-3-1894

- 1 cyanotype of William and Margaret Pomigton's certificate to emigrate from England, 1717-1718, photo by Gilbert Cope, 8-2-1895
- 1 cyanotype of a Quaker marriage certificate of William Evans and Hanah Eves, 1709, photo by Gilbert Cope, 12-13-1894

Box 27/File 809: Quaker Research—George Fox:

- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of "Photograph of Swarthmore Hall, Lancashire, England, home of George Fox, Founder of the Quakers"
- 1 b & w photo of "Geo. Fox's bedroom, Swarthmore Hall"
- 1 b & w photo of "Geo. Fox's Bible and chair"
- 1 b & w photo of "Staircase, Swarthmore Hall"

Box 27/File 810: Quaker Research—Benjamin Lay (1677-1760), Reformer:

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of an engraving of "Benjamin Lay (1677-1760), Reformer...from an engraving made by H.D. from painting by W. Williams in the collection of the Historical Society of Pennsylvania"

Box 27/File 811: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—Brig Flatts:

1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, Brig Flatts"

Box 27/File 812: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Adams Co.:

- 3 b & w photos (different views), two mounted on cardboard, of "Huntington Friends' Meeting House, built 1790, now in Latimore Township, near York Springs, Adams County, Pa."
- 3 b & w photos (different views), one mounted on cardboard, of a group of people in front of Huntington Friends' Meeting House, list identifying people on back of photo, photo by W.L. Worley, see Boxes 10-18, Genealogy files for individual photos of these people
- 1 newspaper photo (same as above photo) cut out from The Gettysburg Times, Feb. 8, 1941, with title "Huntington Friends Meeting House and Worshippers in the Late 1890s"
- 13 b & w photos (different views and dates) of Huntington Friends' Meeting House, 1913, 1930s and other dates
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Interior of Huntington Friends' Meeting House, near York Springs, Adams County, Penna., 1913"
- 1 b & w photo of "Graveyard, Huntington Friends' Meeting House, near York Springs, Adams Co., Penna."
- 2 b & w postcard photos (different views) of Huntington Friends' Meeting House
- 2 b & w postcard photos of (different views) of Huntington Friends Graveyard
- 3 b & w photos (different views), one mounted on cardboard, of "The new Menallen Friends' Meeting House, near Flora Dale P.O., Adams Co., Pa., built 1884"

- 4 b & w photos, three mounted on cardboard, of "Menallen Friends' Meeting House, near Flora Dale, U.S. Post Office, Menallen Twp., Adams Co., Pa., of weatherboarded logs, removed from the old Menallen Meeting House location in 1838 and set up on this new site. Taken down in 1884. Photo copied from view taken by Isaac Tyson—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "Menallen Friends' Meeting House...where John T. Myers and family attended meeting when living on the farm, also went to the Friends' school to the left in the building."
- 1 b & w photo of "Group at Menallen Mtg., 6/2/1935"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Interior of Menallen Friends' Meeting House"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Old Menallen Friends' Graveyard, Adams County, Penna."
- 4 b & w photos (different views and dates) of Menallen Friends' Graveyard
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Center Mill, Adams County, Penna., Curtis E. Cook to right"
 - ***see also: Box 10/File 246: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Curtis E. (son of Benjamin and Catherine Cook) and family
- 1 b & w snapshot of "The Cook graves at Menallen Friends' Meeting House. From left, Ruth M. Cook, Jesse Cook, Lewis H. Cook, J. Kersey Cook"
 - ***see also: Box 11/File 273: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Jesse (1801-1855) and Ruth (McMillan) (1808-1887)—gravestones
- 2 b & w photos (different views and dates) of "Entrance to Menallen Friends' Meeting House," July and Aug., 1930
- 2 b & w photos of "Menallen Friends' Meeting House...Sun. July 6, 1930"

Box 27/File 813: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Berks Co.:

- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, Robeson, Berks County, Erected perhaps about 1741," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1893-4-28
- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, Maiden Creek, Berks Co., Erected perhaps as early as 1737," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1893-4-29
- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, Reading, PA., erected 1765; taken down Aug. 1868," photo by Gilbert Cope
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "The Front of Exeter Meeting House, above Pottstown, Pa.," photo by A.H. Richardson

Box 27/File 814: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Bucks Co.:

- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting, Newtown, Bucks County, Established, 1815," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1891-4-18
- 1 b & w photo of "Historic Wrightstown Meeting House"
- 1 b & w photo of "Historic Burying ground at Wrightstown Meeting"

Box 27/File 815: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Chester Co.:

- 5 b & w photos (different views), one mounted on cardboard, of "Old Kennett Quaker Meeting House, 1708," one photo by Anna Belle Swayne
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of interior of Old Kennett Meeting House, one photo by Anna Belle Swayne
- 2 b & w different photos, both mounted on same piece of cardboard, of "Kennett Square Friends' Meeting House and Interior"
- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, Londongrove, Chester County; rebuilt 1818," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1902-5-2
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Caln Friends Meeting House, Chester Co., Pa."
- 1 postcard with colored drawing of "Caln Meeting House (built 1726)"
- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, known as East Caln, Chester County, enlarged 1800," photo by Gilbert Cope
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Friends' Meeting House, Marshallton, Chester Co., from the west; erected 1765," photos by Gilbert Cope
- 1 drawing on a postcard advertisement of "New Garden Friends' Meeting House, built in 1743. View as in 1850"
- 1 postcard with colored drawing of "Friends' Meeting House (built 1743, rebuilt 1907), New Garden, Chester Co., Pa."
- 2 b & w photos (different views), one mounted on cardboard, of "New Garden Meeting House, Chester County. Showing south end, built 1743. North end built 1760"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "London Grove Meeting House, photo by W.J. Chambers, Kennett, Pa."

Box 27/File 816: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Columbia Co.:

1 b & w photo of "Catawissa Meeting House, Columbia County, erected about 1787. Photo 1887"

Box 27/File 817: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Delaware Co.:

- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Middletown Meeting House"
- 1 b & w photo of a map of surveyed lots for Providence Meeting House, 1770
- 4 b & w photos (one mounted on cardboard) of "Providence Friends' Meeting House, on Old Providence Road, Media, Pa."
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Providence Meeting House
- 2 b & w photos (different views), mounted on same piece of cardboard, of exterior and east interior of Providence Friends' Meeting House
- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, Chichester Township, Delaware County; rebuilt 1769," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1871
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Chichester Meeting House, Burnt 12th Mo. 4th, 1768; Rebuilt 1769," groups of people in front of meeting house
- 1 b & w photo of "Chester Friends' Meeting House, 1829, photo by Walter F. Price, 1932"

- 4 b & w photos of Chester Friends' Meeting House
- 3 albumen photos, two mounted on cardboard, of Birmingham Friends' Meeting House, 1870
- 1 b & w postcard photo of interior of Birmingham Meeting House, "Birmingham Meeting used as hospital during the Battle of Brandywine"
- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, Haverford, Delaware Co., Erected about 1700," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1895-5-3
- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, Radnor, Delaware County. The left hand end erected 1718," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1895-5-3
- 2 albumen photos, one mounted on cardboard, of Concord Friends Meeting, 1870
- 2 b & w photos (different views), mounted on cardboard, of "Concord Friends' Meeting House, Date stone, 1728," one photo by Gilbert Cope
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Friends Meeting House...Concordville, Pa."

Box 27/File 818: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Fayette Co.:

1 b & w photo of "Ruins of Providence Friends' Meeting, Fayette County; probably erected about 1789," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1888-10-26

Box 27/File 819: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Lancaster Co.:

- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, Columbia, Pa. (Since torn down)," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1893-5-11
- 1 b & w photo of "Lampeter Meeting House, Lancaster County, Pa., burned 1888-8-31," photo by Gilbert Cope
- 1 b & w photo of "Stove in 'Penn Hill' Friends' Meeting, Lancaster County; takes in cordwood sticks," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1900-10-18

Box 27/File 820: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Montgomery Co.:

- 1 b & w photo of "Old-time door shelter and over-hanging eaves of Merion Meeting House," photo by F.T. Leach
- 1 b & w photo of "Merion Meeting House," photo by F.T. Leach
- 1 b & w photo of Merion Meeting House
- 1 b & w photo of interior of Merion Meeting House
- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, Horsham, Montgomery Co.," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1894-6-27
- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, Gwynedd, Montgomery County, from the graveyard," photo by Gilbert Cope 1898-5-30
- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, Abington, Montgomery County," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1893-11-7
- 1 b & w photo of "Historic Plymouth Meeting House," photo by F. T. Leach
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "The Burying Ground—Plymouth Meeting. The larger white stones mark the grave of Thomas Hovenden," photo by A.H. Richardson

Box 27/File 821: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Philadelphia Co.:

- 1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Byberry Meeting House, Philadelphia County, Pa.," photo by Gilbert Cope, 5-4-1895
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of a meeting house? with date stone labeled, "By General Subscription to the Free Quakers, erected in the year of our Lord, 1783"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Friends' Meeting House, 12th Street below Market, Philadelphia, built 1813"
- 3 b & w photos of Friends' Meeting House, Fourth and Arch Streets, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w postcard photo of 'Friends' Arch Street Centre, 304 Arch Street, Philadelphia (Erected 1915)"
- 2 b & w postcard photos (different views) of Friends' Meeting House, 4th and Arch Streets

Box 27/File 822: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—Westmoreland Co.:

1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting, Sewickly, Westmoreland County," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1887-4-27

Box 27/File 823: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—PA—York Co.:

- 1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting House, York, Pa.," photo by Gilbert Cope, 1893-5-11
- 3 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Warrington Friends' Meeting House, near Wellsville, York County, Pa., built 1769, in which worshipped our Quaker ancestors Peter and Sarah (Gilpin) Cook, Jesse and Mary (Wierman) Cook, Henry and Mary (Way) Cook, George and Ann (Hinshaw) McMillan, Jacob and Ruth (Griffith) McMillan, Wm. and Joanna (Craig) Griffith, etc. Jesse Cook married Ruth McMillan here. 9 mo. 20, 1831"
 - ***see also: Box 11/File 273: Genealogy—Cook family—Cook, Jesse (1801-1855) and Ruth (McMillan) (1808-1887)—marriage certificate—1831, and gravestones
- 2 b & w postcard photo of "Friends Meeting House—Wellsville, Pa."
- 8 b & w photos (different views) of interior of Warrington Friends' Meeting House
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Fireplace, Warrington Friends' Meeting House"
- 2 b & w snapshots of "Ancient clerk's table, Warrington Friends' Meeting House, York Co., Pa."
- 3 b & w snapshots (different views) of groups of people outside Warrington Friends' Meeting House, 1913
- ***see also: Box 3/File 47: ACM—Warrington Friends' Meeting House, 1913, and Very Oversized Photographs: DN19/OV/B22

Box 27/File 824: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—Delaware:

- 1 b & w photo of "Centre meeting-house, Dec. 2, 1898"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Centre Friends' Meeting House, Delaware, Sept. 1905"
- 1 b & w photo of "Burial ground, Centre Friends' Meeting House, Delaware, Sept. 1905"
- 1 b & w photo of "Farm near Centre Meeting House, New Castle Co. Del., Sept. 1905"
- 1 b & w photo of "View from Centre Friends' Meeting House, Delaware, Sept. 1905"
- 1 b & w photo of "Interior, Centre Meeting House (Friends) near Centreville, Delaware 1905"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "Newark Friends' Burying Ground, Brandywine Hundred, Newark, Del., May 20, 1917"
- 4 b & w postcard photos of different views of Friends Meeting House, Wilmington, Del. 1738-1748, 1748-1817, and newest meeting house, completed 1817
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "Interior, Friends Meeting House, Wilmington, Del."

Box 27/File 825: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—Maryland:

- 2 albumen photos, mounted on cardboard, of "The Oldest Meeting House of Friends in America," Thirdhaven Friends' Meeting House
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Entrance to the grounds of Thirdhaven Friends' Meeting House, near Easton, Maryland, Tuesday, September 6th, 1927"
- 8 b & w photos (different views) of "Thirdhaven Friends' Meeting House, near Easton, Maryland, Tuesday September 6, 1927"
- 8 b & w photos (different views) of "West River Friends' Burial Ground, near Galesville, Anne Arundel County, Maryland, Sunday, May 25, 1930," and surrounding lands

Box 27/File 826: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—Massachusetts:

1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Friends' Meeting House, Amesbury, Mass. Attended by the Quaker poet Whittier"

<u>Box 27/File 827: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—New Jersey—Old Burlington Meeting House:</u>

2 b & w photos of a drawing of Old Burlington Meeting House, Burlington, NJ 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard of a painting of Old Burlington Meeting House

Box 27/File 828: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—Ohio:

1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of "S.E. view of Carmel (Columbiana Co., O.) Friends (Wilbur) meeting house, as when sold to be used for a dwelling, Nov. 1899"

Box 27/File 829: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—Virginia:

1 b & w photo of "Friends' Meeting, Hopewell, Frederick County, Va.; built 1759; enlarged 1788," photo by Gilbert Cope

Box 27/File 830: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—Washington, D.C.:

1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Friends' Meeting House, Washington, D.C."

Box 27/File 831: Quaker Research—Meeting Houses—Unidentified:

1 b & w photo of unidentified Quaker Meeting House

1 cyanotype of unidentified Quaker Meeting House, same as above

Box 27/File 832: Quaker Research—Quaker Costume Parties:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "William Penn (1644-1718) in armour, aged 22, in 1666; impersonated by his direct descendant, Philip Penn-Gaskell Hall, Jr., of Philadelphia, of the ninth generation
- 1 b & w photo of "William Sewel (1654-1720), the Dutch Quaker historian and lexicographer; impersonated by Dr. William I. Hull, Howard M. Jenkins professor of Quaker History at Swarthmore College"
- 1 b & w photo of "William Penn, impersonated by Rayner W. Kelsey"
- 1 b & w photo of "James Nayler (1617?-1660), minister; impersonated by Albert J. Edmunds, Cataloguer of the Historical Society of Pennsylvania"
- 1 b & w photo of "Gulielma Penn (Mrs. Courtland Y. White)"
- 2 b & w photos of "Albert Cook Myers, Nov. 25, 1929. Impersonating Joseph Besse (1683-1757), London Friend..."
- 1 b & w photo of "Captain John Underhill (1597-1672), commander of the Massachusetts forces against the Pequot Indians, later Long Island Quaker; impersonated by his direct descendant, Truman Underhill, of Media, of the tenth generation"
- 1 b & w photo of "James Logan (1674-1751), William Penn's Pennsylvania Secretary and Agent; impersonated by his direct descendent, Sydney L. Wright, Jr., of Glenside, of the eighth generation"
- 1 b & w photo of "Amelia Mott Gummere as Lucretia Mott"

- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Quaker Costume Party, Friends' Historical Association, Phila., Nov. 25, 1929," list identifying people in photo on piece of cardboard behind photo
- 1 b & w photo of "Ushers men, from left: Arthur J. Mekeel, Wm. Maier, Geo. Vanx, Thomas C. Potts, Jr., Joseph Cadbury, Ivan Glass, Frederick W. Swan, Eleanor Janney, Marianna Webster and Margaret Paxon"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Joseph Hawley of Media in bonnet, and Mrs. Janeway"
- 1 xerox of a description of the characters at the Quaker Costume Party
- 1 printing-out paper photo of a group of five men and one woman in Quaker costume, event and date unknown

Box 27/File 833: Quaker Research—Quaker Records—Philadelphia Monthly and Yearly Mtgs.:

- 4 b & w photos of documents from the Philadelphia Monthly Meeting 1682-early 1700s, including meeting minutes, marriage registers, account records, etc.
- 27 b & w photos of documents from the Philadelphia Yearly Meeting, 168- early 1700s, including meeting minutes, marriage registers, account records, etc.

Box 27/File 834: Quaker Research—"Sufferings of the Quakers in Ireland," printed 1672:

1 b & w photo of the title page from "A Brief Relation of some part of the Sufferings of the True Christians, the People of God (in Scorn called Quakers) in Ireland, for these last Eleven Years, viz. from 1660 until 1671," printed 1672

Box 27/File 835: Quaker Research—Benjamin West:

- 1 platinum print of "Benjamin West's birthplace on farm of George G. Leider in Springfield Twp...."
- 2 cartes-de-visite of Benjamin West's residence, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Phila.
- 1 carte-de-visite of Benjamin West's residence, photo by J.W. Hurn, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w photo of a "Water color view of the Benjamin West birthplace at Swarthmore, Pa., signed by Clemt. E. West, is hanging in the Burlington Library, Burlington, NJ (1913)"
- 1 b & w photo of "Newtown Square Inn, as it is now—Aug. 2, 1931, side view"
- 1 b & w photo of "Provost William Smith, by Benjamin West"
- 1 b & w photo of a wax seal? of William Penn with Indians, by Benjamin West?
- 1 b & w photo of famous painting of William Penn's peace treaty with the Indians, by Benjamin West
- 1 b & w photo of a painting of Benjamin West?
- 1 b & w photo of a painting of Benjamin West with paintbrush in hand
- 1 b & w photo of a "bust of Benjamin West (1738-1820) by Francis Chantrey, in NY Hist. Soc."
- 1 b & w painting of an unidentified man, by Benjamin West?

- 2 cyanotypes of a document from the Court of General Quarter Sessions at Chester, of a petition of John West, signed by many county officials, 1755, photo by Gilbert Cope, 5-26-1895
- ***see also: Loose/ Rolled photographs, for a Benjamin West painting

BOX 28: Jamestown Exposition/ Historians:

Box 28/File 836: Jamestown Exposition—Auditorium, Convention Hall, and History Wing:

2 b & w snapshots of history wing of Convention Hall at Jamestown Exposition 1 b & w photo of Convention Hall/ Auditorium, at night, lit up over the water ***see also: Box 34/File 1003: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Auditorium, Convention Hall, and History Wing and Box 35/File 1031: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—Convention Hall, History wing

Box 28/File 837: Jamestown Exposition—Division of History, Education and Social Economy:

- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of "Albert Cook Myers, Govr. Ellyson, and Dr. J.A.C. Chandler
- 1 b & w photo on cardboard mount, of "Division of History, Education and Social Economy—Jamestown Exposition—1907: J. Taylor Ellyson, Dr. J.A.C. Chandler, Miss Minnie Bronson, Wm. Marshall Black, Albert Cook Myers"

Box 28/File 838: Jamestown Exposition—Landscapes (art reproductions):

- 1 b & w photo of a painting of "Farm scene in Pennsylvania, by John A. Woodhouse, 1824"
- 1 b & w photo of a painting of a rooster in a garden near the ocean, artist unknown

Box 28/File 839: Jamestown Exposition—Learned, Marion Dexter (University of Pennsylvania) (co-director of Pennsylvania exhibit w/ACM):

1 b & w snapshot of "Marion Dexter Learned, photo by his fellow traveler Albert Cook Myers," on deck of a ship

***see also: Box 34/File 1004: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Massachusetts, Ohio, and Virginia History Exhibits

Box 28/File 840: Jamestown Exposition—North Carolina History:

1 b & w photo of "Wachovia Exhibit, North Carolina, Jamestown Exposition"

Box 28/File 841: Jamestown Exposition—North Carolina trip, April 30, 1907:

- 1 b & w snapshot of unidentified woman in front of gate, "North Carolina, 1907"
- 3 b & w snapshots of an unidentified cemetery, "North Carolina, 1907"
- 3 b & w snapshots (different views) of two unidentified men by the water
- 1 b & w snapshot of an unidentified church
- 1 b & w snapshot of an unidentified Quaker meeting house?
- 1 b & w snapshot of an unidentified Quaker meeting house and cemetery
- 1 b & w snapshot of a horse and wagon
- 1 b & w snapshot of railroad tracks
- 2 b & w postcard photos of "The Historic 'Cupola House,' erected 1758, Edenton, N.C...30 April 1907, Vice Pres. King of the N. & S. R.R. brought me down here in his private car to-day. We return to Norfolk tomorrow," postcards to Miss Georgia C. Myers and Mrs. John T. Myers
- 1 b & w snapshot, mounted on cardboard, of a train car
- 1 b & w snapshot, mounted on cardboard of the "Cupola House," Edenton, NC
- 1 b & w snapshot, mounted on cardboard, of an unidentified street and church
- 1 b & w snapshot, mounted on cardboard, of an unidentified gate
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1004: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Massachusetts, Ohio, and Virginia History Exhibits and Box 35/File 1033: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—Ohio History Exhibit

Box 28/File 842: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Daniel Boone:

1 b & w photo of a painting of Daniel Boone, "Photographed in May, 1902, by E.L. Fowler, Evanston, Ill., from original oil portrait by Chester Harding, now in possession of the artist's grandson, William H. King, Winnetka, Ill."

<u>Box 28/File 843: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Bucks Co.</u> (exhibits of David Fell, esq. of Holicong, Bucks Co.):

- 1 b & w photo of ceramics and kitchen tools, exhibits of David Fell, esq. of Holicong, Bucks Co.
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1005: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Carlisle/Cumberland Co. History

<u>Box 28/File 844: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Chester</u> <u>Co. Historical Society materials:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of a painting of Rebecca Webb Baker (1772-1859) c. 1832, by Bass Otis (1823-1844)
- 1 b & w photo of signboard of the Black Horse Tavern, East Bradford Township, Chester County

- 1 b & w photo of signboard of the Rising Sun Tavern or Wm. Wagenseller's Inn on Conestoga Road, Chester County, 1816
- 1 b & w photo of the Turk's Head Inn sign, Chester County
- 1 b & w photo of date stone of John Hoopes' Inn, called the Turk's Head, West Chester, PA 1769
- ***see also: Loose/Rolled photographs, for a photo of CCHS seal

<u>Box 28/File 845: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Gilbert</u> Cope photos included in exhibit:

- 1 b & w photo of "Octagon School-house, Birmingham, Chester Co.," Gilbert Cope #57, 1887-5-14
- 1 b & w photo of "Strode's Mill, East Bradford, Chester County. First erected about 1720," Gilbert Cope #247, 1887-10-25
- 1 b & w photo of "Residence of Morris S. Cope, East Bradford, Chester County; erected about 1790," Gilbert Cope #284, 1887-12-3
- 1 b & w photo of "The old and the new spring houses of Joseph Cope (formerly), East Bradford Township, Chester County," Gilbert Cope, #333, 1888-4-13
- 1 b & w photo of "William Smedley Homestead, Middletown, Delaware County," Gilbert Cope, 1888-8-18
- 1 b & w photo of "Old Mill in Pocopson Township, Chester County, first established about 1726. On Pocopson Cr.," Gilbert Cope #705, 1889-10-5
- 1 b & w photo of "Birthplace of Thomas Buchanan Read, East Brandywine Township, Chester County," Gilbert Cope, #914, 1891-9-27
- 1 b & w photo of "Baily Mowing Machine, the first used in Chester County; patented Feb. 12, 1822," Gilbert Cope #972, 1892-8-10
- 1 b & w photo of "House erected by Humphrey Marshall, Marshallton, Chester County, 1773," Gilbert Cope #1023, 1893-5-2
- 1 b & w photo of "Sea-chest, brought from Ireland to Chester County by John Forsyth, 1773; in possession of Jonathan Eldridge, West Chester, Pa.," Gilbert Cope #1098
- 1 b & w photo of "St. Peter's P.E. Church, East Whiteland, Chester County," Gilbert Cope # 1154, 1864-10-27
- 1 b & w photo of "Lightfoot Homestead, near Maiden Creek Meeting, Berks County: the end of the left built 1793 and the other later," Gilbert Cope #1017, 1893-4-29
- 1 b & w photo of "Joseph Gilbert Homestead, Byberry, Philadelphia County; erected 1722. Birthplace of Benjamin Gilbert, Indian Captive," Gilbert Cope #1221, 1895-5-4
- 1 b & w photo of "Newlin's Mill, Concord, Delaware County," Gilbert Cope #1319, 1896-5-12
- 1 b & w photo of "Former residence of George Ashbridge, Milltown, East Goshen Township, Chester County; erected about 1754," Gilbert Cope #1639, 1899-5-15
- 1 b & w photo of "Former residence of Richard Downing (born 1719) of Downingtown, Chester County," Gilbert Cope #1799, 1900-5-3

<u>Box 28/File 846: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Ephrata</u> Cloisters Hist. Objects:

1 b & w photo of a Bible and pewter dishes from the Ephrata Cloisters on display at the Jamestown Exposition

Box 28/File 847: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit— Germantown Site and Relic Society Exhibits:

1 b & w photo of clothing, weapons, kitchen items and books from the Germantown Site and Relic Society on display at the Jamestown Exposition

<u>Box 28/File 848: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Hamilton Library Assoc., Carlisle, PA, Exhibit:</u>

1 b & w photo of kitchen items from the Hamilton Library Assoc., Carlisle, PA, on display at the Jamestown Exposition

<u>Box 28/File 850: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Hans</u> Herr portrait:

1 b & w photo of a portrait of Hans Herr, Swiss Mennonite settler in present Lancaster Co.

<u>Box 28/File 851: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Loaner</u> Charles F. Jenkins of Germantown:

1 b & w portrait photo of Charles F. Jenkins of Germantown, loaner of items for the Pennsylvania History Exhibit

<u>Box 28/File 852: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Loaner Amandus Johnson, fellow in Germanics, UPenn:</u>

1 b & w copy of a portrait photo of Amandus Johnson, loaner of items for the Pennsylvania History Exhibit

<u>Box 28/File 853: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Moravian</u> Items:

- 1 b & w photo of musical instruments, a tapestry, Quaker bonnets, etc., "Exhibits of the Moravian Historical Society, Nazareth, PA"
- 2 b & w photos of "Old Moravian Communion Cloth, found in the Sisters' House at Lititz, Lancaster Co., Pa."
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1007: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition— Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Moravian Art

<u>Box 28/File 854: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Moravian</u> Items—Bethlehem and Nazareth buildings:

- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of Bethlehem, 1750
- 1 b & w photo of a sketch/map of houses and lands of Bethlehem, labeled "Peters and Taylor, 500 Acres"
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of "A View of Bethlehem, one of the Brethren's principal settlements in Pennsylvania...published Nov. 24, 1757"
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of Bethlehem or Nazareth
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1008: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition— Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Moravian Items—Bethlehem and Nazareth Maps

<u>Box 28/File 855: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—PA—German materials:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of "Pennsylvania German 'Taufschein' or Baptismal Certificate, 1794"
- 2 b & w photos of "Illuminated Pennsylvania German Manuscript ('Vorschrift') attributed to Christopher Dock, the Schoolmaster of the Skippack, 1769"
- 8 b & w photos (different documents) of other Pennsylvania German illuminated manuscripts
- 1 b & w photo and one colored photo of a Pennsylvania German decorative seal?, photos mounted on cardboard
- 4 sheets of cardboard with b & w photos on each one of a Pennsylvania German family record, late 18th-early 19th centuries, each sheet has a typed translation attached below photo
- 2 b & w photos of "Highly ornamental band-box—given as a wedding present Johanna Fredrika Henkel by her father, Rev. Jacob Anthony Henkel, upon her marriage to Valentine Geiger, 1714"
- 2 b & w photos of painting from lid of above box
 - **above photos are mounted on same piece of cardboard with typed explanation attached
- 3 b & w photos (different subjects), mounted on cardboard, of "Selections from 'Vorschriften' of Egelmann; (1) 'Fractur Alphabete,' Ornamental Alphabet, (2) 'Current Schrift in Woertern nach den Alphabet verschiedener alten Schriften,' Current script after various old styles, (3) 'For Marking on Linen'"
- 1 b & w photo and 1 colored photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Cover page of a book of Engraved 'Copies'—(Vorschriften) German & English, for the young. Drawn and engraved by Carl Friederich Egelman. Original in collection of ExGov. Pennypacker"
- 1 b & w photo and 1 colored photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Pennsylvania-German Tauf-Schein, with Color Note"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Pennsylvania German Earthenware dishes

- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Ornamental Earthenware dish with German legend, c. 1796"
- 3 b & w photos of three different "Tauf-Scheins" (illuminated manuscripts)

<u>Box 28/File 856: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Pennsylvania Society of the Colonial Dames of America:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of the exhibit of the Pennsylvania Society of the Colonial Dames of America at the Jamestown Exposition, from "Stenton"
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1009: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—portraits (Art reproductions)
- ***see also: Box 35/File 1038: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Pittsburgh, "Old Block House"

<u>Box 28/File 857: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Quaker painting:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from an engraving of "The Quaker Meeting, London or Amsterdam about 1680. Engraved from the painting by Egbert van Heemskerck (1645-1704)," photo by Tear & Son, London
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1010: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition— Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Quaker painting—European Quakers

Box 28/File 858: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Benjamin West:

- 1 b & w photo of "Portrait of Robert Morris, aged three. This and the portrait of his sister Jane, aged five, were the first oil portraits painted by Benjamin West (1738-1820), the Pennsylvania President of the Fine Arts, when a boy, about 1753"
- 1 printing-out paper photo, same as above
- 1 b & w photo of "Portrait of Jane Morris, aged five. This and the portrait of her brother Robert were the first oil portraits painted by Benjamin West, when a boy, about 1753"

<u>Box 28/File 859: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—York County Historical Society Exhibits:</u>

1 b & w photo of the York County Historical Society Exhibit at the Jamestown Exposition

Box 28/File 860: Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Misc.:

- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of general views of the Pennsylvania History Exhibit
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of three different samplers, 1735, 1773, and 1823
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of four different iron stove plates, mid-1700s
- 1 b & w photo of "Iron stove plate, about 1760"
- 1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Conrad Weiser House, M.D. Learned, presented by Mr. Benjamin Franklin Owen of Reading, PA, July 28, '08," photo by Hafer, Reading, PA
- 2 printing-out paper photos, mounted on cardboard, of "View from Camp Hill over Whitemarsh valley, showing Edenten? Mansion, Washington's Headquarters, at foot of hill"
- 2 b & w copy photos, one mounted on cardboard, of another photo of an unidentified historical building in Philadelphia?, next to Pennsylvania National Bank
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1006: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—General Views and Box 35/File 1034 to File 1037: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—General views

***see also: Box 34/File 1011: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—University of Pennsylvania Exhibit—Gold Medal

Box 28/File 861: Jamestown Exposition—Portraits (Art reproductions):

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a portrait of an unidentified 18th century woman
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a portrait of an unidentified 18th century man
- 1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of a portrait of an unidentified early 19th century woman, photo by C.S. Bradford
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a portrait of an unidentified early 18th century man
- 1 b & w photo of a portrait of an unidentified early 19th century man
- 1 b & w photo of a painting of an early 19th century man with oxen and wagon in background, possibly a Quaker pioneer or an explorer
- 1 b & w photo of a portrait of a late 17th century man, painting probably by Kneller, possibly of William Penn
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1009: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—
 Pennsylvania History Exhibit—portraits (Art reproductions) and File 1007:
 Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Moravian
 Art

***see also: Box 35/File 1039: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—Silver trophies, presented by King Edward I

Box 28/File 862: Jamestown Exposition—Virginia History Exhibit:

- 3 b & w photos (different views) of the Virginia History Exhibit at the Jamestown Exposition
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1004: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition— Massachusetts, Ohio, and Virginia History Exhibits and Box 35/File 1040 to 1042: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—Virginia History Exhibit

Box 28/File 863: Jamestown Exposition—Virginia, 1907, Jamestown Island, Yorktown, Williamsburg:

- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Jamestown Island, 1907"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Memorial Gates, Jamestown Island, 1907"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Old Tower, Jamestown Island, 1907"
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "July 1907, Yorktown, Va."
- 1 b & w snapshot of "July 1907, 'Kentmere Lodge"
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Williamsburg, 1907"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "The guest here of Pres. Lyon G. Tyler (son of U.S. President John Tyler) of William and Mary College, 1907. House was headquarters of Cornwallis in Revolution. Statue of Lord Bosetourt in the foreground—ACM"

Box 28/File 864: Historians—Adams, Walter, of London:

- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Walter Adams of London, England—historian. Photo by ACM on trip in his new car, at West River, Maryland, May 25, 1930"
- 3 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Walter Adams of University College, London, at West River Friends' Burial Ground, near Galesville, Anne Arundel County, Maryland. Sunday May 25, 1930"
- ***see also: Box 22/File 655a: Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Anne Arundel Co.—West River and "Tulip Hill"

Box 28/File 865: Historians—Ames, Dr. Herman V., University of Pennsylvania:

1 b & w portrait photo of "Dr. Herman Ames, U of P"

Box 28/File 866: Historians—Ashmead, Henry Graham (1838-1920):

1 b & w portrait photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Henry Graham Ashmead (1838-1920), historian, of Chester, Pa."

Box 28/File 867: Historians—Buck, William J.:

1 carte-de-visite of "William J. Buck, historian," photo by Manhan & Kel???, Philadelphia, taken June 22, 1881

Box 28/File 868: Historians—Carson, Hampton L. (1852-1929), author of *Life and Works of Benjamin West*:

1 b & w portrait photo of "Hampton L. Carson (1852-1929)," author of *Life and Works of Benjamin West*, 1921, photo by W. Coulbourn Brown, Philadelphia

Box 28/File 869: Historians—Cope, Gilbert (1840-1928):

- 2 b & w portrait photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Gilbert Cope 4-14-1919," Cope reading a book, newspaper article "Gilbert Cope is 88" mounted on back of one photo
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Birthplace of Gilbert Cope, East Bradford Township, Chester County, Penna., photo Sept. 1, 1928"
- 1 b & w photo of barn "At birthplace of Gilbert Cope, Sept. 1, 1928"
- 1 b & w photo of gravestone of Gilbert Cope
- 2 b & w photos, from a Gilbert Cope photo, of "Gilbert Cope in his West Chester Study, Apr. 3, 1918"
- ***see also: Box 3/File 52: ACM—Photos with others—Cope, Gilbert—1921

<u>Box 28/File 870: Historians—Group of historians, from George Morgan's A History of Philadelphia:</u>

1 b & w photo of a page from George Morgan's <u>The City of Firsts</u>, A <u>History of Philadelphia</u>, 1926, of "These Ten Historians Represent Scores of Brethren Who Have Delved" each portrait of a historian is numbered, ACM #9

Box 28/File 871: Historians—Higginson, Thomas Wentworth, b. 1823:

1 sepia-toned photo of "Thomas Wentworth Higginson, April 1907," b. 1823, photo by Marceau, Boston

<u>Box 28/File 872: Historians—Hodgkin, Thomas (English Quaker historian), author of Italy and her Invaders:</u>

- 5 b & w snapshots (different views) of Barmoor Castle, England, and surrounding gardens, home of Thomas Hodgkin
- 4 b & w snapshots (different views) of "Dr. Thomas Hodgkin in his study, Barmoor Castle"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of a carriage and a driver, at Barmoor Castle?
- 1 platinum print of Thomas Hodgkin, photo by J. Bacon, Newcastle-upon-Tyne

1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of "Thomas Hodgkin, eminent English Quaker Historian, author of *Italy and her Invaders*," photo by Pheonis? Burrell, Newcastle-upon-Tyne

Box 28/File 873: Historians—Jameson, J. Franklin—Director of Historical Research of Carnegie Institute in Wash. D.C. & Ed. Of "American Historical Review":

1 platinum print of J. Franklin Jameson, Director of Historical Research of Carnegie Institute in Wash. D.C. & Ed. Of "American Historical Review," photo by Matzene Studio

Box 28/File 874: Historians—Lea, Henry Charles (1825-1909):

1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of a painting of Henry Charles Lea (1825-1909)

<u>Box 28/File 875: Historians—Lee, Sir Sidney (1859-1926) (English historian, biographer, Shakespearian scholar):</u>

- 5 b & w photos (different views) of "Albert Cook Myers and Sir Sidney Lee, when I [ACM] visited him at 'Seven Oaks,' Kent"
- 1 b & w photo of a sketch of "Sir Sidney Lee, from a portrait by Professor William Rothenstein
- 3 b & w photos (different views), two mounted on cardboard of "Sir Sidney Lee Kt. (1859-1926), Eminent English historian, biographer, Shakespearian scholar, Editor of The Dut? of Nat. Bio. My good friend—ACM," photo at Seven Oaks, Kent, 8-15-1914

Box 28/File 876: Historians—McMaster, John Bach, b. 1852:

- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "John Bach McMaster, photo by ACM"
- 1 platinum print of John Bach McMaster, 1903
- 1 albumen print, on cardboard mount, of "John Bach McMaster, 1903," photo by Gutekunst, Philadelphia

<u>Box 28/File 877: Historians—Mahan, Capt. A.T., author of Sea Power in the Relations to the War of 1812:</u>

1 albumen photo, on cardboard mount, of Capt. A.T. Mahan, author of Sea Power in the Relations to the War of 1812

<u>Box 28/File 878: Historians—Nichols, Dr. Roy Franklin, University of Pennsylvania:</u>

1 b & w portrait photo of "Dr. Roy Franklin Nichols, University of Pennsylvania"

Box 28/File 879: Historians—Oberholtzer, Dr. Ellis Paxson:

1 b & w photo of "Dr. Ellis Paxson Oberholtzer"

Box 28/File 880: Historians—Paxson, Frederic L. and family:

- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of "Dr. Frederic L. Paxson, Historian," in graduation robes
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Frederic L. Paxson, "Wish best wishes—F.L.P., December 1939"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Frederic L. Paxson in his study
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Frederic L. Paxon and wife, "Merry Christmas—this is as we were in Paris—F.L.P."
- 1 b & w photo of Frederic L. Paxson and young daughter
- 1 b & w photo of Mrs. Frederic L. Paxson holding baby
- 1 b & w photo of Mrs. Frederic L. Paxson and young daughter
- 1 b & w photo of Frederic L. Paxson's daughter with doll
- 1 b & w photo of Frederic L. Paxson's daughters, "Jane 1909, Emmie? 1911, and Patricia 1915"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Frederic L. Paxson playing with daughter, "Jane says, 'Boo! Daddy!"
- 1 b & w snapshot of "Jane Taylor Paxson, 1911" on porch steps
- 1 b & w snapshot of "F.L.P. rooms dorm, Univ. of Pa., July 1903"
- 1 b & w photo of "Fred. L. Paxson, June 1903, Kennett Square"
- 1 b & w photo of a front door to Frederic L. Paxson's house, pasted to a Christmas card,
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "A sample of the Paxsons, 1912," Frederic L. Paxson, two daughters and dog

Box 28/File 881: Historians—Sharpless, Isaac (1848-1920):

1 b & w portrait photo of "Isaac Sharpless"

Box 28/File 882: Historians—Shearer, Augustus Hunt, Dartmouth College (1878-1941):

1 b & w portrait photo of "Augustus Hunt Shearer (1878-1941)"

***see also: Box 34/File 1012: Oversize—Historians—Schouler, James (1839-1920)

Box 28/File 883: Historians—Singmaster, Elsie:

2 b & w photos (different views) of "Elsie Singmaster"

Box 28/File 884: Historians—Terry, G. Arthur—Northwestern University:

1 b & w snapshot of "G? Arthur Terry, Northwester Univ."

Box 28/File 885: Historians—Turner, Edward Raymond:

- 1 b & w snapshot of Edward Raymond Turner
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of Edward Raymond Turner in graduation robes
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of Edward Raymond Turner in suit with top hat and cane
- 1 b & w postcard photo of Edward Raymond Turner in graduation robes
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Edward Raymond Turner, Dec. 26, 1910"
- 2 cyanotypes, same as above photos
- 1 printing-out paper photo of Edward Raymond Turner
- 2 b & w portrait photos (different views) of Edward Raymond Turner in graduation robes
- 1 b & w photo of Edward Raymond Turner and Albert Cook Myers
- 13 b & w snapshots (different views) of Edward Raymond Turner in Paris, at Louvre, Tuileries Gardens, and Eiffel Tower
- 7 b & w snapshots of other travels in Europe, some include Swiss Alps

Box 28/File 886: Historians—Turner, Frederick Jackson—University of Wisconsin:

- 1 b & w snapshot of "Frederick J. Turner, as guest of ACM at Moylan"
- 1 platinum print of "Frederick J. Turner, University of Wisconsin, April 15, 1908," photo by Pinchott

Box 28/File 887: Historians—Washington, John E.—author of They Knew Lincoln, 1942:

- 1 b & w portrait photo of "John E. Washington, author They Knew Lincoln,"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a carte-de-visite? of "William Slade, messenger to President Abraham Lincoln at Gettysburg," photo by Bruce & Hall, Washington, D.C.

Box 28/File 887a: Historians—Wharton, Anne Hollingsworth:

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Miss Anne Hollingsworth Wharton, historian"

BOX 29: Revolutionary War/ Indians:

Box 29/File 888: Revolutionary War—Battle of Brandywine—Gen. Howe's HQ—Gilpin House:

1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Battle of Brandywine, September 11, 1777. Photographed 1899. Howe's Headquarters, British General. It is a large brick house and was erected by George Gilpin in 1754. It is about a mile east of Chadsford and is now the property of Evans Harvey," by Douglas E. Brinton, Oxford, Penna.

Box 29/File 889: Revolutionary War—Lafayette, Marquis de:

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a painting of Marquis de Lafayette

Box 29/File 890: Revolutionary War—Lord Cornwallis' Headquarters:

1 b & w photo of "Headquarters of Lord Cornwallis, destroyed by the Torrisdale Boulevarde," photo by Forrest? Leach

<u>Box 29/File 891: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—150th Ann. of French</u> Alliance—May 5, 1928:

- 1 b & w postcard photo of group of women in late 18th century costume, "Valley Forge, May 5, 1928"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of group portraying George Washington, Martha Washington, and Washington's officers and staff, and other women
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of large group of women in late 18th century dresses waving handkerchiefs
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of woman portraying Martha Washington
- 1 b & w photo of men portraying Washington and staff, next to horse
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of man portraying soldier in coonskin cap, probably Daniel Boone
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of man portraying Washington on horseback
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of man portraying Washington on horseback, riding past American flags
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of spectators
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of men portraying Continental soldiers parading, firing, and carrying flags
- 2 b & w photos of two women in historic costume on horseback
- 1 8 x 10 photo of men portraying Continental soldiers parading with flags
- 1 8 x 10 photo of two women in historic costume on horseback
- 1 8 x 10 photo of man portraying soldier in coonskin cap, probably Daniel Boone
- 1 8 x 10 photo of woman portraying Martha Washington
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1013: Oversize—Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—150th Anniversary of the French Alliance, 1928

<u>Box 29/File 892: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—150th Ann. of French Alliance—CATO Play—May 5, 1928:</u>

- 1 b & w photo of hundreds of spectators watching CATO Roman play
- 1 b & w photo of man portraying Roman soldier on stage
- 1 b & w photo of men portraying emperor and Roman soldier on stage
- 1 b & w photo of men portraying Roman senators and soldier
- 1 b & w photo women portraying Roman ladies
- 2 8 x 10 photos of women portraying Roman ladies
- 1 8 x 10 photo of spectators watching CATO Roman play

***see also: Box 38: Framed Photographs: Mrs. Bessie Dobson Altemus, member of the Valley Forge Commission

Box 29/File 893: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Burns, Richard S., landscapist of V.F. Park:

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Richard S. Burns (1900-1941), Landscapist of Valley Forge Park"

Box 29/File 894: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Documents—Original V.F. Orderly Book, 1778:

1 b & w photo of a page from "Original Valley Forge Orderly Book, 1778, in the collection of The Historical Society of Pennsylvania"

Box 29/File 895: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Excavations:

- 1 b & w photo of "Upper Forge Excavation—Valley Forge; Easterly view of excavation showing tail race and south wall of building, 9/28/29"
- 2 b & w photos of "Upper Forge Excavation—Valley Forge; Westerly view water wheel, sluice & tail race excavation showing shaft of wheel under temporary plank protection, 9/28/29"
- 1 b & w photo of "Upper Forge Excavation—Valley Forge; Southwest view sluice, tail race & wheel under temporary plank protection, 9/28/29"
- 2 8 x 10 photos (different views) of Upper Forge excavation
- 1 8 x 10 photo of close-up view of excavation
- 1 8 x 10 photo of "Lower Forge—'The True Forge'—Dig Out"

Box 29/File 896: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Former Superintendent's House and Office:

- 1 b & w photo of "The Former Superintendent's House and Office before restoration"
- 1 b & w photo of "The Former Superintendent's House and Office Restored, 1926"

Box 29/File 897: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—General Wayne statue:

1 b & w photo of a landscaping map for the General Wayne statue, "Drawn for the Valley Forge Park Commission, September 11, 1926, R.S. Burns, Landscape Architect"

Box 29/File 898: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Inner Line Drive:

1 b & w photo of "Inner Line Drive, 1926"

Box 29/File 899: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Maps of Valley Forge:

- 1 b & w photo of "Topographical Map of the Revolutionary Camp Ground at Valley Forge, Pennsylvania, 1926," with numbered key to map
- 1 b & w photo of "Duportail Map of Encampment, made by General Duportail, member of Washington's staff"

Box 29/File 900: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Memorial Arch:

- 1 b & w photo of "The Arch at Valley Forge, before the planting of 1926"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "The Arch at Valley Forge as Planted, 1926"
- 1 b & w photo of a landscape map, "Proposed design and planting of the Washington Memorial Arch, Valley Forge Park, Pennsylvania," by Richard S. Burns, Landscape Architect to the Commission

Box 29/File 901: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Mount Joy—Comfort Station, Observation Tower, Parking Lot:

- 1 b & w photo of "New comfort station on Mount Joy, 1926"
- 1 b & w photo of "The new parking space on Mount Joy, from the West, the new comfort station to the right, 1926," observation tower in background
- 1 b & w photo of "The new parking space on Mount Job, from the East, overlooking Chester Valley, 1926"

Box 29/File 902: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Old Barn changed to Administration Bldg.:

- 1 b & w photo of "The rear of the old barn and the back of the house and office of the Superintendent before restoration"
- 1 b & w photo of "The old barn, changed into the Administration Building and Comfort Station, 1926. To the right the museum and Washington's Headquarters"
- 1 b & w photo of "New meeting room of the Commission in the Administration Building, 1926"

1 b & w photo of "The new parking space, under construction, at the Administration Building, 1926. To the right of the building: the rear of the former office and residence of the Superintendent; the former comfort buildings now demolished and Washington's Headquarters"

Box 29/File 903: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Old Stable changed to Museum Bldg.:

- 1 b & w photo of "The old stable before its change to a museum building. The former Superintendent's house to right"
- 1 b & w photo of "The old stable as restored and changed into a museum building. New administration to right, 1926"
- 1 b & w photo of "The old stable as restored and turned into a museum building. Washington's Headquarters to the left, 1926"
- 1 b & w photo of "Interior of the newly established museum in the restored old stable, 1926"

Box 29/File 904: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Original Colonial House:

1 b & w photo of "One of the three original colonial houses as altered for the use of park employees, 1926"

Box 29/File 905: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Oven on battle ground:

1 b & w photo of "Oven on Battle Ground at Valley Forge. This oven baked the bread for 18,000 Geo. Washington soldiers that cold winter there. Taken by [George Truman Underhill], Aug. 1920"

Box 29/File 906: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Pennypacker, Isaac R., President V.F. Park Commission:

1 b & w portrait photo of "Isaac R. Pennypacker (1852-1935)"

Box 29/File 907: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—President Hoover and Mrs. Hoover, May 30, 1931:

1 b & w photo of "President Hoover and Mrs. Hoover, at Valley Forge Park, May 30, 1931"

Box 29/File 908: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—School House:

1 b & w postcard photo of "Interior of school house, Valley Forge, WWD photo"

Box 29/File 909: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Schuylkill River at Valley Forge:

1 b & w photo of "The Schuylkill River at Valley Forge"

Box 29/File 910: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Jerome J. Sheas— Superintendent of V.F. Park:

1 platinum print of "Jerome J. Sheas, the devoted and efficient Superintendent of Valley Forge Park"

Box 29/File 911: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Tombstone of "J.W."—1778:

1 b & w photo of a tombstone of "J.W.—1778" at Valley Forge

Box 29/File 912: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Views of Valley Forge:

- 1 b & w photo of a drawing, cut out from a book, of "View of Valley Forge, from the West, 1843"
- 2 b & w photos of a drawing, cut out from a book, "View of Valley Forge, 1854," from "Gleason's Pictorial Drawing-Room Companion"
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of "The former old wooden observatory, 1852"
- 1 b & w copy photo of an earlier photo of "View of the old observatory, April 30, 1859. Taken by Langenheim, of Philadelphia"
- 2 b & w copy photos of a stereograph of "View of Valley Forge, April 30, 1859. Taken by Langenheim, of Philadelphia"

Box 29/File 913: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Village Group:

1 b & w photo of "Old House on Knoll, West Bank of Creek, that will be restored and made part of Village Group. The oldest part of this house dates from 1797; the wing at the rear some few years later. It is typical of the late 18th century Chester County farmhouse."

Box 29/File 914: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Washington's Headquarters:

- 7 b & w photos (different views) of "Washington's Headquarters before restoration" (pre-1926)
- 6 b & w photos of "Washington's Headquarters after restoration, 1926"
- 1 b & w photo of "Washington's Headquarters before restoration, 1926"
- 2 b & w photos of a drawing, cut out from a book, of "Washington's Headquarters, 1843"
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing, cut out from a book, of "Washington's Headquarters, 1852"
- 1 b & w copy photo of an earlier photo of "Washington's Headquarters in the 1850s"

- 2 b & w copy photos of an earlier photo of "Washington's Headquarters in the 1860s"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a stereograph of "Washington's Headquarters in the 1870"
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing of "Washington's Headquarters, 1874"
- 2 b & w photos of a drawing, cut out from a book, of "Washington's Headquarters, 1876"
- 1 b & w photo of a drawing, cut out from a book, of "Washington's Headquarters, 1884"
- 1 b & w copy photo of a stereograph of "Washington's Headquarters in the 1880s"
- 1 b & w photo of "Interior of Washington's Headquarters"
- 1 b & w photo of "Entrance Hall, Washington's Headquarters"
- 1 b & w photo of "The kitchen, Washington's Headquarters, before restoration"
- 1 b & w photo of "The kitchen, Washington's Headquarters, after restoration, 1926"
- 1 b & w photo of "Bed Room in Washington's Headquarters"
- 1 b & w photo of "Summer Conditions, Washington's Headquarters, 1926," long line of people waiting to enter house
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "The row of restored buildings," Washington's Headquarters, Museum, Former Superintendent's office, and Administration Building"
 - ***see individual files for each of these buildings
- 1 b & w photo of "Former traffic congestion in Front of Washington's Headquarters, 1926"
- 1 b & w photo of "Potts' Mansion, Washington's Headquarters at Valley Forge," pre-restoration, photo by Forrest? Leach
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of Washington's Headquarters, 1930s
- 1 b & w photo of landscaping map of "Sketch plan, revision of roads, paths, parking areas, enclosures, and buildings at Washington's Headquarters, Valley Forge Park," by Richard S. Burns, Landscape Architect
- 1 key to above sketch plan
- ***see also: Box 31/File 958: Misc. historical topics—George Washington

Box 29/File 915: Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—Winter at Valley Forge:

1 b & w photo of "Winter at Valley Forge," log cabin and snow shown

Box 29/File 916: Revolutionary War—George Washington crossing the Delaware painting:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of painting of George Washington crossing the Delaware River, by Geo.? Harding, 1922, "Washington Crossing the Delaware at Trenton, NJ"
- ***see also: Box 31/File 958: Misc. historical topics—George Washington

Box 29/File 917: Indians—Chief War Eagle:

11 b & w photos (different poses and costumes) of Chief War Eagle, some photos signed, "Chief War Eagle, Oct. 29, 1932"

Box 29/File 918: Indians—Chief War Eagle—Interviewed by Dr. Frank Speck:

2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Dr. Frank Speck and Chief War Eagle, Delaware Indian from Oklahoma, 1932"

Box 29/File 919: Indians—Helmet from Indian Dig, Washington Boro:

1 b & w photo of a helmet from Indian dig, Washington Boro.

Box 29/File 920: Indians—Indian Burial Ground, Newlin Twp., Chester Co.:

- 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers and unidentified man at Indian burial ground, Newlin Twp.
- 1 b & w photo of "Indian Burial Ground, Newlin Twp., Chester Co., Pa., 1909"
- 2 b & w photos of "Indian Burial Ground, Newlin Twp., Chester County, Pennsylvania, looking towards the Brandywine with hill beyond the creek, over hill to left is the site of Indian Hannah's cabin. Photo 1909—ACM"

Box 29/File 921: Indians—Indian Dioramas:

- 1 b & w photo of a diorama of a wax Indian chief presenting wampum belt to a wax William Penn
- 1 b & w photo of above wax Indian chief in a glass exhibit case
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1014: Oversize—Indians—Indian Dioramas—Susquehannock Indian Village

Box 29/File 922: Indians—Indian Petroglyphs

- 11 b & w photos (different views, all photos labeled) of Indian petroglyphs, "June 23, 1899," photos mounted in loose album pages
- 1 b & w photo of "Dr. H. Justin Roddy and David H. Landis sitting on petroglyph rock
- 1 b & w photo of "View of 'Big Indian' rock from abutment old R.R. bridge over mouth of Conestoga Creek, June 23, 1899, photo D.C. Jacobs, 'Just above the line of the dyke in the river'"
- 2 halftone prints with a photocopy of letter regarding Indian petroglyphs.

Box 29/File 923: Indians—Indian Sculpture on rocks (alleged):

4 b & w photos (different views) of "Alleged Indian sculpture on rocks about 2 miles south of Mason & Dixon's Line, Cecil Co., Md., at Bald Friar: or ½ mile

south. Rocks 1000 ft. from Hartford Co. in bed of river. Reached from Bald Friar by boat. Photos by H.Z. Wilson, 9/25/25"

Box 29/File 924: Indians—Indian Towns—Biles or Orecton's Island:

8 b & w photos (different views) of "Biles or Orecton's Island, Sat. Nov. 5, 1921"

Box 29/File 925: Indians—Indian Towns—Coaquannock, Philadelphia Region—Map:

1 b & w photo of a map of "Philadelphia Region, when known as Coaquannock 'Grove of Tall Pines,' and as first seen by the white men," Philadelphia Planning Commission, 1934

Box 29/File 926: Indians—Indian Towns—Delaware River (Knowles Creek, Delaware Falls, Morrisville, Moon's Island):

- 1 b & w photo of "The mouth of the Knowles Creek, Delaware River, August 5, 1922—ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "140 roads north of the mouth of Knowles Creek as surveyed and marked with the letter P on a tree at that point by Charles Henry Moon, who here is shown pointing at the tree, Aug. 5, 1922"
- 1 b & w photo of "The tree marked with the letter P by Surveyor Moon, Aug. 5, 1922"
- 2 b & w photos of "Views of the New Jersey shore of the Delaware, from the tree marked with the letter P, Aug. 5, 1922"
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of "The Graystones at the Falls of Delaware, present Morrisville, Bucks County, Pennsylvania, 1921"
- 9 b & w photos (different views) of "The Falls of Delaware, from Morrisville, Bucks County, Penna., Sat., Nov. 5, 1921"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Moon's Island, Sat., Nov. 5, 1921"

Box 29/File 927: Indians—Indian Towns—Pequea Indian Town and Creek:

- 6 b & w photos (different views) of "Pequea Indian Town—Shawnee Indians, Aug. 13, 1927—ACM"
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Pequea Creek, August 13, 1927"

Box 29/File 928: Indians—Monument on the Wyalrising Flats, where Hecksewelden? had Indian Mission:

2 b & w photos of Monument on the Wyalrising Flats, "This stone was erected on the 15 day of June, the year of redemption, 1871, by members of the Moravian Historical Society," photo c. 1923

Box 29/File 929: Indians—Susquehanna Indians—Relic—Bronze handle of a knife:

6 b & w photos (different views), one mounted on cardboard, of "A Relic of the Susquehanna Indians, the bronze handle of a knife, an Indian trader article, made in Holland by Osseman, c. 1640-1650. Owned by Albert Cook Myers of Moylan Pennsylvania"

Box 29/File 930: Indians—"White Squaw," Mary Jemison:

2 b & w photos of "White Squaw," Nov. 8, 1931 1 b & w postcard photo of "Mary Jemison, the White Squaw"

BOX 30: Publications:

Box 30/File 931: Publications—Kidnapped Kitty:

- 1 b & w photo of a sketch of "Kitty Payne's Bear Mountain Home overlooking Bendersville, Adams County, Pennsylvania. Thence she and her children, freed slaves, were kidnapped and carried back to their old Virginia home, 1845," mounted on rough copy of title page for book
- 1 b & w photo of "Jail in which Kitty Payne and children, were kept, Washington, Rappahannock County, Virginia, 1845-6," mounted on rough copy of title page ***see also: BOX 20: County histories—Adams Co.—"Kidnapped Kitty" Case

Box 30/File 932: Publications—Hannah Logan—Manuscripts:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of title page for "The Doctrine of Christianity, as held by the people called Quakers..."
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Letter of John Smith to Hannah Logan, photographed from the original manuscript"
- 1 b & w photo of a page from the journal of John Smith
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Pages from original [?] journal of Wm. Black of Richmond, Va, 1744"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Quaker marriage certificate for John Smith and Hannah Logan
- 2 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, of address of letter "To Hannah Logan at Stenton"
- 2 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, of letter to Hannah Logan, from John Smith

Box 30/File 933: Publications—Hannah Logan—Misc.:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of key and lock from Stenton
- 1 b & w photo of a painting, mounted on cardboard, of "Vanderguft House as built, photo taken 60 years ago"
- 2 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, of "Logan-Smith pewter platter, in possession of Albanus L. Smith"

Box 30/File 934: Publications—Hannah Logan—Portraits:

- 1 b & w photo of a "Silhouette of Edward Shippen (1703-1781), of Lancaster, Pennsylvania"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a "Portrait of Charles Norris (1712-1766). From the original painting owned by a descendent, Albanus C. Logan, esq. of 'Loudoun,' Germantown'
- 1 carte-de-visite of a painting of "Susan Emler, née Dillwyn-not known personally to E.P. Smith—September 1901"
- 1 b & w photo of a sketch of "James Pemberton," nat. 1775, ob. 1809

- 1 b & w photo of a "Portrait of James Hamilton (1710-1783), from painting in Independence Hall, Philadelphia:"
- 1 b & w photo of a portrait of "Chief Justice William Allen, mayor of Philadelphia," portrait by Benjamin West
- 1 b & w photo of "Portrait of Andrew Hamilton (1676-1741), from the painting in Independence Hall, Philadelphia"
- 1 b & w photo of a portrait of "Timothy Matlack"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a silhouette of "John Smith of Burlington"
- 1 b & w photo of a "Portrait of Owen Jones (1711-1793), provincial treasurer of Pennsylvania"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a silhouette and a letter of Owen Jones
- 1 b & w photo of "Portrait, Mrs. Chas. Willing (1710-1754). Photographed from a painting made by Robert Feke (1684-1773). Owned by a great-grandson, Edward S. Willing, Esq., of Philadelphia"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Portrait of Joseph Shippen (1679-1741), of Germantown. Photographed from painting owned by a descendent, the late Edward Shippen, Philadelphia."
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Portrait of Thomas Lawrence (1689-1754). Photographed from a painting in the collection of the Historical Society of Pennsylvania"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a portrait of an unidentified woman
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Portrait of William Plumstead (1708-1765), Mayor of Philadelphia. Photographed from the painting in the collection of the Historical Society of Pennsylvania. Painted by John Singleton Copely"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Portrait of Tench Francis (d. 1758), Attorney General of Pennsylvania. From H.B. Hall's etching."
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a portrait of an unidentified man
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a portrait of "Cha. Whitting"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Portrait of Edward Shippen (1729-1806), Chief Justice of Pennsylvania, photographed from the original painting made by Gilbert Stuart, in the Corcoran Art Gallery, Washington, D.C.," photo by C.S. Bradford, 1901
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Portrait of Col. Joseph Shippen (1732-1810), son of Edward Shippen of Lancaster"

Box 30/File 935: Publications—William Penn—"His Own Account of the Lenni Lenape Indians":

1 b & w photo copy of an advertisement? For "William Penn, His Own Account of the Lenni Lenape or Delaware Indians, 1683," by Albert Cook Myers"

Box 30/File 936: Publications—Walter Wharton Land Surveys:

- 1 b & w photo of a portrait of Walter Wharton
- 2 b & w photos and one Photostat of part of Walter Wharton's land surveys

Box 30/File 937: Publications—Sally Wister—Emlen House:

- 2 platinum prints (different views), one mounted on cardboard, of "Emlen House, Washington's Headquarters, Whitemarsh"
- 1 b & w photo, touched-up and colored, mounted on cardboard, of Brick Hearth in Emlen house

Box 30/File 938: Publications—Sally Wister—Foulke Mansion:

- 2 b & w photos (different views), mounted on cardboard, of "The present J.E. Caldwell House, Penllyn, Pa., where 'Sally Wister's Journal' was written"
- 1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of "The Entry showing west door—Foulke Mansion"
- 1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of "The Dining Room—Foulke Mansion"
- 1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Living rooms, Foulke mansion, Penllyn, since the journal was written, the partition between the rooms has been removed"
- 1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of "The entry upstairs, Foulke Mansion"
- 1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Foulke Mansion, North chamber"
 - 1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of "The Wissohicken near the Foulke Mansion at Pennlyn"

Box 30/File 939: Publications—Sally Wister—Family Heirlooms:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of an elaborate chair
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a plain, low-back chair
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a ladder-back chair, "Chair presented to John Wister by Count Zingendorff"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard of a candlestick
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a powder horn with strap
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of two candlesticks
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a long powder horn
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of claw-footed chair
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of ceramic plate and pitcher, silver urn, and other decorative items
- 2 b & w photos (different clocks), mounted on cardboard, of grandfather clocks

Box 30/File 940: Publications—Sally Wister—Manuscript Journal:

13 b & w photos (different pages of manuscript), all mounted on cardboard, of pages from Sally Wister's journal

Box 30/File 941: Publications—Sally Wister—Misc.:

1 b & w photo of wooden cutout of an Arabian? soldier

Box 30/File 942: Publications—Sally Wister—Portraits:

- 1 b & w photo of a portrait in oval frame of "Col. Henry Lee," photo by Samuel S. Reeves
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a portrait of "Light Horse Harry Lee, painted by Steward and photograph by Campbell, Norfolk, Va."
- 1 b & w photo of a portrait in oval frame of "Genl. William Smallwood"
- 1 b & w photo of a portrait in oval frame of "Col. John E. Howard," photo by Samuel S. Reeves
- 4 b & w photos, two mounted on same piece of cardboard, of miniature portrait of Revolutionary War officer in locket
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a silhouette of a woman
- 2 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, of a miniature portrait of a woman in bonnet
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Silhouette of Deborah Logan in possession of Miss Maria D. Logan, of 'Loudoun,' Germantown, Phila., 10/1902"
- 1 b & w re-touched photo of a portrait of "Deborah Norris Logan, from photograph of an unpublished portrait, painted April 1839, by George W. Conarroe, in possession of a descendent, Miss Maria Dickinson Logan, of 'Loudoun,' Germantown"
- 1 cabinet card of "Hannah (Mills) McKean," photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w photo of a portrait of an unidentified late 17th century man
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a miniature portrait of a Revolutionary War officer
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a portrait of a Revolutionary War officer holding sword
- 1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of a portrait of an unidentified woman, photo by C.S. Bradford

Box 30/File 943: Publications—Sally Wister—Wister Mansion:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of key and door lock, Wister Mansion
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of exterior of Wister Mansion
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Wister Mansion Library
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Wister Mansion Sitting Room
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Wister Mansion Garden 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a drawing of "Wister Mansion, Germantown, 1744"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Wister Mansion Parlor

BOX 31: Miscellaneous Historical Topics:

Box 31/File 944: Misc. historical topics—Susan B. Anthony and descendents:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on Christmas greeting card from Lucy E. Anthony, of the front of a house, photo by Ann Anthony Bacon
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard of Lucy E. Anthony in rocking chair at home, photo by Ann Anthony Bacon
- 1 halftone print, mounted on cardboard of Susan B. Anthony, photo by Ellis, Philadelphia
- 2 b & w copy photos of an older photo, mounted in cardboard folders, of Susan B. Anthony, photos by Ellis, Philadelphia
- ***see also: Box 31/File 955: Misc. historical topics—Anna Howard Shaw

***see also: Cased Photographs—Daguerreotypes—DG327—Frederick A. Douglass

Box 31/File 945: Misc. historical topics—Indentured Servitude—Documents:

- 2 b & w photos of an indenture between James Elwood and servant John Williams, for Pennsylvania, 1714
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "The last official record of white servitude in Pennsylvania," Dec. 1, 1931, between servant Jacob Schaeffer and Frederick Snyder
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "An indenture made in Ireland," between servant Alexan. Beard and John Dickey, 1784
- 1 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "A petition to take servitude in payment of debts," petition of David Robinson, 1737
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "The debts for which the above petitioner [David Robinson] was sentenced to serve eight months"
- 1 b & w photo of above two documents combined
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "A servant's petition," petition of James Gaynor
- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "A master's bill against a servant for running away, and the Court's decision," Jeremiah Collet, 1729-1731
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of contract between Caleb Worley and Henry Holm, servants, and William Plumsted, esq., 1751
- 1 b & w photo of contract between James Paterson and Ezekiel Harlan, servants, and William Keith, Governor of Pennsylvania, 1724
- 1 b & w photo of contract between Thomas Perrin, John Hendricks, and John Roberts, servants, and William Keith, Governor of Pennsylvania, 1724
- 1 b & w photo of petition of Joseph Bourgoign, 1736
- 1 b & w photo of document signed by members of community, asking the Court to accept Joseph Bourgoign's petition, 1736
- 1 b & w photo of petition of Edward Magoaen, 1747
- 1 b & w photo of petition of Charles Kennison, 1737

1 b & w photo of petition of Patrick Hambleton, 1768

***see also: Box 21/File 604: County histories—Chester Co.—Documents

Box 31/File 946: Misc. historical topics—Benjamin Franklin:

1 b & w photo of a painting of Benjamin Franklin, "by Wallace, from Ind. Hall painting," in collection of the Atwater Kent Museum

Box 31/File 947: Misc. historical topics—John McAllister:

1 salted-paper print, mounted on cardboard, of "John McAllister, Dec. 1858," photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia

Box 31/File 948: Misc. historical topics—Isaac and Dinah Mendenhall:

- 1 carte-de-visite of Isaac Mendenhall, "Owned by Mrs. Aaron Mendenhall, Mendenhall, Pa.," photo by J.W. Hurn, Philadelphia
- 1 carte-de-visite of Dinah Mendenhall, "Owned by Mrs. Aaron Mendenhall, Mendenhall, Pa.," photo by J.W. Hurn, Philadelphia
- 1 letter to Albert Cook Myers from Hettie Mendenhall, March 1907, concerning above photos

Box 31/File 949: Misc. historical topics—Maxfield Parrish:

1 b & w photo, in cardboard frame folder, of Maxfield Parrish, photo by Levesque Studio, Windsor, VT

Box 31/File 950: Misc. historical topics—Dr. Philip Syng Physick:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a miniature portrait of Dr. Philip Syng Physick, "The Father of American Surgery"
- 1 letter to Albert Cook Myers from Edmund Bury, 1931, concerning above photo

Box 31/File 951: Misc. historical topics—Caleb Pusey—Documents and Artifacts:

- 4 b & w photos of documents of Caleb Pusey, late 17^{th} century, early 18^{th} century
- 6 b & w photos (different pages) of pages from Caleb Pusey's journal, 1720
- 3 cyanotypes of inventory of goods and real estate of Caleb Pusey, 1726
- 1 cyanotype of will of Caleb Pusey, 1726
- 1 cyanotype of title page of "Satan's Harbinger Encountered, his False News of a Trumpet Detected, his crooked ways in the Wildernesse," by C.P. 1700
- 1 b & w photo of a weather vane of Caleb Pusey, 1699, in Historical Society of Pennsylvania
- 3 b & w photos of Caleb Pusey's dictionary, closed
- 2 b & w photos of Caleb Pusey's dictionary, opened, "Caleb Pusey, Philadelphia, April 28, 1724"

Box 31/File 952: Misc. historical topics—Caleb Pusey—Residence at Chester Mills, Upland, PA:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a drawing of "Residence of Caleb Pusey at Chester Mills," drawing by C.P. Tholey
- 2 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard of a drawing of Caleb Pusey house
- 1 b & w photo of "Pusey homestead of Upland," photo by F. Leach
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on cardboard mount, of "Caleb Pusey house, at Upland, near Chester, Pa., built 1683, as it appears, 1899"
- 8 b & w photos (different views and dates) of Caleb Pusey house
- 1 printing-out paper photo of Caleb Pusey house, photo by William H. Rau, Phila.
- 1 b & w photo of a building similar to Caleb Pusey house, pasted to letter to Albert Cook Myers, from Delaware County Historical Society, concerning Society's desire to obtain Pusey house, 1931
- 1 b & w photo, re-touched, of interior of kitchen of Caleb Pusey house

Box 31/File 953: Misc. historical topics—Caleb Pusey—Transcription of the History of Pennsylvania:

24 b & w photos of pages from Caleb Pusey's History of Pennsylvania, each photo accompanied by a transcription of page

Box 31/File 954: Misc. historical topics—Railroads:

- 1 b & w photo copy of a cutout from a book? of "A Typical Passenger Train of 1844"
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1015: Oversize—Misc. historical topics—Railroads

Box 31/File 955: Misc, historical topics—Anna Howard Shaw:

- 1 b & w photo of Lucy E. Anthony and Anna Howard Shaw at Florence Villa, 1917, message to "Mrs. Myers" on back
- 2 b & w photos of Anna Howard Shaw at a graduation ceremony, in cap and gown, "May 20, 1919"
- 1 b & w copy photo of an older photo, on Christmas greeting card, of two young men?, mid-19th century?, signed "Anna Howard Shaw," and Lucy E. Anthony stamped on card
- 1 b & w photo, on Christmas greeting card from Lucy E. Anthony, of "Home of Anna Howard Shaw, Moylan, Pa."
- 1 b & w portrait photo of "Anna Howard Shaw"
- 1 b & w photo in article "The Story of a Pioneer, Anna Howard Shaw"
- ***see also: Box 31/File 944: Misc. historical topics—Susan B. Anthony and descendents

Box 31/File 956: Misc. historical topics—William Marshall Swayne (1828-1918):

- 1 b & w portrait photo, mounted on cardboard, of "A. Canova Swayne, son of W. Marshall Swayne"
- 1 b & w photo of "The Lincoln Chair, in which Abraham Lincoln sat when his bust was made by William Marshall Swayne, sculptor, in the Treasury Building, Washington, D.C., 1864. Albert Cook Myers sat in the same chair when settings were made by Marshall Swayne for the bas-relief in the Swayne home, South Union St., Kennett Square, Pa., 1906"
- 1 b & w photo of bust of Lincoln by William Marshall Swayne
- 1 b & w photo of bas-relief of Lincoln by William Marshall Swayne
- 1 b & w photo of statue of Lincoln by William Marshall Swayne
- 1 b & w photo of "Home of William Marshall Swayne (1828-1918), sculptor, South Union Street, Kennett Square, Pa. There he, aged 77, made a bas-relief of Albert Cook Myers, 1906, May, he then living with his parents John T. and Sarah A. Cook Myers, at 214 North Union Street, Kennett Square. Photo May 19, 1940"
- 1 b & w photo of a painting of William Marshall Swayne, by Alonzo Chappel, in collection of Chester County Historical Society
- 1 b & w photo of William Marshall Swayne (1828-1918)
- 1 b & w postcard photo of W. Marshall Swayne and wife in front of home, "Christmas Greeting" to ACM, 1925
- 1 b & w photo of a letter to Abraham Lincoln from the Treasury Department, 1864, requesting the President for sittings for William Marshall Swayne's basrelief. President Lincoln's signature and endorsement of Swayne at bottom of letter.
- 1 b & w photo of gravestone of William Marshall Swayne, Oakland Cemetery, West Chester, Pa.
- 1 b & w photo of "Acadia...Swayne Ancestral Home...birthplace of William M. Swayne," photo 1940
- ***see also: Box 3/File 46: ACM—Sculpted by William Marshall Swayne—1903

Box 31/File 957: Misc. historical topics—Bayard Taylor:

- 1 b & w copy photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Bayard Taylor, copied from F. Gutekunst photography, 1878, Philadelphia"
- 1 b & w photo of above photo, retouched
- 1 b & w photo of "Bayard Taylor's gravestone, by George Norman Highley of West Chester, Pa., who presented it [photo] to ACM"
- 1 b & w photo of "bust of Bayard Taylor, (1825-1878), in the Bayard Taylor Memorial Library in Kennett Square, his birthplace. Sculpted in 1878 in what was then the Unicorn Block North Union Street, Kennett Square by the sculptor William Marshall Swayne...."
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "'Cedarcroft,' Bayard Taylor's home, near Kennett Square, 1893. [Photo] presented to Albert Cook Myers, by Miss Lydia C. Skelton, Martin Academy...1894"
- 4 b & w photos (different pages) of family trees of Bayard Taylor

Box 31/File 958: Misc. historical topics—George Washington:

- 1 b & w photo of "Washington's Desk"
- 1 b & w photo of a miniature portrait in a locket of George Washington
- 3 b & w photos of a portrait of "George Washington at Valley Forge by Chas. Wilson Peale," from The Penna. Academy of the Fine Arts, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w photo of "Col. George Washington, loaned by Historical Society of Pa.," painting by Charles Wilson Peale
- 1 b & w photo of "First and earliest portrait of Washington at Mt. Vernon in 1772 when 40 years of age. Known as the 'Virginia Colonel' portrait. Original hangs in the Lee Memorial Chapel of Washington and Lee University, Lexington, Va.," by Charles Wilson Peale (1741-1827). Photograph is the property of the United States George Washington Bicentennial Commission"
- 1 b & w photo of portrait of "George Washington, leaned by State Normal School of West Chester," painting by Charles Wilson Peale
- 1 b & w photo of portrait of "Washington in uniform, loaned by Herbert S. Pratt," painting by Charles Wilson Peale
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Gilbert Stuart's Washington at the Amer. Phil. Soc.," one photo property of The United States George Washington Bicentennial Commission
- 1 b & w photo of Jean Antoine Houdon 1785 bust of George Washington, photo property of The United States George Washington Bicentennial Commission
- 1 sheet describing "Inscription on pictures of Houdon Bust"
- ***see also: Box 29/File 916: Revolutionary War—George Washington crossing the Delaware painting and Box 34/File 1016: Oversize—Misc. historical topics—George Washington

Box 31/File 959: Misc. historical topics—Woodrow Wilson:

1 platinum print of Woodrow Wilson, photo by ? Rudy

BOX 32: Miscellaneous People A-Z:

Box 32/File 960: Misc. People—A through C:

- 1 b & w photo of "George Breidenhart Allen, born 5/29/1913, died 8/16/1932"
- 1 b & w photo of "Prof. Charles M. Andrews on 'Mauretania,' voyage, Liverpool to NY April 1913—ACM"
- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of "Charles M. Andrews," photo by Philips?
- 1 b & w portrait photo of 'William P. Bancroft (1835-1928), a Friend, of Wilmington, Delaware [President of the Wilmington Park Commission]"
- 1 b & w small photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Percy Bigland and his portrait of Dean Bond?, III 1904"

- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book of "Lucretia Longshore Blankenburg when she was the 'First Lady' of Philadelphia, from a photograph taken in 1914"
- 1 albumen photo, on cardboard mount, of "Thomas Bolger, later A. Bolger," photo by Stolze, Philadelphia
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "From left, Dan Booth, Ed Krutsky 1949-1950"
- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of "Franklin N. Brewer of Moylan, Pa. Manager of John Wanamaker Store, Philadelphia"
- 1 b & w photo, cut out of a newspaper, of "Clarence S. Brigham"
- 1 b & w photo of "Chas. W. Burrows, about Apr. 1902"
- 1 b & w postcard photo of "A. Callergis [?], 1916"
- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of "Edward Channing," photo by Pach
- 1 cabinet card of "Henry T. Coates, Philadelphia Publisher," photo F. Gutekunst
- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of "Joseph Horner Coates"
- 1 cabinet card of "Wm. M. Coates, 1899," photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia

Box 32/File 961: Misc. People—D through G:

- 1 b & w photo of three children, mounted in Christmas greeting card, from "Mary Helen and Roy Davis, Chip, and Dola and Craig," photo probably of Chip, Dola and Craig, photo by F.F. Zimmerman
- 1 b & w photo of "Dr. Lewis Dielman, of Baltimore, Librn. Peabody Library"
- 1 b & w photo of "Allan Cleaves Dodge, photo of him by ACM at Lehigh University, Bethlehem, Pa., Tues. a.m., June 13, 1939"
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of "Edwin Squire Dunkerly of Phila., Dec. 12, 1920"
- 1 platinum print of "Pierre S. duPont (1870-1954)," photo by Karsh, Ottawa
- 1 sepia-toned photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Warren Ely, Bucks Co."
- 1 b & w photo of a cutout from a book, of a painting of "Miss Ellen Emerson (1839-1909), from the portrait by Charles W. Hudson"
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of "H. Frank Eshleman," photo by Amos
- 1 b & w photo of a lithograph? of "Sydney G. Fisher"
- 1 b & w photo of "George Frescoln of Swarthmore, Pa., Sun., Dec. 2, 1928"
- 1 b & w photo of a daguerreotype? of "Dr. Robert A. Given"

Box 32/File 962: Misc. People—H through K:

- 1 b & w photo of "Fairfax Harrison (1869-1938)," photo by Cosmo, N.Y. City
- 1 b & w photo of an older photo of "John Russell Hayes"
- 1 b & w photo of "Archibald Henderson," in graduation robe
- 1 b & w photo of "George Norman Highly of West Chester, PA, on the trip in his car to historical points in Northern, MD. Photo by ACM at Elkton, MD, 9/16/1927"
- 1 b & w photo of "James Hill, State Library, Harrisburg, 1913"
- 1 b & w photo of Hollingsworth man

- 1 platinum cabinet card, Selma D. Holton of Kennett Square, [ca. 1895].
- 1 b & w photo of an older photo of "Joseph W. Hunter"
- 1 b & w photo, in cardboard frame, of "Joseph Jackson, 1943," signed "To Albert Cook Myers, William Penn's Boswell," photo by Zamsky Studios, Philadelphia
- 2 b & w photos (different views and dates), mounted on cardboard, of "Charles A. Jefferis, Jr. of Media, Pa., at Myers Moylan home," 1936 and 1943
- 1 b & w photo of "Charles A. Jefferis, Jr., Media, 1929"
- 1 b & w photo of an older photo of "Howard M. Jenkins, 1842-1902"
- 1 b & w photo of "Dr. Thomas Atkinson Jenkins, (1868-1935)"
- 1 b & w photo of "Dr. Clyde L. King"
- 1 b & w photo of "Burton Alva Konkle, signature at my Moylan home in my bedroom, when he gave me the photo. Sun. noon, Feb. 14, 1943—ACM"
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1018: Oversize—Misc.—People—Burton Alva Konkle

Box 32/File 963: Misc. People—L through P:

- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "H.A. Lampman, August 1920," Hudson River and Catskill Mts.
- 1 b & w photo of "Jack Jeone [?], actor, in South Carolina, Jan. 1914"
- 1 platinum print, on cardboard mount, of "Joanna Wharton Lippincott, 1908," photo by Cook?
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of "A.C. McLaughlin, Chicago," photo by Randall
- 1 b & w photo of "William B. Marye, taken 1937, at Bellevue Farm (my birth place). Born 1886, Baltimore County, Maryland."
- 1 b & w photo of "Dr. S. Wier Mitchell," picture sold by the *Philadelphia Record*
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a painting of State Librarian Thomas Lynch Montgomery, State Library of Pennsylvania
- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of State Librarian Thomas Lynch Montgomery, State Library of Pennsylvania, photo by P.T. Dooyer?
- 1 b & w photo of "W.E. Montgomery"
- 2 b & w snapshot of "Mrs. Charles Henry Moon and daughter, of Woodbourne, Bucks Co., Penna."
- 1 b & w photo of "Charles Henry Moon"
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1019: Oversize—Misc.—People—Charles Henry Moon, 1935
- 1 b & w photo of "George Morgan, born Oct. 10, 1854, died Jan. 9, 1936," of the *Philadelphia Record*"
- 1 b & w photo of "J.A. Mumper, Oct. 1, 1942, photo by ACM"
- 1 platinum print, on cardboard mount, of "Herbert L. Osgood," photo by Alman & Co., N.Y.
- 2 cabinet cards, Olive and Harry Otto of Johnstown, photos by Zimmerman's Sunnyside studio, Johnstown, Pa.
- 4 b & w photos (different views) of "Col. Henry D. Parsons," and house and gardens, 1923

- ***see also: Box 34/File 1020: Oversize—Misc.—People—Boies Penrose, U.S. Senator from PA
- 1 b & w photo of "Victor Hugo Pattsits?" photo by B. Actstone
- 1 b & w photo on mount, Roland Philips [as a toddler], photo by Sword, Phila.
- 1 b & w photo of a lithograph? of "Geo. R. Powell"

Box 32/File 964: Misc. People—R through T:

- 3 b & w photos of "Edna Reed [?], Oct. 19 1945"
- 1 platinum-palladium print, mounted on cardboard of "James Ford Rhodes," photo by Morris Burke Parkinson
- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of "Mrs. Charles Roberts," photo by Phillips?
- 1 cabinet card of "James Harvey Robinson," photo by Pach Bros., N.Y.
- 1 b & w photo of a painting of "Major Joseph A.G. Rosengarten, 1835-?"
- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of "Horace Wells Sellers," photo by Cook, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w photo of a silhouette of "Henry W. Shoemaker"
- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of 'Benj. H. Smith, 1905," photo by F. Gutekunst
- 1 b & w photo of "Harry Edward Sprogell, taken May 1926, age 16 years"
- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of "Albert Bushnell Start," photo by Pach Studios, Cambridge, Mass.
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1021: Oversize—Misc.—People—Albert Sterner
- 1 b & w photo of an older photo of "J. Maurice Stratton," "To Mr. Albert Cook Myers and His Mother, In memory of their kindness"
- 1 b & w retouched photo of "Miss Agnes Longstreth Taylor"
- 1 b & w photo of "Mrs. Henry Yates Thompson, born 1854, died 1941"
- 1 b & w photo of "Henry Yates Thompson (1838-1928)"
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of "Reuben Gold Thwaites," photo by S.L. Stein, Milwaukee
- 1 b & w photo of an engraving of "Wm. Smith, ['Extra Billy' Gov. of Va.]"
- 1 large envelope for above photo

Box 32/File 965: Misc. People—U through Z:

- 1 platinum print, on cardboard mount, of "Frederic J. von Rapp, Philadelphia, Pa. (1877-1948) [photographer of ACM—1903]"
 - ***see also: Box 1/File 3: ACM—1900s
- 1 b & w photo of Robert Wall
- 1 b & w photo of Philip Wallace
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Dr. Joseph A.S. Walters [?]," photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "James Field Willard, 1847-1935"

1 b & w photo of "William F. Worner," "May you and all those dear to you enjoy a bright and happy new year—that is the wish of your sincere friend—Dec. 24, 1939" and Christmas gift tag to accompany photo

Box 32/File 966: Misc. People—Unidentified:

- 1 b & w photo of two unidentified men in field: one with white beard, and one young man
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified elderly woman in front of house
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified woman working in garden with wagon
- 2 b & w photos of an unidentified man standing by automobile in front of "Elmwood? Lodge Tourists" building, "June 14, 1947"
- ***see also: Box 18/File 494: Genealogy—Unidentified people

BOX 32A: Very Miscellaneous:

Box 32A/File 967: Misc.—Art Reproductions—Busts—Sands, David:

1 salted-paper print, on cardboard mount, of bust of? or by? David Sands, photo by H.G. Phillips, Phila., compliments of Kate M. Phillips

<u>Box 32A/File 968: Misc.—Art Reproductions—Portraits—Matlack sisters (painted by Bass Otis):</u>

- 1 platinum-palladium print of a painting of "Ann Matlack Richards, wife of William T. Richards, Philadelphia, by Bass Otis, 1858,"
- 1 platinum-palladium print of a painting of "Miss Matlack, daughter of Dr. Chas. French Matlack and sister of Mrs. William J. Richards, Philadelphia, by Bass Otis, 1858"

Box 32A/File 969: Misc.—Art Reproductions—Portraits—Murillo's Madonna—in the Hague:

1 printing-out paper photo of "Murillo's Madonna, the Hague, ACM 1900"

Box 32A/File 969A: Misc.—Art Reproductions—Portraits – France & England

1 b & w copy photograph of print "The Man in the Iron Mask," King Louis XIIII of France.

1 b & w copy photograph of print, John Aubrey

***see also: Box 35/File 1043: Oversize—16 x 20—Misc.—Art Reproductions—*Les Enfants d'Edouard* by P. Delaroche

Box 32A/File 970: Misc.—Churches:

1 b & w postcard photo (two separate photos on same postcard) of "Old Hill Church, U.P.," unidentified location, possibly York County

1 cyanotype of unidentified church and cemetery

Box 32A/File 971: Misc.—Conestoga Wagon model, designed and made my Millard Wright:

1 b 7 w photo of Conestoga Wagon model, "Dimensions: Base-30", Width 9 ½", Height 16", Price \$25.00...Millard Wright, designer and maker"

Box 32A/File 972: Misc.—Documents:

- 1 cyanotype of unidentified early property map, includes names James Cochran, Robert Criswell, William Porter, etc."
- 1 b & w photo of a document "At a Supreme Court held at Philadelphia," 1709
- 2 b & w photos of a document signed by "The Inhabitants of Donnegall," praising Jonas Devenport, and saying "he has kept a good understanding with the Indians..."
- 2 b & w photos of a document "To the honorable bench...the petition of the subscribers humbly sheweth," requesting permission for Albert Hendricks to open a "house of public entertainment," 1724
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of lyrics to a song, in a document describing land boundaries? 18th century

2 b & w photos (different pages) of a document showing lists of English Inhabitants, Dutch Inhabitants, nonresident lands upon the River Pequea, and lists of their amounts of land? 1715?

Box 32A/File 973: Misc.—Houses and Barns:

- 6 b & w photos (different views) of an unidentified house, early to mid-20th century
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of a run-down rural house, 19th century, school bus in front of house, "Rapp.? County Schools," possibly Rappahannock County, Virginia
- 6 b & w photos (different views) of 19th century farmhouse, surrounding buildings, animals and lands
- 1 b & w photo of a run-down rural house, 19th century
- 1 b & w snapshot of a one-story house (or possibly Quaker Meeting House?)
- 1 b & w photo of the side of an unidentified house, late 19th century
- 5 b & w photos (different views) of late 19th or early 20th century house and surrounding lands, unidentified location
- 2 b & w snapshots (different views) of a brick mansion, Colonial period
- 3 b & w photos (different views) of unidentified 19th century house
- 2 b & w photos (different views) of unidentified 19th or early 20th century house, with stained-glass windows
- 1 b & w photo of run-down rural 19th century house, unidentified location
- 1 b & w photo of unidentified stone house, date stone-1743
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of unidentified large stone 19th century house and grounds, 1910
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of unidentified large 19th century house with large porch
- 2 b & w photos, mounted on cardboard, of unidentified unusual brick house, large chimney, possibly in Europe?

Box 32A/File 974: Misc.—Land and river views:

- 15 b & w photos (many different views) of unidentified land views, farmland, farm animals, roads, meadows, etc.
- 16 b & w photos (many different views) of unidentified river views

BOX 33: Oversize 1:

Box 33/File 975: Oversize—ACM—1906 and 1911:

- 2 platinum prints (different views) of Albert Cook Myers, photo by William H. Rau, 1906
- 1 platinum print of Albert Cook Myers, photo by Evans, Philadelphia, March 1911

Box 33/File 976: Oversize—ACM—Education—Swarthmore College:

- 1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Swarthmore College '95, '96, '97, '98," Albert Cook Myers in 6th row from front, center, photo by H.W. Rawling, Philadelphia
- 1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of Swarthmore College, men of the classes of 1895-1898, ACM—3rd row top

<u>Box 33/File 977: Oversize—ACM—Education—Swarthmore College—Clothier Memorial:</u>

1 b & w photo of "Clothier Memorial, Swarthmore College (photo by Wallace, Phila., June 1934)"

Box 33/File 978: Oversize—ACM—Career—William Penn Research—Red Rose Inn, Jennersville, Chester Co.—June 21, 1919:

1 b & w photo, in cardboard frame, of "Red Rose Inn, Jennersville, Chester Co., Pa., June 21, 1919"

<u>Box 33/File 979: Oversize—ACM—Photos with others—Roberts, Charles—Wedding Party, 1902:</u>

- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of "Wedding Party, Charles Roberts, 1902," Albert Cook Myers second from right, Georgia Cook Myers Underhill third from right, photo by J.W. Belt, W. Chester, Pa.
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of "Wedding Party [photo of just the men in wedding party], Charles Roberts, 1902," Albert Cook Myers top left, photo by J.W. Belt, W. Chester, Pa.
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of Wedding Party and guests of Charles Roberts' wedding, Albert Cook Myers, front row, fourth from left, photo by J.W. Belt

Box 33/File 980: Oversize—ACM—Photos with others—Unidentified group:

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of Albert Cook Myers in a posed group photo, unidentified group, early 1900s

<u>Box 33/File 981: Oversize—ACM—Travels—England—Quaker Meeting Houses—</u> Devonshire House Mtg.—unidentified group:

- 1 printing-out paper photo, mounted on cardboard, of unidentified large group posed in front of Devonshire House Quaker Meeting, London, Albert Cook Myers in second-story window, 1910s
- 1 printing-out paper photo, on reverse side of cardboard from above, of a posed group photo, includes people who were in above group photo

Box 33/File 982: Oversize—ACM—Travels—England—Royal Historical Society dinner, Halborn Restaurant, London:

1 b & w photo of "Royal Historical Society dinner, 4-1-1913, Halborn Restaurant, London," photo by Fradelle & Young, London

Box 33/File 982a: Oversize—ACM—Travels—England—Playing card illustrations:

1 b & w photo of 9 illustrations on playing cards of criticisms of the Catholic Church?

Box 33/File 983: Oversize—Family—Sarah (Cook) Myers (ACM's mother):

1 b & w photo, mounted in cardboard folder, of Sarah Cook Myers, 1910s

Box 33/File 984: Oversize—Family—John T. Myers (ACM's father)—with family dog Bob—1912:

2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of John T. Myers in rocking chair on Moylan porch with dog Bob, 1912

<u>Box 33/File 985: Oversize—Family—E. Mae Myers (ACM's sister)—Martin Academy, Kennett Square:</u>

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Martin Academy, Kennett Square, Friends' School, E. Mae Myers, Principal"

Box 33/File 986: Oversize—Family—Cook Myers family group photos—1895:

2 printing-out paper photos, mounted on cardboard of Georgia, Sarah, Edith, Albert, E. Mae, and John T. Myers, photo by A.B. Swayne, Kennett Square, Penna., Sept. 16, '95

Box 33/File 987: Oversize—Family—Cook Myers Family Tree:

1 b & w photo of Cook Myers family tree, starting with John T. and Sarah Cook Myers and ending with great nieces and nephews of Albert Cook Myers, compiled by Albert Cook Myers, 1953

Box 33/File 988: Oversize—Genealogy—Cook family—Cook's Mill—Mill building:

1 silver gelatin photo, mounted in cardboard frame, of main mill building at Cook's Mill

Box 33/File 989: Oversize—Genealogy—Wright family (William and Phebe Wright):

- 2 b & w photos of a painting of William Wright
- 3 b & w photos of a painting of Phebe Wierman Wright

Box 33/File 990: Oversize—County histories—Delaware Co.—Media Court House:

1 b & w photo of "Court House, Media, Pa."

Box 33/File 991: Oversize—Neighboring states histories—Delaware—"Old Swedes Church":

1 albumen photo, on cardboard mount, of "Old Swedes Church," Wilmington, Delaware, built 1698-9

Box 33/File 992: Oversize—Neighboring states histories—Maryland—Kent Co.—J. Warner Mifflin—Document Freeing his slaves:

2 b & w photos (different pages of document) of J. Warner Mifflin, freeing his slaves and condemning the institution of slavery, 1775

<u>Box 33/File 993: Oversize—General Pennsylvania history—Maps—Early Maps of Pennsylvania—1660-1690:</u>

- 3 b & w photos of a map of "Pennsylvania in 1660, the Dutch and Swedish settlements on the Delaware," compiled by Albert Cook Myers
- 1 b & w photo of a map of "The Three Lower Counties on Delaware, the Territory of Pennsland," Bucks, Philadelphia, and Chester Counties

Box 33/File 994: General Pennsylvania history—Maps—Early Maps of Pennsylvania—1715 and 1735:

- 2 b & w photos of a map of "Pennsylvania in 1715," compiled by Albert Cook Myers
- 1 b & w photo of a map of "Pennsylvania in 1735," compiled by Albert Cook Myers

BOX 34: Oversize 2:

Box 34/File 995: Oversize—Philadelphia—Diagram of historic sites in the city— 1702:

1 b & w photo of 'A diagram of the City of Philadelphia in the year 1702"

1 b & w photo of key to above diagram

Box 34/File 996: Oversize—Soldiers and Sailors—Historic Hikes to Old Philadelphia—April 6, 1919:

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Historical Hike to Old Philadelphia for soldiers, sailors and Marines, Sunday afternoon, April 6, 1919. Conducted by Albert Cook Myers, the Director (front to right), assisted by Dr. Ellis Paxson Oberholtzer (front left)"

Box 34/File 997: Oversize—Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Reception and U.S. Marine Guard:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "The Reception Committee with Guard of U.S. Marines, at the top of the Grand Staircase, May 18, 1918," list identifying people in photo
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of 'The Armour Portrait of William Penn and the Wampum Belt given to him by the Indians, as guarded by U.S. Marines; Dr. John W. Jordan, Librarian of the Historical Society to the left'
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "The Grand Stairway—U.S. Marines as a Guard of Honor"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Committee Badges," for War Service of the Historical Society of Pennsylvania
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of the Historical Society of Pennsylvania
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of the corner of 13th St. and Locust St., corner of Historical Society of Pennsylvania building
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "The Building of the Historical Society of Pennsylvania, May 1918"
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of sign reading "Soldiers—Sailors—Marines, Welcome. The Historical Society of Pennsylvania...etc"

Box 34/File 998: Oversize—Historical Society of Pennsylvania—Unidentified Celebration:

2 b & w photos of an unidentified celebration at the Historical Society of Pennsylvania, Albert Cook Myers center in front panel of speakers

Box 34/File 999: Oversize—William Penn—Artifacts:

1 b & w photo of a case holding pipe, pewter plate, two books, miniature portrait, watch, etc., possibly artifacts of William Penn?

Box 34/File 1000: Oversize—William Penn—Descendents—Celebration with Indians:

2 b & w photo of celebration of descendents of William Penn, includes Indians in costume and teepee in background

Box 34/File 1001: Oversize—William Penn—Pennsbury Manor—Aerial view:

1 b & w photo of aerial view of Pennsbury, August 1928

Box 34/File 1002: Oversize—William Penn—Portraits and Busts:

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of portrait of William Penn in armor, "from the old oil portrait owned by the Historical Society of Pennsylvania," photo by C.S. Bradford
- 4 b & w photo, mounted on single piece of cardboard, of "The Bevan Busts of William Penn"

Box 34/File 1003: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Auditorium, Convention Hall, and History Wing:

1 b & w photo of history wing of Convention Hall at Jamestown Exposition

Box 34/File 1004: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Massachusetts, Ohio, and Virginia History Exhibits:

- 1 b & w photo of display of silver pieces in the Massachusetts History Exhibit
- 1 b & w photo of general view of the Ohio History Exhibit
- 1 b & w photo of general view of the Virginia History Exhibit
- 1 b & w photo of general view of the Virginia History Exhibit, Historical Collection of Thomas F. Ryan

<u>Box 34/File 1005: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Carlisle/Cumberland Co. History:</u>

- 2 b & w photos, one mounted on cardboard, of "Old Stone Meeting-House, Carlisle" history of Meeting-House in caption
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on same piece of cardboard as above, of "Rev. Charles Nisbet, D.D., of Montrose, Scotland, First President of Dickinson College, 1784-1804"
- 2 b & w photo, one mounted on cardboard, of "Tea Spoons—1760, Agnes (Parker) Denny"

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on same piece cardboard as above, of Carlisle Tavern and supply store, built 1763
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on same piece of cardboard as above, of "Contract Bond of William Denny for the Erection of the Court House, Carlisle, Cumberland Co., Pa."
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Blunston License, 1736," license issued for lands in Cumberland County
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Commission of William Thompson, esquire of Carlisle, Pa., by the Continental Congress, June 25th, 1775"

<u>Box 34/File 1006: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History</u> Exhibit—General Views:

15 b & w photos (different views) of general views of the Pennsylvania History Exhibit

Box 34/File 1007: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Moravian Art:

- 2 b & w photos of a painting of "George Neisser (1715-1784), first schoolmaster and Moravian Historian at Bethlehem. Painting by John Valentine Haidt"
- 1 b & w photo of a painting of "Petrus Boehler (1712-1775), Moravian Bishop of Bethlehem, PA"
- 2 b & w photos of a painting of "Anna Maria Lawatsch (1712-1760), a leading Moravian eldress in early years at Bethlehem. Painting by John Valentine Haidt."

Box 34/File 1008: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Moravian Items—Bethlehem and Nazareth Maps:

- 1 b & w photo of a map of "Bethlehem Trail, with all the adjacent land, 1755"
- 1 b & w photo of a map of Nazareth, 1757
- 2 b & w photos of "A view of Bethlehem, one of the Brethren's Principal Settlements in Pensylvania" 1757
- 2 b & w photos of "A view of Nazareth, a settlement of the Brethren, nine miles north from Bethlehem in Pensylvania, 1761"

<u>Box 34/File 1009: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History Exhibit—portraits (Art reproductions):</u>

- 2 b & w photos of a painting of Daniel Gibbons
- 2 b & w photos of a painting of Hannah Wierman Gibbons (wife of Daniel Gibbons)
- 1 b & w photo of a painting of Phebe Wierman Wright (wife of William Wright and mother of Gen. William Wright)
- 1 b & w photo of a painting of William Wright

- 1 b & w photo of a painting of Lucretia Mott
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a painting of "John Inglis, Common Councilman, Phila., 1745"
- ***see also: Box 34/File 1007: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition— Pennsylvania History Exhibit—Moravian Art

<u>Box 34/File 1010: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania History</u> Exhibit—Quaker painting—European Quakers:

- 1 b & w photo of an engraving of "The Quakers Meeting," a mockery of a woman speaking out loud in Meeting
- 2 b & w photos of an engraving of "The Quaker Meeting, London or Amsterdam about 1680. Engraved from the painting by Egbert van Heemskerck (1645-1704)"

Box 34/File 1011: Oversize—Jamestown Exposition—University of Pennsylvania Exhibit—Gold Medal:

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Reproduction of Gold Medal awarded to the University of Pennsylvania

Box 34/File 1012: Oversize—Historians—Schouler, James (1839-1920):

1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of "James Schouler, 1907," photo by J.E. Purdy & Co., Boston

<u>Box 34/File 1013: Oversize—Revolutionary War—Valley Forge—150th</u> <u>Anniversary of the French Alliance, 1928:</u>

- 1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a large group of women in 18th century dresses waving handkerchiefs
- 1 b & w photo, mounted on same piece of cardboard, of spectators at the 150th Anniversary of the French Alliance at Valley Forge

Box 34/File 1014: Oversize—Indians—Indian Dioramas—Susquehannock Indian Village:

1 b & w panoramic photo of a diorama of Susquehannock Indian Village

Box 34/File 1015: Oversize—Misc. historical topics—Railroads:

- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of a model of "Old Portage Railroad, passenger car...1835," photo by William H. Rau
- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of a model of "Locomotive 'Herald'...1831," photo by William H. Rau

- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of a model of "Rack Rail Locomotive with cog gearing...1848," photo by William H. Rau
- 1 platinum print, mounted on cardboard, of a model of "Jeffersonville, Madison, and Indianapolis R.R. Co....1848," photo by William H. Rau

Box 34/File 1016: Oversize—Misc. historical topics—George Washington:

1 b & w photo of a painting of George Washington

Box 34/File 1017: Oversize—Misc.—Maps—Map of the United States—1892:

1 b & w photo of a map of the United States, 1892

Box 34/File 1018: Oversize—Misc.—People—Burton Alva Konkle:

1 silver gelatin print of "Burton Alva Konkle, 1922," photo by Ellis, Philadelphia

Box 34/File 1019: Oversize—Misc.—People—Charles Henry Moon, 1935:

1 b & w photo of "Charles Henry Moon, Jan. 11, 1935," photo by Allan Cleaves Dodge

Box 34/File 1020: Oversize—Misc.—People—Boies Penrose, U.S. Senator from PA:

1 b & w photo of Boies Penrose, U.S. Senator from Pennsylvania, January 1921, photo by David B. Edmonston, Washington, D.C.

Box 34/File 1021: Oversize—Misc.—People—Albert Sterner:

- 1 b & w photo of a sketch of "Albert Sterner...E. Dover, Vermont, Sept. '37," man in graduation or judicial robes
- **Albert Sterner is written in corner of sketch, so Albert Sterner could be the artist instead

BOX 35: Oversize 3—16 x 20:

Box 35/File 1022: Oversize—16 x 20—ACM—Education—Swarthmore College— Freshman Class of 1898—Spring 1895:

1 b & w photo of "Class of 1898, Swarthmore College, Freshman Year, Spring of 1895, ACM, 20, in front of left middle post"

Box 35/File 1023: Oversize—16 x 20—ACM—Career—Franklin Inn Club, 1923:

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "The Franklin Inn Club, February 19, 1923," photo by Rau Studios, Inc., Phila.

<u>Box 35/File 1024: Oversize—16 x 20—ACM—Travels—England—ACM Presented to King George V, photos of ACM in court dress:</u>

9 b & w photos (different poses), mounted on cardboard, of Albert Cook Myers in court dress, as presented to King George V, photo by Haines, London

Box 35/File 1025: Oversize—16 x 20—ACM—Travels—Ireland—Map of Kingsale, County Cork:

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of an early map of Kingsale, Co. Cork, Ireland

Box 35/File 1026: Oversize—16 x 20—Genealogy—Crispin family:

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of "Trustees, Crispin Cemetery, November 11, 1924, Ritz-Carlton Hotel, Phila., Pa.," photo includes and is signed by Louis Crispin, Clarence Gearhart Crispin, C? Crispin, James Watts Mercent?, John S. Clark

Box 35/File 1027: Oversize—16 x 20—Soldiers and Sailors—Reception at the Historical Society of Pennsylvania:

1 b & w photo, badly damaged, of reception for soldiers and sailors at the Historical Society of Pennsylvania, photo by Rau Studios, Philadelphia

Box 35/File 1028: Oversize—16 x 20—Philadelphia—Aerial Views of the city, 1914:

7 b & w photos (different views) of aerial views of Philadelphia, 1914

Box 35/File 1029: Oversize—16 x 20—Historical Markers—Fort Shirley:

- 2 b & w photos (different views), on cardboard mount, of Albert Cook Myers and group standing next to Fort Shirley historical marker
- 1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of unveiling ceremony at Fort Shirley historical marker

Box 35/File 1030: Oversize—16 x 20—William Penn—Slate Roof House:

1 b & w photo, mounted on cardboard, of a drawing of the "Slate Roof House, present site of The Keystone Telephone Co., 135-41 South Second St."

Box 35/File 1031: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—Convention Hall, History wing:

1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of the history wing of Convention Hall at the Jamestown Exposition, photo by Jamestown Official Photo Corporation, 1907

<u>Box 35/File 1032: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—North Carolina History exhibit:</u>

1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of the North Carolina History Exhibit at the Jamestown Exposition, photo by Jamestown Official Photo Corporation, 1907

Box 35/File 1033: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—Ohio History Exhibit:

1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of the Ohio History Exhibit at the Jamestown Exposition, photo by Jamestown Official Photo Corporation, 1907

<u>Box 35/File 1034 to File 1037: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—</u> Pennsylvania History Exhibit—General views:

4 b & w photos (different views), on cardboard mounts and in four separate files, of general views of the Pennsylvania History Exhibit at the Jamestown Exposition, photos by Jamestown Official Photo Corporation, 1907

<u>Box 35/File 1038: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—Pennsylvania</u> History Exhibit—Pittsburgh, "Old Block House:"

1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of the "Old Block House, Fort St. Pittsburgh"

Box 35/File 1039: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—Silver trophies, presented by King Edward I:

1 b & w photo, on cardboard mount, of silver trophies, presented by King Edward I, at the Jamestown exposition, photo by Jamestown Official Photo Corporation, 1907

Box 35/File 1040 to 1042: Oversize—16 x 20—Jamestown Exposition—Virginia History Exhibit:

3 b & w photos (different views), on cardboard mounts and in four separate files, of the Virginia History Exhibit at the Jamestown Exposition, photos by Jamestown Official Photo Corporation, 1907

<u>Box 35/File 1043: Oversize—16 x 20—Misc.—Art Reproductions—Les Enfants</u> *d'Edouard* by P. Delaroche:

1 albumen photo, mounted on cardboard, of painting *Les Enfants d'Edouard* by P. Delaroche

BOX 36 (gray box): Quaker CDV's:

Barton, Bernard—1 carte-de-visite of a drawing, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Bird, S. U. Walker, "An Underground Railroad station keeper, who helped many a weary slave on his way to freedom. He died in Nov. 1859-aged 72 yrs."—

1 carte-de-visite of a drawing, photographer unknown

Brooke, Roger—1 carte-de-visite, photographer unknown

Brotherton, Jacob Lundy—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Tyson, West Grove, Chester Co., Pa.

Boulby, Samuel, "late deceased, eminent as a writer and speaker on temperance and capital punishment in England"—1 carte-de-visite, photographer unknown

Canning, Elizabeth, "London Quakeress of ancient times"—1 carte-de-visite of a drawing, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Carter, S.—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Clarkson, Thomas (1760-1846)—1 carte-de-visite, photo by John M. Hurn, Phila.

Clothier, Anna—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Clothier, Caleb—2 cartes-de-visite (different poses), photos by Tyson, Phila.

Coates, Samuel—1 carte-de-visite of a painting, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Phila.

Cooper, Griffith M.—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Cope, Thomas P.—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Corlies, Hannah, "wife of Jacob Corlies, New York"—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Brassart, Johnson & Williams, New York?

Cornell, Jno. J.—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Cornell, Judith, "1st wife of John J. Cornell"—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Deyo, Amanda B., "the advocate of peace and temperance"—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Dillwyn, G.—1 carte-de-visite of a drawing, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Phila.

Dillwyn, George and Sarah—1 carte-de-visite of a drawing, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Dillwyn, George—House—1 carte-de-visite of a drawing, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Dorland, Andrew—2 cartes-de-visite (different poses), photos by S. Stokes, Phila.

Duncan, David—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Eldridge, Edward "an Elder, companion of S.P. Gardner, Fall 1895—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Farnham Mansion—1 carte-de-visite of a drawing, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Forster, Joseph B.—4 cartes-de-visite (different poses), photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Forster, Josiah, "Tottenham, England, an Elder, author of several books"—1 carte-de-visite, photographer unknown

Fothergill, Dr. John—1 carte-de-visite of a painting, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Fox, George—1 carte-de-visite of a drawing, photo by Winder's, Cincinnati **BOX 36 (gray box): Quaker CDV's (continued):**

Frank, John, "Bristol, late editor of *London Friend*"—1 carte-de-visite, photo by C. A. Gandy, Bishopsgate

Fry, Joseph S., "Son of Jos. Fry of Bristol, clerk of Yearly Meeting, author of *Life of Arthur Naish*"—1 carte-de-visite, photo by J. Beattie, Clifton

Furnas, Eddie, "Waynesville, O."—1 carte-de-visite, photographer unknown

Furnas, John D.—1 carte-de-visite, photographer unknown

Gardner, Sunderland P, "Minister belonging to Farmington Mtg."—1 carte-devisite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Garrett, Lydia—2 cartes-de-visite (different poses), photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Garrett, Thomas, "Underground Railroad"—3 cartes-de-visite (different poses), 2 photos by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia, 3rd photographer unknown

Grelett, Stephen—1 carte-de-visite of an engraving?, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Gurney, Jos. of Keswick, "mar. the 'Fair Quakeress' in 1713"—1 carte-de-visite of a painting, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Gurney, Joseph John—1 carte-de-visite of a drawing, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Hawkins, William—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Hicks, Edward—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Hunt, John—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Jackson, John—1 carte-de-visite, photographer unknown

Janney, Samuel M. (1801-1878)—2 cartes-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson

Jeffery, Russell, "An English minister and writer"—1 carte-de-visite, photographer unknown

John, Perry, "of Shamokin, Penna., a minister"—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

John, Rebecca, "wife of Perry John (Shamokin, Penna., a minister)"— 1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Johnson, Jane—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Jones, Eli—1 carte-de-visite, photo by The London School of Photography

Kirk, Charles—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Lamb, Eli, M.—1 carte-de-visite, photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia

Lapham, Anson, "Western N. York"—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Magill, Jonathan P.—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Phillips Studio, Philadelphia

Magill, Mary W.—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Phillips Studio, Philadelphia

McIlvaine, Hugh—1 carte-de-visite, photographer unknown

Michener, Mary S., "An Elder"—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Moore, Harriet I.—2 cartes-de-visite (different poses), 1st photographer unknown, 2nd photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Moore, Rachel—3 cartes-de-visite, 3rd labeled as "Rachel Barker Moore Townsend," photographer unknown

BOX 36 (gray box): Quaker CDV's (continued):

Mott, Lucretia and house—1 carte-de-visite, photo by J.W. Hurn, Philadelphia Needles, John—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Tyson, Philadelphia

Parrish, Ann, "Founder of Aimwile [?] School and House of Industry"— 1 carte-de-visite of a silhouette, photographer unknown

Parrish, Deborah—1 carte-de-visite of a silhouette, photographer unknown Parrish, Sarah (also labeled Susanna)—1 carte-de-visite of a silhouette, photographer unknown

Parrish, Susanna—1 carte-de-visite with tax stamp, photo by M.S. Hagaman, Philadelphia

Paxson, Jane—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Chas. Paxson, Philadelphia

Paxson, Oliver—1 carte-de-visite, photographer unknown

Pease, Joseph Jr., "Tottenham, England, first Friend who sat in Parliament"— 1 carte-de-visite, photographer unknown

Peaselee, Amos J.—3 cartes-de-visite (different poses), 1st photo by James Cremer, Phila., 2nd by Isaac G. Tyson, Phila., 3rd by Lothrop's, Phila.

Penn, William—1 carte-de-visite of a painting of Penn in armor, photo by Walter A. Smith, Ipswich

Penn, William—2 cartes-de-visite of a painting "Inman's picture," 1st photo by R.A. Lewis, New York, 2nd by J.W. Hurn, Philadelphia

Penn, William—1 carte-de-visite of an engraving, photographer unknown

Penn, William—1 carte-de-visite of a portrait "After Bevan [bust]," photo by J.W. Hurn, Philadelphia

Penn, William—1 carte-de-visite of a painting, with photo of document explaining portrait on reverse side, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Penn, William-Slate Roof House—1 carte-de-visite, photo by J.W. Hurn, Phila. ***see also: Box 26: William Penn

Preston, Ann, "6.12.1867"—1 carte-de-visite, photo by J.W. Hurn, Philadelphia Price, Robert—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Ray, Lydia C. "Chatham, NY"—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Phila.

Reese, Gerard H. "of Baltimore"—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Holyland Photo, Baltimore

Ridgeway, H.—1 carte-de-visite, photo by J.W. Hurn

Seidensticker, Dr. Oswald—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Schreiber & Sons, Phila.

Sharpless, Sarah—1 carte-de-visite, photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia

Shoemaker, D. Nathan—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson

Stabler, William—1 carte-de-visite of a painting, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Phila.

Stapler, William [possibly Stabler]—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Phila.

Sturge, Joseph, "presenting the cause of the Negros in W. Indies, 1837—1 cartede-visite of a painting, photo by Isaac G. Tyson

Sturge, Joseph—1 carte-de-visite of an engraving, photo by John W. Hurn, Phila. Swarthmore Hall, England—1 carte-de-visite with tax stamp, photo by J.W. Hurn, Philadelphia

BOX 36 (gray box): Quaker CDV's (continued):

Tallack, William, "Author of *Friend sketches in America*"—1 carte-de-visite, photographer, unknown

Taylor, T. Carkson—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia Townsend, Samuel, "Baltimore"—2 cartes-de-visite (different poses), photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Tyson, Elisha—1 carte-de-visite of a painting, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Phila.

Tyson, Isaac—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Webster, William—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Wharton, William—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Broadbent & Co., Philadelphia

White, George F., "of New York"—1 carte-de-visite of a painting, photo by Henszey & Co., Philadelphia

White, John J., "Taken, 11 mo., 6th, 1874"—1 carte-de-visite, photo by F. Gutekunst, Philadelphia

Whittier, John G.—1 carte-de-visite, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia Zolleckoffen, Henry M.—1 carte-de-visite of a painting, photo by Isaac G. Tyson, Philadelphia

Unidentified Man—1 carte-de-visite of an unidentified man Unidentified Women—2 cartes-de-visite of two unidentified women

BOX 37 (gray box): Loose Postcards:

134 postcards of Pennsylvania views and historic sites

8 postcards of Midwest, USA, views, primarily the University of Wisconsin

7 postcards and 1 postcard book of views and historic sites from the South, USA

16 postcards of views from Baltimore, Maryland

3 postcards and 1 postcard book of views from the Northeast, USA

8 postcards of Quaker Meeting Houses

1 postcard, on cardboard mount, of "Gateway, Garden of God," a canyon view

130 postcards of views and historic sites in England and Ireland, and also British cruise liners

10 postcards of European views and historic sites

1 folder of 26 postcards of Waltham Abbey, England

1 folder of 4 postcards of Hilltown, Bucks Co., Pennsylvania **these two folders sit on top Box 37

BOX 38: Framed Photographs:

1 small silhouette, in frame, of an unidentified man with glasses

1 b & w photo, in frame, of "The Old Shop, E. side of Main St., York Springs, Adams Co., Pa. (residence of Harry Griest on site, 1943), on 1st floor of which the twin brothers, John T. Myers (1850-1937) and Jacob T. Myers (1850-1928) kept their jewelry store, 1873-1879. In the photographic gallery on 2nd floor, abou Aug. 1875, Hiram J. Harman (successor to Harry T.S.) photographed ACM, aged 8 mos., on his mother's lab—first picture. Earlier John Garner's shoe store, 1st floor, shoes made on 2nd floor."

- 1 b & w photo, in frame, of street view in York Springs, Pa., Hiram J. Harman's photograph studio on left
- 1 b & w photo, in frame, of "Home of Uncle Henry W. Cook, now 820 Hollins St. (formerly No. 11), Baltimore, Md. House to left. House to right home of his Catholic son-in-law, Vachel J. Brown (m. Mary Cook), now 818 Hollins St. (formerly No. 14)—ACM. As a girl my mother visited her Uncle Henry"
- 1 b & w photo, in frame, of "Mrs. Bessie Dobson Altemus (1874-1947), Member of the Valley Forge Commission and a most valuable member of my Historical Committee in the historical restoration of the Park—ACM"

Postcard Albums of Albert Cook Myers' Travels:

- #1—1 album of postcards from Italy and Germany
- #2—1 album of postcards from England
- #3—1 album of postcards from Amsterdam, Scheveningen, and Paris
- #4—1 album of postcards from Belgium and Germany
- #5—1 album of postcards from France, Switzerland, and Italy, 1915
- #6—1 album of postcards from Germany and Switzerland, 1915
- #7—1 album of postcards from England and Ireland, 1915
- #8—1 album of postcards from England, 1915
- #9—1 album of postcards from Sweden, Germany, and Holland
- #10—1 album of postcards from Massachusetts, Connecticut, Pennsylvania, Virginia, and North Carolina
- #11—1 album of postcards of York Springs, Adams Co., Pennsylvania

Photograph Albums:

- #12 and #13—2 albums/ scrapbooks of "Kidnapped Kitty," Adams Co., research
- #14—1 album of photos of the Cook Myers family and relatives at Moylan
- #15 and #16—2 albums of photos of Moylan home, with a few photos of Cook Myers family members
- #17—1 album of snapshots of Albert Cook Myers and friends in Europe
- #18—1 album of photos of Albert Cook Myers and friends in England
- #19—1 album of snapshots of Moylan home, photos of Cook Myers family on porch, of dog "Bob," of neigbors' houses, and of Moylan Home construction in 1906
- #20—1 album/ scrapbook of Historical Markers research
- #21—1 album/ scrapbook of Quaker research
- #22—1 album, "ACM's Memory Book," of photos of his parents, of his career accomplishments, and of his Moylan home
- #23—1 album of photos of "Sketches of Fairmount Park," (red scrapbook)
- #24—1 carte-de-visite album "of the John T. Myers family in York Springs"
- #25—1 carte-de-visite album of the Cook Myers family (ACM and family)
- #26—1 carte-de-visite album, belonged to Mary B. Hardy, née Cook, Bendersville, Pa.

Loose/ Rolled photographs:

- 1 b & w photo of a painting by Benjamin West of young men in colonial dress
- 1 b & w photo of seal of the Chester County Historical Society
- 1 b & w photo of The American Historical Association, Columbia, S.C., 1913
- 1 b & w photo of large group of gentleman, Albert Cook Myers standing, top right, possibly at The Historical Society of Pennsylvania
- 1 b & w photo of Penn's Meeting House and grave, Jordan, England
- 2 b & w photos of Marker Dedication, Edelman's Mill, Sept. 19, 1925

Very Oversized Photographs (stored separately):

- DN19/OV/A36: 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers leading a Historical Hike in Old Philadelphia, 1919
- DN19/OV/B22: 1 b & w photo of "Friends of the Old Warrington Monthly Meeting, 1949," York County, Pa.
- DN19/OV/C9: 4 b & w photos of Historical Society of Pennsylvania Reception for Soldiers, Sailors and Marines, 1918, photo by Rau Art Studios
- DN19/OV/C14: 1 b & w photo of Albert Cook Myers in court dress, as presented to King George V of England, 1911
- DN19/OV/D5: 4 b & w photos of Historical Society of Pennsylvania Reception for War Service Committee, May 18, 1918, photo by Rau Art Studios
- DN19/OV/D6: 1 b & w photo of "The Historical Society of Pennsylvania Welcomes, Soldiers, Sailors, and Marines, 1918"
- DN19/OV/E18: 1 b & w photo of a portrait of William Penn, 1931
- DN19/OV/F3: 10 b & w photos of Historical Hike for Soldiers, Sailors, and Marines in Old Philadelphia, 1919

Cased Photographs (stored separately):

Daguerreotypes:

- DG 318: Susan Myers—1/6/ plate daguerreotype, [185-]
- DG 319: Isaac and Mary Cook—1/6 plate daguerreotype, [185-]
- DG 320: [Unidentified child in hat]—1/6 plate daguerreotype, [185?]
- DG 325: Marion Cook—1/9 plate daguerreotype, ca. [1850]
- DG 326: J. Kersey Cook—1/9 plate daguerreotype [1855-1860]
- DG 327: Frederick A. Douglass—1/6 plate daguerreotype, ca. 1848

Ambrotypes:

- AM 369: Mary Myers [Felix]—1/9 plate ambrotype [1863]
- AM 370: Lewis Cook—1/9 plate ambrotype in case, [1865-1870]
- AM 371: [Unidentified black woman with white baby], [1854-1860]— 1/6 plate ambrotype
- AM 375: Lewis Cook—1/9 plate ambrotype in case, [ca. 1861]
- AM 376: Ruth M. Cook—1/9 plate ambrotype by Dome, ca. 1863

Tintypes:

- F77: Levi J. Myers—1/9 plate tintype in case [1863]
- F78: Susan Myers [Dull]—1/9 plate tintype in case [1863]
- F79: Mary B. [Cook] Hardy—1/9 plate tintype in case [1850 or 1851]
- F80: James Toner—1/6 plate tintype in case [1860s?]

Miscellaneous:

M12/Box 2: [Unidentified woman]—1 opalotype